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FEDERAL PAY EQUITY ACT OF 1984

WEDNESDAY, MAY 30, 1984

Housk oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBcoMMITTEE ON COMPENSATION
AND EMPLOYEE BENEFITS,
CommMITTEE ON Post OFFIcE AND CIVIL SERVICE,
Washington, DC.

The subcommittee moat, pursuant to call, at 9:37 a.m., in room
411, Cannon House Office Building, Hon. Mary Rose Qakar presid-
ing.

Ms. Oakar. The Subcommittee on Compensation and Employee
Benefits will come to order.

The Chair will ask unanimous consent that members be given as
much time as they need to question the witnesses. Without objec-
tion that wil! be the point o? departure from which the Chair will
aperate.

I have convened this subcommittee this morning to hear testimo-
ny on the circumstances surrounding the May 14, 1984, memoran.
dum from Mr. James Byrnes, Deputy Associate Director for Staff-
ing, to Dr. Devine, Director of the Office of Personnel Management
and the activities of the OPM subsequent to this date regarding the
pay equity legislation that I introduced several months ago.

Needless to say, 1 was shocked and dismayed to learn of the
memorandum from Mr. Byrnes. It has been my hope that through
the enactment of H.R. 5680, OPM, in conjunction with the Federal
unions and the women's groups, would conduct a therough and ob-
Jectve evaluation of the current Federal joh classification and pay
provrams to determine their compliance with pay equity principles
which have not been looked at since 1923.

I am firmly convinced that such a study is imperative and that
the Nation's largest employer, the Federal Government, owes a re-
sponsibility to its work force to make certain that the curvent per-
sonnel program is free from sex-based wage discrimination.

Unfortunately it appears that rather than preparing for the cum-
prehensive review required by my legislation, the OPM has em-
barked upon a course that could J{ead to the manipulation of the
pay and classification system for political purposes. To quote from
the memorandum from Mr. Byrnes which, without objection, 1 will
submit 1n full for the record. “If the OQakar bill passes,”’ says Mr.
Byrnes, “it would be a tremendous opportunity for OPM to develop
a real,” underline real, “comparable worth system and show how
preposterous it would be.”
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“The political possaibilities of this sttaation should not be under-
estimated.

"A comparahle worth study.” the memorandum goes on, “would
immediately divide the whitecollar and blue<ollar unions. This
wnuld not be limited to those in the Government although there
are a large variety there who alse represent outside interests, but
it world also directly affect the private sector unions,

“Since our occupational standards are often applied outside Gov-
ernment, private sector unions could not afford to let the Govern-
ment po too far. The bluecollar craft unions would especially be
concerned, since they would be the tnevitable losers in such a com-
parable worth adjustment process. Moreover, the unions woeuld be
pitted against the radical feminist groups and would further divide
this constituency of the left.”

The memorandum then ends with the statement that “Rather
than allowing Quakiar to manipulate the administration on the
pender issue, we could create disorder within the Democratic
House pitting union against union and both against radical ferot
st groups.

“This situation presents opportunities that we should not ignore.
M course. it s a dangerous course, but it might change the nature
of the whole debate on comparable worth.”

UThe memaosandum from Mr Byenes {ollows|

RIC ‘
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Ms. Oacar. “Appalling” is the only word that 1 can use to de-
scribe this memorandum It s cutrageous for any administration
official to consider such underhanded activities. It is even more
outrageous that the same individual 1s responsible for the current
so-called in-house review by OPM of the entire Federal classifica-
tion program including, we are told. an examination of bias in the
system.

Certainly given the tone and the political nature of this memo-
randum, my trust and my faith in the objectivity of thas study have
been shaben

To make matters even wor<e, however, it appears that Dr.
Devine took the first step in implementing this memorandum on
May 22, 1 day before the Post Office and Civil Service Committee
wis scheduled to mark up the Pay Equity bill.

It seems that Dr. Devine called @ meeting with reprecontatives of
labor unions in the public and private sectcr to paint a grim pic-
ture of the impact of my pay equity bill on their membership. Cer-
tainly it would be impossible to ignore the timing of this meeting,
the subject matter that was discussed, and the clear implication
that pay equity would meuan a loss of wages for bluecollar workers.

In this regard, I am also submitting for the record without objec-
tion two articles that appeared in the May 23 issue of the Washing-
ton Post concerning the Byrnes memorandum and the article by
Mr Causey concerning the meeting with the unions. 1 understand
it is a very accurate account of what took place.

[ The aforementioned articles follow:]
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Ms. Oakak. During hearings that the subcommittee conducted on
my pay equity legislation in April, Phyllis Schafly of the Eagle
Forum sought to create a division between women and blue-collar
laborers by proclaiming that pay equity would inevitably result in
wage reductions for bluecollar workers. This argument has been
raised consistently by opporents to pay equity who have sought to
deliberately pit men against women in order to sidetrack efforts to
eliminate sex-based wage discrimination.

The fact of the matter is thut 1 as author of the legislation, spe-
cifically inserted a provision in H.R. 580 which woul lgrohibit the
reduction in pay for any ition as a result of the Federal pay
equity study. As [ have said many times, it is not my intention, nor
is it permissible under my bill, to reduce anycne's wages in order
to correct sex-based discrimination in the Government. Obviously
those who perpetuate that myth are deliberately lying or did not
read the bill.

Let me read from the section on page 4, line 20, “except that
nothing in this section shall be construed to authorize any action
which would result in a reduction in the rate of pay payable for
any position.”

That is right from the bill.

Through its actions in the past few weeks. it has become obvious
that the administration opposes a pay equity study. It is truly a
shume that there are those who would seek to undermine sucﬁ a
study by playing politics with the entire Federal work force. We
can all understand honest and forthright disagreements, but devi-
ous chicanery has no place in either the Congress or the adminis-
tration,

It is certainly not with any pleasure or joy that I have called this
hearing. It is imperative, however, to learn of the true circum-
stances surrounding the issuance of the memorandum and the
other activities of the OPM regarding my bill.

Hopefully, this sad chapter in the history of this legislation will
be concluded with this hearing and we can move toward the goal of
examining Federal pay and classification system for sex-based wage
discrimination in an open und honest atmosphere.

Today we are going to begin with testimony from Mr. James
Byrnes, author of the memorandum. He is also in charge of the
OPM socalled in-house study regarding pay equity and other
issues. We will also hear from the unions who participated in the
Z\;I‘uyo'.l!’lmmwting and finally from Dr. Devine, who is in charge of
the OFM.

The Chair has purposely invited Representative Pat Schroeder
who was cochair of one of the earlier hearings. She is also Chair of
another subcommittee w.. h jurisdiction of matters -egarding viola-
tion of the law. Because there is a question about that, | am de-
lighted Congresswoman Schroeder was able to join the subcommit-
tee this morning and I would like to call on her at this time.

Mrs. ScHroEpeR. Thank you very, very much, and | want to con-
gratulate Congresswoman Oakar for calling these hearings and for
moving on this.

I am very proud to be a cosponsor of Congresswoman Qakar's
bill, the Federal Pay Equity and Management Improvement Act. |

]

think it is very important to point out what it does.
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It anything, people may have thought it was tvo modest because
basically what it does is require the executive branch to conduct a
study and identify the extent of wage discrimination againsi
women—discrimination which is obvious. We had very intensive
hearings in the past which she has referred to and what really
came across is that it is absolutely indisputable fact that Federal
workers in jobs predominantly filled by women get paid less than
Federal workers in jobs predominantly filled by men, even though
many of those jobs have comparable levels of skills, knowledge and
responsibility.

The Federal Government isn’t unique in this, it is alse happen-
ing in the private sector. What this bill requires is a study to figure
out how to start eliminating this discrimination.

I find it shocking that Mr. Byrnes during work hours responded
71 such manner with this type of mer..o. He suggested intentionally
distorting the resuits of the study to discredit those who were inter-
ested in ending discrimination. 1 think we have to ponder how we
would feel if this were a black-white issue or Hispanic-white issue;
somehow, since it is women it is somehow OK, they think they can
go forward with this discrimination and it is fine.

I find it shocking that President Reagan is doing this and he ¢
poses comparable wage< to women performing comparable work.
Rather taan seeking '~ ¢+ 1 discrimination it really appears thev
are now trying to figu.~ - .t huw to perpetuate it and do it by pi.-
ting all sorts of groups against each other. I find this a very, very
unfortunate matter. I will be very interested to find out what
people have to say for themselves and I am interested in how the
taxpayers’ money is being spent as they come up with these kinds
of proposals to distort the intent of the law, to distort the thrust of
what is going on. and to play hard ball politics.

Again, I thank you, Congresswoman QOakar, for allowing me to be
here and listen to the testimony.

{The statement of Mrs. Schroeder follows:|




HONORABLE PATRICIA SCHROEDER FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Chairwoman
Subcommittee on Civil Service
Committee on Post Office and Civil Service
122 Cannon HOB
Contact: Andrew A. Peinstein
(202) 225-4025 May 30, 1984
SCHROEDER CASTIGATES REAGAN ADMINISTRATION

FOR QPPOSING EFFORTS TO END WAGE DISCRINMINATION AGAINST WOMEN

Rep. Pat Schroeder (D-Colorado) today blasted the Reagan
Administration for opposing efforts to end sex discrimination
against women in the salaries they are paid as Federal governmaent
workers. Schroeder made her statement at hearings held by the
Subcommittee on Compensation and Employee Benefits of the
Committee on Post Office and Civil Service, chaired by Rep. Mary
Rose OQakar (D-Ohiol.

"The indisputable fact is that Federal workers in jobs
predominantly filled by women get paid far less that Federal
workers in jobs predominantly filled by men, even though both jobs
require comparable levels of skill, knowledge, and responsibility
and even though both jobs contribute equal amounts to the benefit
of the taxpayer,® Rep. Schroeder said.

“Su, Rep. Oakar and I introduced H.R. 5680, the Federal Pay
Equity and Management Improvement Act, to require the executive
branch to conduct a study and identify the extent of this obvious
wage discrimination. The bill is & modest effort to ascertain the
dimensions of this discrimination so that we can take responsible
steps to redres@~it.

"Rather than working with us to end sex discrimination, the

Q - ][41
ERIC
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Reagan Adninistrattén has gone wild trying to kill the bill.

James Byrnes, the Deputy Associate Director for Staffing at the
Dffice of Personnel Management (OPM) wrote a wemo, on government
time, to OPM Director Donald J. Devine suggesting that the bill be
used to pit ‘union against unioﬁ and both against radical feminist
groups.’

*"Mr. Byrnes also suggested intentionally distorting the
results of the study to discredit those who are interested in
eading discrimination,” Rep. Schroeder continued.

*While the Byrnes memo is an outrage, the really offensive
thing about the memo i{s that it sakes plain that the Reagan
Administration opposes paying women wages comparable to those of
men for performing comparable work. Rather than seeking to end
sex discrimination, the Reagan Administration is seeking to
perpetuate it,” Rep. Schroeder said.

The pay equity legislation, H.R. 5680, is scheduled for
consideration by the Committee on Post Office and Civil Service on
May 31, 1984.

L] ] .

Ms. Oaxar. Thank you very much, Congresswoman. Mr. Bosco,
do you have any remarks?

Mr. Bosco. I have no ccinments, thank you.

Ms. OAKAR. At this time we would like to hear from Mr. James
Byrnes, Deputy "Associate Director for Staffing of the U.S. Office of
Personnel agement.

STATEMENT OF JAMES L. BYRNES, DEPUTY ASSOCIATE DIREC-
TOR FOR STAFFING, US. OFFICE OF PERSONNEL MANACE-
MENT

Ms. OAKAR. As you know, Mr. Devine, you are scheduled after
the unions, but we welcome you to the table as well.

Mr. Devink. Thank you very much, Madam Chairman.

Ms. Oaxag. 1 am going to call on Mr. Byrnes first. We don't have
a prepared statement by you so you can proceed in any way you
are most comfortable with. i

Mr. Bvrnes, | don't have an opening statement, Madam Chair-
woman.

Ms. OAKAR. So we will proceed with questions.

Mr. Byrnes, will you state your name and title for the record?
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Mr. Byrnes. My name is James L. Byrnes, I am Deputy Associ-
ate Director for Staffing, U.S. Office of Personnel Management.

Ms. Oakar. Would you just pull the mike a little closer.

Thank you.

Would you try one more time.

Mr. BYrRNEs. Jawmes L. Byrnes, Deputy A:sociate Director for
Staffing, U S. Office of Personnel Management.

Ms. Oakar. Mr. Byrnes, are you the author of the memorandum
dated May 14, 1984, to Dr. Donald Devine titled “Subject, Pay
Equity Bill"?

Mr. Byunes. Yes, | am.

Ms. Oakar. Mr. Byrnes, do you have a prepared statement to
deal with this memorandum in any way?

Mr. ByrNEs. No, I do not.

Ms. Oakar. Would you describe for this subcommittee your edu-
cational background and the various positions you have occupied
since graduating from college? .

Mr. Byrnes. I graduated from Duquesne University, attended the
Delaware Law School, Wilmington, Delaware. Since then I have
been Executive Director of the Young Republican National Federa-
tion. 1 have been a member of the staff of Senator Richard
Schweiker from Pennsylvania and a member of Secretary
Schweiker's staff at the Department of Health and Human Serv-
ices, and stayed there under Secretary Heckler for approximately
10 months before moving to the Office of Personnel Management
first as Assistant Director for Planning and Evaluatio:, and then
as Deputy Associate Director for Staffing.

Ms. Oakar. How long have you worked for OPM?

Mr. Byrnes. Six months, approximately.

Ms. OakaRr. Do you con-.der yourself then a career Federal em-
ployee?

Mr. Byrnes. If you consider 5 years a career, I suppose so.

Ms. Oaxkar. And what type of apnointment are you under for
your current position?

Mr. Byrnes. It is a noncareer SES appointment, Senior Execu-
tive Service.

Ms. Oakag. Is this the same type of appointment you had when
you were at the HHS?

Mr. Bvrnes. No, when . entered the Department of Health and
Human Services I was a schedule C appointee.

Ms. OAkAR. Would you describe the various duties of your cur-
rent position with OPM?

Mr. Byrnes. Well, they are very wideranging. The Staffing
Group handles most of the operative sections of the merit system.
It includes managing merit selection, testing, and providing agen-
cies with a list of people to hire for merit positions in the Govern-
ment. Likewise it also includes analysis of the policies and proce-
dures behind the staffing system in the Federal Government.

Ms. OAKAR. So when they say that you deal with staffing you are
making those recommendations, is that right?

Mr. Byrnes. That is correct.

Ms. Oaxar. Do you believe that offering political advice and de-
veloping political strategy is part of your responsibilities?

16
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Mr. Byrnes. | believe that part of my job is to offer options to
the Director from which to make proper golic decisions.

Ms. Oakar. Do you believe they should include political options?

Mr. ByrnEs. I believe the Director has to have options to deal
with any circumstance he would face, certainly political options.

Ms. Oakagr. Who directed you to become involved in the political
strat of this memorandum?

Mr. Byrnes. The memorandum itself, the Director asked me to
prepare it. He was asking for an imaginative memorandum looking
at an option and asked me basically to chink as though I was a lib-
eral Democrat looking at the type of thought that a liberal Demo-
crat would view OPM as having in supporting the——

Ms. QakaRr. So the Director askaed you to think in political terms,
in other words?

Mr. Byrnes. He asked me to think as though 1 was——

Ms. QakAR. A iiberal Democrat.

Mr. Bysngs. A liberal Democrat offering reasons why OPM
would support H.R. 4599.

Ms. OakAR. | see. But he didn’'t ask you to think as a female
would think or anyone without a political philosophy? It was a lib-
eral Democrat, is that right?

M=« ByrnNEks. That is right.

Ms. OakAR. Who do you report directly to in QPM?

Mr. Byrnes. The Associate Director for Staffing.

Ms. OagAR. Who is that, please?

Mr. Byrnes. Mr. Richard Post.

Ms. QOakAR. Was he aware of your memorandum?

Mr. Byrnes. 1 don't believe so.

Ms. OakaRr. Do you usually go above your direct supervisor?

Mr. ByrNEes. Well, at one point I thought I had mentioned to my
secretary she should send a copy to Post and 1 wasn’t sure whether
she knew it was Dick Post or the Washington Post. Certainly it
ended up there.

Ms. Oakar. I see. OK. Unbelievable.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. Keep a straight face.

Ms. Oaxkar. Have you in the past written other memoranda and
written to Dr. Devine concerning the use of OPM programs and re-
sponsibilities for the implementation of political strategy?

Mr. ByrnEs. No, I have written many option memos to the Direc-
tor offering him policy options to be selected for the operation of
the Office of Personnel Management. Being it is a branch of the
Government, oftentimes governmental policy for some reason
seems to have political overtones, but that is not a situation that 1
created.

Ms. Oakar. Do you think your memorandum has political over
tones?

Mr. Byrnes. | think it has policy options i1 it that of course
affect governmental policy. So to that degree. yes.

Ms. Oakar. Talking about manipulating a Bemocratic House, do
you think that involves political overtones?

Mr. Byanes. I believe I said rather than allowing the administra-
tion to be manipulated, this would cause some confusion within the
Democratic House. I notice that the memorandum has a capital H,
I believe it should have been a small H.

17
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Ms. OAgAR. You believe what? | am sorry, small “h” for what?

Mr. Byrngs. In terms of Democratic House.

Ms. OAxaR. And the memorandum has a capital “N''?

Mr. ByrnEs. | believe so.

Ms. Oaxar. Whose fault is that? Your secretary?

Mr. Byrnes. It could have been mine, it might have veen my sec-
retary's.

Ms. OakaRr. Did you proofread your memorandum?

Mr. Byrnes. Yes, I am not the most exceptional proofreader and
even those of us at OPM occasionally make mistakes.

Ms. OAKAR. | see.

Are you, Mr. Byrnes, the individual res ible for coordinating
and administrating the current OPM stu y of the standards proc-
ess that Dr. Devine announced in his testimony before this subcom-
mittee on April 3, 1984, when we were having the first in a series
of hearings concerning pay equity?

Mr. ByrNEs. Yes.

Ms. OARAR. Would you describe your background or expertise in
standards development and classification or pay systems? Now you
have worked here 6 months. Do you think tiere is anything in
your background that promotes your skills with respect to develop-
ing these kinds of standards?

Mr. Byrnes. Well, if I was an expert in personnel I would prob-
ably be a personnel specialist working at OPM. As a member of the
Senior Executive Service my job is to provide general management
skills over people who are specialists and that is what we try to do.

Ms. Oakar. But you yourself are responsible for coordinating
this and administering this study?

Mr. Byrnes. That is correct.

Ms. OaxaR. And you consider yourself an expert on this issue?

Mr. ByrNes. As 1 said, my job is to provide general management
ofptl:;e study. If I was an expert T would be in a different job in
OPM.

Ms. OaAKkAR. | see.

So you don't consider yourself an expert?

Mr. Byrnes. I don't consider myelf an expert in the minutia of
standards development or staffing, no.

Ms. OakaR. Are you an expert in political strategy”

-~.Mr. ByrNes. Not particularly. I guess I would be in Congress if |
..~" was ah\expert in that.

Ms. AR. On April 18, 1984, you agreed to provide this sub-
committee with a copy of your memorandum initiating the in-
house study and the memorandum from Dr. Devine approving this
study. That was on April 18. Do you recall that meeting?

Mr. Bvenes. | do recall the mevting, yes.

Ms. Oakar. To date, however, and despite additional requests
from my staff this memoranda has not been furnished to the sub-
committee and I am now again formally requesting that they be
delivered to the subcommittee by 5 p.m. today. Do you think you
can do that?

Mr. ByrnEs. As I recall the meeting, your staff asked for a fair
amount of paper much of which doesn't exist but 1 wiil be more
than happy to provide anything that does exist.

37-189 0 - 85 ~ 2
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Ms. Oakar. Well, what =y stafl asked you for and what they
have repeatedly asked you tor under my direction, was for you to
supply us with a copy of your memorandum initiating the in-house
study, specifically the memorandum from Dr. Devine approving the
study. You said you could do that but we have been waiting for
well over a month for those memoranda.

Mr. Byrnes. If that is the particular memorandum that you
want | am sure we can provide that.

Ms. Oakar. By b o'clock today?

Mr. Byrnes. I think we can do that.

Ms. Oakar. It has only been 6 weeks or so since we asked. OK?

[The information follows:]

19
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Subdject: Stands.ds end Job Bwalustion Poli

Prow: James L. Byrnes, Assistant Pirec
for Planning and Evaluation
To: Dovald J. Devine
Director
SACECROIND :

I. CURRENT POLICY--FAIR JOB EVALUATION

® Fair job evaluation, although relying on judgment, (s a Telatively

objactive mathod of descriding levals of difficulty of work, inde-
pendently of any cultural (iocluding sexual) criteria. fet, FES does
Tely to some extent on market forcew.

As the National Acadewy of Sciences study coocluded, there are mwo
definitive tests of fairness of factors and weights used {n job
eroalustion. Any job evaluation systes has to take into account
market values. (Rowever, cosparable worth adweates claiz that
relissce on market rates parpetuates exisiting pay ifnequitfes.)

Comparable worth digcussions center around the existence of fex
dscrinination without providing iaformation ou how to resolve the
problem.

O stresses elininating barxiers to entry through credentialing and
othar means in onder to fncrease squalicty of opportunity snd prevest
setting of artificially high salary rates.

IX. LEGAL BASIS FOR FACTOR EVALUATION SYSTEN (FES)

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

® OPM's curremt atandards develepment process rests on maris

principles:

#2—fair sand equitable treatment of all «mployees and
applicants;

#3--equal pey for work of equal value “with sppropriate
considerat oo of both nstional and locsl rates paid bv
euployers ic the priwate sector and appropriete fncen-
tives and recoguition...provided for sxcellence in
performance ”,

® Section 5101 of title 5 on the classification plan states that in

deternining basic pay rates:
1. "the priwnciple of squal pay for sudstanstially equal work
« will de fallewed;:” and
2, “varistions in tates of dasic pay psid to different employses
will be i pregortion to subutantial differerces in the
dif ficulty, responetbility, sad qualificstios raquirements
of the work performed and to the costributions of ewmployees o
efficliency awnd ecomowy iz the servics.”
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Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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Saction 3109 states OFN's ebligation te comsult with sgencies i
the preparatios of stendards sad tc place positicns in their proper
catagories, but gives OPM cowplete suthority to issve stendsrds as
it sees proper under the law,

* putlfishad stacdarda shall: 1) dafiue clansee of positiows in terws of
duties, vesponsibilities, snd gualificatiop tequirementa; 2) establiah
official class title; 3) set forth grade.

Sectiop 5104 dafines levels of duties/vespomsibilities for GS
grades 1~18.

FIS was izplemssted in 197% in respease to the Job tvalsatios Felicy
Act of 1970. 1t wes evalusted in & rveport to the Pranidest (A Federal

Positica Classificstion ;E- for the 1980'a) i Aprsl 1981 By
the Classification Tauk Force.
FACTUAL ISSUES

* Cosparable worth principle streeses sgual outcome, not equal
opportunity. {(Naxket will sutematically determine comparable worth
of jobs once barriers to entxy snd vestiges of dusl lador markst
ars sliminated.) Cosmparadle worth advocstes claim that squal oppor-
tunity efforts (appropriate training snd pramotion opportwnities)
to raise relative sversge sarTnings of wewmsmn sTe workiag too slowly,

therafore wore drsmatic means ave required. Met 1is this tTee?
Ceosus data show:

> women ssployed ms managers and admimistratoras (mon-farm)
increased £r0 1.0 milldon 45 1970 to 2.6 million 18 1979.

> Between 1970 and 1979, the percant of craft workers and earvics
workers (axclwding privste houselwlds) who were wemss rameined
shout the same, shile during the sams pariod, there were
significant iscreases in caxtain profassiccal sod msasgerial
occupations: the percent of Managers who ware {ewale Sncreasad
from 16 to 2¢.4; the percent of lawyers and jodges who weore female
1ncreaned fros 4,8 to 12,8,

Varicus studies Ou the eaTRIDgs gop batween men and womes claiwm
that the portion of gap attridcable to discrimination (ratber than
work or productivity fsctors) ranges fron detween 123 to 70%.
However, none of theae studies inclede all velevant factors:
differences in swplovee characteristics, differences in suployers
and industyies, differences in smployes work bebaviors, differemces
in work content, differsnces in labor maskst conditions, differences
in unicn meaberhip, and discrimination. (Omissioms are duw to

lack ©; sdequate, publicly svailabdle data and poor proxias.)

21
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* Principle of comparable worth fwplies: 1) biag-free job
evaluation can be developed by orgsnizstions; and 2) external
market rates should mot influence fnternal parity because
these rates reflect discrisinatory practices. This assumes
that “fair™ wages can be objectively dstermined and, thus,
that "soctal justice”™ would be carried out through the
iwposition of such “"fatr* wages. The aim of sdvocates
appears to be adetnistrative wage control sstionwide.

> The main example we have of s federal wage control
body 16 the National Mar Labor Board (gemerally not
known for bajog o major success). Comparable worth
advocates cite the Board as Supporting the comparsbdle
worth concept; howsver, the current concept differs from
the principle used by Board. The Bosrd tasued s General
Order which allowed employers to "equalige the wage or
salary rstes patd to females with the rates patd to males
for comparable quality aod quantity of work on the same or
sinilar opaxations.” Nearly all dispute cases tnvonIng
P8y eguity coancerned whether a woRan vas paid less than a
wan for performing the same Job.

> Legislative eudesvor in simflar area - getting a
minizus vage — has resulted in incressed unemployment.,

Coasequences of conparable worth policy will be to further
increase unemployment, especially of women, as firms subst{tute
capital for labor, as firme esploying large proportion of
{comparable worth-)affected asployees go out of business, etc.

* Major studies cencerning the comparable worth 1ssue include:

> “Sex Mycrimination?—The XY2 Affair” tn Pudlitc Interest,
Winter 1981, Hoffman and Reed: 4 Fortune 500 cosmpany, faced
vith a sex discrimination suit, hired Hoffman Resesrch
Associatas to stody {ts persomne] practices. The firm's
RanAgement waAs aure employees wers treated fairly, dut
could not explain apparent discrimination {n promotion
Tates. Through interviews with esployees and supervisors,
consultant found that difference in promotion rates reflected
differences 1n bebaviors and attitudes of male and female
employees (e.g., fmaie exployees expressing interese {p
promction were as likely o5 male exployees expressing such
an interest to be promoted). Fipm won law suft.

> Bationsl Acadesy of Sciesces, contracted by EEOC, conducted
8 comparsble worth study and concluded that Job eveluation
Systems sud the marketplace are biased in favor of mem. The
regort concluded that “women are systematically underpaid-,
and that the compa~sMe worth issue "merits consideration”,

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



18

> Eroest NcCormick filsd s mimority report to RAS study,
claiming that the study took “isswe with the primciple that
prevailing rates of pey fn the labor market should serve as
the primsry basis for the establistment of peoy scales for jobs
in specific sitwations...To ignore the [marke:] walue systex
Mecasse it doss not produce vesults that fic certain precen-
ceptions of job worth (whether for or against amy class)
raflects... s bigsed fram of referemcs.”

> State of Washington classification study weed facter poinmt
analysis of job content (kmowiedge & skills, wental demnsnds,
sccountabiliry, and workisg cooditicus) to establish comparable
worth. 121 ssx—deminated classifications weare stwiied; en
sverage, for jobs rated egually, thoee hald primarily by
aan were paid 207 more than thoss dominated by women. (The
state's pay rates had Deen set according to ares market
surveys.)

> Business latelligence Progran, SAI Internstiomal, estimates
that total cost of elimimating that part of the wage gap
srobably duwe to discrimioations would be $90 Mlliea in 1980
dollars. (Assumes 50% of wage gap due to discrimicatory
practices besed on various studies which sttewpt to explain gap.)

1v. SIGNIFICANT COURT DEC1S1ONS

* Christensen v. University of Northarn lows, 363 F 24 1353 (1977).
The University detarmived that its fesale clerical ewployees were
paid less than its potentially equally valued male physical plmnt
workers. The University instituted a salary scale based on an
equal walue job gvaluation plas, These pay rates were sufficient
to ateract clerical workears Bt not physical plant amploysss. The
Iniversity then ratisad pay rates for the msn, but mot the women.
The Court found for the Ditearsity and stated that Title VII dida’t
abrogate tbe laws of supply and demand and that valne was ouly one
of many factors affecting wagea.

* Lemoms v. Denver, 22 FED Casas 959 (1978). Denver City Nospital surses
were paid dased on a salary schedule thst assantially followed the
market; no attention was paid to intarmal job evaluation equity with
other ity jobs. The plaintiff nurses offaied the Court thair own
job avaluation system which the court rajectad saying theve was nothing
in the law that requirsd job comparisoa. The decision was based oo
the pre-Gunther interpretation of tha Benpett Amsndmant that 1f s pay
practice did not violsts the EFA, it camnot be heard undexr Title VIiI.

* County of Washingtes v. Gunthexr, 452 U.5. 161 (1981). The County
of Washington, Oragon paid female jail guards about 70X of the salary
paid malé guards. The Supreme Court decision concerns itself with
the Bennett Amendment, however it dexermined chat while the jobe of
wile vs. fsmale guards ware diffsrent, the County's cwn pay surwsy
found snly a 5% pay differential batwmsn the two jobs. The court
har otdered & retrial at the district cosrt lesel.
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The 5 to &4 majority's deciston (Mr. Breunan's) played down cosparable
worth, however, it relied oun the fact that the County did mot act
according to 1ts owp Hay Surtvey.

The courts have refused to become involved {n waking a value Judgment
coucerning job evaluation plans themselves. Nowever, once an employer
undertakes such an anterpriss, 1f be does ot follow its findiugs he
does 89 at his owm paril.

® The Federal Government Factor Evaluation Systes has been found to be
a boas—fide job evaluation system (Cayce v. Adame 16 FZD Cases 547,

1977), however, the cowrt tpdicated it smst da applisd in & bona-fide
MEUNRT . -

Courts msy in the mear future Compare one fob evaluation system to
another (Taylor v. Charley Brothsrs 22 FED Cases 602, 1981). This
tould present a danger to FES 1f SCR 83 (Senato Evans' Bill) yere
successfully {mplewented and resulted in a system significantly
different from FES,

V. BISTORY OF WASBINGTON STATE CASE

* Washiogton civil service salaries have been set hased on market Tates.
¢ In 1973, top tsdagesent pasitions had heen evaluated to bring
salaries closer to market Tates; sizable pay incresses resulted.

® State Women's Council sav potentiel in evaluating female-dostnated
jobs as compared with male-dominsted Jobs, and fa 1974, Governer
Evans requested comparable worth stvdy. The study was updated in 197¢

legislature did not accept study results; Evans requested $7 millfon
for partial isplementation, but was igeored by legislature. Ray
caspaigred supportisg isplementstion, dut when in office, removed
iten froo bodget.

® In September 1981, APSOME filed FEOC compisint charging that the
State violated Title VII of the Covil Rights Act of 1964 v pot
forrecting disparate impact on female explovees,

1983 law was passed to igplewent the cosparable worth RYSLeER over g
10 yesr period.

* September (983, U.S. Di..rict Court Judge Jack Tanner ruled State
bad violated fedetral lew, Back Pay award for the 15,000 affected
mat be calculated from September 1979; current salaries for workers
in predoainantly female jobs will be raised by about §225 million;
total sward will be about S1 hillion.
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Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

GOVERIMENT AND INTEREST GROOF INVOLVEMENT

° GAO 18 currently working on a cosparabdle worth study which will

B0t be completed untfl Augwst 1984. (It has conducted mo other
studies to date.)

EEOC 10 1977 ceatrscted with thw Mational Acadewy of Sciemces

to study viather & sysien to avaluste comparabis worth 19 faasible
ot desicradle; report pudlished in 1981 supported comparadls worth
(1.e., this approach "msrits commideration”). 1la 1960, the REQGC
held hearings oo pay equity as s preliminary stap to writisg a
formal pélicy statemsnt (not yet iseued). Croups arguing oo the
cosparable worth question inclwded: .

FRO con
Women's legal Defssse Fund Business Roundtable
AneTican Murses Associstion ¥.5. Cheader of Commerce
Women Employed National Associstion of
National Commissien op Working Women Hapufactursrs
pOL
AFPSOME

International Union of Electrical Workers
Coalition of Labor Union Womsn

National Association of Offfice Norkers
Communications Workers (CWA)

Oftice of Federal Contract Pum m‘-i DOL under the Cartar
Adainistration txied to impiement compat worth priociple &n
1ts sffirmative action regs for {aderal contractors. The rege wrs
to becoms affactive 1=79-81, but were stopped by the Raagan Adwing-~

stration. Nsvised regs with the comparable worth sectios dropped
wate issued 8~20--81.

' Nationsl Committes on hi %g (coalition of civil rights and
union groups, fo tes "mmad for mew spproaches 2o
ending the historic sarnings gay betwesn mes amd wowsn, miworities
and vhites.” Thair statagy for clesing this gap is the concapt

of aqual psy for comparable work. Hajor activity thus far bas desn
a national conferesce beld in 1979.

* Equal Enployment Advisorv (ouscil (with a grant from the Basinass
Roundtable. prepavad a s to rasposd to the RAS report; (t
argues against compaxsble worth. The study concludes chat compen-—
sation mus: be based on a combimation of markat rates and jod
evaluation; reliance on otbher tachniques to measurs job wortd
will produce arbitrarty results ard havs undesirable consequances.
The preferred alrernative to cemparadle worth is thw accelerated
promotion of women.

States: 14 states oouw have comparable worth lawe (Alaska, Arksmsas,
Geargia, ldaho, Kengucky, Maine, Naryland, Nsasachusatts, North
Dakots, Okiahoas, Oregon, South Dakots, Tennassss, and Vest Virgiais).
Wi ale Juvestigating Whether these are comparadle worrh or just fafr
job evaluatiorn tills.
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‘ Unions_and woman's groups ars presently coscentratisg on state snd

1 goverumental pay systems. Court casss presently pending is
states of Conmceticut and Wiscomain and cities of los Angelrs, Chicago,
and Philadelphia. (AFSCME has filed EEOC complaints against
Washington, Coneecticut, and Los Angales; it also bargaimed gsuccess~
fully with the city of Sen Jose (follewing city workers' strika)

for comparshla worth iscreases.)

OPTIONS:

1. Establish a full-fledged comparsdle worih-FES systen—Assuming a study
of t indicates we qo not have a cowparsable worth aystem, OMM
could attempt to create and isplament ons.

Mvantsges
‘ Would please women's groups and unions.
DMiesdvantagas

* Syatew would be arbitrary—mo way to truly detsrmine worth without
using the market.

* Would increase the misaligement of Federal salaries in comperison
with the private sector.

* Would facilitate spplicstion of cowparsble worth across the naticnal
ECORNOTY «

‘ Costs to the supposed bemeficiaries would likely outweigh benefits.

2. Maintain the status quo—Nske no changws iz FES or pay-setting system.
Argue that OFNM essentially bas a comparable worth system; cur system is
similar to the Rey and Willis systems which have been used in comparable
worth cases. (Comparable worth advocates may srgue with the results of
our systen. If we choose this optien, we should be adle to rvespond to
arguments like those ratsed dy Lynne Revo-Coben of FEVW in her article
“Comparsble Worth i{n the Federal Government—Challenge or Th.sat"~—if

the governoent’s pay-setring system (s less discriminatory thsn most
othars, the government shoald provide affirmative saawers to the following
questione: i) Has the FES avar besn avaluated for sex bias?; 2) Are female
faderal ssployees better off post-FES than pre~-FES?; 3) Are women in the
hd‘nl government batter of f than women in the private sector? We are
starting to gather dats to answer these ques {0ons.)

Advantagss |

* Laast cost in short yua.
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Pisadvantages

* Prasent FES ig a comparable worth system that doas ot produce
the “bottos 1ise" results desired dy cemparsble worth sdvocatas.

* Potentially very cestly in long rwa:

> OF would be put on the dafensive when comparable worth advocaces
quastion walidicy of TES sad pay-setting systea.

> We mova no closer to relying on most objective and efficient
masss of detarmining job walwe—the marketplace.

3. Modify status quo—dake no changes in FES, but incrsases the role of
werit in establishing pay (through pay banding, abolishing stap system,
etc.) snd/or contioue efforts to decreass barriars to jodb entry though
expsnding equality of opportunity (limiting credantialing, iwproving
icternal wmobility, etc.)

Adventages

* We taka the offensive, forcing comparahle worth advocatss Lo sattack
concepts of merit and equalicy of opportuaity.

* We sowe in the direction of a fairer and more objectiva pay system.

Dumntm

* Following this option would mean sidsstepping the {ssue of relying
more besvily on the markatplaca.

* This option leaves OFYN open to charges fro= cosparable worth
advocates that OPN recegunizes at lemst some problems with the
pay-setting system; once OFN aduits to an imperfact system, wo
facilizate their argumsats.

4. Motify FES wvit: warket forces—Conduct a full review of FES with the
intention of retaining bdewsficial aspects of systes while incressing
relisnce on market, together with enbancing merit sud decrassing barriers
as in Option 3. On a parslle: trxack, tlearly demsoastrate the problame .
with comparable worth—show that the market (s ths only fair sad odjective
syster in the long Tem. Public ssctor pey systesw ars bast o the degres
ther seek to reflect surroundisg sacket forces. This optism would adédrass
hesd on gencral arguments by comparable worth advocatss, as well as mors
specific arguments against the FES.

.
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° Puts OMM ou the effeceive—dccrasras our veloaradsility whan the 1powe
18 valeed and Lt appears 0N hes wet attenpied te addrees ft.

* Eotatls full review of FIS,
Bisadvanteges

'!mumnmnunhlmnd‘htamnhmmw
otuparadle worth sdvocates (1.9., 0N had etter be vory well-prepaced).

S. Fail s aption diffecy from Option & ia That
m*umm. One

mdh—:uemhhhni«ﬁtnhmﬁmo
mthnuhummmmm:mm
private mt«ﬂmlnwmmll-udthmdynul
te the age pubdlic aslary for that occupetice. 4 review of
FES would stfld umhwmdxu«mmuwte
be Tatained—we otill moed 8 mechasisw for oqusting & particwlar job in
the pobifc secter with e aquivalest ona {n the privete sector.

Advantages
* OfX cakes the offansive-~dacrensing eur wulmaradility whes the

oeuparsble worth Lspws 18 rafeed sed £t appsars OMR has not
addrassed 1t.

'wdu:-mnjunnmmx-—‘lym-nnmmu
as abjective valws os jod worth.

Ysadvastages

¢ TRis optics will be the weet diffficult to carry thrwgh politically.
EXCOMENDATION:

That G procesd with Optiss & in the short tarm, develeping stromg p:o-
sarkat aTgumests snd reviewing the FES., As Pare of s leager tars atretegy,

AN sdould pursue Optica §, This £pproach alec allaws a fall-beck ¢o Option
3, or eves 2.’.-

7 ' £7 disagre L7 tats dincuns

O
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Ms. Oakar. Mr. Byrnes, would you fully describe the current
OPM review of the standards process and indicate when the vari-
ous phases of the study are scheduled for completion as well as the
entire review.

Mr. Byrnes. Let me first put the study in some historical con-
text. For over 100 years and through 18 administrations both par-
ties and both sides of the political spectrum, the present job evalua-
tion system has developed and changed. Once again we at the OPM
are trying to do a complete reassessment of the staffing process,
not just standards setting but all of it, OPM Staffing Group right
now is collecting information and developing very preliminary sug-
gestions as to how the system might be improved.

Some of the things that we need to consider in the study are the
classification standards, the qualification standards, the manage-
ment of our standards program, the relationship between job eval-
uation and pay, relationship between performance and pay, rela-
tionship between selection and productivity, and the relationship
between the Federal Government's various job evaluation systems.
I could go on for quite some time. I cannot specify what approach
or methodology we are going to be using for this entire study. You
have to realize that of course this is a huge complicated system.
For 1 one-page form, the SF-50, the stavrdard personnal action
form that we use, there are over 600 pages of guidance in the Fed-
v« ral personnel manual.

Ms. Oaxkar. Right.

Mr. Byrngs. As the system stands now every one of those pages
is necessary guidance. What we are going to do is develop as much
information as we can on this huge system that we inherited and
then try to determine what way to go in trying to improve that
system. .

Ms. OAkAR. Let me ask the question again and if you don't think
vou can answer it, just say "I don't think I can answer it." If you
would. indicate when the various phases of the study are scheduled
for completion as well as the entire review.

Mr. Byrnes. Right now we are in what 1 would call a diagnosis
phase similar to a doctor—when we will finish diagnesis before we
begin treatment. And when we feel that we have enough informa-
tion to make rational decisions about which way to go, we will do
S,

Ms. OAkAR. Do you think the entire review will be done in my
litetime or yours?

Mr. ByrnEs. | hope so. Certainly the system has developed over a
much longer period of time.

Ms. OAaKAR. You don't want to give us any target, is it 1 year, 4
vears, 20 years?

hMr. Byrnes. | would expect the review to be done by the end of
this year

Ms. Oakagr. My staff director says that you told my staff that you
would have it completed in December, is that correct?

Mr. Byrnes. 1 think I just said the same thing. I think 1 said it
would be completed by the end of this year.

Ms. Oakar. OK. So your—-—

Mr. Byrnes. In terms of giving you target dates as to which parts
are going to be completed when, I give that at this time.
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Ms. Oaxar. Can you describe the number of people at the staff
level currently involved in this study and the progress that has
been made?

Mr. ByrnEs. Certainlr. but first let me say that the completion
dahf;e I mentioned would be the completion date for the initial
p .

Ms. OAkAR. Wait a minute; run that one by me again. The com-
pletion date would be——

Mr. Byrnes. I expect that we will have——

Ms. Oaxar. Who do Kou mean by that?

Mr. Byrnes. I think we will have drafts and initial plans of
where we want to go by the end of the year. I would hope that by
then we will have a gocd idea if there is any bias in the system as
a ﬁsrt of that study.

. OAKAR. So you won't have the complete study done, you will
have just some phase of it done, is that right?

Mr. Byrngs. | think that is probably true.

Ms. Oakar. How many people at staff level are currently in-
volved in this study, and what is their progress going to be? -

Mr. Byrnes. In looking at the standangﬁpan of this system,
there are approximately 40 people in our Office of Standards De-
velopment who are looking at it.

Ms. OaxAR. Forty people?

Mr. Byrnes. Right.

Ms. OAKAR. ] see.

Mr. Byrnes, in his testimony on April 3, in response to a question
that was submitted to him, 51- Devine stated that as part of the
study the OPM is, and I quote, “comparing the virtues and prob-
lems of the Federal wage system with those of the General Sched-
ule and we are examining the rationale for maintaining these dis-
tinct systems.” Is this correct?

Mr. Byrngs. Yes.

Ms. Oakar. Would you fully describe this portion of the study
and the purpose for its inclusion in the review?

Mr. Byrngs. I would like to, Congresswoman. Frankly, today i
came prepared to discuss my memorandum to the Director, as
stated in your invitation, and I really don't——

Ms. Oakar. You.don't want to talk any more about your study?

Mr. Byangs. 1 really didn't come prepared to discuss it in detail,
in the detail you are looking for.

Ms. Oaxar. Oh. I will ask the questions and maybe you can
submit them in writing, OK?

Mr. Byrnss. OK.

Ms. OaxARr. Are you considering the possibility of merging or in-
tegrating the prevailing rate and general schedule, or seeking legis-
lation to merge or intefrate these classification and wage systems?

Mr. Byrngs. Certainly if we were, that would be a prejudgment
and we would not need to be doing a study. Therefore, that is some-
:’hing we will look at but it is not something we are determined to

0.

Ms. Oakar. 1 see.

Mr. Byrnes, it is my understanding that at a meeting with vari-
ous union representatives on' May 22, Dr. Devine indicated that m
pay equity bill would require him to initiate such a review, whic
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is not true, and that he was concerned with its impact on the pre-
vaillni rate system. Yet it now appears that the OPM is p ing
with this type of study on its own accord. So it is not my legislation
but OPM that determined that it was necessary to review the two
systems. Is that correct?

Mr. Byengs. | am afraid you would have to ask Dr. Devine. I was
not at that meeting. I really can't say what went on.

Ms. OakAR. You were not at the meeting?

Mr. Byrngs. No, I was not.

Ms. OakAR. Were you aware of the meeting?

Mr. Byrnes. | was only aware of it because the day before a
member of my staff called and indicated they had received inquiry
from some union members regarding it.

Ms. OaxARr. But Dr. Devine didn't tell you he was going to carry
out your memorandum?

Mr. Byrnes. No. Unfortunately, he has a nasty habit of not
clearing his calendar through me very often. I've tried to get him
to correct that but it is rather difficult.

Ms. QAxAR. Sorry, I didn’t hear you.

Mr. Byrnes. I have tried to get him to correct that but that is
rather difficult.

Ms. OakaR. Once a%?;n referring to Dr. Devine's April 3, 1984,
testimony, he stated that the in-house review would also include,
and I quote, “whether any form of discrimination exists in our clas-
sification system.” Would you fully describe this portion of the
study and the amount of resources in comparison to the total
review that will be devoted to it?

Mr. Byenes. Again, Cong woman, I came prepared to discuss
my memorandum to the Director which was in the invitation. I am
not prepared to discuss the specifics of our study.

Ms. Oakar. OK. I will ask another question and you can submit
it for the record in writing or whatever you feel prepared to talk
about, this so-called study you are doing.

Mr. ByrnEis. I will be more than happy to submit anything I can
for the record.

Ms. Oakar. OK, let me ask another one, then. Are you also re-
viewin%‘ the system for its compliance with pay equity principles
along % e lines of the Hay or Willis evaluations or any other tech-
nigues’

r. Byrnes. Certainly that would be included. We have really
not excluded anh( avenues.

Ms. Oaxar. Mr. Byrnes, after reading your memorandum of May
14, how do you expect me or anyone else to have faith in your ob-
jchivi;y or the objectivity of the study conducted under your super-
vision”

Mr. Byrnes. Again, Congresswoman, that was merely an option
that I proposed for Director Devine on a wide- ing study.

Ms. OaxAR. Using the language in the option, “We could create
disorder.” Is the purpose of your memorandum to create disorder
between women's groups and unions?

Mr. Byrnes. No, not that at all. I presented that as an option to
the Director as ible repercussions from certain options.

Mg, Oaxar. What does that have to do with comparable worth or
pay equity? What does that have to do with the fact that the poor-
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est person in the country is an older female whose tnsurance or
pension is based on her wages when she was younger? Tell me
what that has to do with it.

Mr. ByrRNEs. Again, Congresswoman, | was presenting this look-
ing at it from the point of view of what woul&, be an argument in
favor of supporting H.R. 4599, and from my point of view, thinking
o}t; an option from the point of view of a liberal Democratic mindset
that was——

Ms. Oaxkar. Would you have had any other options, had you not
been a liberal Democrat?

Mr. Byrnes. Yes, I do.

Ms. OakAar. What are those?

Mr. ByrRNES. Again, 1 would be more than happy to prepare them
and submit them for the record. Obviously it is not containcd in
that memorandum.

Ms. OAKAR. In this, right?

Mr. Byrnes. I don't know, you may have other memoranda 1
don’t know about.

Ms. OAKAR. Are you a liberal Democrat?

Mr. ByrNes. No, not now.

Ms. QAKAR. | see.

Mr. ByrNEs. But coming from a blue-collar Catholic background,
I know what they think like.

Ms. Oakar. With regard to the memorandum, Mr. Byrnes, I have
this series of questions. You state that, and I quote, "We know that
a comparable worth system will not work.” How do you know this,
Mr. Byrnes? .

Mr. Byrnes. Well——

Mz‘;,. Oaxkar Have you or OPM conducted any studies in this
area’

Mr. Byrnes. | think we know that because, frankly, Congress-
woman, nobody can describe what comparable worth is. When you
read the literature on comparable——

Ms. QakaRr. Have you read my bill?

Mr. ByrNES. Yes, of course. And 1 have read quite a bit of litera-
ture on comparable worth. Some people talk about fair job evalua-
tion, some people talk about fair job evaluation with job content
analysis, some people talk about biasing job evaluation systems to
make comparable worth include a sex factor. So what is it, how
does it work—I don’t think anyone can answer that. I think if you
talked to hundreds of consultants on it, you would get hundreds of
different answers.

Ms. Oaxar. But you are the person that is in charge.

Let me ask you, are vou familiar with the States that are doing
studies in this area? There are 18 of them in the Nation, including
my own State of Ohio.

Mr. ByrNes. I am fa1 iliar with some of them.

h(dis." OaxaRr. Are the Governors off the wall also, for this kind of
study’

Mr. ByrNes. Again, I don’t know what they are particularly look-
ing at. Some of them are looking at fair Jog evaluation which we
certainly support. But for instance, I notice that your bill has now
been amended to delete references to comparable worth and, like-
wise, you deleted the scction that | was concerned about where you
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found that a-result of discriminatory wage-setting processes in the
Government right now that there was sex discrimination which
was presented as a fact in the original bill.

Ms. OAKAR. So you support the amended version of the legisla-
tion; is that what you are telling the Chair?

Mr. Byrnis. No; I am saying 1 think you much improved it by
taking out a finding that there is sex discrimination in the Federal
Government that your bill was presenting as a fact.

Ms. Oakar. If you thought it was an improvement, why didn't
ygu put that in the memorandum to Dr. Devine, or isn't that
the——

Mr. ByrnEes. Unfortunately, that memorandum was written con-
cerning H.R. 4599 and I believe it was written before that bill was
amended. Certainly before I knew the bill was amended.

P Ms. OakARr. We had already approached it before your memoran-
um.

Mr. ByrRNES. | was not aware of it. That memorandum was writ-
ten with H.R. 4599 in mind.

Ms. OakAR. You don't monitor what the subcommittee that has
direct relationship with OPM does?

Mr ByrNES. The——

Ms. Oaxar. Do you have anybody?

Mr. Byrnes. Our Office of Congressional Relations had not in-
formed me of it at that point.

. ‘)Ms. OAkAR. Is that their job? They monitor the hearings; is that
it

Mr. Byrnes. They tend to do that, yes.

Ms. Oakarg. | see.

You also referred to an article which shows how certain stand-
ards could be manipulated. Do you recall the name and author of
the article? .

Mr. ByrnEs. Yes, I do. The name of the article was "Strategies
for Creating Sound Bias-Free Job Evaluation Plans.”

Ms. Oaxar. I didn't hear that.

Mr. ByrnEes. “‘Strategies for Creating Sound Bias-Free Job Eval-
uation Plans."

Ms. QakAR. By?

Mr. BygrnEs. ?i‘he author was Helen Remick, Ph.D., Director of
the Office ‘or Affirmative Action, University of Washington.

Ms. O &. At the top of the memorandum there is 2 handwrit-
ten notauon. Could you tell us what the word is and who wrote it?

Mr. Byr’ngs. | am not aware of any handwritten notation on the
memorandum.

Ms. Oakar. Could the staff supply Mr. Byrnes with a copy?

Is that your signature, by the way?

Mr. Byenes. The signature that appears to be like James L.
Byrnes, yes, is mine.

Ms. OAxAR. What is that, s-a-r or y?

Mr. BYrNES. You might ask the person from whom you obtained
this memorandum because | have no idea.

Ms. OAkAR. You are not aware of what that says?

Mr. ByrnEs. No.

Ms. Oagak. Mr. Byrnes, did you have any conversations with Dr.
Deviue or anyone else concerning the memorandum after you
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wrote it? You have already told the subcommittee he directed you

to prepare something, thinking in terms of being a liberal Demo-

crat, whatever that means. I think we wish we didn't have that

term sometimes ourselves, we Democrats. Did you have any conver-

zatiogns with Dr. Devine or anyone else concerning the memoran-
um?

Mr. ByrnEes. | am sure | had conversations with him afterwards.

Ms. OAkaR. After you wrote it?

Mr. Byrnes. Between May 14 and this morning, yes.

Ms. OakaRr. Did you have any conversations with him before
May 22? Do you think he read your memorandum after about a
week, 8 days?

Mr. Byrnes. | don't know when he read the memorandum.

Ms. Oakar. Do you recall when you had conversations with him?

Mr. ByarnEs. Do I recall them?

Ms. QOAKAR. Yes.

Mr. ByrNEs. Some of them.

Ms. Oakar. Was it several days after you wrote the memoran-
dum or before, or more or less”

Mr. ByrNes. | am sure | probably talked with him on the 14th
and several dozen times between the 14th and the 22d.

Ms. OakaR. Did you ever talk to him about the memorandum in -
that period?

Mr. ByrNEs. I don’t believe so. I talked to him about pay equity,
of course.

Ms. Oakar. You are before the subcommittee so, you know, truth
is really important here.

Mr. Byrnis. | understand.

Ms. QOaxAR. Did you ever talk to him between the 14th and 22d
about the memorandum?

Mr. ByrnEs. Oh, of course.

Ms. Oakar. Of course.

Mr. Byrnes, in his testimony before this subcommittee on April
3, Dr. Devine stated that he considered the current Federal job
evaluation wage system to be fair and equitable and in your memo-
randum you term the classification systems as confusing and ineffi-
cient. Which is it since it can’t be both?

Mr. Bvrnes. Well, our job——

Ms. Oakar. Do you agree with Dr. Devine or do you agree with
your memorandum?

Mr. Byrnes. | said before. Congresswoman, this was an option
that I was proposing. I don't necessarily believe everything in the
memorandum. I am talking about——

Ms. QAKAR. ‘Nhat part of the memorandum don’t you believe in?

Mr. ByrNes. Again, | am presenting an option from one particu-
lar point of view.

Ms. OAxAR. You said you don't necessariiy believe in parts of the
memorandum. Which part don't you believe in?

Mr. Byvanes. | said | was presenting this as an option and I think
that is what it is. | think there are problems Wwith our system, cer-
tainly. Whether sex bias is one of them I don't think anyone knows
right now.

Ms. Oaxar. That is the purpose of the study, isn't it?
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Mr. Byrnes. Right. Certainly one of the purposes of our study,
that is correct.

Ms. Oakar. Mr. Byrnes, obku:lci your memorandum has serious
implications concemug the Ha Act violations 2ad other in-
fringements on title V of the Code of Federal Regulatios:s. Specifical-
ly, section mh(l):l.:li;sgl,m:l:lich states, A&e employee Mof lavoid
any action whi ight t in or create appearance of losing
complete indetmndenee or impartiality or affecting adversely the

of the public in the integrity of Government.”

Equally important, your conduct in my opinion demonstrates in-
credible irresponsibility when someone of your stature would rec-
ommend manipulating a classification system that affects over 1
million women and men, for political pnme&

Mr. Bymnes, do think you violated Hatch Act?

Mr. BYrnzs. tiseertainlywhylmtethepagfasan
aption, to assure that the Director was presented with wide-ranging
options and without viglating any law.

Ms. Oaxar. You don't think you violated the law?

Mr. Byrnzs. Of course not.

Ms. Oaxar. And so you believe that the spirit of this memoran-
dum is a legitimate ophon—-aﬂemptmg to create “disorder, manip-
ulation, imtionalita;e——l am quoting from your words—“ridiculous
concepts, dividi white-collar and bluel-eollar unions.:efrefer-
ring to women who support equity as—I imagine you refer to
them as—‘“radical feminists.?’n {)o you feel that that was in the
spirit of the Hatch Act, conforming to it? Is that right?

Mr. Byrnes. Well, if you recall, Madam Chairwoman, the Direc-
tor asked me to come up with a liberal Democrat’s view of why
OPM would su H.R. 4599. Certainly those were about the only
reasons 1 could think of to come up with that type of reasoning.

Ms. OAgAR. Do you think Dr. Devine violated any law?

Mr. Byrnges. By asking me——

Ms. OAxAR. By asking you to prepare a memorandum pretending
you were a Democrat. ;

Mr. Bmm.lmaﬁedtoprepamammomndumgivinglﬁm
all the options for policy decisions. I think every agency head in
this Government does that probably dozens of times a day.
stMs. O.A’uu\n. Could you divorce this so-called option from political

rategy’

Mr. Byenes. Certainly it is an option that if we were interested
in pursuing we would have felt differently about H.R. 4599 and the
new bill HR. 5680.

Ms. Oaxar. You don't feel Dr. Devine followed any of your strat-

jus the memorandum? -
r. Byangs. I believe he is on record as opposing both bills, and
certainly my memorandum presents a different option for his con-

Ms. Oaxar Dividing union against union?

Mr. Byenes. As | said, when you are trying to come up with a
strategy from the point of view of a liberal Democrat you often say
funny things.

Ms. Oaxar. Do you think the President of the United States
knows about your memorandum?
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Mr. Byrngs. Oh, | guess in my wildest fantasies I would like to
think I was that important, but I deubt whether he took the time.

Ms. OakAg. Do you know if he knew of it?

Mr. ByrnEs. No, I don't know.

Ms. OAkAR. Do you know if David Stockman knows of it?

Mr. ByrnEs. Assuming they both read the Post, 1 assume they
know about it.

Ms. Oaxag. Have you ever talked to Mr. Stockman about it?

Mr. Byrnes. No. I have never talked to Mr. Stockman at all.

Ms. OAkAR. And you never talked to anyone in the White House?
No one admonis you or asked you what your deal was, why you
wrote it?

Mr. Byrnges. I have not talked to anyone in the White House
about the memorandum, no. :

Ms. OAkAR. Have &: talked to anyone else in Government with
the exception of Dr. ine or your immediate staff about it?

Mr. Byenes. 1 have to admit | have gotten a few phone calls
about it since the Post article, so I have talked to other people.

Ms. OAkAR. Other members of the administration?

Mr. BygNEs. Yes.

Ms. OakaRrR. Who are they?

Mr. ByrnEs. Frankly, just friends of mine that 1 happen to know
called in to say they saw my name in the newspaper. But it cer-
tainly didn’t involve strategy, though.

Ms. OakAR. Who are the friends? Are they employees of the ad-
ministration?

Mr. ByrNes. Some of them. I received calls from a number of
people; some of them work in Government, some outside of Govern-
ment.

Ms. OakARr. What agencies do your friends work for?

Mr. ByrnEes. They work for quite & few agencies.

Ms. OAkAR. Is the President your——

Mr. ByrnEes I didn't particularly keep a log of who called.

Ms. OAkAR. Can you recall who they were?

Mr. Bvanrs. I suppose I could recall some of them but I hardly
see where that has any relevance about who I talked to regarding
my memorandum to Dr. Devine.

: bl\(d)s;’ Oakagr. Mr. Byrnes, do you consider liberal Democrats anti-
a00r!

Mr. Byangs. That is a good question. I suppose to the degree that
some of their policies, in my opinion, adverseley affect blue collar
and white collar labor union people, I could say yes, but, again,
those are policy disagreements that I might have that frankly have
very little bearing on the memorandum.

Ms. OAkAR. Since you were asked to think like, “a liberal Demo-
crat,” why don’t you define for the subcommittee who a liberal
Democrat is?

Mr. Byenes. Well, I suppose someone along the line of yourself
or maybe Mr. Feinstein of the other subcommittee.

Ms. QOAKAR. Mr. Who?

Mr. ByrnEs. Mr. Feinstein.

Ms. Qaxar. Oh, the economist.

Mr. DevinNe. No. the fellow creeping back there hehind the desk.
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Mr. Byrnes. As a matter of fact, I believe the Director used his
name when he asked me to come up with the option.

Ms. OakAR. Do you think I am liberal on abortion issues?

Mr. Byrngs. | don’t know, Congresswoman.

Ms. Oakar. Why don’t you look up my record? It might change
your mind.

Mr. Byrnes. If 1 do an option for the Director concerning abor-
tion, I certainly would.

Ms. Oakar. Giving an example of somebody like myself and Mr.
Feinstein, giving him notoriety.

Mr. Byrngs. I am speaking in the context, of course—-

Ms. OaxAr. Would a liberal Democrat be someone who wants the
. issue of fairness with respect to pay as part of their agenda?

Mr. Byrnes. | think everyone would want that. I am speaking in
terms of the theory or lack of theory of com le worth as em-
bodied in H.R. 4599: that's what this option reseed.

Ms. OAxaR. I am just trying to understand who you think of
when you think as a liberal Democrat, as Dr. Devine told you to do
_in the memorandum.

Mr. Byrnes. Again I guess I think of Andy Feinstein.

Ms. Oaxar. Do you have any definition beyond an individual?

Mr. Byrngs. I think the thinking would be similar to what is em-
gggsi’ed in my memorandum as to why OPM would support H.R.

Ms. OAKAR. Can you offer any justification for your conduct to
this subcommittee?

Mr. Byrnes. | am merely trying to respond to your questions as
well as I can, Madam Chairwoman.

Ms. OAxaR. Are you proud of this memorandum?

Mr. Byrnzs. | did the memorandum only because 1 was told to do
it.

Ms. Oaxar. Are you proud of the memorandum? Would you have
liked to have seen it carried out?

Mr. Byrnes. | presented it as an option. If 1 would have liked to
have seen it carried out, I think OPM's position on the biils would
be different. It is a policy option and that is all.

Ms. Oaxar. A policy option?

Mr. Byrngs. It would be wrong for me to ask the Director of
OPM to make a decision without giving him all of the possible
policy options.

Ms. OAKAR. Mr. Bosco.

Mr. Bosco. Thank you, Madam Chair.

Mr. Bymnes, ] must say that in some ways 1 sympathize with you
especially for a couple of reasons. Ordinarily when Mr. Devine is
here the Republican members are here to ,g‘we him some comfort,
but apparently they have decided to give this hearing the 10-foot-
pole treatment. )

Second, 1 sympathize because, if anything, your testimony shows
that there is unfairness to men in the Federal work force as well.

I can't imagine a worse order to be given to any employee than
to be forced to think like a liberal Democrat, especially when it ap-
pears that you are not one.

But I want to say this, that I think that if I could read behind
the lines in your memo, I den't think your testimony is credible
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that this just happens to be an option that you were asked to come
up with some ideas of how a liberal Democrat might view OPM in
this light and you were presenting your director with one way of
doing that.

It appears to me that you had a brainstorm here, that you got to
work and you thought this presents an excellent opportunity to
divide people one against another, unions against radical feminist
groups, employees apparently against their employers, unions
against unions, and you end the memo by saying this situation pre-
sents opportunities that we should not ignore.

d'l‘bat doesn’t sound like an option. That sounds like a bit of
advice.

What caused you to tell Dr. Devine that these are opportunities
that we should not ignore? Doesn't that go from being an option to
more or less being advice?

Mr. Byrnes. No, any option I would give the Director I would
give a recommendation section. Certainly any option that you look
at you have to present the pros and the cons, and I think that is
what | was doing.

Mr. Basco. So this is the recommendation section of your memo,
that although the simple objective option that you are presenting,
of pitting one group against another over this issue, could be con-
sidered just your job, and what Dr. Devine asked you to do, the rec-
om’r]ne;ndation section says that we should go ahead and do it,
right?

Mr. BvrnEs | said it is a dangerous course and it might change
the nature of the whole debate on comparable work.

Mr. Bosco. Why is it a dangerous course?

Mr. Byenes. 1 think this hearing is evidence as to why that
option might have been a dangerous course.

Mr. Bosco. What is dangerous about it? The recommendation
that you pit groups against each other and the fact that you wrote
this on Government stationery? -

Mr. Byrnes. | consider this to be a policy option.

Mr. Bosco. What is dangerous about the policy option? What
would you say is dangerous about it?

Mr. Byanes. Well, as I said, in any policy option there are pros
and cons.

Mr. Bosco. But most policy options aren't necessarily attendant
with danger. There may be pros and cons. What is dangerous about
vour recommendation”

Mr. Byrnes. Well, frankly, Congressman, any policy option at
OPM appears to be a dangerous course.

Mr. Bosto. Very clever. That sounds like Dr. Devine's answer es-
pecially given that he just whispered in your ear.

Let me ask for a serious answer on your part. What is dangerous
about your recommendation?

Mr. Bvenes. | just answered that question, Congressman.

Any policy option has with it an element of danger. Certainly
this one would have one since I am appearing to say we should sup-
port H.R. 4599

Mr. Bosco. And for what reason?

Mr. Byrnes That is contained in the memo.
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Mr. Bosco. Why don't you paraphrase it? For what reason are
you saying you should support this measure, because you believe in
thﬁem,easure or because you think it would pit people against each
other?

Mr. Byrnes. Because it would show the comparable worth theory
or theories or lack of theories whatever that might be, to be just
that—all form and very little substance, or at least confusing sub-
stances.

Mr. Bosco. And you feel that you could use this measure to pit
groups against each other, feminists against labor unions, labor
unions against labor unions, liberal Democrats against conservative
Democrats, or Republicans, isn’t that the dangerous part of what
you are recommending?

Mr. Byrnes. | wour;g consider that to be the result of a compara-
ble worth type of system. That is what 1 am saying in the memo.

Mr. Bosco. No, you are not saying that. You are not saying that
comparable worth will do this, therefore it is a bad idea.

You are saying OPM can and should do this and that is why it is
a dangerous idea.

Mr. Byrnes. | am saying if we support the bill, if it is enacted,
this is what would happen.

Mr. Bosco. 1 have to ask you to be more specific.

You are writing a memo that you say we can use this bill to pit
groups against each other. You are saying that we should not
ignore that opportunity and you are saying, of course, this is a dan-
gerous course to take.

Now, | am asking you why is it a dangerous course to take?

Mr. Byrnes. Again, any policy option would have these dangers.
What 1 am sa{ing' is, from my point of view, the reasons we would
support the bill if it was enacteg? this is what would result.

r. Bosco. It seems to me then that would be a danger of the bill
rﬁthls:ilthan the danger of any course of action you might take on
the bill.

Mr. Byrnes. Well, at the time I certainly knew that Director
Devine was leaning very strongly ugainst supporting the bill.

Mr. Bosco. Is your position at OPM, would you say, mostly a po-
litical one or are you asked to come up with political suggestions or
solutions to——

Mr. Byrnes. | am asked to come up with policy options.

Mr. Bosco. Well, I might say that at least in my opinion I think
that you could better use what is obviously a great deal of intelli-
gence to come up with options that may give us a more positive
way of looking at these matters rather than using Government
time, stationery, and your own energy to come up with ways of pit-
ting people against each other.

It is not my feeling that that is the purpose of any of our work
with Government, to pit groups against each other and it seems to
me that comparable worth—I haven't decided in my own mind
whether | support or would support legislation along those lines,
but I don’t think I could come to that conclusion by pitting people
against each other.

Mr. Byrngs. Con man, | assure you that most of my policy
options are very dull and mundane and don’t make very interest-
ing reading in the newspaper.
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Ms. OakAR. Are you kidding?

Mr. Bosco. | have to commend you for at least in this instance
breaking that habit.

Thank you, Madam Chairman.

Ms. OakAR. Thank you, Mr. Bosco.

Mrs. Schroeder-.

Mrs. ScHroEDER. | would like to pursue this policy option a little
further because I don’t understand how you call that a policy
option. It Jooks to me like a political option. The policy is dealing
with comparable worth. The way I read your memo, you have de-
cided that comparable worth is a bad idea and what you are doing
is a political strategy as to how to play a game with something you
think is a bad idea.

Mr. Byrnes. It is a policy option in dealing with the consequenc-
es of those aptions.

Mrs. ScuroEDER. You are calling it policy, but I think maybe it is

litics, instead. If you look at the law, obviously you are not al-
owed to use appropriated funds to do political memos. But calling
it a policy or(ion doesn’t make it a policy option. I think it is a flat-
out political option, because you are admittifig in the memo you
don’t think comparable worth is a good idea. You can put the stud
together and use it to pit all these grougs and tie what you call
liberal Democrats 1n knots, is that right? If that isn't political, I
don’t know what is.

Mr. Byangs. Clearly we o j’me the bill. If this was such a good
policy option, maybe we wouf leave——

Mnrs. Scurogper. But you pretend like you are going to be for it,
right, and do the study and then skew the study——

Mr. Byknes. Nowhere in there do I suggest skewing the study.
All I am saying is that comparable worth, whatever that creature
might be. can't really describe adequately what we have to do in
the Federal Government. So is it fair job evaluation? What type of
fair job evaluation? Is it job content analysis? Everyone in compa-
rable worth seems to be coming up with a different idea of what it
is.

Mrs. Scuroeper. Farlier you said you did not know whether or
not there was sex bias in the Federal system because you would
have to have a study, right?

Mr. BygrNEs. I said I don't know whether there is sex bias and
that is why 1 objected to 4599 because it came to the conclusion,
finding as a fact, that there was sex bias in the Federal Govern-
ment.

Mrs. Scuroeper. We had long hearings on it, but we have also
introduced a new bill saying we will do a study on it. You don’t
know, and so we would have to do a study and you would be the
one in charge of the study, right?

Mr. Byenrs. | am in charge of a study now that is looking at
that question, among others.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. here we are with this sex bias issue. Do you
not think that is an important issue?

Mr. Byangs. Of course I think it is an important issue. I think it
is so important that we shouldn’t conclude that there is sex bias in
our system and put it in law in the form of an act of Congress.

Mrs. ScHrROEDER. We are not. We are asking for a study.
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Mr. Byrnes. This memo was written concerning a bill that said
that. It said we find as a fact there is discrimination.

Mrs. ScuroEDER. No, it was dealing with a study.

Mr. Byrnis. | can quote from the bill. It says Congress finds that
as a result of these discriminatory wage differentials resulting
from discriminatory wage-setting practices. That wasn't stated as a
thesis in the bill, it was stated as a fact.

Mrs. ScHroEDeR. 1 yield to the gentlewoman.

Ms. Oaxkar. Your memorandum is dated May 14. We had already
amended the bill. Did you kn‘ w that?

Mr. Bygnes. I did not knew that, and I don't think that you can
say that 1 did.

s. OAKAR. What is your salary” Tell this subcommittee what
you make here. What i< your salary”

Mr. Byrngs. $59,000 and change.

Ms. Oakar. You are in charge of a study and you don’t know
what the subcommittee is doing on a bill that you criticize?

Mr. Byrnes. | have just been informed that the markup was on
May 15, Congresswoman, by our Congressional Relations officer.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. Let me go back to the point where you said you
were not talking about skewing the study. “If the Oakar bill
passes, it would be a tremendous opportunity for OPM to develop a
real comparable worth system and show how preposterous it would
be.” Those are loaded words as far as | am concerned.

“The Federal Government's classification system, which OPM
has been trying to change for many years, is confusing and ineffi-
cient in any event, so a little more irrationality wouldn't hurt that
much.” That is not cute from my standpoint. And it goes on, “but
it would show a clear picture to the private sector about how ridic-
ulous the concept of comparable worth is and that in fact it is only
job discrimination.” To me, that sounds like skewing the study.

Mr. Byrnes. No, I think it says exactly what it says. It says that
any comparable worth system would eventually come up with that
type of a result and it would show it to be job discrimination. That
is why 1 have sent to the Director an article that was pro-compara-
bie worth that basically showed how to bias fair job evaluation sys-
tems to come out wiJ: the goals that they want, equal pay for
men’s and women's {gbs regardless of the content.

Mrs. ScHrokper. What 1 would think if 1 were Director Devine,
you are the person who is going to oversee the study and you are
saying, “'Let's go along with this. We can fix them and we can save
the private sector from this ridiculous idea and put this to bed once
and for all.” 1 think it is political and is not a policy option. You
say, “We have an opportunity, only in this case it will be under
vour control’’—meaning Dr. ine—"so we are going to control
this and have this objective study. We will call it objective, wink.
wink '—and someone got to the memo first. It sounds like skewing
the study.

I want vou to tell me a bit about radical feminists. What are
those groups?

Mr Bymrnes. Again. in the context of the memorandum, it would
he the people who were proposing the comparable worth system.
whatever that might be.

Mrs ScHRORDER. Maureen Reagan. Jill Ruckleshaus.

11




37

Mr. ByrNEs. | am not going to get into——
Mrs. ScHroEDER. Peggy Heckler. Olympia Snowe.
hMr. byrNEs. I used to work for Mrs. lfeckler. I would doubt that
she——
: f2&)1*:. ScHROEDER. Was she a radical feminist? Is that why you
eft’

Mr. Byrngs. [ don't think so.

Mrs. Scuroepes. Elizabeth Dole. You don't want to say who you
think they are, but you know who they are?

Mr. ByrnEs. | am certainly not going to characterize anyone in
those terms there, but I think the Director got my clear meaning
in the policy option.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. But isn't it really still a political option? Aren't
you saying to the Director, “There are radical feminists,” which I
assume you think are Democrats; there are unions which you think
are Democrats and this is a great opportunity to pit Democrats
against Democrats,?

Mr. Byrnes. This is a policy option why we would support H.R.
45.;)9 given the liberal Democratic mindset and these are the re-
sults.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. But you are not supporting it in good faith?

Mr. ByenEs. | can’t support every option in good faith that I give
the Director. Many of them are contradictory. Of course, I can't
sug;)ort every option in good faith

rs. ScHROrDER. | find it amazing that you can be so playful
with this. '

Mr. Byrnes. | don't find it amazing to give the Director policy
options that span the spectrum.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. It seems to me it is a political option, it doesn't
span the spectrum at all. The spect.um is only in one direction and
that is how we skew this and try and cause chaos on the liberal
Democratic side rather than how we deal with real sex discrimina-
tion and find out if it is truly there. If it were race discrimination
or religious discrimination in the Federal Government, would you
come ug with the same thing?

Mr. Byanes. I would give the Director the vast spectrum of
policy o&tions.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. You don't think it is incumbent upon the Feder-
al Government to be nondiscriminatory on the basis of race, or sex?

Mr. Byanes. Of course I do, but that is irrelevant to the fact that
I have to give the Director broad policy options.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. You have to give him that because he asks for
it, he tells you to think like a liberal Democrat. You are saying, “I
only answer to the captain of the ship,” right?

Mr. Bvanes. | have a habit of doing what the Director asks me to
do just as 1 am sure your staff does what you ask them to do.

Mrs. SciroEDER. You are career, right? You are not in the politi-
cal part of the SES——

r. ByrRNES. | am a noncareer senior executive.

Mrs. ScroepER. Why does he ask you to think like a liberal
Democrat? Does he thin{ you are one?

Mr. ByrnEs. You will have to ask him that. I don’t know.

Mrs. ScuroepER. Didn’t you also do the memo on Federal Em-
ployee Attitude Survey and how to skew that?
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Mr. Byrngs. No.

Mrs. ScHroeper. You didn’t have anything to do with the Feder-
al Employee Attitude Survey?

Mr. Byrnks. Yes.

Mrs. ScuroEngr. You did?

Mr. Byrnes. [ had been in the Office of Planning and Evaluation
when that particular survey was made.

Mrs. SciroenER. And what did you do with it?

Mr. Byrnes. We %x'blished the results.

Mrs. Scuroengr. Did you leave a few things out?

Mr. Byanes. No. As a matter of fact, I believe your staff obtained
all the questions and all the answers.

Mrs, ROEDER. | believe they did and I believe they were a
little distressed with the emphasis. They found it to be maybe a
little skewed. Do vou think you are neutral and fair in how you
proceed?

Mr. ByrnEs. Absolutely.

Mrs. ScHroEDER. That is an interesting perception. What if the
Director had told you to think about Federal employment policies
as a woman? You have mentioned your secretary a lot. How do you
think a woman in the Federal Government would feel about
making sure that sex bias was eliminated?

Mr. Byrnes. I think any woman in the Federal Government
would support fair job evaluation and equal pay for equal work and
that is certainly what we support at the Office of Personnel Man-
agement.

Mrs. Scurornir. Comparable pay for comparable work, right? .
Mr. Byenes. I don't understand what that means, Congresswom-
an. I understand what is in the statute. ] understand equal pay for
equal work and that is what we are trying to enforce and ensure. It
is a system designed to exclude bias on the basis of sex, race, na-
tionality or any other factors. That is what we are trying to protect
and preserve. We are not trying to put emphasis on one factor in a
job evaluation system as the proponents of comparable worth want

us to.

Mrs. Sciroxper. With your background in personnel, you know
comparable worth has been g‘oini on in personnel for years and
years with desk audits and everything else, that that is not a new,
radical, feminist, whatever it is, position. Comparable worth has
been there for a long time and it was utilized by the courts in 1964
when we did away with race discrimination. It ‘sn’t as precise as
mathematics, b : it has become much more precise through the
long usage by those of us who labor in the vineyards there.

Mr. Byrngs. If it has been around for such a long time, I would
be interested to know why it was taken out of your bill.

Mrs. SciroepER. We are talking about studying to figure out
how to do it. Is there dhything wrong with the study?

Mr. Byrnes. It has been around for years but we don't know how
to do it; but you have to look at a study. It seems to be very confus-

ing.

%drs. Scuroeper. You know why you do the study first. You do
the study first because you have got to find the magnitude of the
problem, where it is worse and how you phase the problem out. Ob-
viously you can’t do il overnight.
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Mr. Byrnes. Where what is worse?

o Mrs. ScHRrOEDER. You don’t just mandate it. You have to study it
Irst.

Mr. Byrnes. It sounds like you are still assuming that there is a
sex bias in the Federal work force which is in H.R. 4599,

Mrs. ScHROEDER. Arnd you think there is none?

Mr. Byenes. I think there is no evidence of it. If there is, you
should have left the language of H.R. 5680 the same way it was in
H.R. 4599. !

Mrs. ScHrokpER. Did you read the transcripts of the hearings we
had a couple of years ago?

Mr. Byrnes. 1 have not read the entire text.

Mrs. ScHrOEDER. | wish you had because I think you would un-
derstand what we are targetting. I hope you logk at the different
States—the Council on States meets in Colorado, and they are very
cuncerned and moving on this, and we should-look at other coun-
tries. I know Australia has moved on this and they have closed
their pay comparability gap to 85 cents. Everybody has found it in
other places and we are trying to be reasonable and work on it.

Mr. BYrRNES. And that is why we at OPM are on our own looking
at the system to determine if there is any sex bias or any bias in it.

Mrs. ScHroeper. Would you be shocked if I told you I don't trust
vou? I think it is a waste of the taxpayers’ money to have you look
at this system

Mr. Byrnes. If you think it is a waste for people to look at the
possibility of sex bias, then you might want to withdraw the legis-
lation.

Mrs. Scuroeper. | don't have trouble with people, but I have
trouble with people who don't understand the difference between
policy and politics. I think you are playing politics.

Mr. Byrnes. Well, if that's your interpretation, Congressman
there's nothing I can say about that. All I can tell you is that it is
a policy option.

Ms. Oaxar. Well, I really am amazed. I just think that you are
an intelligent enough human being to know better than that and I
am just surprised that you sit there saying that. because when you
read this thing through, the policy we are talking about is sex-
based discrimination and you even admit you don't know if it is
there because we haven't done a study and without any of those
facts in front of you, you go off on a tangent on how you are going
to manipulate and skew this thing. That is politics.

Mr. Byrnes. That is why we're doing our study. What we are
trying to do is build a system worth having, a complete staffing
system. We are not going to just look at one facet of it. I know the
system is huge and complicated and it has inconsistencies. We
want to improve that. If there is any sort of bias in our job evalua-
tion svstem. we want to do something about it.

Mrs ScHroener. What are you going to do about it? Use it to pit
women against unions” That is what you are saying.

Mr Bygnes. | said this would be a reason for OPM to support
HR. 4509 looking at it from the perspective that Dr. Devine asked
me to look at it
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Mrs. Scurokpkr. Well, it is certainly not the kind of top-level ci-
vilian neutral management that we envisioned and I am really
very sorry to hear your testimony.

Thank you.

Ms. Oakar. Thank you, Congresswoman.

I just have several other questions.

Do you consider manipulating Federal workers a policy option”?

Mr. Byrngs. No. That is certainly why I opposed H.R. 4599. 1 be-
lieve a comparable worth system would inevitably dictate that we
manipulate our job evaluation system.

Ms. OAkAR. Let me ask you, to make sure that I understand, you
do not consider this memorandum political. Is that correct?

Mr. Byrnes. I consider it to be a policy option.

Ms. OAKAR. Let me read from it. I am an old English teacher. 1
believe language says it best. Here is a direct quote in your fourth

ragraph; a simple sentence.

“The political possibilities of this situation should not be under-
estimated.” Then you go on to talk about the administration and
the Democratic House. What do you find nonpolitical about that
sentence?

Mr. BYyrRnEs. Again, it is a policy option.

Ms. Oakar. To be political?

Mr. ByrnEs. No, it is a policy option.

Ms. Oakar. What is the meaning of the sentence “The .;)olitical
possibilities of this situation should not be und. restimated™”

Mr. Byrngs. Unfortunately——

Ms. OaxAr. What is the meaning of that sentence?

Mr. Byrnes. Policy options often have overtones in this town.

Ms. OAxAR. What is the meaning of the words *'political possibili-
ties” in this sentence?

Mr. Byrngs. Again what we have to consider is what would
happen if a bill such as H.R. 4589 would have been supported by
OPM and enacted into law.

Ms. OAKAR. What is the meaning of the words “political possibili-
ties'? Where do you say policy in that sentence?

Mr. Byrngs. I don't believe the word “policy” is in that sentence.

Ms. OAKAR. That is correct. The word “political” is, isn't it?

Mr. Byengs. That doesn't make it a political option. It is a policy
option, that if it has——

Ms. OAKAR. Why do you refer to the House of Representatives as
a Democratic House?

Mr. ByrnEs. As | said before, Congresswoman, that should have
been a small “h'".

Ms. OaxAR. And it was your secretary's fault. Is that right?

Mr. Byrnes. 1 didn't say that.

Ms. Oakag. You didn't?

Mr. Byrnes. But if you think so—-—-

Ms. Oakak. You don't feel you violated the Hatch Act? Is that
correct?

Mr. Byrnes. Absolutely not. 1 don't consider presenting policy op-
tions as a violation of any law.

Ms. Oakar. And you consider the words “political possibilities”
to mean policy options?
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Mr. Byrnes. | consider it to be a facet of the policy options. Qur
presence here today indicates that.

Ms. Oaxar. I am going to ask unanimous congent that Mr.
Byrne's memo, the Federal Employee -Attitude Survey, also be in-
cluded in the record.

Thank you very much.

[The information follows:]
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FEAS 111 ~ Determinting Change In Employoe
Artitudes Over Yioe

Jamez L. Byruoes, Ascistant Divector
for Planning and Evaluation

Donald J. Devine
Ditector

Mow that the Prelidinarv Repart on Phase 3 of the Fedaral Employes Attirude
Survey has besn published, w arc proceeding with further analysie of the data
and are assiating program of fices in incovporating the data into their chaprevs
of the CSKA evalvalion report. We are sleo beginniug our anslystias work in
preparacion foxr the FEAS report to be published {n Septemher.

In order to provide for & consisteont spprosch to the anslysis of change io
enployee sttitudes aver time, we propose to estahlish sows guidelines for
comparing the resules of the 1979, 1980, and 198) surveys for use {n preparing
all reports of the autvey results. In tha Preliminary Report, you tndicaced
that percentage differences mmong the surveys wuld not be signiffcant wnless
they are greater than plus or wicus thres percent. WUe think that additional
guldance 1s necessary far progran offices to categorise degrees of change.

In the analysis of survey data frow tha FEAS, two kiodas of comperigons will
Youtinely be made. First, comparinone of dace from tha 1979, 1580, and 1983
surveyr will be sada. Second, comparisons of dete among the various pay
category groupings (such as coapacing responses of axecutives with those of
CS 1~19 smployees) will be exsmiced. Differscces in FEAS data ovar time, of
d1{ferences bervean Or smong PAY LrOUPs, WAY OF MY not ba Atatfaticall
signiffcant. Before we progrues asy further, s declafon about shether or
nat to pureuc rigorous testing of the dara for scarisvical significance e
needed |

This meopratdua presents four opticns far coneideratian in deciding thie
1seue. The four options are briefly stated below, followed by a more decmilod
discussien of sach, iacluding sdvantages and disadvantages:

~ The first option involvea developing a methodology to cospute erstinticel
significance, velng @ epechally devisad cosputer progrew.

~ The second option Snvolvae developing a prartical guide, based on policy
cousidevatfous.

Q 4 6‘

RIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

43

~ The third optiou 8 not to escablieh guldelines for ar caseing degrees of
change .,

~ The faourth option ts to teport flgures, f.e., report data, withour
aasensing degree of change.

OFTION 1: Develop & wethodology, tncluding a epecially geviaed romput ev
prugram, for determining whete differvnces in cuployee attitudes
over (ime ar between groups are Scaricticeally atgnificant,

This option would favelve uaing & mathewatical formula o deteraine if there
are statistically afgniticant d1fferences Detveen ftems over time or between
Sroups. This ia & very tactaicsl snd complex praocedure which will enable us
to wmathecatically assess degrecs of changr. Nore detstled informatian abaut
the determination of atatietical significrnce and the formils to be used fn
the calculation are {ncluded ta Attachment 1.

Advantages. The advantages of this option fnclude the following:

= This gpproach fa scientif{cally more rigofous. contimiing with the
statistical atandarda established with the careful ssepling techniques
uted. Use of this mnre stringeit option would lend the survey recults
grester credibility among certain groups, such as GAQ, MSFH, and the
Sufvey resesrch community.

~ We vould have extensive docunentation on how aach of the teests wag
computed and what each set of findings wes. This adventage would be
particalarly valuable when coatroversial couclusions would be drawn.

Dissdvantages. Some d:eadvantages which may result fros this eption are:

= The statistical test beiag enployed only handles comparisone of efther
sgree of diasgree responces for sach item, s¢ todicated in Attachoent 1.
A 8 resulc, sone programa wmey report a significant char ¢ for an ftas

vhile other prugrams might not® that ttere was no signiticant change. OMN

would then be open to charges of lnconsistency whan reporting findings.

- The development of statistical testiog of this type will require o fatrly
large rescurce comuitwenl, tocluding acaff reqcurcet from both O°f and
CIG.

- Although the preliminery ground work hue been laid for carrying cut this
optiva (statiatical formula chosen and preliminary ssssnsment of current
and past coaputer files), the creation of & special SPSS file containing
both FEAS 1 end J dats and the developmant of & special FORTRAN program
to conduct the atatistical teating will take a minimum of ¥ weeks. If
computer progracming problems are encountered, the time needed for com-

ducting the tearing ciula fncreacs the time neaded to complete the profect.

Conetdering tha time coostraintt undex which the CSRA report fe now beling
prepared, thia mey be oo unacceptable delay.
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OFTION 21: Set fessonable, ¢efensible practical guidelines for change to be
used in reporting both government-wide data {such as the ) pereent
used in the praliainary repore] and for group comparisons (perhaps
S or & percent), without clsiming that the changes are significant
in & statietical way.

This option would skirt the whole faue of statistical signif{icance by concen~
trating on prscticel significence. A ~decision rula- as to what was acceptable
when reporting differences to sttitudes oves ci{me or betwean groups could bde
developed as a policy decieion, Then, the decision rule could be distributed
to progras offices for use fin repore ing FEAS data.

This ia essentially the method that was used in comparing the results of the
1979 and 1980 surveys. The following guidelines wers establ)isted for uee in
analyzing thet dats:

Mo change: leas than 4 percent
Siighe chenge: 48 percant
Moderste change: 9-12 percent

Large change: 14~20 percent
Dranstic chenge: Mote than 20 percent

Advant sges. The advantsges of this option include the following:

-~ The reporting of FEAS data would naver be inconsfastent. Al]l progres
of ficea would be supplicd the “decision rules.” and report eny FEAS data
pestafning to individia’ programe in the Sams uay.

- Almoat no resources, either staff or cosputer time, would be required to
taplesent this option. Once s policy decision was made adout the decision
rules, then all program offices could be notified and their reporting
cheched ta assean conaistency with this policy.

~ Documentstion of the decistion vule would exist, and O Could sot he
accused of data msaipulation or of fslse rveporting, stnce it would h+
quite clear that the xeport was only descriding change, not ascribt.x
statistical meaning te it.

- The policy decision implicit o the decistion 1ule could be made Tepidiy.
std disaemination of the rule accomplished quickly. This would sasist
thaar program of fices currently fovalved in preparing the CSRA report.

Dissdvantages. The disadvantages of this option include:

-~ The use of a descripties dacizion rule inmtesd of 8 rmle involving mathe-
astical determination of statistical significance may be detrimental to
the credibility of the survey. The FEAS Ras bern advertised all along as
e scientific survay of Faderal ewployse attitudes, and lack of diecussion
of statistically significsat differences ®ay fullusnce tha acceptance of
the survey a8 ao objectively-besed rasearch study, especially among
varfous Groups such as GAD, NSPR, or the suCwey vesesrch community.

- Duee of practical guidelines presupposes that asacssoent of degreas of
change should be consiutent for all programe. However, it 18 pasnidle
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that what may be categorised as a "slight change” fin one program ahould
be considesed a “large change™ in another programy whan ocher factors

sre included such as policy changes, program priorities, economic changewn,
atc.

OPTION }: Do not establish guidelines for asscasing change. lasve thoee
decisfons to the progream offices that are analyzing the dsta s
part of their own program asseaswents.

for this option, Program offices would de free to foterpret degraes of change
without centrsl guidance. Individusl progream offices would haw to determine
for themaelves the dagres of change. Some may choose ta develop s methodology
for determining statintical significance, or develop a practicsl approsch, er
or simply report change.

Advantages. The advantages of optionF include:

- In thoae cases where degrae of change, from & practfcsl standpoint, may
vary frod prof em (o progren, those progras managers would de able to
determine change as it pertaios to their lodividual programs.

Diasdvantages. The disadvantages of this option are che following:

~ There would de no ronsistency across program lines, and it is likely
that feporting of FEAS data could be contradictory. This would greatly
dectesae the credidility of the asurvey as a Tesearch study.

- 1f several of {ices decide to determine statiatical stgnificence, aa
described in OFTION 1, the resource 1mplicatfons are sultfiplied and
there would no doudt de considershle duplication of effort.

QPTION &: Report figurcs without determining degree of change.

ln this option, the resulcs of the data for each group being conpared would
staply be reported. Degreea of change would not be sssessed by the writers

of the Teport. For mxample: “The executive Tesponne to queation *X' was 98
petcent fo 2979 aad 63 percent ip 198327 Figures would da reported without
ascribiog degrees of rhange es atatisticelly significent or deacribing degrees
of change in practical cerma,

Advantages. The advantages of this option include:

~ This is the ataplest approach to the dute anslysis - figures are Juse
reportad.

~ There would be no controversy ower the interpretation of changey in
attitudes over tles.

~ Theare are nu resource iaplications, elther staff or Computer timm,
fnvolved in this option.

17-109 5« oY .. 4 vt 0
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Pisedvantagoa. The diasdventages of Lhis option focludet

~ absamcea of acy sasesseent of Change could aubiect OPH's Feport of flsfiuge
te arictician, sapacially eince the FRAS has bewc pudlicised se o tool for
dataraialing change o ewlayes ettitudes sver tfme.

SECONIENDATION: M vecomwnd OFTION T, the use of @ police=bmaed decialon
rule which eniy pulporta %o dogcride ctanre, ROt attribdufe
stacintics]l significance to the descriptioa.

Tuin optlon con be M acconolished quickly and with alunst me Tespurce axpent-
fture. Further, tz can directly vafloct vhat the Ditecter srefers by heving
the Director asteblish the stan'»ris for chasmwe whan reperting the PEAS duto.

Tt should e notsd that the aalectica af OPTIOU I dode eol preclude an aventaal
foplecectetion of OPTRGI 1, eore she fewdiale Reeds for veporting FEAS data
are met, At wore futures point, the mathec tical snd couputer work maeded o
accouplinh sigoraue statiscical stgniftcance teating ¢an b dow and reported.
Sinee 1t will br made cleer & reporting early FRAS findiugs SRhat the cheeges
described havwe ne. been mtovfstically tested for confidence lewla, future

reparting of statisticelly sgynificant chaage should act be potceived oo
futomsiatent.

action:

{71 teclewmot OFTION 1
11 Yelement €XTIL 2 [Recouwaled)
I & Proviie me with racorcwodutions for tle decliefan rwlesn.

171 % Ve tle dectsion mules provided belaws

N e - — —— e s

g:g €. Pu.aur OFTION 3 18 lats Fpring once tha praparstory i
for tha CSKA report ie cenpletad.

1 lsplearnt UPTIOM

‘ Iop leaent UPTLION ¢

hoowld . 2=§;c!',r. Mre tur T e

At ta toeent

3%
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Furttet Inforastion ADaul oF7I0N 1

0riion ) provides for the dewiopmsct of o mathamticel forwie to determine 8§
there are statistically signtficant difforencas bexveen ftems ovet tima ar batwasn
groups. The fofwuls, which would Be fla tast for the Atffarsnce betwesn praportiooa
adjasted ta yeflect the ame af & stratificd nanple, mould permit a8 o deternine

t1 theta ware #leEnificent differences Satvaen aue praporifon (F| the percentire of
anplaoyess agreaing with an ftaw fa 1979) and @ second proportias (P the petfcentage
of enployses agraning with the same ite= in 194)). The hypothesed Delny teated would
e that thera 48 0o Sixuificent differmnce betveen Py end P2 vatnue the allernstioe
that a sigrifivent diffetcace qniste. In osthesetical tarma, The hypofheres aret

Hy: {P4-F)l < delca (delte > )
S0 1F-F3] > delea

The value dulte raflacte “practicel stamiflzance” and wust be Aeterntined defors the
tenting 48 dona: The rhotes of dwite i ot hased ou atatiatical cowiderations,
dut fa @ policy deciston. Jfferent values of dolis may De set for vavious survey
ttean. The Implicexicns of saleciing various delte wvalues ara feportent, too.

If delcs fa et 6% serc, then any Atflatance wnich fa grester than sero wi]) be
“chackes™ dy the statletical tent o desarmtine £f A€ S0 stotiattically afgnificant,
It delie 1e o=t ot @ lasget ourhe? (8ege, I, 2 O ) Perceal), the teast Dacoors wofe
rigotaus in thst enly diffaxences of gFeatar than 4elCe will evwn Be axaaivad ta nes
AT shay ave afgniticent, Consequeatly, 10 1o possitle wilth & dalte welue excCeeding
setc of elininatiog potantianlly stgnificent Cindings (f.e., chanrse of 7 prromat
which wara signifscent, bvi maybe not worth eoting) is lieu of fdeatifyincg and bigh-
lightiag the mure aigatficant (practiically spreaking} chaages.

Tha teltadiltty of thia testing ptocedare can aleo be detetnined, That fs, the
uak of thie Jeihod of teating will sllovw ua to celculate the prohantlity that a
stgnificant differance has BDeen wivngly concluded vrava the proba™Lllity that o
difference Nos gora vudaiecied. Thue, we will M ahle 10 assenas the tonanuabivnces
of the significence whtch we would clatin for an ftea.

Ore prodlan 10 Khal the atatfiatical test being enploved, wvhich (a & sopliisticatzed
verston of the tent for the difference betwwen propottinng, only handles cormarieans
of atther sgres ov disagres raaponsar fot esch Liem. TH16 wrans thet tlere ace,

ot & miufmun, two tests feof significence Weing conductad on fach ften, The resalr
of thia aftuation 1 that en Sten could W aignificent &n teree of thr chargr fa
the “sgres” Taalonses and not atmificent 4o tetne @f the chanfe fo the “disagree”
responses, The pniactical affect of such farongruity weuld alow wp in the reporting
of FLAS daca, sepecially fu the CSEA gvaloatlon ¥=port, slace sore ptosrams wmay
report & efgnificant chaage for en (tam Whils other progratm might mote that thste
wes nn sinificant change. ON night then da opea to chargea of fncommfatency
vhap gopuriiag findinge: Ons metdod of dealing with thla ptotlam rould Be te
tequire sote dotatled roporting of tha results, se that teporta of any cliasge wr
Siftacance fownd te be atetfetically eignificant would tedicate vary pracisaly

that Che Aignificanca war Based Qoly oo variatica in agree or Alssgrac responect.

1o addition, an weatfesad fn the eptiom, the davelopmart of statistical testing of
this type will Tequite & feltly lacge Fesource toomiteents Specifically, spectel
computar fllae will Da Jueieed from Doth FLAS 1 and 3, contelning raplicated ftesa.

Than, once these fTilas ave develaped, & apecial coapuler Progrem will de written
which will allow the faseftion of warious delie levels and (he teating of changes
over timm aud of the vatious pay categnt¥ grouptuoge. The reaultiog printouts will
be trumetoun and will Tequive rlowe QCtullny To delermine which fteme are oig.1ftcans
ftor buth agrae and disaglies Yot onmes, WRich 11ew are atgnifticant four etthet agive
Lt dleagrad. and whicl tteme Ore not eignilleanr, Tf eac? ol the dette iovele
chosett,  The smesnt of Time rtegclied (o whialin and jeview the printouls prodably
will fuvolve aevera!l stafl weern, ac & aioimun,

Q
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STATEMENTS OF GEORGE HOBT, DIRECTOR OF PAY AND CLASSI
FICATION. AMERICAN FEDERATION OF GOVERNMENT EM.
PLOYEES: SAUL 8. STEIN, DIRECTOR OF RESEARCH AND EDU-
CATION. METAL TRADES DEPARTMENT. AFL-CK)X DAVID
GUSKY. LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR, NATIONAL FEDERATION OF
FEDERAL EMPLOYEES: LOUIS ELESIE, DIRECTOR OF THE IN-
DUSTRIAL DIVISION, LABORERS’ INTERNATIONAL UNION OF
NORTH AMERICA, AFL-C1O: AND EDWARD MURPHY, G INERAL
COUNSEL, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENT EM-
PLOYEES
Ms. Oakar Our next witnesses are a panel: Mr. George Hobt,

the director of pay and classification of the American Federation of

Government Employees; Mr. Saul 8. Stein, director of research and

education, Metal Trades Department, AFL~CIO; Mr. David Gusky,

legislative director, National Federation of Federal Employees; Mr.

Louis Flesie, director of the Industrial Division, Laborers’ Interna-

tional Union of North America, AFL-CIO; and Mr. Edward

Murphy, general counsel, National Association of Government Em-

ployees.

Gentlemen, I thank you for your patience and thank vou very
much for coming today. You were all at the meeting with Dr.
Devine concerning his interpretation of the bill, and 1 would like to
ask vou a little bit about that meeting.

Mr. Hobt, we will begin with you. Thank you very much for ap-
pearing today.

STATEMENT OF GEORGE HOBT

Mr. Hosr Thank you, Madam Chairman. 1 have a prepared
statement. [ would like to read that statement.

1 am George Hobt. director of pay and classification of the Amer-
ican Federation of Government Employees [AFGE]. AFGE, as the
Lareost representative of buth blue collar and white collar Federal
employees. welcomes the opportunity to appear today and to
present our views on the events leading up to, during snd subse-
quent to Office of Personnel Management Director Donald Devine's
mecting? on the morning of May 22, 1984

We very much appreciate the subcommittee’s timely and expedi-
tious investigation of what has been repurted to have been a delib-
erate attempt by OPM to use the power and official labor relations
chanuels of its office to deliberately mislead and divide the unions
and others in an effort to thwart legislation dealing with the ques-
tion of payv equity in the Federal Government.

Early in the morning of May 21, 1984, members of my office
begaan receiving reports of an “important” meeting dealing with
the Federal clussification systems to be held at OPM the next
morning. Tuesday, May 22 We first thought our invitation to this
meeting had been misrouted or was lost somewhere in the normal
distribution channels or through some oversight we had not been
ivited By noon Monday and several phone calls later, it began to
hecome clear there was no oversight or lost invitation. it was by
then obvious that AFGE and severul to the other large Federal
amons had not been extended an invitation to this meeting
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By this time, 1 had obtained a copy of the invitation sent to the
Metal Trades Department of the AFL-CIO and I placed a call to
Director Devine at the number shown in the mailgram. When [
asked to speak to Director Devine, the person taking calls informed
me, “The Director was in a meeting." | then asked to speak to Pat
Korten and was toid, “He was out, could 1 leave a m " When
I said I was calling about the Tuesday meeting, she said, “Oh, let
me check my list.” She left the phone and came back a moment or
two later and said, “The Director will call you when he gets out of
the meeting."

By 2 p.m., no call had been received and I returned a call to that
same number and again asked to speak to Mr. Korten. He came on
the line and asked how I was and what he could do for me. I told
him I was somewhat confused as we had heard rumors of an impor-
tant meeting Tuesday and for some reason we had not received an
invitation. He said that he had not worked on the list, staff had
done that, he did not know that the Metal Trade workers and
NAGE were on the list, but he thought it had been limite: to these
that were representatives of predomninantly blue-collar workers and
asked whether AFGE was not predominantly a white-collar union.

| interrupted him at this point and said, “Wait a minute, Pat.
We represent more bluecollar workers than all of those other
unions put together and I can’t conceive Yyou would have a meeting
of this importance and not invite AFGE”’

We talked a little further and he said he would check with Don
and call me back.

At approximately 4:10 p.m., my office received a call from Mr.
Korten. 1 returned that call a few moments later and he told me
“Don just stopped in for a moment. He w:s on his way to a meet-
ing at the White House, but he has no problem with your attend-
ing and would welcome your input.”

At 11 am. the morning of May 22, most of the participants from
the labor organizations had assembled at the executive conference
room at OFM headquarters at 1900 E Street. At approximately
1:10 am | Director Devine cume in alone, then went out for a few
seconds and came back in accompanied by Mr. Korten.

tle first introduced himself and then asked everyone else to do
the same. Following the introductions, he then, with the aid of an
overhead projector and several transparencies, began a presenta-
tion of the makeup, pay structure grades, population and classifica-
tiun systems of the two major Federal systems; that is, the General
Schedule and Federal Wage Systems.

As he proceeded through his presentation, he kept referring to
legislation that would force him to combine or merge these two
separate and distinet systems and to his opinivn that the factor
evaluation svstem vsed for classifying most of the General Sched-
ule positions was a far more precise system than that used for clas-
sifving blue-collar positions and that if this legislation were en-
acted, he would be forced to classify all jobs, both blue and white
collar, under the FES system.

He had a slide of one chart comparing two pyramids, one for
each system side by side, and another with arrows showing how
tour blue collar jobs would decline to what he purported to be the
proper lower GN levels under this merger. One example st the top
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of the list showed a sheet metal worker going from a pay level of
WG10 to a pay level of g GS-4 nurse, a reduction in pay of several
thousand dollars

He also expressed several times that this legislation forcing him
to combine and evaluate all positions under one system allowed
him c¢nly 7 months to do so. It was at about this point, well into the
meeting, that it first became clear he was talking about the pay
equity or comparable pay for work of comparable value legislation.
We then objected, that if this is what he wanted to discuss, then
why didn't he let us know and we would have been much better
prepared to discuss that subject. As it was, no one at the meeting,
u}uludmg Mr. Devine, had a copy of the latest legislation with
them

He then sent out for a copy of H.R. H6%0 and then a long give-
and-take discussion and debate ensued on what the hill requires or
didn’t require Throughout the discussion. Director Devine com-
plained about the mere 7 months he would have to complete this
merger and evaluation and the dire consequences it would have for
bluecollar employees. He made a number of statements in support
of th(-so complaints such as:

"I won't be here forever. I will always be in politics, but you
people will still be here and will have to face this groblem with
yvou, peaple.”

Every time we would counter with ou - understanding of the leg-
islation or attempt to allay some of what we thought at the time
were his genuine concerns, by statements such as:

It 7 months is too little time, how much do you need?”

The bl doesn’t require vou to merge the systems or to identify
all wage disparity. only that which is or could be as a result of dis-
crimination

There 1s pay inequity in both systems; how would merging them
sajve that”

The mention of prevailing rate in the legislation is only to clarify
thit the comparison of jubs be in the same system and at the same
pav hase

He would return to his rescarch and analysis of the court cases
and the hiterature that he said alwavs compared a white collar
female occupation with a bluecollar male occupation and his per-

~eption of what o massive, complex and damaging task of the bill
wauld require

Ax the discussion ended and the meeting closed, 1 asked 1t we
could have i handout or a copy of the transparencies used for his
presentation He hesitated a moment, and then very firmly as he
exited sad "No ™

Discus~i- . of this mecting with some of the otirer unions later
that dav revealed that generally we all shared the sume views.,

Dhirector Devine was adamantly opposed to the legislation and we
telt he was overreacting as to wwhat it would require.

While we all felt he had plaved some little game with who was
atgiadly 1avited. Fihink throughout the meeting and shortly alter
at least we all gave him credit for being sincere in at least some of
hi~ concerns

The release the next day. however. of the newspaper report of
the Byvrnes memo 1 think removed anv doubt from our minds as

1
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the real reasons behind the original structure and the purpose of
this meeting.

I will dispense with that and I would like to add this tc the pre-
pared statement: | avoided in the prepared statement any specific
reference to the Byrnes memo. I guess from' the outset it was a
little hard for me to comprehend or believe that somebody could
write such a memo and even beyond that that somebody would try
to implement it, and I think the past testimony over the past hour
and a half or so has already clarified or removed any doubt as to
that point.

I think that we are all appalled—I think you said that, Madam
Chzirman—that somebody would go to this extent. I think it is a
sorry commentary on our system, that we have to scrape that far
or the bottom of the barrel or this administration is so morally
hankrupt to come up with an individual in a position of responsibil-
ity that would propose destroying or damaging the pay systems and
the livelihood of 2 million Federal workers all in a ploy to defeat a
piece of legislation that represents a first step in attempting to pro-
vide a fair day's pay for a fair day's work for the 45 million work-
ing women in this country.

The kindest thing I could say about Mr. Byrnes is my mother
used to tell me that nobody is worthless; they can always be used
as i bad example. Mr. Byrnes, at least in my view, I think he has
done a commendable job of clarifying that for everyone, but this is
a tragic example of what can happen when you get politics too
deeply in the (Government.

I don’t se¢ how anybody could come up with such a dumb idea
and be dumb enough to put it in that memo. The arrogance shows
and the worst thing woufd be to attempt to implement and so mis-
judge the solidarity of Federal unions and unions in general. We
may not be the smartest people in the world, but we didn't just
come into this town on a load of squash either, and the whole thing
has been a puzzle

We appreciate the opportunity to appear and appreciaie what
you are doing in looking into this difficult problem. It is a real
tragedy for all of us that it had to occur.

With that. 1 would defer to one of my colleagues and be glad to
answer any questions that you might have later.

Ms. Oakak. Thank you very much. We will ask questions, if vou
don’t mind. after the other panelists have completed their state
ments.

Mr. Saul Stein, who is the Director of Research and Education
for the Metal Trades Department of the AFL-ClO. thank vou for
appearing

STATEMENT OF SAUL S, STEIN

Mr. SteIN. Thank you.

Madam Chairman, my name is Saul §. Stein. I am director of re-
seiarch and education for the Metal Trades Department, AFL-C10.
QOur department is made up of 21 international unions with ap-
proximately 5 million members. We represent, through our various
local and district councils, employees in the skilled crafts of private
shipbuilding companies, as well as Federal workers employed at

J 5
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U.S. Naval shipyards. NASA installations, and other Federal est b-
lishments.

I am here at the invitation of the subcommittee to testify on the
circumstances leading up to our attendance at a meeting with Mr.
Donald Devine, Director of the Office of Personnel Management on
Tuesday. May 22, 1984. The department was invited to the meeting
by a mailgram received on May 17, 1984, to discuss issues involved
in the possible restructuring of the Federal pay systems. Other af-
fected unions also attended the meeting.

I represented the Metal Trades Department at this meeting,
along with a colleague. BW. Hensley, the department’s general
representative, since our president, Paul J. Burnsky was conduct-
ing a meeting of the department's executive council that day.

Instead of the expected discussion of OPM “blue-collar”™ pay
plans, the meeting was centered on an OPM attack on what we
subsequently learned was the Oakar bill, HR. 5680, the Federal
Pay Fquity and Management Improvement Act of 1984. OPM Di-
rector Devine and other officials present raised the possibility that
if the pay equity study provisions of the Oakar bill were passed. it
would somehow resulit in the eventual integration of the white
collar classified pay structure and the bluecollar system.

In such an event, it was suggested, it might result in the down-
grading of bluecollar pay rates for the skilled craftsmen in tradi-
tionally male-dominated jobs in Federal shipyards and similar in-
stallations.

Obviously, there are great differences between the white-collar
classification svstem that covers a vast majority of Federal employ-
ves in clerical. administrative and a variety of professional posi-
tions and the bluecollar wage structure that includes the dozens of
skilled crafts also necessary to the conduct of other functions of the
Federal Government. Both types of pay system have evolved over
many vears and are tailored to the realities of compensation being
offered in the private sector for comparable work. Certainly. there
are inequities in both the white collar and blue collar systems.
often lagging far behind salaries and hourly wages being paid in
private sector counterparts. Such inequities must be addressed and
corrected.

In fact. it should not take a congressional mandate to undertake
such a pay equity study. If there is discrimination within the pay
structure administered by OPM. then they have a responsibility to
take whatever action is required to correct the situation without
resorting to integration of both pay systems and any reduction of
Wages.

We do not believe that equity can be achieved in either case by
setting one group of Federal workers sgainst another: men versus
men. women versus women, or women versus men. The labor
movement has long been in the forefront in the fight for equal pay
for work of comparable value. No individual employee or group of
employees in the Federal Government or in the private sector
should be the victim of discriminatory pay treatment.

At the last convention of the Metal Trades Department in Sep-
tember 1053, we unanimously adupted a resolution entitled “Equal
Pav for Work of Comparable Value " The resolution reads as fol-
fuws

QY
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Resolved. that the Metal Trades Department call on its affiliates to work to attain
equity of jobs of comparable worth in all bargaining units by One, working through
contract negotiations to upgrade undervalued job classifications, regardless of
whether they are typically considered “male” or “female” jobe: :wo, iritiating joint
union employer pay equity studies to identify and correct intevnal inequities be-
tween predominantly female and predominantly male job classes, such studies to
specifically exclude reliance on market rates which reflect societal discrimination
and not the value of the job, and be it further

Resolved. that the Metal Trades Department urge its affiliates to recognize fully
their obligations to treat job inequities resulting from sex, age. and race discrimina-
tion like all other inequities which must be corrected and to adopt the concept of
“equal pay for comparable work™ in contract negotiations. and be it finally

Resolved, that the Metal Trades Department will take all other appropriate
action to bring about true equality in pay for work performed and will work to
remove all barriers to equal opportunity for women.

We reject the Machiavellian game of OPM bureaucrats to use
the Federal 1'ay Equity Study provisions of H.R. 5680 for partisan
political purposes in this election year. We in the labor movement
are very familiar with the old “divide and conquer” tactics of em-
ployers—private or Federal—in which they seek to pit one group or
class of workers against another in an effort to break their union.

It is not surprising that this administration would resort to such
shoddy tricks in view of their unbroken record of contempt for the
civil service merit system, their disdain for the ability and contri-
butions of Federal employees, and their subversion of the blue
collar wage structure by unnecessary contracting-out policies. The
Reagan administration has systematically worked to undermine.
with the goal of eventual destruction of the labor management re-
lations system within the Federal establishment, just as it has
sought the same objectives in the private sector by stacking the
National Labor Relations Board with antiunion political hacks.

No amount of election year political chicanery or camera-ready
rhetoric by Mr. Devine or other administration appointees, howev-
er, can fool those who labor for the Federal Government—whether
behind a desk in an executive agency or behind a turret lathe in a
Navy shipyard. We are confident that these clumsy efforts to set
our union brothers and sisters against each other and their unions
against their neighbors’ union will surely fail.

Madam Chair, at this point 1 refer to the memorandum dated
May 14, 1984, from Mr. James L. Byrnes, OPM's Deputy Associate
Director for Staffing, to OPM Director Dona'd J. Devine that spells
out this devious plan for "divide and conquer.”

He says, in part:

The political possibdities of this situation should not be underestimauted By doing
job evaluation acress clerical and blue collar occupations, & comparable worth study
would immediately divide the white collar and blue collar unions It would also di

rectly affect the private sector unions. We could create disorder within the Demo-
cratic House gnitsng urmon against union und both against radical femanist groups

I submit that this obvious political activity on the part of Mr.
Byrnes, a high-ranking official of the Office of Personnel Manage-
ment, is a clear violation of the Hatch Act. The conduct of Mr.
Devine in pursuing this same political activity at the May 21 meet-
ing 15 likewise. in my judgment, a Hatch Act violation. He has no
such “Devine right.” We, therefore, demand that both Mr. Devine
and Mr. Byrnes resign their positions of trust.
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If they were working for the Reagan-Bush Reelection Committee
or the Republican National Committee, their highly partisan ac-
tions would be appropriate. But as high public officials paid by the
American taxpayers, including those Federal workers whom they
seek to exploit, they have forfeited their right to hold such posi-
tions within the Federal Government.

We have received a monthly publication from our colleagues that
are employed by the Department of the Navy at the Philadelphia
Navy Shipyard who recently were visited by Mr. Devine. We would
like to quote an article in their monthly bulletin to the committee
for the record.

Ms. Oakar. Without objection.

Mr. StrIN. It is entitled “Dr. D comes to PNSY.”

On April 24. 1984, PNSY was graced with a visit from the Office of Personnel
Management Director. the infamous Dr. Donald J. Devine. During the courve of the
day. Dr Devine met with all employee organizations afforded exclusive recognition,
along with representatives from managemen: and representatives {from corporations
in the private sector (Boeing, Penn Ship, Scott Paper.

This being an election year. Dr. Devine must feel compelled to try and Justify the
attack of the present administration on the rights and benefits of all Federal em-
ployees and retirees. The doctor futilely tried to gain our support and convince us
that his policies will be of a benefit to us and to the country. How Dr. Devine, a
man of superior intelligence, expected to convince us that by destroying our retire-
ment program, bringing Federal employees under social security, denying us our
raises, constantly chopping away at our health benefits and raising their costs,
ehminating the COLA for Federal retirees, and implementing OPM s “pay for per-
formance’ rules will be of benefit to Federal employees and to this great country of
vurs is well beyond my comprehension.

I am sure the Metal 'I'ratﬂ*s, Council got their point across to Dr. Devine when he
was told that rather than accept the policies of the present administration, it would

be much more advantagevus to Federal employees just to change the administra-
tion

Madara Chair, 1 appreciate the opportunity to appear before this
subcommittee today. It is not often that I do this in my profession
as a representative of the Metal Trades Department, AFL-CIO, but
I can tell you it has been a distinct pleasure to be here and hear
the responses from the individual that represented OPM this morn-
ing. It reminds me of the years I have been in the DC area with
the Metal Trades Department, when you hear this bureaucratic
agency rhetoric, you get the feeling something is slipping away
from you somehow.

Again we appreciate the opportunity to testify and we are avail-
able for any questions that you may have.

Ms. Oakar. Thank you very much, Saul. We really appreciate
your being here. I do have some questions for you if you can stay.

Our next witness is Dave Gusky, the legislative director of the
National Federation of Federal Employees. Thank you very much
for being here.

STATEMENT OF DAVID GUSKY

Mr. Gusky. 1 do not have a prepared statement, however, 1 will
say that my recollection of the events leading up to the May 22
meeting and the actual substance of the meeting are consistent
with th ose described by Mr. Hobt.

[ would like to point out that NFFE, which is the second largesi

union representing Federal employees, was also left off the list of

]
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invitees to that meeting and it was only after a series of phone
calls between my president, Jim Peirce and Mr. Korten that we re-
ceived an invitation. Again, 1 will associate myself with the re-
marks of Mr. Hobt.

Ms. Oaxar. Thank you very much, Dave.

Our next witness is Mr. Louis Elesie, the director of the Industri-
al Division Laborers’ International Union of North Amer ‘a, AFL-
CI1O Thank you very much for being here.

STATEMENT OF LOUIS ELESIE

Mr. Eirsie. | am Lou Elesie, the director of the Industrial Divi-
sion. Qur international union represents approximately one-half
million workers throughout the country in just about every classifi-
cation that you can name in our society. We have a public employ-
ment membership of about 60,000, which includes not only Federal
employees, but State, county, city, township, and public authority
workers.

I am concerned, seriously concerned, that we--and I have found
this out since attending this hearing—1 am seriously concerned
that we have people working for us in the Government in highly
responsible position such as Mr. Byrnes and other coworkers of his
in OPM in regards to the pay equity issue being discussed here
today. Here is a person in a highly responsible position working on
a very important issue, and he told us today that he was not aware
of ttl;:i action on the pay equity bill and the new bill that was pre-
sen .

He also. or his counterparts in his office, did not know that the
AFGE and the other Federal unions represented blue-collar work-
ers and if this is all true, I believe that the people I represent as
WG-I's bluecollar workers, making approximately $15,000 a year,
deserve as much pay, if you are comparing making comparable
worth, as the $59,000 that Mr. Byrnes makes, and if they do go
ahead with their study, I would like for Dr. Devine to consider that
as comparable worth.

1 was invited to the meeting by Dr. Devine, also as Saul Stein
was invited, through the Metal Trades by a mailgram dated May
16. There was no indication in the mailgram that we were going to
discuss the pay equity issue or anything else. It just merely said
that he had some ideas about new pay systems and classifications.
And [ was very surprised when I got there to hear Mr, Devine say
that he was intending to merge the two systems and come up with
new classifications under the GS pay classification system.

This really bhothered me, because we represent the blue-collar
workers, and | knew that the procedure used to arrive at the wage
schedule for the bluecollar workers could not in any manner or
form be fair and just if they were to use the system that they used
for the white-collar workers, and I made this known to him, and |
pointed out on his visual aid presentation that the bluecollar
workers have reached their wage structure through years and
vears of survey and history in private industry and that if they
were going 10 overnight change tge procedure in classifying a blue-
collar worker using the same critiera that they use for whitecollar
workers, that the criteria used in the white-collar jobs of 2 per-
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cent-—and | made notes at the meeting—and on his presentation, it
showed that there was only 2 percent of a factor evaluation given
for physical effort and working conditions to evaluate the GS job,
and if this procedure was used in bluecollar jobs, that would de-
stroy their factor evaluation, because probably 60 or 70 percent of
the factor evaluation for blue ccllar is considered for the physical
effort and the working conditions, and he kept repeating that he
has to use the present GGS system because he only has 7 months to
come up with a plan and that is the only thing that he could really
use and come up with in that 7 months.

He agreed that it might be a bad idea, but that is what he was
going to do because it was the only thing that he had to do in the 7
months.

I was not aware at the tirae that there was a memo. I wasn’t
aware at the time that the other unions were not invited to the
meeting like we were, and I am surprised at some of the things I
am finding out here at this hearing.

I can, in retrospect, thinking back to what happened at that
meeting in his office, I truly suy that I think he was truly trying to
pit us bluecollar unions against the white-collar unions. But 1 can
say, although we fight many times against each other, I can truly
say that on this issue we are going to be unified.

Ms. OakAr. Thank you very much.

Our last witness is Mr. £d Murphy, who is the general counsel of
the National Association of Government Employees.

STATEMENT OF EDWARD MURPHY

Mr Murrny. Good morning, Madam Chair, I am Ed Murphy,
legislative counsel with NAGE. We are an affiliate of the Service
Employees International Union, AFL-CIO. Approximately 2
months ago in tecamony before this committee in support of this
legislation Lapor asserted that pay equity laws had been frustrated
by ine Reagan administration, particularly by EEOC and OPM

This morning we come before the subcommittee to report on a
calculated attempt by OPM to use its office for partisan political
activity by manipulating the pay classification system and attempt-
ing to mislend segments of the labor community, in an eleventh
hour move to gain our support to lobby against the committee
markup on the pay equity legislation.

We have provided the committee with a statement of some of our
relevant recollections of that meeting. | would like to briefly high-
light and comment on these matters at this time.

The OPM meeting on May 22 was a carefully crafted scheme to
mislead blue-collar unions into lobbying against the pay equity leg-
islation markup. First OPM's mailgram was designed to mislead
the unions as to subject matter of the meeting. Nowhere does this
mailgram refer to the pay equity legislation which was the subject
of the meeting's discussions. Rather the mailgram discusses a fiti-
tious major reform which allegedly Dr. Devine was suggesting
which would integrate WG and GS pay classification systems.

Second. we did not receive the mailgram until Friday, May 1%, in
fuct Friday afternoon. which requested attendance at the meeting
on the following Tuesday This, of course, limited our opportunities
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to discover the true purpose of the meeting and also limited our
opportunities to prepare for that meeting. Obviously you cannot
prepare for a meeting, the topic of which you are not aware.

More significantly we think this meeting was scheduled the day
before the full committee markup. This was also some 5 months
after the introduction of the pay equity bill and some 2 months
after congressional hearings on the matter. In explaining the date
of this meeting, Mr. Devine could only respond that he had just re-
ceived a copy of the bill.

The timing of this meeting was no coincidence. OPM intended
that its misleading, false predictions would frighten blue-collur
unions into hasty action which undoubtedly would have become a
centerpiece in the OPM press release proselytizing a whitecollar/
bluecollar split on the bill.

Once gaining the unions’ attendance at this mesting by these
misleading devices Dr. Devine repeatedly misinformed as to the ef-
fects of the bill. Dr. Devine repeatedly insisted that the legislation
would require him to merge the blue-collar and white-collar pay
systems which could only result in the downgrading essentially of
blue-cullar pay standards.

Clearly Dr. Devine hoped that with the short misleading notice
period provided the unions, that these unions would be tricked by
the cries of doom and gloom into lobbying against the bill in
markup the following day. It is further obvious that this meeting
was scripted by a May 14, 1984 memo from James Byrnes.

Madam Chair, the NAGE is deeply concerned about the proprie-
ty of this incident. OPM considered, accepted and initiated a plan
to manipulate the pay classification system for partisan political
activity and to mislead the private sector unions into lobbying Con-
gress. These actions show OPM's utter disdain for Federal employ-
ee:. unions and their own statutory mission. Action needs to be
tal en to address this impropriety. Federal workers deserve an
Ol M director who regards his statutory duty seriously.

. AGE applauds the chair for bringing public attention to this in-
cid -nt. We thank you again for this opportunity to present our
vie vs, Mr. Chairman.

[The statement of Mr. Murphy follows:]
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Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

TESTINONY OF » *
THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES

TO THE
SUBCOMMITTEE ON COMPENSATION AND
EMPLOYEER BENEFITS

The National Association of Government Employces is an

affiliate of the Service Employces International Union. We are
pleased to have this opportunity to present our views on the
May 22, 1984 mucting at the Office of Personnel Management.

On Friday, May i8, 1984 we received in the afterncon mail,
a Matlgram addressed to President Kenneth T. Lyons from Donald
J. Devine (Attached).

The Mailgram invited NAGE to what was described as a very
important meeting scheduled at OPM on the following Tuesday.

The purpose was described as a discussion of a major reform Dr.
Pavine would propose to integrate the Wage Grade (WG) and General
cchedule (GS) Classification systems. No other details were
provided in the telegram, nror had we received any phone calls, or
other communications from OPM describing in more detail the
nature or purpose of this "very isportant meeting.”

on Monday morning we made a series of phone calls to the
labor community and to congressional staff in an attempt to gain
further insight into the purpose of the meeting.

No one wha we talked to had been briefed in any mere detail.
We also called OPM at the number given in tle Mailgram and spoke
with two individuals, neither one of whom allegedly knew anything
atout the meeting besond the contents of the telegram. I finally
spoke with Patrick Kogrten the following morning, and was advieed
that Dr. Devine would discuss a plan "floating™ around the hall
which would merge the G5 and WG pay systems.

At the meetirng there were representatives from AFGE, NEFE,
Metal Trades, Laborers International, Teamsters, and Graphic Arts,
plus Dr. Devine and Patrick Korten. The meeting lasted about an
hour and these are snwme of my relevant reccllections.

Dr. Devine opened the meeting with a chart comparing blue
vollar and white collar pay classification systems. He
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indicated that the WG pay mystem was less formal then the GS system,
and had been arrived at only after schstantial discussions with

the unions. By comparison, Dr. Devine indicated the Genexal
Schedule i% highly formalized with grades based on gpeacific
characteristics., [ remember Dr. Devine indicating that if blue
collar positions were analysed under white collar classification
standards that the blue collar jobs would not be able to justify
their current grades. Dr. Devine indicated that there was

a bill on the hill (HR5680) which would require him to merge

the blue collar and white collar pay classifications systems and
that the only manner this could ba accomplished was by using the
FE.S as tPe standard so that if this bill were passed it could only
result in blue collar grades being, in essence, downgraded. Dr.
Devine repeated numerous times that the study under the bill

could only be accomplished by using the factor evaluation systoem
A% & basis, and that this would have negative consequoences to

the blue collar workers.

It became apparent that Dr. Devine was attempting to mislead
as§ to the provisions of t'w bill. From the totality of the
circumstances, it bocame obvious that the purpose of these actions
was to influence the "Pay Equity Bill"™ markup on the following
day consistent with this analysis I recall objyecting several
times to OPM's failure to notify us of the true purpose of the
meeting. I recall abjecting several times to Dr. Devines analysis of
the bill, specifically asserting that OPM would only be empowered
to study and report on discriminatory wage set.ing practices,
and had no rower to integtate the two systems. I further recall
asserting that opponents of pay equity had frequently attompted
to splat blue collar and white collar unions and this was OPM's
purpose here.

In response ! recall Dr. Devine indicated that he had only
recesved a copy of the bill recently. I also recall him saying
somcthing to the effect that politics was his life, and that
he was able to play the politicsl game., He also warned that he
would not be OPM Director forever, but that the blue collar unions
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would have to live with the results of the bill forever.

Dr. Devine was not to be discouraged from his position and
continuaed to ineist that the bill would have damaging effects
on bluc collar workers. He furcher asserted that the Cammittec
had added language specifically referencing the prevailing rate
employees which was evidence of their intent to compa~e the two
systems, which he again asserted would be done using the factor
evaluation system. After repeated complaints that a copy of the
legislation in guestion was not available for examination Dr.
Devine sent for a copy of the bill. wWhen he received the bill:
howevet Dr. Devine did not shagfe the copy with any labor representativ s,

The representative from Laborers International asked br.
pevine something to the effect of how could he destroy what 1t
took the blue collar working person 80 long to develop. Jr. Devine,
answered in effect that he did not support the bilil, but that
anless sosething was done to defeat the bill he would be forced
into that positaion.

As I tecatl, the mecting wis concluded by Dr. Dewvine reminding
us that the bill was on & fast track, with a mark-up scheduled
for the following day, and urged consideration of the sericus
eftects that the bill would have for blue collar workers.

The moeting of May 22, 1984 was scraipted by the James Bynnes
May 14, 1984 memo, It's purpose was to mislead the blue collar
ansons abo © the effects of the “"Pay Equity Bill" so as to inf luence
the pending committee mark-up.

1f Dr. Devine's stated desire to communicate with the unions
his copcerns about pay equity were legitimate, then thosc views should
have been ratsed earlier so that those unions unfamiliarx wath
the legislation would have ample opportunity to prepare & response.
instead Dr. Devine waited until the day before the vommittow
mark up 80 as to preciude close scrutiny of has ideas. Pr. Devine
also disquised the stated purpose of the meeting in s Mailyruam
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80 as to prevent adequate prejaration.

Madam Chair the NAGE is deeply concerned about the propriety
af this incident: 1t demonstrates OPM's cagerness to utilize
it's official office for partisan political activity. it also
shows their utter disdain for federal workers, and unions. who
are mere pawns i1n OPM's political game. Dr, Devine is 80 concerned
with re-electing President Reagan that he is willing to subvert
the new classification system he is sworn to uphold. This incident
demonstrates OPM's willingness to consider, and initiate a plan
to manipulate the pay classification system for partisan political
activities., Action needs to be taken to address this impropriety.
Foedegal omplayces deserve a Director who regards scriously his
statuatory mis.:on.  The NAGE thanks you ftor the opportunity to
appearl and give testimony on this matter.
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MMr;hOAsAR. Thank you very much for your statement, Mr.
u .

Gentlemen, I realize that all of you don’t perhaps have a copy of
the memo. We would be happy to give you one. Saul, I know you
quoted from it so you must have a copy. | would“':ot like to ask
based on the testimony you have heard today plus meeting that
you had, do you believe that there was political involvement on the
part of Dr. g)eﬁne and Mr. Byrnes with respect to not only the
memo but the meeting in which Dr. Devine brought you forward to
discuss rather irresponsibly, what the bill does and doesn't do.

But do you believe there was political involvement on the part of
Dr. Devine and Mr. Byrnes?

Mr. Hont. No doubt in my mind. I think Mr. Byrnes mede that
very clear in his testimony.

Like you, I couldn’t follow the line of—*This is a policy option.”

[ don’t see any other options to start with. I am sure that—
maybe I didn’t hear all that clearly but I didn’t hear there were
any other options presented. The whole confusion and so on as to
who was invited and who was not invited and timing of it was not
clear until this memo became known the following day.

Ms. OAkAR. You yourself have called for their resignation based
on the fact that they violated the Hatch Act, is that correct?

Mr. Hosrt. 1 didn't call for the resignation of—-—

Ms. QAKAR. Sorry.

Mr. Host. Not in the statement but | was going to comment on
that, if these two Reagan political groupees have a shred left of
what they hold so important, political awareness, I think that they
would realize that they are a total embarrassment to the adminis-
tration. This has been a major affront to orianized labor and an
absolute insult to the working women in this country. | would
think they would realize they both at this mint are severe political
liabilities and 1 would think they would drafting resignations
and hopefully they can do a better job on those documents than
they did on these memos and hopefully they can do a better job of
implementing them.

Ms. Oagar. Thank you.

Mr. Stein.

Mr. Stein. Madam Ch.irman, the memorandum speaks for itself.
It is clear as to the intent of the memo and to us. You need not
have a college degree or anything of that nature to understand the
implications of this memorandum. Just like the rest of our col-
leagues here, we were unaware of the memorandum until the fol-
lowing day or two and once this was read by our department, of
course the lid blew off and I made the statement to my colleagues,
“Well, there was an attempt to sandbag the unions at this meet-
ing.

Now, with regard to the action taken by your subcommittee,
Madam Chairman. which is commendable, it brings me back to the
people we represent throughout the Federal service both blue
collar and white collar, whether in professional jobs, wh.te collar
jobs, to the lower levels of these people, Madam Chairman, if a doc-
ument of this type was written by an employee of the Federal Gov-
ernment at the lower level of employment they would never have
the opportui...y to stand before a committee to plead their case.
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They wouldn’t have but time to gather up their tools or clear their
aesks. They would be removed from their f)ob immediately and then
be told go get an attorney and you can defend yourself later.

It is as simple as that. Those that are in this room here, I am
sure there are enough present to understand what I am talking
about. It is the unfairness of the system where two gentlemen of
sugh position in the Federal Government can attempt a devious
scheme of this sort and be treated this way. They should be treated
exactly like any other Federal employee of tne Government, fire
them and let them go to court afterwards.

Th-- X you, Madam Chair.

Ms. VAKAR. Mr. Byrnes makes more than twice as much as the
average male in the Federal systemm and more than three times
more than the average female. He has worked far less for that
salary than must people in the Federal system.

Mr. Murphy.

Mr. Muerny. | just want to say that the circumstantial evidence
here “hat Dr. Devine was attempting to get the unions to lobby
Congress is ju-: - “or"eiming. He had as I think I said in my re-
marks, somethis.: ii' ., months since the bill was introduced. {s he
to seriously say that he waited to express his concerns, antil coinci-
dentally the day before the full committee marked it up? I think
the evidence is overwhelming. Just look through the memo lan-
puage, That Mr. Byrnes can come before you and say he is only
suggesting an option is just absolutely lacking in credibility.

On page 2 | think he uses the language, “We could create disor-
der within the Democratic House,” not a liberal Democrat could
create disorder but “We could create disorder.” 1 think this memo
scripted Dr. ¥ 1 . 's actions at that meeting. His comments were
directed tow ¢} L.ue-collar workers and blue-collar unions. He spe-
cifically wa. '0oking at them and addressing them and I think
there is no doubt about his intentions.

Ms. Oakar. So vou think he was trying to carry out the memo?

Mr. Murrny. Absolutely.

Ms. Oakar. Mr. Elesie. did Dr. Devine state or indicate that HR.
RO, the pav equity bill, would require that the systems be com-
bined?

M. ELeste. Yes,

Ms. Oakak. You of course realize that there is absolutely nothing
in the bill that says that in any way, shape or form.

Mr. ELesie. At the time of the meeting I did not even have a
chance to read the bill. 1 did not have the bill in my possession.

Ms. Oakar. You didn't have the bill because he never told you
that it wis the subject of the meeting?

Mr. EvLeiie. Correct.

Ms. Oakar. And are you aware of the section in the bill which
the Chair purposely amended, it was my concept and our idea, that
nothing in this section shall be construed to authorize any action
which would result in a reduction in the rate of pay for any posi-
tion-- in other words, that no study could recommend the lessening
of pay for any employee. | agree with Mr. Stein, that when you
ook at the whole picture we know through studies that the Feder-
al emplovees are underpaid on an average of 21 percent already. so
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for some individuals there is a double whammy if there is any form
of discrimination.

Did he in any way ever tell of that section of the bill; that no pay

could be decreased based on the study—of course this is only a
study, not a recommendation for changes and so on, that the study
would come out first and perhaps legislation might have to be in-
troduced to change certain categories, et cetera—did he in any way
mention that that wus a section of this bill?
--Mr. ELgsie. No, in fact he indicated just the opposite with his
presentation. He had these pyramids drawn, one indicating GS job
classifications and the other indicating wage grade classifications
with the grade of the three different classifications on each side,
the salary of that classification on each side, and then arrows
pointing downwards trom the wage grade pay rate to the GS pay
rate which was lower, indicating that there would definitely be a
reduction in wages.

1 have a copy of my notes which shows these pyramids since he
wouldn’t supply us with a copy of his presentation. I would be
happy to supply this to the committee.

Ms. OAaxar. Without objection, we would like to submit your
notes for the record.

[The information follows:|

bay

/)




Dowvald Dsvwe - Labor My, -~ S-23-8¢

L7 34(7:

“Vresenit weat!

Devive
. Devmes Aot B

AFGE

AAGE
AAFFE

SEIY

Nro

x

L1

QL. 6. &S

Wé Raks At the S./45lp 4 Lewl

49 @rades ‘ IS Gtndes - 10 shys rpm

IS5 UG -~ 15 wL-- 1T Supvs ‘ I e lone GRS, Srap.

§ Gdwstrps mgrede ( Facter Enrluetiow Seafeer

450,000 wW.6. taployees [ Amulelge YoX

39 Koy Ravkiug Tobs Cavlols /€uis bues 304

(whole job scarig apprasch)  [Coplexity /Scape Aok
4 %ﬁd'w} Cuenative) Covtacls &X

WQ/CMM: 24

Theve s » bl = Cwsrul to mak ot py
gt syshem. Devive suid if Wis hagpuss hi guss
woold be et He &S sysferw webd be uyseo
Sfqu 5"0064 cbsﬂn'hés M’ G& &fmies

71



67

vive ussd fo Jdishaywil coupmios betuene
L v‘@s Al W ofagsfrentiiws

Clek Typist - CS‘f
IR, 3672 -

HE 4599  pew™ 4R 5480

This Kl is beivg mded vp tomoriow

Saumber Hart sn'-‘,h establish the sphw e wse f a5
* modsl for pr'wlh Mus*n‘ .

Dovive sed he rotergrated +he bl 7o meaw
sefling s'w'f;&. standadds

Devivr said e bill regowes him 10 cawpiste
the 994‘- w7 mavifhs, P/

ERIC 72

Full Tt Provided by ERIC.



L —-—" 68

Mr. SteiN. If | may, in order to clarify what Mr. Elesie has said,
Mr. Devine was told following his lengthy rhetoric about the inte-
gration of the systems, so fo?ﬁi and so on, and he was doing this in
accordance with the intent of the law and he was authorized by
law to conduct this study, and again to reiterate what Mr. Hobt
says, the "-month period of time was bothering him that it wasn't
enough time to conduct a proper study, therefore the recommenda~
tion would come forth to imeErate one system into the other.

Now, he was taken to task by my colleague, Ed Murphy here,
and told this is not the way we read the law, that his interpreta-
tion is incorrect.

Bﬁs. OaxaRr. Did he ever tell you he was doing his own in-house
stuay.

Mr. Stein. | believe there was mention made during the meeting.

1(\115. OakArR. He made the distinction between his socalled study
and——

Mr. HosTt. He said his study had been underway 4 months. Also
Mr. Murphy pointed out to him, once we got a copy of the bill in
the meeting, pointed out the language that would protect the pay,
or pay savings, no reduction in pay and like most other comments
we made in favor of the legislation he just ignored it.

We also pointed out it was our understanding there would be ad-
ditional clarification as to what was going to required of OPM
either in the report or in the bill itself, and he just said it is in the
report, it is fine, it is going to require me to do it, 7 months to do it,
and I am going to do it.

Ms. OakaR. Some of you testified about the pay equity legisla-
tion, but to those of you who didn't and perhaps were not as famil-
iar with the legislation, which is understandable, did he indicate
that this legislation, this study was to be done in conjunction with
unions and in conjunction with women's §roups or that OPM had
to suj)p!_v the data aquired to those parties’

Did he ever indicate that it was not just an individual study that
we were asking him to do; that his lack of objectivity perhaps
would not permit him to do a fair study—certainly based on these
memos, our conclusion or instincts are right about that—did he
ever indicate this was a study to be done in conju-ction with the
unions or women's organizations?

Mr. Stein. I think the response to that was one word, casually.

Mr. HosT. One other thing comes to mind, Madam Chair. He did
indicate quite a bit as to the candidates or candidates’ relatives
that testified in support of the bill.

Ms. OAKAR. Excuse me?

Mr. HosTt. He made a point of mentioning the candidates or can-
didates’ relatives who testified in support of the legislation also; or
how strong support there was for it.

Ms. Oakar. Did he mention that the Chair also invited the Presi-
dent of the United States to testify and other members of the ad-
ministration besides himself?

Mr. Hont. No, he didn't.

Ms. Oakar. And that they respectfully declined?

Mr. HosT. He didn’t mention that, that I recall, no.

Ms. Oakar. Mr. Stein, in your opinion was Dr. Devine personally
lobhying for defeat of H.R. 5680?
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Mr. Stein. Definitely. Definitely, Madam Chair. no question
about it in my mind.

Ms. Oaxar. Do you believe he was asking you and others to
lobby against the passage of H.R. 56807

Mr. Stein. That is the impression | got personally, representing
the metal trades department; yes, ma'am.

Ms. Oaxar. Mr. Gusky, why do you believe that you and other
unions who have so many Federal employees, many of whom
happen to be female, were not invited to the meeting initially, that
you had to kind of push your way through along with Mr. Hobt?

Mr. Gusxy. Well, I believe Dr. Devine was beginning to carry out
the recommendations in the Byrnes memo; that is, to invite blue
collar or what he thought were predominantly blue-collar unions to
the meeting and to scare the heck out of them over the bill and
perhaps create controversy and confusion among the unions.

Ms. QakaR. So you believe it was a carryout of the memo that
suggested to pit one union against the other?

Mr. Gusky. I appeared that way.

Ms. Oakarg. Is (here anything anybody would like to add? Any-
thing you would li ze to add?

I want to theak all of you for appearing and of course, as you
know, based on my own background and my own legislative record,
the furthest intent of the Chair would be to pit individuals against
each other, particularly the unions and women's groups. This is an
insidious calculated political motive in my judgment, and your tes-
timony confirms my belief concerning that meeting and 1 am very,
very grateful that you found the time on such short notice to be
here. Thank you very much, gentlemen.

Mr. SteiN. Thank you.

Mr. Hort. Thank you.

Mr. MureHy. Thank you.

Ms. OakAr. Qur final witness is Dr. Devine, who is the head of
the OPM.

Did you have any questions? I apologize.

Mr. McCroskey. No. thank you, Madam Chairman.

Mr. Bosco. No questions.

Ms. Oakar. Please, Dr. Devine, I did not get any testimony from
vou, so the Chair would like you to proceed in whatever way is
most comfortable.

STATEMENT OF DONALD J. DEVINE, DIRECTOR, U1.S. OFFICE OF
PERSONNEL MANAGEMENT

Mr. Deving. Thank you very much, Madam Chairman. It is a
pleasure to be here to discuss an option memorandum that I re-
ceived and to comment on some of the statements that have been
made by the members of the committee and by the panel of union
leaders that you had tefore the committee . I did not intend
to make a statement. Since the original list of witnesses had me on
first, the committee in its wisdom decided to first talk to Mr.
Byrnes, who works for me, and Mr. Byrnes, I would like to reiter-
ate, was simply doinf something that 1 requested him to do.

As he mentioned, I—
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_!\gs'.’ OAKAR. So you take fuill responsibility for the memo; is that
right”

Mr. Devine. Yes, madam.

I have initiated a policy at the Office of Personnel Management
that we iook at all options. You mentioned you were a teacher. |
was a teacher myself. The first law of logical analysis, as I under-
stand it, is that one should look at mutually exclusive and totally
inclusive sets of options.

That has been my policy since 1 entered OPM, and frankly we
have received a great deal of recognition and support for opening
up the policy process at OPM, both internally and externally, so
that we could consider the views of all possible alternatives.

Literally every investigation we do into a problem area deals
with all possible options going across all possible spectrums.

In the case of H.R. 4599—and I would like to reemphasize, as Mr.
Byrnes did, that his memorandum was addressed to H.R. 4599 and
not to any other piece of legislation—we had discussed in several
meetings different options toward that bill. We had come really to
only one and that was to oppose H.R. 4599. In that context I asked
Mr. Byrnes to come up with an option in favor of H.R. 4599. He
expressed some reluctance to do so because he couldn’t think of
any good reasons to support it.

I told him that it is our policy; as close to my recollection, I said
to be imaginative, think as a liberal Democrat and in fact | believe
that [ mentioned, “Think like Mr. Feinstein, be imaginative, try to
find some reason why we might support H.R. 4599." His memo was
his attempt to follow out my desire.

The memo should make it clear, the option recommends support
of HR. 4599. Mr. Byrnes did not support H.R. 4599. My disposition
was not to support H.R. 4599. If you had received a leaked copy of
my comments on his option, it was to oppose it. We finally wrote
the committee to oppose H.R. 4599 and we also oppose H.R. 5680.

Ms. OakAr. Would you like to submit for the record your memo-
randum back to him?

Mr. Deving. Pardon me?

Ms. Oakar. Would you like to submit for the record your memo-
randum back to Mr. Byrnes in terms of rejecting his memo?

Mr. Devine. Certainly we would be happy to do that.

{The information follows:]
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MEMORANDUM Personnel Management
S5t Pay Equaty Bill Dud 4 BAY B34
In Ruply Suler To
Fromw .
James L nyn::m"ﬁéa -
for Statfing

To  ponald J. Devine
Mirector

In revieving our options on standards setting and job evaluation, it occurred
tc we that we have not adequately investigated ooe option. THhis is
especially pertinent row since Bob MOLL£it tells me there is good chance the
Bouse might pass Representative Cakas's Psy Egquity Bill.

We know that s "comparable wortb® systen vill not work. We 40 know, howewer,
that job evaluation systems csn be biased to produce the results favored by
psoponents of cosparable worth, {.a., oqual wages for wmale and female
occupations. I recently refarred to you sn article which showed how certain
standards could be manipulated so that any Job evaluation technigue could
bave sale and fesale dominated cccupstions paid egually.

If tbe Oaxar Bill passes, it would be & tramendous opportunity for OFM to
develop 2 sesl comparable worth system, and show how prapostercus it would
be. The Federal Government*s clasaification systass—-which OPM has tried to
change for years--are confusing and inefficisnt in asy svent., 20 a little
more irrationality wouldn‘t hurt that mech. Bot it would show a cleas
picture to the private sectds about how ridiculous the concept of comparable
warth is, and that in fact it {s omly job discrimination. It is truly wage-
setting by administrative fiast. Only in this case, it wuld be under youx
control. . ’

The political possibilities of this sitwation shoold not be vnderestimated.
By doing Jod evaluation across clerical and blue collar occupations, a
comparable worth study would immediately divide tha white collar and blue
collar uonions. This would not be limitad to those in the Govermment,
although there are a largs wviriety there wio alsc repraseat ootside
interests., but it would also directly affect the private sector unions.
Since our octupstional standards are ofter applied ocutside Go-wrmment,
privite sector usions could not afford to let the Governmment go too far. The
tlue collar craft snions would especially be canceraed, since they would be
the inevitadle losers §in such a ocosparable worth adjustoent process.
Moreover, the unions would be pitted against the radical fenminist growps and
would further divide this coastitvency of the left. Rather than allowing
Qakar to manipulate the Adninistration on the gender issue, we could create
disotder within the Democratic Nouse pitting union agsinst unicn snd both
agai1nst radical feoinist groups.

This situvation presents opportunities thet we should not fgnore. Of course.
it 18 A dangerous course, but 1t 1M change the nature of the wiole desbate
un compstable wogth.
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Mr. DEvINE. | must say that 1 am ertly at blame, also, for the
memorandum being leaked. It should have been kept more confi-
dential, but frankly, since we were all predis; to oppose H.R.
4599 we didn't exercise the kind of caution that we might other-
wise have done. However, it may in fact have served a useful pur-
pose nonetheless.

More hearings have been held. The fact that we are here shows
that. It is in fact the case that H.R. 5680 does clear up some of the
confusion that existed in my mind as to what OPM was supposed
to do under that bill.

As I said at my previous testimony, my main concern was what
in fact we were being asked to do.

Ms. Oaxar. Dr. Devine, if I could just interrupt you for one
second. Our letter to you asked you to talk about the meeting with
the union representatives. Now, when I asked Mr. Byrnes questions
relative to the: study itself, your in-house study, he indicated to me
that that wasn't what the ir asked him to talk about.

You can go on about how you feel now about the legislation, but
I hope you are going to get to the subject that the Chair asked you
to address because 1 believe you were coaching Mr. Byrnes not to
answer some of the questions that I asked relative to your study.

Mr. DeviNne. What | am trying to do is to show the context in
which the memorandum was issued.

Ms. OAkAR. | see.

Mr. DEv «E. | think it is important to note that the final bill,
H.R. 5680, does clear up one of our questions and that is whether
in fact we are supposed to investigate blue-collar occupations as
well as white collar. The bill has n changed to include blue-
collar occupations and I appreciate that clarification.

I also note that the words “‘comparable worth” have been taken
out of the bill and I think that helps me to understand what the
gurpwe of the bill is. I believe that that represents some progress.

here are still some questions that remain. You mentioned that we
are not supposed to integrate the blue- and white-collar occupations.

However, the question is not so much integration as to whether
one standard is supposed to be used to evaluate the differentials
that are spoken of in the bill. If one standard is to be used for both
white and blue-collar, what standard?

And as one of the gentlemen from the unions said, without any
further advice or leadership from the committee, my interpretation
is that we would use the most technically accurate method, which
is the Factor Evaluation System, as was mentioned by one of the
gentlemen.

I would have some concerns using the Factor Evaluation System
on blue-collar occupations, but my job as a public servant is to
follow the will of Congress. But I must know what that will is.

I will only end by commenting on the purposes of the meeting
with the union leaders. 1 was required to make comments on H.R.
7680 for the comittee to give the administration’s position on that
bill. In exercising that, I felt it was important to hear from the
blue-collar unions. I had heard the testimony of the whitecollar
unions on the subject and was aware of their opinions.

1 was not aware of the opinion of the blue-collar unions. That is
why I asked them. Of course, in my role as Director I have not only
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the right but the obligation to find out the opinions of the different

groups affected by any legislation that is proposed, and because of

my obligation to recommend to the administration as to what our
ition is on a bill.

So I clearly have the right, and indeed the obligation, to ask the
opinion of affected parties on the bill.

I did not urge that they lobby on the bill. I did not ask them to
do anything. | made that very clear. I believe Madam Chair knows
me well enough that I would be very aware of possible violations of
the Hatch Act or antilobbying provisions and you could be certain
that I would be very careful not to allow such a situation to devel-
op.
hl would be happy to answer any questions that you have beyond
that,

Ms. Oaxagr. Well, thank you very much, Dr. Devine. Thank you
for answering today.

Dr. Devine, let me begin in asking what the purpose of calling
certain representatives of the unions on Mai 26, 1984, 1 day before
the committee was scheduled to mark up the Federal Pay Equity
un’d Management Act of 19847 Why did you call the unions togeth-
er?

/ Mr. DEVINE. As | mentioned, the purpose of the meeting was to
get their opinions and the orinions I was soliciting were of blue-
collar unions whose opinion 1 was not generally aware of through

personal conversations and staff conversations and primarily their

testimony on the bill.

I was very aware of the white-collar unions and 1 wanted to get
the opinions of the bluecollar unions.

As to the date, as best I can recollect, the markup of the bill was
on the I5th. 1 immediately set into operation late that dag. 1 be-
lieve, to prepare the mailgram to send to the unions and asked
them to meet at the first available time I had after that time; and
ves, before the hearing, because their views, I felt, were important
t(t: n;:j"before I could recommend a position to the White House on
the bill.

Ms. OAKAR. One member testified that you invited them on the
18th; they got the mailgr~m on the 18th.

Mr. DEviNE. Well, that is possible. As I say, we started on the
15th. 1 don’t think it was sent until the 16th. It is supposed to
arrive the next morning, but I know from experience that it some-
times takes another day to be delivered.

Ms. OakAg. You know NAGE was invited to that meeting and Ed
Murpht\)r also testified before this committee.

Mr. Deving. | must have missed that.

Ms. Oakar. We understand that AFGE or NFFE, the tvro largest
unions representing Federal workers were not invited to the meet-
ing initially.

r. DEVINE. As | said, I was aware of their views. When they re-
quested to be admitted, 1 said certainlg:, have them come. 1 was
aware of their opinion, but 1 would be happy to listen to it again.

Ms. Oaxar. You weren't doing this so that they wouldn't be
present to defend their testimony concerning their positive re-
sponse to the bill?

Mr. Deving. | am sorry. | don't understand——
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Ms. OAkAR. You were not doing this to eliminate them so that
they wouldn’t have an opportunity to speak out for the bill? They
were most familiar with the bill?

Mr. DeviNE. As | mentioned, I knew that they were in support of
the bill so it wasn't necessary to get it again, but since they asked
to come we were happy to have them-come.

Ms. Oaxar. In your mailgram did you mention that the purpose
of the meeting was to discuss the bill*

Mr. DeviNe. No, madam.

Ms. Oakag. Bit that was your intention?

Mr. Devine. My intention was to get their opinion on what |
thought the bill was requiring. I did not refer to a bill because I
didn't want to create the impression that we were lobbying.

We were not lobbying. We were interested in people’s views on a
subject matter.

8. Oakar. But you did not tell them in your mailgram that
they were going to be discussing—via a slide show presentation
that you sponsored—the bill?

Mr. DeviNE. | was concerned about the appearance that it may
look like lobbying if I did.

Ms. Oaxar. | see. Were you in fact doing that?

Mr. DeviNe. No, madam.

Ms. Oaxar. They claim you were.

Mr. Devine. If they tell you the words I used, they will have to
agree that | said nothing that could be taken as lobbying. I was
well aware of that statute when I went into that meeting.

Ms. OakaRg. So your purpose was not to initiate your own opinion
agninst the bill, but to get their opinion, is that correct?

Mr. Devine. To inform my opinion.

Ms. Oaxar. It certainly seems a little coincidental, to put it
mildly, that you called a meeting of the union representatives 4
days after the date of the Byrnes memorandum.

_ )9’ you normally send mailgrams to request attendance at meet-
ings?

Mr. Devine. | have in the past.

Ms. Oaxar. What was the urgency in calling the meeting ﬁain?

Mr. DeviINE. Again, 1 had to get my opinion to the White House
on the day of the meeting and we in fact did not send our opinion
to the White House until after that meeting on that day.

Ms. Oaxar. As long as you mentioned the White House, is the
President aware of your activities?

Mr. Deving. Which activities?

Ms. Oakar. The activities of the memorandum, the meeting you
held? You said you had to report back to the White House, 1
assume when you say the White House you are not talking about
somebody who is the butler there; you are talking about the Presi-
dent, aren’t you?

Mr. DeviINE. Not in particular, no.

Ms. Oakar. Who are you speaking of when you say “the White
House?"' The tourists?

Mr. DeviNE. | am referring to the legislative desk at the Office of
Management and Budget.

Ms. Oaxkagr. Is the President personally aware of the memoran-
dum, the meeting and the aftermath of those?
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Mr. Devine. | don't know if the President is aware of it. I am
sure he isn't aware of any meetings. [ informed the Executive
Office of the President of our opinion on H.R. 5680.

Ms. OaxaRr. So David Stockman is aware of your activities, is
that what you are telling the Chair?

Mr. Deving. | do not know if Mr. Stockman is aware of the ac-
tivities or not.

Ms. OAxAR. You are sure of that?

Mr. DeviNE. Am [ sure that | am not aware of it?

Ms. OAKAR. Yes. .

Mr. Deving. | don't know whether he does or not. I have not dis-
cussed the issue with Mr. Stockman.

Ms. Oakar. Have you discussed the issue with any members of
his staff?

Mr. DevINE. Yes, madam.

Ms. Oaxagr. What did they tell you?

Mr. Deving. All I discussed with them was the issues, and they
agreed with me on the issues.

Our essential concern, as I mentioned, is what are we supposed
to study? We need more guidance from this committee as to what
in fact 6'011 want us to do.

Ms. OaxARr. Did they a%'ree with the tactics of the Byrnes memo-
randum that you take full responsibility for?

Mr. Devine. We did not discuss the Byrnes memorandum or any
tactics. We discussed the issue and there are no tactics involved
except our policy of having all options presented.

I always demand that we have at least two options on every issue
before me, and | did not see any reason to make an exception in
this case.

Ms. Oaxar. Do you intend to reprimand Mr. Byrnes in any way
for his actions?

Mr. DeviNE. No, madam.

4 Mg). OakARr. You don’t believe that it was a political memoran-
um?

Mr. DeviNe. No, madam. I believe he was trying his best to re-
spond to my demand for an option.

Ms. Oakar. Was your demand for an option political when
mentioned think like a liberal Democrat in, I have to say, a rather
dispart;ging way to the stafl director of Mrs. Schroeder's subcom-
mittee?

Mr. DeviNE. | don't think it was disparaging at all. 1 find him a
highly intelligent individual and when I think of an extremely in-
telligent person who comes out on the other side about 100 percent
of the time, or close to it, he is the gentleman we think of at OPM.

Ms. Oaxar. And he votes, does he, for Congress?

Mr. DEviNg. No, madam.

Ms. Oaxar. So you don't believe that your charge was in any
way politically motivated? His statement was this memorandum
isn't in any way political in nature despite the language in it.

Mr. Deving. Of course, I am a political appointee, but my request
was a request to have another option.

h}/fs.’ OAkAR. But, using a party persuasion in terms of the option,
right”
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Mr. Deving. Well, poor Mr. Byrnes was given a task. He could
not come up with an option in favor of HR. 4599 and he had to
search for one.

Ms. Oakar. Do you believe this statement in the memorandum is
political in nature? “‘Political possibilities of this situation should
not be underestimated,” and then the memorandum on to sug-
. gest pitting various groups against each other, dividing the con-
ﬁituency to the left and creating disorder within the Democratic

ouse.

Do you think that that is a nonpolitical memorandum?

Mr. DEviNg. Yes. Mr. Byrnes was looking to give me some rea-
sons to support H.R. 4599 at that point, and he was having great
difficulty. T told him to be imaginative and think in a particular
way and that was his best attempt to do that.

He, as far as | know, was opposed to H.R. 4599.

Ms. Oaxar. That is not the question. The question is, is that lan-

e political?
r. INE. The language is part of an option memo where he
was trying to give a reason for a bill that he opposed and I opposed.

Ms. Oakar. Is it political, yes, or no?

Mr. DevINE. No.

Ms. OakAR. That language is not political.

Who participated in the meeting from your staff or fror: other
agencies? Please give their names and positions.

Mr. DeviNE. Participated in what?

Ms. OAxAR. In the meeting with the union representatives.
Would Sg: give their names and agencies?

Mr. INE. [ believe the only person was Mr. Patrick Korten.

Ms. OakAR. I didn't Lear you. [ am sorry.

Mr. Devine. Patrick Korten from OPM.

Ms. Qaxar. What is his position?

Mr. Devine. Executive Assistant Director for Policy and Commu-
nications.

s. Oakar. We have a vote on the floor and I still have ques-
tions. I know my colleagues want to ask questions.

The Chair will adjourn the meeting for about 10 minutes.

[Recess.] _

Ms. Oakar. The subcommittee will come to order.

Dr. Devine, prior to the meeting of the unions had you had a
chance to read the Byrnes memorandum?

Mr. Devineg. No, madam.

Ms. Oakag. You did not read the Byrnes memorandum?

Mr. Devine. No.

Ms. OakaR. You don’t feel that is in conflict with what Mr.
Byrnes said earlier that he had talked to 'you many, many times
about that and I will check the record, but I believe he said that he
felt he probably did talk io you about the memorandum?

Mr. iINE. He might have discussed it with me but I didn't
read the memorandum.

Ms. Oakag. But he did discuss it with you?

Mr. Devine. [ don’t have any recollection that he did but he may
well have.

Ms. Oakagr. Do you want the subcommittee to believe that you
called this meeting which fromn all appearances implements the po-
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litical, underline political, strategy outlined in the Byrnes memo-
randum without your ever being familiar with it”

Mr. Devine. Well, again, I don't see how it is implementing any
3taategy. The memorandum asked us to support H.R. 4599 and we

idn't.

Ms. (AkAR. The memorandum really doesn't go into that detail,
you know, per se. but it does talk about pitting unions against each
other, and so-called radical feminist groups and further dividing
the constituency of the left.

Isn’t that what you were trying to do by calling this meeting?

Mr. Devine. No.

Ms. Oaxagr. Weren't you :rying to divide the white-collar unions
from the blue-collar unions?

Mr. DeviNg. | was trying to get opinion from the blue-collar
unions. 1 already was clear in my mind as to the white-collar
unions’ opinion, I was trying to get the blue-collar unions’ opinion.

Ms. Oakak. When was the last time you called a meeting of the
unions to get their ideas on legislation?

Mr. Devine. Oh, I don’t recall any particular dates. I am sure |
have done it though.

Ms. Oakak. Can you give me any instance in which you asked
the unions their opinions about legislation, for example, in terms of
your budget recommendations—that effect their retirement pro-
gram, or the voucher system. Have you ever asked the unions their
opinion up front before May 22?

Mr. DevINE. Certainly, on retirement.

Ms. OAxAR. Before you attempted to get a bill implemented in
the budget. and/or designed as a bill that was introduced by an-
other colleague? You did talk to them about it?

Mr. Devine. | am always talking to people. As Mr. Stein men-
tioned. | was in Philadelphia recently getting opinion. I do that all
around the country all the time.

Ms. Oaxkar. We are not talking about just talking to people,
going out in the field. Specific mailgram-type meeting which vou
send a mailgram saying, please be here on such and such a date”

Mr. Devine. Usually we have enough time but I did send a simi-
lar one out on the Combined Federal Campaign just a couple weeks
ago.

Ms. OakAR. So you make it a practice to consult with unions”

Mr. Devine. In this case it wasn't unions but groups in the Com-
bined Federal Campaign and [ certainly make it a practice to listen
to unions.

Ms. Oakag. Could you explain to the committee the normal rout-
ing procedure for memoranda issued by Mr. Byrnes for you? To
whom dues it go and how do you get it?

Mr. Deving. | wouldn't say there is—-

Ms. Oakar. He said he bypassed his immediate supervisor, 1 be-
lieve.

Mr. Devine. | wouldn't say that there is any normal procedure. |
encourage, as far down in the organization as 1 can possibly deal
with, opinions from different people. Many people even down to the
GS-15 or 11 level can write to me directly, especially if it is some-
thing with some urgency and some time deadlines attached to it.
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So while the normal course would be to go through Mr. Post, it is
o anusual for Mr. Byrnes or any of our senior executives to write
“y ¢ - directly. 1 wouldn't say all of our senior executives but most
o1 vus senior executives have written to me directly. It is not un-
usual. It is not the norm though. But in this case, we received the
legislation relatively close to the time that we had to give an o in-
ion on it 30 I suppose Mr. Byrnes wanted to give it tc me quickly.

Ms. Oaxagr. Dr. Devine, you raised the lobbying law issue, so let
me ask you i you are familiar with 18 United States Code 1913 en-
titled “Lobbying With Appropriated "Monies” and the prohibition in
the Treasury Postal Service and General Government Appropria-
ticn Act under which funds are appropriated to OPM which states,
“No part of any appropriation shall be use! for publicity or propo-
ganda purposes designed to support or defeat legislation pending
before Congress.”

Are y+«.u familiar with the law?

Mr. Dev oo Ves, madam, very familiar with it.

Ms. Oae - Devine, I suggest that your actions seem to have
violated ;- « 4 if not the actual prohibitions of these statutes.
One of the L., .. who testified today indicated that he thought you
should resign based on the fact that you had violated a law. Do you
agree with that statement that you ought to resign because you
broke the law and are you aware of the very perilous ground that
you are wandering on when you called that meeting?

Mr. Deving. Well, if I followed the pinions of unions to resign, 1
would have resigned about 2% years ago—I think that is the first
time a union asked me to resign. 1 was very aware cf the law when
I called the meeting and at the meeting. You can be absolutely as-
sured of that. '

Ms. Oaxar. Do you feel you violated the law?

Mr. DevINE. Of course not.

Ms. OAKAR. You don’t mind if the Chair asks the Justice Depart-
ment to look into this, do you?

Mr. DEviNe. No, madam, I don’t mind at all.

Ms. Oakar. Dr. Devine, it is interesting that you are so con-
cerned with the impact of my legislation on blue collar workérs, es-
pecially in light of the pay caps, reductions in force and increased
cantracting out of jobs initiated by your suggestions to the adminis-
tratic.a.

These actions have seriously harmed this group of workers as
some of them stated, it is also interesting that in your testimony
before-the committee on April 3 you announced that as part of
vour classification study the OPM is comparing the Federal wage
system with the General Schedule examiping the rationale for
maintaining these distinct systems. Obviously . .is portion of the
study is an administration initiative completely independent of my
hill.

Some who know about your standards and the review standards
that you have tell me that they believe it is laying the foundation
for an integration of the two systems and massive downgrading of
both white- and blueollar workers after the November election if
the President is elected to another term.
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Tell me, Dr. Devine, can you assure Federal workers that what I
have been told is wrong, that they need not worry about being
downgraded in your studies?

Mr. DEvINE. {tht you have been—what was the question, what
you have been told?

Ms. OakAr. That you intend t¢ merge those classifications and
that that—you know the threat that you sort of hung over their
head if Mr. Reagan is reelected?

Mr. Dgvine. I think——— -

Ms. Oaxar. The idea “If you think we are bad now, wait until
you see after November.” Have you ever said that to anybody?

Mr. Deving. No.

Ms. OAkAR. Or indicated that to any of the employees?

Mr. DevinNg. No, 1 think that any cKange that is made in the two
systems should be done very carefully on a basis of a lot of study
and a lot of discussion. One of the concerns that I have with your
legislation is the time deadline that we are supposed to complete
the study in. Seven months, I don’t believe, is enough time to look
at all of the issues that surround this extremely complex issue.
That is my major concern.

I did feel from our conversations previously and in testimony last
year and the year before—or this year and the year before—that
that was your interest and I thought that we should look into it.
What 1 am concerned about is the language in the bill which asks
us to evaluate the two systems under what appears to me to be a
single standard. And it is that which—as I understood the testimo-
ny of the union leaders—that everybody doesn't want to do, at
least those people don’t want to do.

If that in fact is the opinion of the committee, I would appreciate
some dir~ction which would say that.

Ms. (5 \xar. The committee intends to give you a report that Will
give you more direction but you know that you deliberately misled
the unions and you know that you never once mentioned to those
unions that we had a provision in this legisl “ion that would not
allow for any recommendations to downgrade anybody and you
kngw the Chair's position on the comparability work which you
don't agree with.

You don’t agree that the President's commission, which states
that the Federal employees are 21 percent behind the private
sector in pay. So you know what you were trying to do. Let me call
on Mr. Bosco.

Mr. Bosco. Thank vou, Madam Chairman.

Dr. Devine, I also appreciate you being here. When I was on the
plane yesterday tninking what possible rationale you could give for
this memo, frankly 1 didn’t dream it would be as clever as it is.
You have painted a scenafio whereby your staff was asked to come
up with in their wildest imagination what could you say in support
of this bill and of course this just happens to be one idea that prob-
ably you wealdn't give much thought of but they concocted trying
to meet the obligation that you put them under.

In addition to that, you said that you actually asked Mr. Byrnes
to come up with rationale for your support of the bill, not just for
reasons that you might oppose it but to support it.
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I don’t believe any of that and I will tell you why. The memo is
not obviously written in response to your request that anyone come
up with a rationale to support the bill. The wording of the memo is
very clear that in reviewing our operations on standard setting and
job evaluation—not on coming up with reasons to support the
bill —it occurred to me that we had not adequately investigated one
option. That seems more or less gratuitous rather than in response
to a request from you.

Second, the memo is written in the context of the chance that the
bill would pass not in the context of whether you should support it
or not. The first couple-three paragraphs of the bill, the memo com-
ments on the fact that if the bill passes, there is a chance of this
bill passing, and what we might do in that response.

So I think although it is a nice try to come up with the rationale
that this was just one of many options that you were considering, 1
may be the only one but 1 don't believe it.

I wonder, did you get other memos containing these other op-
tions since this seems to be a general request to come up with op-
tions on the bill?

Mr. Deving. There was an earlier option paper that outlined dif-
ferent approaches to it and this is in addition to it.

Commenting on your point about what the purpose of the memo-
randum was,. it seems very clear to me, it says, “In reviewing our
options on standards setting and job evaluation it occurred to me
we had not adequately investigated one option.”

That seems clear to me. The next sentence goes on, “This is espe-
cially pertinent now since Bob MofTitt tells me there is a good
;',!_1{]11'1.('(.- the House might pass Representative Oakar's pay equity

il

What he is trying to do is give me an option. I can assure you
that I discussed this with Mr. Byrnes before he did it. I didn’t know
exactly what he would come up with but the direction I gave him
is not inconsistent with what he vame up with.

Mr. Bosco. Well, 1 guess any number of people could read the
memo any numbers of ways, but my way of reading it is that it is
not in response to a request on your part the: your staff come up
with any number of options that you might use to support this bill.

My reading of it is that it is gratuitous, it is a brainstorm, it's
written in response t. what your department might do if this bili
passed and that would be to use it to divide the work force. to turn
feminists against labor unions. and labor unions against other
unions.

May | ask that you submit for the record other memorandums
that you received containing options that you or the Office of Per-
sonnel Management might use in regard to this bill or this subject.
memos in the recent past?

Mr. Devine. | just hope that when we do this that I won't be
held acenuntable for those options either.

I think it would be a mistake to limit the {ree presentation of
different options. There are options presented in that other option
paper that 1 don't favor, that my staff doesn’t necessarily favor
either. and | would hope that this does not result in some inhibi-
tion of the free flow of ideas within the executive branch.
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Mr. Bosco. 1 am sure that your attorneys can inform you on ex-
ecutive privilege. It is a constitutional doctrine and in the event
that you decide that other memos that may have been written are
equally as strident and as offensive as this one, then perhaps you
can claim executive privilege and we won't have access to it.

I, for oue, would like to see other options if only to get an idea of
what tvpe of people we are hiring on your staff and what kind of
ideas they come up with.

I believe as you do, that we should have a free flow of ideas.
Frankly, the thought of putting groups against each other strains
that concept but [ would like to see the other options that vou
have.

Mr. Devine. I would be happy to present them.

[The information follows:|

Mr. Bosco. Did you meet with Mr. Byrnes after the time that he
wrote this memo and before the time that it was disclosed in the
press relative to the subject of the memo?

Mr. Devine Not relative - well, 1 don't know. We hive been dis-
cussing the general topic of this bill almost continuously for the
past 3 weeks or so.

Mr Bosco. Did vou discuss his memo with him after he wrote it
and befo.e the press picked it up? In other words, you get together
and you say: I received your memo, 1 like the idea: T didn't like the
idea; here s he we should pursue it: this is why I don't want to
pursue it”*

- Was there any discussion along those lines about his memo”

Mr Devine As | mentioned before. I returned the memo to him
disapproved | may have discussed it with him after. | have no spe-
cific recollection but 1 wouldn't say that I didn't

Ms Oakar Will the gentleman vield? T thought vou just said a
few munutes ago that vou never saw the memo? When aid vou dis
approve i 1 think vou are contradicting an earlier statement. Dr
bevine,

Mr. DEvine No. no [ believe [ received it the afternoon of the
meeting with the unions, bat it mas have been the dav after that
It was somewhere armund there

Ms Oakar. It is dated May 71

Mr Deving Yes

Ms. Oakar 1 just want the gentleman from Californis to know
that I think vou are contradicting your .elf

Mr Devine No. 1 am not. It takes a couple days to po through
the system | remember one of my staff went to one of my other
sttt and sind they would be willing to swear that 1 didn't see it
until afterwards and they viere shocked that it leaked out before
esen saw it T think any investigation of my staff would show that.

I don't mean just political appointees. 1 think that is pretty clear
that I didn’t see it until after the meeting And if my recollection s
not clear it might have heen the afternoon of that morning meet-
g or 1t mught have been the next day

Mr. Bosco. So in that case vou didn't talk with Mr. Byrnes prior
to the time that you had a meeting with the labor leaders?

Mr Devine D ooas @ say, we talked continuously about it-

Mr. Bosco But about his memo vou didn't talk with him”
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Mr. DeviNg. Not about the specifics of the memorandum. He
may have brought the ideas up. As I say, we brainstormed every
nossible approach to the bill and he may have mentioned that. But
again, it is independent of the purpose of the meeting.

Mr. Bosco. Let me be more specific then because perhaps when
vou actually saw the memo may be irrelevant here. Let me ask you
this, prior to the time you met with the labor leaders, did you dis-
cuss with Mr. Byrnes the possibility of using this bill, the study
and job evaluation that was being conducted, or any aspect of the
comparable worth question? Did you discuss the possibility of using
that as a way to divide union against union, feminists against
unions, liberals against conservatives, or whatever? Did you discuss
the tone or content of his memo without perhaps having seen it?

Mr. Deving. Well, not in any advocacy sense, as I don't interpret
an option memo to be an advocacy sense. Clearly it has been dis-
cussed many times through our review of the ﬁterature on this
subject, the possibility that different groups would be affected dif-
ferently by pay equity. The literature is very clear on that. The lit-
erature is very clear that those most likely to be affected in a nega-
tive way would be blue-collar occupations. That is, however. empiri-
cal evidence and not any question of intent.

Mr. Bosco. Well, going on then to the meeting that you called, is
it customary for you to meet with bluecollar unions separate from
white-collar unions”? Have you ever done that in the past?

Mr. Deving. I have had so many meetings I can’t say whether 1
have. | have certainly met with white-collar unions separately from
blue-collar unions on many occasions. | may have met with blue-
collar unions separately before. I can’t recall one way or another.

Mr. Bosco. In terms of calling a meeting, though, to discuss a
piece of legislation. you say that you only excluded the white<collar
unions because you were already aware of their opinion. Was this
meeting held to get their opinion?

Based ‘on the testimony that I have heard. it appears that you
were giving them vour opinion cn the bill. Were you trying to form
their opinion or get their opinion at this meeting®

Mr. Devine. | was trying to get their opinion on my interpreta-
tion of what the bill said.

Mr. Bosco Oh, 1 see

Mr. Devinge Because 1 had to give my opiion to the Executive
Oftice of the President.

Mr Bosco. Did Mr. Byrnes attend that meeting with you?

Mr. Deving. No. sir,

Mr Rosco Thank vou very much That is all tae guestions i
have

Mo Oakar Thank vou very much

One quick question as followup Why didn't you inform them
that that was the purpose of the meeting. to discuss the bill?

Mr Deving As | mentioned before. [ was very aware of the laws
an this matter and 1 did not want it to be misinterpreted that 1 was
lobbving

Ms Oakar Mr McCloskey.

Mr McCroskey. Thank vou, Madam Chairman.

Thank vou very much for coming today. Mr Devine. I really louk
forward to ~eeing vou in action And quite frankly, I am very im-
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pressed with the vigor, the imagination and vitality with which you
pursue your interpretation of these circumstances. Without being
too negative, I think Mr. Bosco said it fairly well and very succinct-
ly. The idea of this as a followup to a specific request for an option
under the guise of thinking like a liberal Democrat, whatever that
15 fails or strains credibility. But you are sticking to your guns
along the lines that this was an order, to come up with an option to
think like a liberal Democrat?

Mr. DevINE. Yes, sir.

Mr McCroskey. Could T ask—this is said very respectfully—ac-
cording to the media I have read out here, you are one of the most
capable administrators in Washington and a man fgown for his re-
spect for the English language. Do you feel that this order was
complied with?

Mr('i. DeviNe. Yes, he responded to the best of his ability to re-
spond.

Mr. McCroskiey. Does the wording of this letter or memorandum.
does this ring anything like a liberal Democrat at all?

Mr. Drvinke Well. I can't speak for liberal Democrats.

Mr. McCroskey., "To cause disorder within the Democratic
House?™”

Mr. Devine | would not have necessarily worded it the same
way but he is trving to comply with an order by a rather demand-
ing boss. and 1 certainly don't want to get into the business of cen-
soringg mv staff’s views.

Mr. McCroskey. Isa't it possible that the demanding boss is
being very lax on this occasion and that surely there are legiti-
mute  if we can call them that- - liberal Democratic and other rea-
sons to be tor this comparable pay equity legislation? Doesn't it
straun credibility that he could not come up with one reason, sub-
stantive or political, other than to assume it was a fait accompli
and was going to pass?

Mr Devine. His problem is, as it is mine, that we don't know
what comparable worth s Iff someone would tell us. we would in-
vestygate it That is his concern.

Mr. MCroskry. Well

Mr Devine We are for egoal pay for equal work That 1 under-
<tand.

Mr. McCroskey. So basically you are saving. then. with the con-
cept of comparable worth being endorsed by such people as Eliza-
beth Dole and Olympia Snowe. that in effect either they don't
know what they are talking about or they are doing this for polit-
ctal reasons”’

Mr. Devine. No. 1 think the committee has made a major step
forward by taking the term “comparable worth” out of the bil! |
think that is a4 major step forward. [ didn't take it out of the bill,
the committee did.

Mr. McCrosxey. Could | ask you what is a radical feminist?

Mr. Devine T don't know.

Mr. McCroskey. The term is used here.

Mr. DevinEe 1 didn't use it.

Mr. McCroskry The term is used in this memorandum

Mr. Devive Tdon't know.
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Mr McCLoskey. He is just throwing language at you that you
don’t understand?

Mr Devink | have some vague conception of it, the same as 1
am sure you do, but it is nothing that I would want to come up
with an explanation for. It is trying to say something in general. 1
presume it is some kind of an analogy for those who are supporting
a particular version of comparable worth. Again, if we could identi-
fy what it was it might be easier to identify the term.

Mr. MCroskey. Could 1 ask you, do you view this whole memo-
randum episode and the meetings with the unions as ?romoting
governmental efficiency rather than political disruption? There is
talk in this thing of basically political disruption. s that your mis-
ston?

Mr. Deving. No. sir. My mission is to have all idcas before me
and to make an informed decision based on those ideas.

Mr. McCrLoskey. And you do not plan to reprimand Mr. Bvrnes
in any way, even from the concern of «f! iency in not coming up
with any reasons as suggested”

Mr Deving. No. sir. He came up with his best attempt at it. I get
a lot of options presented to me that aren’t worth very much and
those are discarded.

Mr. McCroskey. What is Mr. Byrnes' vearly salary”

Mr. Devine. | don't know.

Mr. McCroskey. | would like to have that, please

(The information follows:|

The amount -t annual salary s 3340208

Mr. McCroskey. Thank vou.

Ms. Oakar. Dr. Devine. we know that the legislation calls for
sex-based wage discrimination, a study of that, so you are skirting
the intent of the law in trying to get us into a discussion of the
comparable worth issues. The Chair would be happy to indulge in
discussing that. but you are skirting the real issue.

if HR. 36X0 is enacted into law and I think it will be despite
vour manner of obstructionism, what assurances can you give us
that. assuming you are still the Director of OPM for the next sever-
i months, the study will be conducted in a fair and objective
manner within the confines of the legislation?

Certainly the events of the last 10 days have damaged vour credi-
bility and the credibility of your top staff who are conducting the
socalled in-house study that you have.

So what assurances do you want to give the committee that your
studv will try to be objective if the bill is enacted into law?

Mr. Deving. 1 will be objective in following the will of Congress.
but 1 think it is important that Congress be clear on what it is
doing. You mentioned—and you have mentioned it many times
today - -ahbout your language that weald prohibit downgrading
That isn't how | read your language

Ms. Oakar. Prohibition of downgrading is right in the bill And
vou, by the sin of omiss n which & . Thomas Aquinas defines in
une of his great works neglected to tell those unions that that was
in the bill. Dr. Devine, what actions, if any, did you intend to initi-
ate to make certaia that your stafl does not participate in partisan
political activities or that the Federal work force will not be sub-
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jected to or intimidated by you to unwarranted and possibly unlaw-
ful political manipulation?

Mr. Deving. In further response to your previous question, [ feel
it is extremely importart that we understand exactly what this leg-
islation is meant to do, and I would urge your staff to read the lan-
guage in that section. If it is your attempt or your purpose not to
have any positions downgraded, I would suggest that you look more
closely at that | . ‘

Ms. Oaxar. The Chair appreciates your advice, but would you
answer this question?

What actions, if any, do you intend to initiate to muke certain
that your staff does not participate in partisan political activities?

How can we be certain that the Federal work force will not be
subjected to or intimidated by you to unwarranted and possibly un-
lawful political manipulation?

Mr. Deving. I have made it very clear to my staff that no one
will be involved in partisan political activity. No one has and |
hope that no one will other than, of course, myself.

Ms. Oakar. Yourself?

Mr. DEviNE. Yes. | am allowed to be involved in partisan politi-
cal activity.

Ms. Oaxkar. And you are also allowed to lobby, is that it?

Mr. Devine. Ne¢, 1 am not allowed to lobby and 1 don't intend to
lobby.

Ms. OAkAR. You will he happy to know that the Chair intends to
ask the Justice Department and Special Counsel to investigate
vour and Mr. Byrnes' activities. The Chair notes that you do have
¢ rtain number of days to correct some of your statements if you
wish.

There are some contradictions. 1 think you will want to look at
the transcript: we will provide you with a copy of the original and
we will look forward to working with you in the future.

Thank you very much.

Mr. Devine. Likewise.

Ms. Oaxar. The subcommittee is adjourned.

[Whereupon, at-1:05 p.m., the subcommittee was adjourned. |
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FEDERAL PAY EQUITY ACT OF 1984

TUESDAY, JULY 17, 1984

Housk oF REPRESENTATIVES,
ComMmMITTEE ON PosT OFFICE AND CiviL SERVICE,
SuBCOMMITTEE ON COMPENSATION AND EMPLOYRE BENEFITS,
Washington, DC.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to call, at 9:30 a.m., in the Cali-
fornia East Room, St. Francis Hotel, San Francisco, CA, Hon. Mary
Rose Oakar presiding.

Ms. OaxAr. The hearing will come to order.

Today we're very very pleased to be in Sar Francisco to conduct
our series of hearings on pay equity. We'll examine the Federal
role in enforcing the current laws which protect private-sector em-

loyees. I'm very delighted to be conducting hearing, and
ving my chairman of the full Post Office and Civil Service Com-
mittee present, Bill Ford. I want to thank the chairman for his
leadership on the issue of pay equity and for attending our hearing
in this beautiful city of San I'rancisco.

Today, the Subcommittee on Compensation and Employee Bene-
fits will continue its series of hearings on pay equity and will ex-
amine the Federal Government's role in enforc current laws
which protect private-sector employees. I am delighted to be con-
ducting our first field hearing in the beautifu! city of San Francisco
and look forward to the testimony from the witneses.

I would like to mention at the outset of this hearing that 3 weeks
ago, this subcommittee made history in successfully bringing to the
floor of the House of Representatives a pay equity bill. legisla-
tion, which I introdumdp earlier this year, requires that a consult-
ant examine the Federal pay and classification systems to deter-
mine whether they are marred by sex-based wage discrimination.
The vot~ on final passage of H.R. was 413-6.

While ' am very gratified by the near unanimous support for
this legislation on the first vote ever taken in the House on a pa
equity bill, I am greatly disturbed by the Reagan administration’s
continuing opposition te my bill and the threat of a Presidential
veto. Nu matter how difficult the White House may seek to make
the road to enactment on this bill, we fully intend to pursue this
legislation until it is signed into law. Women employed by the Fed-
eral Government deserve no less.

Late last January, I introduced another bill, H.R. 5092, the Pay
Equity Act of 1984. This bill would aecom&z‘ish two important pur-
poses: One, it would mandate the Equal loyment Opportunity
Commission to establish an Educational and Technical Assistance
Program for private employers to assist them in complying with
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pay equity principles; and two, it would require the EEOC, the Jus-
tice Department, and the Labor Department to report periodically
:o the ident and the Congress on their enforcement of curren:
aAWS

Several key factors prompted me to introduce H.R. 5092. One, a
severe backlog of pay etg;gé cases, some dating back to 1974, con-
tinued to grow at the E . Two, the Department of Justice was
con;emplatin&aﬁling an amicus brief in the court of appeals on the
side of the State of Washington in the precedent-setting case of
AFSCME v. The State of Washington. Three, and most important-
ly, the pay gap that exists between male and femal> workers per-
sists and there seems to be few, if any, legitimate reasons explain-
inﬁ this phenomenon.

t is clear from past congressional hearings and from scholarly
analysis tha: sex-based wage discrimination plays a major role in
keeping women's wages low. Working women who occupy jobs tra-
ditionally conside female work are more likely tRan not to
suffer sex-based wage discrimination. Nurses, 95 percent of whom
are women, earn less in 1 year than doctors earn in a month. Ele-
mentary-school teachers, 80 percent of whom are women, earn only
$17.000 a year, while many male-dominated occupations which do
not require the same educational background pay much more. Sec-
retaries, 98 percent of whom are women, earn nearly $4,000 a year
less than truckdrivers. And most child-care workers are paid less
than dog-pound attendants.

Some argue ferverently that pay equity is just another ploy by
advocates of women's rights. I firmly believe, however, that the
elimination of sex-based wage discrimination is not just a women's
issue; it is a family issue. Women worx for the same reasons men
work, to support their families and the nselves. Whenever a family
member's earning potential is stymied, the entire family suffers.

Nor will sex-based wage discrimination disappear as more
women Yursue nontraditional careers. The jobs women perform are
essential to our society. We, our children, and our senior citizens
need quality health care. The future of our country is dependent
upon our educational system. Rather than simply declaring victory
when women attorneys are equal in number to men, we need to re-
examine women's work and establish the true value for these occu-
pations,

We need to rally against sex-based wage discrimination with the
same spirit and vigor as our Nation attacked siavery and the abuse
of children in the work force. We need to demand an end to this
form of discrimination to ensure that working women will be treat-
ed fairlv and equitably; that they will not be forever relegated to
the back of the bus.

Twenty-one years ago, the Equal Pay Act was adopted, prohibit-
ing employers from paying women less than men when peforming
the same jobs; 20 years ago this month, the Civil Rights Act of 1964
was signed into law prohibiting employers from paying women less
even when job content differs. Bacﬂ then, women earned approxi-
mately 60 percent of what men earned. Today, women comprise
nearly half the work force and, yet, they still only make 63 percent
of what men earn. Not much progress has been made in the last
two decades. The wage differential has remained virtually un-
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changed despite the fact that nearly half of all masters and bache-
lors degrees are now earned by women.

My legislation, H.R. 5092, prompts the Federal Government to
enforce the laws that are on the books which, in my opinion, are
adequate in protecting workers against illegal discrimination. The
bill would put the EEOC, the Justice Department, and the Labor
Department on record as advocating rather than thwarting the
rqual Pay Act and the Civil Rights Act. The bill would also pro-
vide an important signal to the private sector that the Federal
Government is committed to the elimination of sex-based wage dis-
crimination and supportive of civil rights for all its citizens.

Earlier 1 mentioned that I introduced H.R. 5092 because I believe
that the administration has been terribly lax in this area; 266 pay
discrimination charges have yet to be resolved by the EEOC. 'ﬁe
Civil Rights Commission believes that the elimination of sex-based
wage discrimination is a radical idea. And, the Justice Department
is still contemplating intervening on behalf of the State of Wash-
ington, hoping that the pay gguity decision made in favor of that
State’s employees is overturned.

Responding to our subcommittee hearings in Washington, DC,
last April. one agency, the EEOC, has made some p in the
area of pay equity. A compliance manual, which proviges guidance
to field officers on how to process pay equity charges, has been sent
to all EEOC offices. EEOC's task force on pay equity has also re-
viewed the pending sex-based wage discrimination charges at the
headquarters and will make determinations in the coming weeks
on whether that agency will pursue any of the charges. While I am
encouraged by the EEQC's new determination And hope that it is a
sign of better things to come, the fact of the matter is that these
initiatives should have been undertaken 3 years ago.

If more activity on the part of the Federal Government is not
forthcoming. particularly from executive branch agencies, I predict
the problem of sex-baseg wage discrimination will grow. Employers
will not have a sufficient incentive to cha their pay practices.
Not all women who are victimized by this form of discrimination
can afford to sue. Similarly, many women are not unionized. In
many respects. they are left on their own in having to enforce the
law if the Government is not behind them.

Discrimination, whatever form it may take, is unlawful and
should be banned. The Federal Government has certain statutory
obligations that should not be disregarded. Pay equity is a principle
basic to the economic freedom of the women of this country. It is
their right and it is our responsibility to make certain that it is
upheld.

Again. 1 look forward to receiving testimony from our witnesses.

At this time. I would like to call on the chairman of the Post
Office and Civil Service Committee, William Ford.

STATEMENT OF HON. WILLIAM D. FORD, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

Mr. Forn Thank you.
I have no comments, Madam Chairman, except to return vour
compliment. and point out to those who don't vet know that,
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throu;ih your efforts, the White Housc sort of backed off a little bit
1 week ago. And, indeed, we the legislation in the House
that carries with it the first deliberate act by Congress to acknowl-
edge that there is a problem with differential in the Federal
work force between males and females. The specific study which is
outlined in your legislation is designed to measure the dimensions
of the problem and try to identify those places in the Government
work force where they actually exist, so that our committee can
begin to address changes in p:z structure and classification
structure of the 3 million-plus Federal civilian work force. The 8::.
pose is to see if we can't, as should be done, make the Federal -
ernment an example to be emulated rather than an example of
how much you can get away with if nobody pays attention.

This administration has had a lot attention from Federal
workers because there's virtually no facet of Federal employment,
no matter whether you were a h and had your pay cut as a
result of the Reagan budget cuts while you were in the custody of
the kooks and crazies in Iran. I thought it was the height of some
kind of irony when the President ted them back, and returned
to the White House before their relatives told them that while the
were being released, the budget proposal of the President’s panel.
This cut their pay and their pension while they were prisoners.
The President for some reason doesn’t realize that theK were Fed-
eral workers, some male and some female. And when he launches
his attacks on people who work for the public, he's attacking our
people who were in the Embassy that was blown up in Beirut, who
were in captivity in Iran, as well as paper pushers in Washington.

He appeals quite successfully to the American public’s concep-
tion that the 3 million Federal work force is made up entirely of
lazy, overpaid bureaucrats. Less than 7 percent of the Federal work
force works in Washington. Even Members of Congress aren't
aware of that.

There's one thing to be said about this work force that makes it
a particularly good place to examine the whole question of culturai
and deliberate bias by sex. And that is that everi' occupational skill
that vou can find in the private sector will be found someplace in
the Federal work force.

In addition to every single occupational skill that is required for
some job in the private sector, there re occupational skills and
educational requirements for specific kinds of jobs in the Federal
Government that don’t exist any place in the private sector.

So if you're looking for a perfect cross-section of the Federal
work force that goes from the lowest kind of simple manual labor
to the most sophisticated kind of research-——ranfing from people
who scrub the floors in Federal buildings to people who search for
cures for cancer in the National Institutes of lHealth—that's the
Federal work force.

And the study that Mary Rose Oakar has developed and has now
been passed by the House—and I trust it will do well in conference
with the Senate because she'll be conferee. And the President
wants the other part of that bill. She very skillfully applied a here-
tofore Regublican tactic of attaching the good bill to a piece of leg-
islation that provides for something called merit pay, one of those
myvsterious new formulas that the President has to make everybody
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work harder for less. Thereby, the taxpayers believe they're getting
more for their money.

Again, with her leadership, that's been worked out so that Feder-
al organizations believe that the version that came out of our com-
mittee is fair. The Senate agrees, the Republican Senate
with us on that. The only matter that will be in conference is the
pay-equity issue.

And while I don’t want to preach to your witnesses, Mary Rose, I
think it's important that everybody—let the Senate know they
don’t want to see the Senate become responsible for stopping your
initiative in its tracks in that conference, because they're afraid
the White Houase won't sign the bill.

I have a suspicion, particularly after the nominations are
through on Wednesday night and history has officially been made
in this country, that you'll see some changed rhetoric and at least
superficial appearances between now and November—of a new-
found understanding of issues like this.

So I'm optimistic that your bill is going to pass.

Thank you.

Ms. OakAr. Thark you very much, Mr. Chairman. And again |
want to thank you for your leadership.

I was ovc.-rwf‘;elmed by the vote on the House floor, and | was
cven surprised that the minority leader of my subcommittee, who
vigorously opposed the bill and had had several gutting amend-
ments, bit the bullet and voted for the bill.

Mr. Forp. He has to live with you after this.

Ms. OakAr. In addition to that, I have great concerns about the
Senate because 1 know that the President, as you said, vigorously
opposes the concept of pay equity. He's on the record opposing it.
his staff opposes it, and Dr. Devine has vigorously opposed it. And
when we talk about Dr. Devine, we have to understand that we're
talking about the same mentality as the President.

If the Senute hold - the conference committee for any reason, it
will be because of - a1y equity portion of the bill. But 1 know
vour leadership will . - them, perkaps. see the light.

F'm really delighted to be here in such a beautiful city. having
tLis hearing. We have two distinguished Congresswomen with us
today. One is the Honorable Parbara Boxer, whose picture has
made news all over the country, in a dynamic photo with Geral-
dine Ferraro. And I think that picture—if any of you have not seen
it, you ought to get a copy—demonstrates the jubilation that all of
us feel in terms of the desire to have a woman on the ticket, and
Geraldine Ferraro, in particular. And I'm verv happy to have Con-
gresswoman Barbara ggxer. who represci.is a g portion of the
greater San Francisco area.

I would also like to introduce at this time one of the most
thoughtful people in Congress who has been a leader on so man
issues, that relate to my tfistrict. like our ports and women in busi-
ness.

But one of the greatest bills that I think this Con woman has
S past is-—sometimes we take for granted the Fair Credit Act
that gave women access to credit. Can you imagine that women
never had credit in their own names until Lindy Boggs did the
great work of the Banking Committee in the 1970's. She was one of
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my many candidates for Vice President. Whenever they talked
about needing someone from the South, I always thought that it
should be Lindy Boggs.

We're so happy that her leadership will be in the legislative
:;unch. along with Barbara’s. I want to thank you both for being

re.

Barbara, perhaps we will defer to you in view of the fact that
ou are a hostess,with so many events going on right now. If you'd
ike to make a statement, we'd be happy to have it.

STATEMENT OF HON. BARBARA BOXER, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA

Ms. BoxeR. Yes. Madam Chairwoman. 1 will be very brief. And |
would like to state for the record that we all here in San Francisco
welcome you and your fine chairman. Both of you are great leaders
in the House of Representatives and understand these pay issues
better than anyone else. I know that because I had the honor of
sitting through, from the start to the finish, the entire discussion
surrounding your pay equity bill.

I've never sven such overwhelming support for a very controver-
sial issue. And the reason was your skill and your presentation
and, of course. the evident intelligence of the bill itself. It made a
lot of sense.

All we're saying in vour bill, Madam Chairman, is that we see
that two out of three adults in poverty are women. We're taking a
hard look at that statistic within our own Federai work force, and
we're asking the question. why? We're not predicting any out-
comes. We're just looking at it and asking why; a very very simple
yguestion.

It's amazing to me that this administration is afraid of the
answer. They're obviously afraid of the answer. But we're goi
ahead, und we're going ahead at a time that, as Chairman Fo
said, couldn’t be more appropriate. And it coulda’t be more appro-
priate for this city to hoﬁ) such a field hearing because in this city
women are leaders. We have a female mayor, as you well know,
the Honorable Diane Feinstein. We have 6 out of the 11 members
of the board of supervisors who are women, including the president
of the board of supervisors; and the two Members of Congress from
here One that I have the great privilege of sharing my representa-
tion with, of San Francisco, is Sala Burton, who 1 believe you'll be
hearing [rom in a little while. ,

So this is a city and a Bay Area that understands the importance
of fairness to women, tairness to all people; diversity. And the fact
that you're here today gives me great honor. I'm happy to welcome
vou to San Francisco.

I'm going off to the Soviet consulate to see if we can have a little
chat about some of the human rights problems that are going on
over there. Otherwise, 1 would stay through the hearing.

I'm privileged to be here with my wonderful friend and col
league, Lindy Boggs. And I wish you well. I look forward to work-
ing any way I can with y~1 as we see this bill become law. Thank
you very much for the hoi.. - of being here today.

Ms Oakar. Thank you very much, Barbara. And good uck.
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Mr. Forr. Madam Chairwoman, before she leaves, and I know

she has to rush—she's always running some; I think I should
tell that word has come to me that would like ve
much to campaign witl vou and Mary Rose me so she'll loo
tall enough-rw
ter.
XER. Bring along darbara Mikulski.
Ms. Oaxax. luck.

‘I met with some refus .its in thr:zngovlng Union taankd they're
really so oppressed, as their human rights have been taken away.
Under this administration, of course, we have seen a tremendous
decline in immigration.

Ms. Boxez. We to bring up that subject.

Ms. Oaxar. Good for you. And thank you very much.

Lindy, we're thrilled to have you, as well. Thank you very much
for being here. :

S1ATEMENT OF HON. LINDY BOGGS, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
'CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF LOUISIANA

Ms. Boces. I'm delighted to be here, Madam Chairman, Mr.
Chairman. And I'd like to give a little historical ive to the
necessity of having your bill prevail within the erence report
and be enar ¢« 4 and signed into law.

I was, inaced, on the Banking Committee, and during that serv-
ice I was able to go through the legislation that took sex and mari-
tal status as some of the areas in which people could not be dis-
criminated agsinst in the Small Business Administration loans;
and the bill allowing a spouse’s income to be considered in home

and, of course, the Equal Credit Act.

Since 1977, I've been on the iations Committee. And
while I've been there the question that I have asked the most con-
sistently and persistently, I'm sure some of the agencies and de-
partments would declare, is about their hiring, promotion, training,

and retraining practices; about how the ity Com-
mission is being conducted, and about such things as merit pas' and
bonuses; and promotions above that, the magic 9 Jevel, and into

the more important levels of the Government.

I've discovered that until I began asking the questions, even
though the department heads and agency heads were supposed to
make such recommendations at the end
whatslmﬂdbedom.andmhadhmdone,thattheywemnot
reall{pre {0 answer. now they come prepared to answer.
And I've di rod that several of them, who were very thoughtful

le who have come aboard atthc:ifferent times sincuemlmbl into the
rnment, are a| meager efforts t have been
meade and thetMMtﬂuyhaveoquimd.

I've also very interested in a tions work with
the National Science Foundation, ::lgh and ene and
water resources development and various. scientific and technolog-

ical areas of Government ience and responsibility. I feel so
strongly that we must, make all of our children live it, sci-
ence and technology or they cannot communicate in a scientific
age. .
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But, in addition to that, we have to make certain that women
and minorities, young girls and young men, of course, but especial-
ly young girls, are brought into fine training, scientific, and techno-
logical oprortunities so that they won’t enter the scientific age at
the same low level that women entered the industrial age.

was vevn pleased when one of the new Commissioners of the
Tennessee aﬂcy Authority had a survey made of his own agency
about where women were in the agm. what entry level they
came into, how cften they were promoted, and how many of them
received the special bonus offers at the end of the {:;ar e was ap-
palled at their pooi track record, and decided that he would look at
the records of some comparable agencies and departments in the
Government. -

And now I have this wonderful listing, with the percentages
there, to be able to ask his colleague to come before our committee.

It is a dismal record and it must, indeed, be improved.

Very recently, before the entire Appropriations Committee, we
were able to get in an amendment to the report language, asking
that a study that has bteen done of the State Degrtment'& treat-
ment of women in the Civil Service and Foreign Service be looked
at carefully so that the findings there can be addressed. The State
Department was selected because, of course, it's our window of
America to the world. And how we treat women in the State De-
partment is a reflection cn the whole United States of America.

So that has been passed in the Appropriations Committee and
I'm hopeful it will work in tandem with your examination and
your study commission that will be set up.

You could not be doing more important work, Madam Cha-man.
And I know you have such full backing from the chairman of the
full committee. And I just wanted to come to commend you, to
thank you, and to impress upon you the necessity for having this
bill finally passed in the conference report and signed into law.

Ms. OakaRr. Thank you very much, Lindy.

You know, we're very grateful to you. Those of us from Cleve-
land—by the way, if I could just divert for a minute, are very ap-
preciative of your wonderful work on the Appropriations Commit-
tee. You were very hel{:ful in us having our center at Lewis Re-
search. I know your colleague on the committee, Lou Stokes, did a
lot of proddini, but you were so open to encouraging NASA to give
our center, which is the only center in that region, the Electrical
Energy League. We did get tgat; I'm not sure if you know it.

But we're just so grateful for your leadership on soc many things,
and your unselfish qualities; whenever it comes to thi of that
nature that will really enhance areas throughout the world.

And your work on the State Department appropriations is very
important because we feel strongly that more women ought to be
in poli?mak.ing roles that relate to foreign affairs. Most women in
the Federal Government are on the six lowest levels and make
about $11,000 less a year than most men.

We're honored that you took time out to testify. I know there are
so many things going on in this hotel that you could be at, let
alone this hearing. So we’'re very grateful.
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Mr. Forp. Thank you very much. I'd just like to make one per-
sonalb comment about the gentlelady from mm schoo.Shle's had a

ig impact on my family. My son came out of hi ol about as
bad a male chauvinist pig as I was in those days. I make no bones
about it. It was fairly of my generation—those of us who
served in the service thought we had achieved some special
status and never really stopped to be observant. .

He was going to Tulane, thinking at that time, unfortunately,
:_hat(l;e;vanteddlgbeadoctor. He escaped as a lawyer. Buts}rgear
riend of ours disappeared in Alaska on a congressional trip. There
it was a special election, and she ran, and John Ford became in-
volved for the first time—he had never really been involved in one
of my campaigns—on the campus of a school we don’t think of as a
bastion of great liberality. Maybe you do in Louisiana; we don’t
think that way up North.

But he was in a group of very energetic young people who got all
turned on by this lady \vho was running for Congress. And he came
home and he said, “DIsad, I really like this politics. I want to tell
you something; that Lindy Boggs is a tough lady.” And he still be-
lieves that. I was very grateful for the fact that he not only
changed his perspective to women—just in time because he mar-
riedonewhowasalawyer—butyoualsotumedhimontothego-
litical process. And he's now an energetic, active Democrat, I'm
proud to say, and I attribute that to the guidance you gave him.

Ms. Bocgs. Well, I thank you for giving me the compliment, but
he is your son, you know, and I'm sure he would have become
turned on. .

John is a magnificent young man. He is a redhead with a good
temper. He did some splendid position papers for me, arranged
meetings for me. But he became a real radical because he was in-
volved in a group who had CB radios in their car, and when
anyone was tearing down my posters or signs, they'd all get on
their radios.

I'm a CB buff. My handle is Crescent Lady. And they'd say,
“Crescent Lady signs being taken down at such and such location.”
They’d converge there and put my signs back up and chase the mo-
lestors away.

But he is, indeed, a splendid young attorney now in Washington
and, I'm very pleased to say, working hard for the National Demo-
cratic Party and continuing to help me in my campaigns.

Ms. Oaxar. Thank you very much, Lindy. We're really grateful.

Our next witness is Mr. Gerald McEntee, who is the president of
one the fine unions that has really paved the way for seeing to it
that the pay equity laws are enforced. As a woman who is not a
member of this union, I can honestly say that your efforts have
been a real benchmark for the manner in which sc many women
ought to be treated in this company.

Jerry is president of the American Mederation of State, County
& Municipal Employees of the AFL-CIO.

Thank you very much.
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STATEMENT OF GERALD McENTEE, PRESIDENT, AMERICAN FED-
ERATION OF STATE, COUNTY & MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES, AFL-
C10

. Mr. McEnNTEE. I want to thank you for the opportunity to be
ere.

I am the president of AFSCME, a public employee union that
represents over a million workers, almost half of whom are women.

ME is pleased to join with you, Representative Oakar, in sup-

gorting the rightful claims of America’s working women to equita-

le compensation, and we commend your leadership on pay equity,
an issue of such paramount importance to America's workers.

Because of your efforts, the Federal civil service system soon
may be brought to the threshold of providing a compensation
system for its own work force that complies with Federal antidis-
crimination laws.

My purpose today is not to restate the pay equity issue. Volumes
of testimony before congressional committees over the last several
years have provided irrefutable evidence that pay for work done
traditionally by women reflects overt discrimination, carried over
from an age long past, when sex discrimination in all aspects of
em;l)loyment was not only pervasive but accepted as part of the nat-
ural order.

Statistics have been cited and recited which dramatically trans-
late how wage discrimination adversely affects the ability of
women to support themselves and their families. Rather than re-
trezla‘ding that well-worn path, there are three points I would like to
make,

First, pay equity is already a fact of life for thousands of men
and women across the country. Second, as advocates for this cause,
we have the law and the momentum on our side. Third, the pri-
mary roadblock to achieving pay equity for untold millions of
working women is Ronald Reagan.

With respect to the first point, significant progress has been
achieved since 1981. The collective bargaining approach has
worked for thousands of employees. For example, 9,000 State em-
ployees in Minnesota already have inequity adjustments in their
paychecks, under legislation that has Leoome the model for all
othedr States. All public employers in lﬁd‘gr{;oltg Sv,;rill have to hav;ax;
nondiscriminatory pay system in p . Bargaining
worked from S rizme, WA, to California to New York.

It was just down the road in San Jose, where in 1981, AFSCME
Local 101 courageously waged a strike over the then unprecedented
issue of pa ectuity. workers' determination and perseverance
was rewarded by a settlement providing substantial pay equity ad-
justments for over 60 female-dominated classifications.

By the time other public employers had negotiated pay equity
agreements with their workers, State and jurisdictions were
introducing and passing pay equity legislation, and Governors were
setting up task forces. As of today, hundreds of thousands of public
employees throughout the Nation are well along the rcad to pay
equity.

This flurry of activity over the last few years has been the result
of a firm legal foundation, beginning with the U.S. Supreme Court
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decisions in County of Washington v. Gunther, and IUE v. Westing-
house in 1981, and the U.S. Federal district court decision in
AFSCME v. Washington State last tﬁr

Under these rulings, title VII, Civil Rights Act clearly pro-
hibits sex discrimination in compensation, regardless of w r
the jobs being compared are similar or dissimi .Theprows
madetodateongyequityistmly remarkable because it has been
accomplished without one iota of assistance from Federal agencies
established to enforce title VII. However, the lack of enforcement
has made it necessary for unions and individual workers to file
charges and lawsuits against a number of public employers who
choose to ignore the requirements of the law.

Lack of enforcement also has meant that for millions of women
and men who labor in the private sector, in underpaid female occu-
ﬁationa] ghettos, pay equity remains, if not an impossible dream, a

ighly improbable one.

use of the absence of enforcement, the extent of non-compli-
ance with title VII rivals the extent of noncompliance with the
Volstead Act during prohibition. The responsibility for this outra-
geous state of affairs can be placed at the feet of one man—Ronald
Reagan. Yes, Ronald , not something as amorphous as the
administration, but Ronald Reagan himself.

In 1964, GeorEe Wallace became a symbol of racism when he lit-
erally blocked the door to educational opportunity for blacks at the
University of Alabama. Ronald Reagan represents that same ob-
structionist attitude, as he blocks the door to economic justice for
working women. To Governor Wallace's credit, alth his poli-
cies were athorrent, he took responsibility. He didn't send his un-
derlings. Ronald Reagan, on the other hand, is attempting to avoid
personal responsibility for the excesses of his appointees by an ami-
able demeanor and his constant attention to his nice guy image.
We have all been told that no matter what he does on the issues,
the American people see Ronald Reagan as a nice gug

I'm here to say that history is replete with amiable scoundrels,
and that Ronald '8 nice guy image crumbles under even the
most cursory examination.

A nice guy wouldn't let his Assistant Attorney General for Civil
Rights even consider weighing in against 20,000 men and women i
Washington State who have battled for a decade to achieve ecc
nomic justice. And a nice guy would at least question the compe-
tency of this same Assistant Attorney General who claims that in
3'% years the Department has had no occasion to initiate a wage
discrimination case.

A nice guy wouldn’t stand by and let his EEOC warehouse over
270 wage discrimination cases without investigation, on the pretext
that there is no policy even though guidelines have been in place
for investigating Gunthertype cases since 1981. And, really,
wouldn’t a nice guy at least reprimand his Civil Rights Commission
Director for calling pay equity a radical idea that could cause eco-
nomic chaos.

Who could be surprised that emplo feel no need to comply
with the law. Precious few laws would be obeyed if enforcement
was as nonexistent as it is in the area of sex-based wage discrimi-
nation. If the IRS enforced the tax laws as feebly as the EEOC and
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Justice are enforcing t' le VII, the Nation would be teetering on
the brink of bankruptc, in less than a year.

The final destruction of Ronald 's tarnished nice guy
image came recently during the y escapades of Messrs,
Byrnes and Devine over your pay equity legislation. Mr. Reagan
stood mute as Mr. Byrnes, while getting paid as a civil servant,
plotted strategy to use your ry equig study to create—and I
quote—*‘to create disorder within the ocratic House, pitting
union against union, and both against radical feminist groups.”

He remained silent as Director Devine attempted to implement
Mr. Byrnes’ strategy in his meetings with the Federal unions, and
he didn’t even blush when Byrnes and Devine presented an apolo-
g1a to your committee that belonged in Gepetto's workshop, rather
than in the Halls of Congress.

Employers may think Ronald Reagan is a nice guy, but when it
comes to fairness and equity for women, Ronald Reagan is not a
nice guy at all. The people he hires are carefully selected precisely
because they will pursue Reagan’s out us policies.

It is our task to ensure that Ronald be held accountable
by the electorate for the policies of his hired hands.

During this campaign, anytime Mr. Reagan has the unmitigated
gall to suggest that women should vote for a nice guy like him, it
must be the mission of every concerned Democrat to bring his
public image down to the level of his public performance. Our
union will work tirelessly to that end between now and November.
Our half-million women members would let us do no less.

In closing, 1 would like to mention a public service announce-
ment produced by the EEOC which I recently heard.

Two Dallags Cowboys were talkmg about Lﬁe importance of team-
work, and Billy Joe Dupree says, “Players have to work together
for a football team to be successful. It's the same thing with jobs.
Employers and employees must work toward the same goal.”

The film breaks to Clarence Thomas, the chairperson of the
EEOC, and he says, “equal employment opportunity 1s the law and
it will be enforced. But teamwork also pays off. For further infor-
mation call the U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity Commission.”

The question is, Will they really answer?

The Washington State employees called and called, and got no
answer. Their ¢ were never investigated. Hundreds of other
complainants wait for an answer. You are now proposing new legis-
lation to ensure that someone does answer. It is a sad commentary
that such legislation is needed.

We all, we all eagerly awsit the day next January 20 when
Walter Mondale and Geraldine Ferraro msake sure that not only
the EEOC answers, but that the EEOC initiates some calls of their
own. :

I want to thank you on behalf of our union for the opportunity to
apmbefom your committee.
k you.

Ms. Oakar. Thank you very much.

Mr. Chairman, do you have questions?

Mr. Forp. No. I think it was a wonderful statement.

Ms. Oaxag. 1 did, too.
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Let me ask you one question. You mentioned there's more than
several cases of litigation that your union has been involved in. It
wouldn't be necessary to go to court if EEOC was, in fact, doing its
job and enforcing the job, is that correct?

Mr. McEnTER. That's our ing. We feel that the laws are on
our side. The law, the legal ts have already been set, but
the fact that over the last 3 years, with our complaints and with
our requests for investigation, they're not heard, and there's no
movement by the EEOC. And, as a result, our union has to move
into the courts.

We moved into Washi State; and let me say to this commit-
tee, at a cost of almost ,000, almost a half-million dollars, to
this union called AFSCME, th the courts, and we're not fin-
ished with the case. We're presently in New York City on the same
kind of issue. We're presently in court in Nassau County in New
York on the same kindofissue,andwemforeedtogomtocourt
after court in this land because of the lack of cooperation and initi-
ative from Ronald Reagsn and the administration.

Ms. OakaAR. So it's definite feeling that they are not, indeed,
enforcin'ithe law ansj in fact, in some areas there’s an attempt to
thwart the law Igethe suggestion that you—I think d‘::u suggested
that the Justice Department may intervene against position on
the butcome of that case in Washington?

Mr. McEnTEE. That's absolutely correct. We found that, immedi-
ately after the judicial decision in Washington State, we had a
number of employers, public employers, that reached out for us to
begin to initiate some discussions on the issue through the process
of collective bargaining. And that's the way we believe it should be
done. Nassau County is a typical example of this.

Then the Assistant Attorney General of the United States, by
virtue of public statements, gave the impression and percepti
that they were seriously considering weighing in on behalf of
Washiﬁlton State in that case, and that provided a chilling atmos-
phere all across the country in terms of public employers. And so
that the initial spark that we saw has been diminished.

Ms. Oaxag. I want to thank you. I think you not only do a lot of
good work for your own union members, but for women across the
countr‘\‘r by those efforts which are of ‘great expense to your union,
as we know. I think it's really one of the great examples of & union
really feeiing a great commitment toward its members. AFSCME
really shines out in that area.

I commend you, Gerry, in all the good work that your staff and
others do. .

Mr. Forp. Madam Chairman.

You've raised something again in response to the guestion from
the Chair. You noticed, Gerry, during consideration of this legis-
lation, the foremost spokesperson for the administration on Mary
Rose’s subcommittee, both in the subcommittee and the committee,
was joined by Mr. Devine in insisting that if the study we're trying
to mandate takes place, the same terrible thing that ned in
Washington would happen to the Federal Government. nailed
him a couple of times, and it finally occurred to him that what
they seemed to be acknowledging was that if you find that there is,
in fact, blatant discrimination, the administration won't do any-
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thing about it. But somebody, like the unions, is going to sue us
and then we'll have to pay more money.

Indeed, the record will show that the argument was made that it
would cost millions of dollars to the taxpadyers because, as a result
of this study, some uppity women would sue, either directly or
through their unions. And we'd have to pay them fair pay, and,
therefore, this was too expensive. And it was a budget«busﬁngol:li‘ll.

Believe it or not, that argument was made for months. e
thing happened by the time we got to the floor, and the argument
disappeared. They refused to tangle with it any longer. But
wouldn’t you agree that this suggests that the mindset is so deep
with those people that they would have no intention of looking at
the study and taking the action with the study if it indicated that
action was necessary.

Mr. McEnTeE. | think that's correct. I think that’s indicative of
the record of this administration on so many issues. We couldn’t
agree with you more.

Ms. OakAR. You know, Mr. Chairman, when the State of Minne-
sota conducted a study and then voluntarily sent the motions
through to correct the inequities, they found that their payroll, as I
recall, was increased by 2 or 4 percent; which was not an astronom-
ical amount. The morale and the productivity of the employees,
who were in those lower level jobs and were upgraded, increased so
much that, indeed, it paid back the State a hundredfold. All that
hyberbole by the administration is just outrageous. .

The individusl you mentioned, who wrote that memo, makes
more than twice the amount of the average male employee who
works for the Federal Government. He makes three times more
than the average female; and as a political appointee making
zlal':noS:B $60,000 a year doing nothing but writing outrageous memos

ike that.

First of all, I would like to acknowledge someone in the audience
who has been a leacer in her State. Dorothy Mcdermid, who is in
the audience, is a long-term member of the Virginia House of Dele-
gates. Dorothy, we know you've lead the efforts this year to have
pay equity study in Virginia. And I'm very very happy to have you
here at the hearing.

Our next witness is Dr. Mary Gray, who is the president of the
Women's Equity Action League. WEAL is another great women's
organization that represents such a cross section of women. We're
delighted to have you here, Mary. I know you're very b today,
and there are all kinds of things that are going on within this
building that you must attend. Thank you very much for appearing
personally.

STATEMENT OF MARY GRAY, PRESIDENT, WOMEN'S EQUITY
ACTION LEAGUE

Ms. Gray. Thank you. We're very glad to be here.

I am president of the Women's Euity Action League, which is a
national organization specializing in women’s economic issues.
WEAL has taken a leadership role on a number of issues relating
to women's economic equity, including insursnce discrimination,
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inequities in Social Security, and the failures of the private pension
systems to provide for women as workers or as wives.

We recognize, however, that the surest route to economic securi-
ty is through the income women produce themselves, as workers
and as businesswomen. Thus, the effective implementation of laws
designed to eradicate discrimination in employment is a primary
f Th Off h v 1 d has

e t against employment discrimination two major
fronts: Fligrst. to make sure that women have access to all areas of
employment. 1 was very pleased to hear Congresswoman Boggs
s of increasing opportunities in science. As a computer scien-
tist and a statistician, as well as an attorney, I've long been very
concerned that not enough women get into the scientific and tech-
nical fields where opportunities are very good right now.

However, the second problem still exists, and that's to eliminate
discrimination affecting the wages that women earn. The grim re-
alities of job tion and low earnings for women have been
well documented, both before this subcommittee and other
sional panels in the past. Until very recently, antidiscrimination
laws were used primarily to break down emp oyment barriers. At-
tempts o attack sex-based wage discrimination in em oyment
were argued on the very narrow grounds ided by the Equal
Pay Act of 1963. Even women's advocates did not look at the wage-
setting process throughout an employer’s work force, but looked
only thb salary cumparisons between individuals wo: king in the
same job.

We know now, however, that sex bias also enters into the deter-
mination of salaries across job categories. And efforts to eliminate
this form of wage discrimination have become a woman's move-
ment all its own, encompassing union efforts, in which AFSCME
has certainly been a leader, to raise the wages of female-dominated
jobs through collective bargaining; State legislative action to exam-
ine government pay structures, and the lopment of research
and public education materials on the waqeﬁm%‘pm And, as
a result of the 1981 Supreme Court decision in Gunther v. County
c‘z;' Washington, we see the development of litigation applying title

II to a wide range of wage decisions by empégyers.

WEAL congratulates Chair for her efforts to activate the
Federal Government in this movement. H.R. 5092 properly address-
es two responsibilities of the Federal Government which have so
far been neglected. ’

First, assuring that as the largest employer in the United States,
th2 Government does not itself discriminate in setting. And,
second, properly using its authority as a civil :ﬁ:’u enforcer to

ensure compliance with antidiscrimination lawsl by all employ:;sa

others, testified before ittee, outlining the evidence of
job tion and depressed for women in the Federal

wor:})lace t's crucial that the Government begin the

ess of a

thorough analysis of its wage scales, as well as the hiri
and motimpmﬁceswhichreminmbmmmm-
tion. t'sequallyclearmatthhmm&nebymwcy
other than the Office of Personnel t, y since
the current officials of that Office have expres hostility to any
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examination of the Federal w. tting process and have, in fact,
sought to undermine these eflorts portraying the pay equity
movement as one threatening the wages of es.

Similar administration resistances has resulted in no action by
the EEOC, by the Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs,
or the Department of Justice, to begin to broaden their analysis of
wage discrimination complaints since the Gunther decision. This
failure also has been well documented by the House Committee on
Government Operations, which stated in its May report that the
EEOC has taken no action on ¢ in cases of sex-based w
discrimination other than straight Equal Pay Act cases since the
June 1981 Supreme Court decision in Gunther. It's been 3 years
and that's really too long.

Women and other groups have always relied on the Federal Gov-
ernment to take the lead in developing and interpreting case law
so that the broadest possible protection can be achieved under
these laws. Very few women's organizations have the half-million
dollars necessary to undertake a case like the AFSCME case.

In this instance, the executive branch has an opportunity to de-
velop case law deciding the parameters of illegnl wage discrimina-
tion very carefully—one step at a time—and it's chosen, instead, to
do nothing until all conceivable questions about the most difficuit
cases have been resolved. And, of course, no one knows that anyone
will act then, either.

Officials of the current administration may believe that by refus-
ing to act affirmatively to eliminate wage discrimination, the
entire pay equity movement will go away. It won’t. Congress must
join with women's groups and with unions to assure them that it's
not so. P, like legislation that you have proposed would be a
good way to do so.

Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Ms. OAxAR. Thank you, Doctor.

Mr. Chairman, did you have questions?

Mr. Forp. No; I didn't. But I would like to observe that H.R. 5092
in looks at the Department of Labor, EEOC, the attoiney general.
They're meeting the same kind of resistance we share with Mr.
Brooks, the: chairman of the committee from which you just quoted.
1 hope you take advan of his presence in San Francisco to say
hello. He'll be with the Texas delegation. I know he would be prop-
erly impressed if you took a minute to contact him and tell him
:::l:v much interested you are in the action that his committee has

en.
_Ms. Grav. We certainly shall. We'll try to find him in San Fran-
cisco,

Mr. Forp. He's interested in your problem, believe me.

Ms. Gray. I think that woul l;gls. But certainly you, Mr. Chair-
man, have been helpful as well; , Madam Chairwoman, as well.

Ms. Oakar. I have one quick question. One of the more recent
arguments to surface in trying to pit various women against each
other in this issue is a criticism that we've heard concerning
women's organizations, Certain individuals have suggested that one
of the reasons they're interested in dealing with the elimination of
sex-based wage discrimination is to attract membership from lower
income women. Impliar in this statement is the notion that the
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only individuals in these professional organizations are upper
Income women.

Would you like to to that, because I think we need a re-
giomeforthereoord. e have testimony from Judy Goldsmith of

OW, who is on the floor at another meeting. In any event, we
have her testimony to submit for the record.

Buthowdowu respond to those kinds of comments?

Ms. Gray. Well, one of the primary concerns of WEAL has
always been low-income women. Of particular concern are elderly
low income women. We're also very interested in single heeds of
household who are predominantly women. We do have a special
low membership fee for those w cannot afford our ordinarily
modest membership fee. We do have a number of women who own
their own businesses and are entrepreneurs who s~ members of
the organization. But we also have a lot of very lov: income mem-
bers, and we're looking out for their interesta.

Many of us grew up in low income families and we realize how
difficult the rroblems are, and we've worked very hard on behalf of
all women. 1 think that it's not a divisive sort of thing at all. I
think it's important for all women to work together and, certainly,
we are interested in broadening our base of support and making
women aware,

Some of the activists, of course, have been people who have a
littl«la,ebit m%rle leisure ﬁj?: b;lca}llue they don’t lhave to about
not being able to get a job which pays them a living wage. But our
membership is concerned with all women and our membership con-
sists of women from all income strata: from the unemployed; from
the elderly poor; from the single heads of households; - the stu-
dents, we have a lot of students as well who have been hurt bzua
lot of policies not having to do with wage discrimination, but
having to do with employment discrimination. So we are concerned
with all segments of society.

Ms. OAkAz. I want to thank you for your help in the work that
I've been m do on the inequities of social security and
women. WEAL always been among the finest witnesses, and
your people have really helped me in trying to make people under-
stand what those problems are. 1 know you've done a lot of work
on the older women's behalf as well.

Ms. Gray. Yes; we have.

Ms. Oaxag. Thank you very much.

Ms. Gray. Thank you.

Mr. Forp. May I ask just one question. I represent a blue collar
district in the industrial suburbs of Detroit. And I have been in the.
Congress for 20 years. And before that in the legislature. My
women would be characterized as bluecollar workers and the
Wilw? oé' blue collar vlvorkers. ho red the

ind, interesti , &8 one who cos original ERA
Amendment m with Arthur Griffith, that over the years
I get more criticism from women for my stand on issues that are as
clearly identified by the media as ERA, than I do from the men in
my constituency. And when I question them about it, I find that
they don’t identify with people like you, who are leaders of
women'’s advocacy groups.
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~ Now, I come from a background where the majority of the kids,
including most of my family, came from parents who didn’t go to
college, and we sort of accepted, until the war changed that for us,
that there were some peomle who did these things and some people
who didn’t. And we just happened to have the luck to be the
ones who weren't going to do it.

I suspect that that's a part of the inertia in moving women, as it
was with moving blacks and other groups that have joined together
and have advocacy groups to speak for them. '

I can remember in the 1950's and the 1960’s when well-meaning
white contemporaries of mine would say, “Well, I don’t really have
anything against Negroes'—they were still having trouble then
using the word “black”—"but it's thosc groups like the NAACP
and all those radical groups that cause me trouble.” That's the
kind of thing I hear from, not men, but women in my district.

What do you people in leadership in the advocacy groups do to
try to address yourself to that—maybe not lack—but failure of
communication of ideals in the way that appeals to those women as
a realistic goal for them? ‘

Ms. Gray. Well, I think it is difficult. You have identified a prob-
lem that has concerned us. I've been a blue collar worker myself. 1
worked as a waitress and 1 worked driving trucks in the wheat har-
vest when 1 was working my way through college. So 1 do come
from the kind of background that your constituents would share, to
a certain extent, although it was in the farm Midwest rather than
in the industrial Midwest.

I think many of the people are much like my mother and father,
who had ambitions for me, and 1 trz to direct it toward opening up
all sorts of opportunities for their children even if they themselves,

rhaps, don't identify with some of the things we're asking for.

ut 1 also do try to address the women who, for example, want
better Social Security for themselves. The pension reform bills that
we've been working on, this term, for example, I think is very
poignant to women whose husbands, for example, have worked in
some major company all of their lives and they Have a very good
pension, and they die just before they reach earlg retirement age.
And the woman who f‘ms been a homemaker and who has stayed
home and taken care of the children and has helped her husband
then finds herself, suddenly, with no pension because there's no
law requiring that the vesting that her husband has put into the
plan will go to her. And | think if we try to make those issues part
of our program, which WEAL has certainly tried to do, tried to
make it important for the homemaker who stayed at home to see
what it is that we're doing for her, as well as what we're doing
more generally.

It's very frightening when {ou're middle- and you've depend-
ed on your spouse all your life, to suddenly find that you have no
recourse. You have no pension. You have a very small amount
under Social Security. And 1 think those women are now coming to
realize that we're doing something for them. We get letters from
women all the time who have found that they do need the kinds of
things we are doing. And what we ask them to do is to go back and
tell the people with whom they live, and their children andutheir
neighbors and their relatives that the organizations are working
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for economic security for them. We want to make their pension
secure. We want to give the displaced homemakers an opportunity
to go out into the work force and be paia for the work that they're
doing, for the skills that they've acquired even though they're dif-
ferent skills than some of the other people have acquired.

It's difficult. It’s difficult partly use we don’t have the re-
sources. We don't have some of the access to media and some of the
money that we would like to have, to get out to people. But we do
try, and we do try to make it clear that it's for all women that
we're working. It's for older women, it's for middle-aged women
and, most of all, it's for their daughters. ,

Mr. Forp. One other question, apropos of the pay equity issue. In
the 1960's when we were passing some of the legislation that we're
trying to enforce now, we thought of ourselves as being progressive
on the issues. We were concerned because of the conditions in the
nonunionized work force, particularly of the old confederacy of two
people working side by sidc, 'nf identical jobs, where they had a
female payroll and a male payroll. It was a tradition, particularly
in raajor industries in those days in the South like the textile in-
dustry. There's been a very poignant movie that’s made about the
young lady who led the fight and she's been in Washington, a very
effective lobbyist.

We hit a plateau because a large number of womon who had
been in occupations where they knew they were doing the same job
on the same ;2.1 of machine as a man were not getting the same
pay and oth-i i« nefi‘s.

his same niud of woman I'm describing to you has difficulty in
an area like mine, which is heavily unionized and has been for
many vears, where the idea that two screw machine operators or
drill press operators would get different pay because of their sex
has been gone since World War II. They can't understand what the
argument is about.

When they hear people like the chairwoman talk about compara-
ble work.

When you start talking about comparable wort's and measuring
what it takes to do it, to do a particular job or to be of value in a
particular occupation, that has a lot of people confused and I'm
wondering just how to measure it. I think I've started to under-
stand what the next step is to having two people run the same ma-
chines making the same amount of money, but what about the one
sitting in the office that keeps the whole thing going. She's—it's
generally a she and she is generally being paid much less because
she sits down to work, and it's traditional that she certainly is as
important as the woman working on the machine out there or a
man working on a machine. Nobody looks at comparable worth of
her training and responsibility to the overall mission of that facto-
ry or restaurant, or whatever it might be.

If you were driving a truck, as a woman, they might have been
able to understand that you should be paid the same as a man driv-
ing that truck. They could not understand if you were doing a job
that women always have done, because they're neater with figures
and more meticulous, and all the other cliches, why you should get
paid as much as a truckdriver, because that's obviously harder
work.
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We think in the Federal Government that we have .enough so-
phistication, along with a fantastically complex classification
system, to have a study made that starts to look at the dimensions
of occupations in terms that are different than traditional attitudes
about occupations.

But [ don't really believe that my folks are ready for that. I,
frankly, get in trouble ever‘y" time I support this lady on my left
when she’s making one of these fights use they just don't un-
derstand what she's talking about. I've been sort of brought along
slowly to start to have some limited understanding. But somebody
has got to really start explaining what it is that this is all about
and in a way that makes politicians, as well as the people directly
affected, understand what the problem is.

Ms. Gray. I think you're quite correct. It's difficult. And I think
we have to go in easy steps. | think there's a lot of public education
that still needs to be done. You have someone to work with who
certainly understand that the Federal Government is a good place
to start, certainly, for a large number of reasons, because we do
have the sophistication and because, after all, one should have
one's own house in order before one goes into private industry.

But I think that there’s an intermediate step that one can ex-
Plain io people like your constituents and like the people to whom

speak.

ere's a famous case that's around 10 years old that's not a new
case like the Gunther case, where an insurance company was
hiring all of its women as claims representatives and all of its men
as claims agents, or some similar sorts of titles. And they were
doing exactly the same sorts of jobs. The only difference is that the
men's job classification led to management snrts of things, and for
doing the same job they were paid very different salaries, and the
opportunities that were open to them were very cifferent. And
that’s sort of an intermediate step.

The same thing goes on in banks, where people are doing the
same sorts of jobs, but their titles are different, and the predomi-
nantly female jobs are really being paid at a different rate than
the predominantly male jobs.

aiters and waitresses, for that matter, are a example.
And, as I say, it's a field in which 1 worked. And I know that the
salaries vary greatly. And I think that people do, by gradual steps,
understand that as we move from the two people on the same as-
sembly line to two people who are doing very similar jobs who have
different job titles and different opportunities for advancement,
and then into the more difficult problems. And we do need to work
at it, and I think these bills are a good first step.

I wouldn't like to suggest that the whole problem is going to be
solved. I don't think it will be.

Mr. Forp. We solved the problem in the 1960's, and now in the
1980's we're finding out we didn’t solve it at all.

Ms. Gray. Well, unfortunately, we didn’t even solve it along
those lines because in my field, which, as I——

Mr. Forp. Well, in the sense that we passed——

Ms. Gray. Well, we passed the laws, but it's not true, fo. exam-
ple, that wornen statisticians are paid as much as men's statisti-
cians, and you would think that would be a relatively easy and
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straightforward problem. And, of course, it isn’t and it’s partly a
failure of the agencies to enforce the law, and it's purtly that old
atti.udes are difficult to get rid of, as much as we try.

Ms. Oaxax, you very much, Doctor. And you, Mr.
Chairman. I think your comments are well taken.

Ithinkthenextwitneaspmhablywillnddreesthatpointhmuae
their membership represents one of the more obvious ‘professions
where the value of t they do is not com ted to the
that it should. Nurse make on an average, if I'm not mistaken, less
inayearthanadoctormkesinlessthnnammth.Yet,tbenume
is with the patient more than any other person in the health deliv-
ery system.

Our next witness is—and we're happy to have again another
president of an association, the president of the American Nurses
Association, Ms. Eunice Cole.

Thank you very much for being here, Eunice. I didn’t mean to
take any of comments away from you. Of course, my chair-
manisonehgot&ec;ed' 1 mﬁs&ubﬂﬁmha geens:gneldf
you go to hi you'll see i ve i
since the 1960’s that meant so much to e in education and so
many other areas that relate to the needs nllpeof:le.

We don't have man mpleofhiscaliher as much as we
didinthosedays,andy s why he's like a beacon of hope. We're
really happy that he’s in our corner on this because if he weren't,
we would not have any made in these areas.

Sothankyouverymuchg:beinghem.

Mr. Forn. Madam Chairman, I'm going to ask for of the
transcript. My daughter, as you know, is a nurse, and I'd like her
to hear that somebody says that her dad does somethi right.
She’s been telling me how much nurses paid, ve;g_fowe ly for
several years now, and it will take a little pressure off if I show her
the transcript and have you certify that I am——

% hter.)
AKAR. Sure.
Ms. Cole.

STATEMENT OF EUNICE COLE, PRESIDENT, AMERICAN NURSES
ASSOCIATION

Ms. CoLe. Before I begin, I would like to tell you that I believe
the hope is in our next generation. I have a son; 1 have no daugh-
ters. And he relates very closely to the problem. His explanation to
one of his friends who was a teenager at the time, his same age,
was, “IbeﬁevewhatERAisallaboutisthatifyonandlbothgoto
school, to college, and we both have the same education, and you
get paid less for what you do than I get pai for what I do, I think
that's what equal rights are all about as far as men and women are
concerned. And I think that's what my mama is worried about.”
That was his explanation to this teenager at 13, so I think our hope
is with the next generation.

I would liketosaythatl’mdelightedtobewithyouthismom-
ing,andbotellyouthntlamEunieeCole,thepresidentoftbg
American Nurses Association. And I'm pleased to appear today on
behalf of our more than 180,000 members, now, to address the clir

111



108

rent lack of adequate enforcement of Federal wage discrimination
laws. And we believe that this is a major issue that you've certain-
}y been discussing this mcrning, and we've been talking about a
ong time.

. OAkAR. If I could just interrupt you.

The chairman served when our colleague, Geraldine Ferraro, vas
chair of the subcommittee. In September 1932, she, Co oman
Schroeder, and 1 held hearings on pay equity.You might be inter-
ested in knowing that the individuals that Gerry wanted to help
her the most, when she found out that she was going to be the vice-

residential candidate, were among others, from the American

urses Association. It's a great tribute to your organization, that
Gerry asked that Joanne Symonds and others to please come over
and help her.

I think it's a reflection on the great affection that all of us have
for your organization.

8. CoLE. Thank you.

We would like to commend you for the recent passage by the
House of H.R. 4599, which requires the Office of Personnel Man-
agement to grade classifications by the Federal Government to de-
termine if female-dominated positions are graded lower than jobs
requiring lower qualifications, that are held predominantly by
men.

This action represents a major step toward achievement of pay
equity for all working women. d

In addition to our strong support of that legislation, we would
like to express our endorsement of H.R. 5092, whict would require
periodic reports by EEOC, the Secretary of Labor, and the Attorney
General, describing actions taken to enforce Federal laws prohibit-
ing discrimination in compensation on the basis of sex, race, reli-
gion, color, or national :rigin; and to reaffirm the provision in Fed-
eral law which declares that equal pay should be provided for work
of equal value.

Registered nurses, over 97 percent of whom are women, are pain-
fully aware that the higher concentration of women in a profes-
sion, the lower the wages in relation to the occupation’s worth.
While Federal laws have existed and do exist which prohibit dis-
crimination based on ggder, Federal agencies charged with enforc-
ing those laws have n woefully negligent, and we're certainly
aware of that.

In particular, the EEOC has been less than aggressive in its pur
suit of alleged cases of wage discrimination. And we are particular-
g supportive of section III of the bill which would require that the

carry out an educational program on eliminating discrimina-
tory wage setting practices, and to conduct a thorough study on all
pending cases alieging wage discrimination.

This latter requirement is particularly critical in light of an ex-
perience we have had with the EEOC, and I'd like to relate that to

o;_x, although I know you know the story well and have heard it
ore.

In August 1977, ANA on behalf of the nursing faculty .t the Uni-
versity of Pittsburgh, filed a sex discrimination charge, alleging
that the university discriminated against women faculty members
at the nursing school by paying them lower salaries than those
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paid male faculty in other schools. This was in violation of title VII
of the Civil Rights Act.

On August 1, 1978, the EEOC issued a subpoena to the university
demanding the salaries and job information regarding every profes-
sor employed in four separate professional schools of the universi-
ty; namely. nursing, social work, health-related professions, and
pharmacy. Such information could support the charge of discrimi-
nation if women professors performing similar duties were paid
lower salaries than male professors.

The university refused to suc:mit the information, claiming that
salaries could not be compared because of the vast differences be-
tween faculty members teaching different disciplines.

In November 1979, the £ applied for an order enforcing the
subpoena, and in March 1980 the district court issued such an
order, rejecting the university's claim that information concerning
the faculty of the four schools was not relevant.

The court of appeals affirmed the district court’s decision, find-
ing that the information requested was, in fact, relevant to the
charge. The issue was resolved by the Supreme Court in October
1981, when it denied review of txe lower court’s decision. Conse-
quently, the EEOC assigned an investigator to this matter. Thus
far, however, EEOC has failed to pursue the case that's been going
on since 1977,

In spite of continual correspondence with the EEOC and assur-
ances that the matter will be investigated, EEOC has not taken
any action since the court's decision that was made in 1981.

t is a disgrace that after 4 years of fighting for the opportunity
to pursue this case, the Federal Government has refused to carry
out its responsibilities. We believe that this is a good example of
the treatment of wage discrimination cases by EEOC, and argues
forcefully for better enforcement of the law, and for ?assage of
H.R. 5092, Hopefully, this legislation would bring to light such
instances of inadequate enforcement by the Commission.

I would also like to briefly discuss with you another more recent
case in which ANA, in conjunction with the Illinois Nurses Asso-
ciation, has filed a charge of discrimination with the EEOC on
behalf of nurses and other women employees in the State of Illi-
nois.

The complaint was filed December 22, 1983, and charges that the
State engaged in illegal sex discrimination against female employ-
ves in female-dominated job classifications on the basis of wages
and other terms and conditions of employment; and, again, in vio-
lation of title VII, as well as the Illinois Human Rights Act.

- This complaint is based on a job classification study that has
been conducted by the State and was released in June of 1983. The
study focused on 24 job classifications, 12 female-dominated and 12
male-dominated, which comprise almost 28 percent of the State
. work force. Each job classigcation was given a certain number

'~ points based on that evaluation. The more complex the job, the
igher number of points assigned to it.

Some of the findings of this case which are interesting to us and,
I'm sure. to you as well. are: No. 1, the predominantly female clas-
sification of "nurse 11" was assigned 415 points in the study for job
complexity, as opposed to LR1 points for the male-dominated classi-

37-189 0 - 85 - 8
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fication of “stationary engineer.” Nevcrtheless, stationary engi-
neers earned $12,5(0 more last year than did RN's classified as
“nurse III's.”

The second point: RN's in the nurse IV classification earned
$4,000 less last year than accountants, the majority of whom are
men; yet, the nurse IV classification was rate. higher in overall job
complexity.’

The third point: There are approximately 58,000 employees in
State service, of whom 57 percent are women. However, women are
less than 20 percent of those State employees who earn more than
$26,000 a year, but more than 85 percent of those employees who
earn less than $16,000 a year.

The fourth point: Of 1,200 occupational classes currently in use
in the State work force, 655, or 51 percent, are male-dominated,
and 234, or 18 percent, are female-dominated. Nearly 70 percent of
all classifications are domipated by one sex or the other, with fe-
males occupying the smaller number of job classifications.

Regrettably, the State of Illinois conducted its own study which
showed that female employees are underpaid relative to males
holding comparable jobs, but has failed to take steps to remedy
that discrimination. Conséquently, a lawsuit was filed in Federal
district court on May 24, 1984.

A major obstacle in eliminating discrimination and achieving
pay equity is the lack of enforcement of existing Federal statutes,
as we well know, that would prohibit wage discrimination on the
basis of sex. It is essential, we feel, that agencies responsible for up-
holding these laws vigorously investigate charges of discrimination
alr:d lbegin to expeditiously pursue remedies to correct violations of
the law.

The American Nurses Association would again like to thank you
for the vpportunity to appear before you, and to commend you once
again for the kind of work you have been doing on behalf of all
women,. and to let you know that we will continue in our pursuit of
this cause; and to tell you that while we know that all nurses will
gain their rewards in heaven, we also believe that we deserve our
Jjust financial reward while we're here on Earth.

Thank you very much.

Ms. OakAr. Thank vou.

Mr. Chairman, did you have a question?

Mr. Forbp. One.

Ms. QakaR. On behalf of your daughter?

Mr. Forp. A slight correction on your opening statement about
H.R. 4599. The bill would have required the Office of Personnel
Maunagement to conduct a study. You heard Jerry McEntee's refer-
ence to a memo. If you haven'’t seen it, it's a classic letter.

This is a great opportunity to pit radical feminists against labor
unions and break up the Democratic majority in the House. And,
therefore, the bill could be a good politic:; weapon against that ma-
Jjority.

The chairwoman reacted to that by offering a substitute for her
own bill on the floor, which passed, much to the chagrin of her
most outspoken opponents. It relieved the Office of Personnel Man-
agement of that onerous task, and provided that it will be an inde-
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pendent stud{ conduried by a recognized firm with an expertise in
the field—Tell them vwno is going to provide the list.

Ms. Oaxag. The varieties of unions that represent the Federal
employees.

. Core. Excellent.

Mr. Forp. They're still trying to figure that one out.

I want to ask you one question regarding your testimony 1 spent
most of my time as chairman of education committees before this
job, and most of my time was spent on education issues.

We passed what at that time was called the Sex Equity Amend-
ment to the Higher Education Amendment of 1972, with the idea
that we would direct schools, in effect, and educational institutions,
to desex curriculum, counseling, career goals, and the rest of it. It
seems to have worked rather well, although there are other prob-
lems created. We still have great trouble about whether women
should play interscholastic football, things like that.

But the Carnegie Foundation conducted a study in 1983, late
1983 or 1984. Ernie Boyer sent me a copy of it. It has been said by
many people that public education and nursing in this country
have been supported traditionally by a constant supply of cheap
labor, and that's part of the reason why schoolteachers represent,
pﬁrhap:lal. the lowest paid—on an national average—profession of
them all.

In the Carnegie study, they wanted to look at the impact of this
policy change, and they started counting all the graduate degrees,
on the basis of male and female, awarded in academic years, 1973
up through 1983, What they found was that when you graphed it,
in law, medicine, engineering, architecture, and dentistry, the per-
centage of female degrees to male degrees, graduate degrees, went
up; gradually at first, but then quite rapidly and constantly during
that whole period of time.

The only other profession on there that went the other way was
education. And at the same time, th> number of women opting into
graduate degrees in these other professions heretofore not heavil
populated by women, were opting out of education. So that by 1983,
when we were still graduating more women as educators than
men, the ratio of male/female had done exactly the opposite in
that 10-year period in what the other professions did.

MK nonscientific observation from that is that the best and
brightest of one-half of the population of this country, given the op-
portunity, is exercising their options the same way that males
could have exercised their options before, and that professions that
fell behind were not going to attract the best any longer.

That study didn’t touch your profession. Has anyone taken a
look at what has happened in the last decade or two decades in
terms of the qualitative analysis of who’s opting for ;'rour profes-
sion, as distinguished from 20 years ago or 25 years ago”

Ms. Corz. I don’t think that we have any studies on record as to
who is opting for the profession.

Mr. Forp. 1 don't mean the individuals, but has there been any
perceptible change? It's easier when you're dealing with gradu-
ate—-—

Ms. Cotk. 1 think the Institute on Medicine study that was com-
missioned by Congress does give some good information relative to
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where nursing is, as far as education is concerned, and the levels of
pre tion.

re are more and more nurses who are now graduating from
bacvalaureate programs, and we believe that for the future, that is
where nursing is going to find itself. Because of the complexity of
the profession, we can no longer have graduates—as we look to the
future—from less than baccalaureate pre tion, we must move
ahead to provide the kind of care that needs to be provided, both in
the acute setting and in the home which is more and more where
we are finding people being cared for.

We do have—which the IOM study does document, limited num-
bers who are entering the Masters and Ph.D. level, though we are
proud of the number of nurses who are moving ahead into gradu-
ate p . That number still is limited. And, again, in some
cases, it's limited by the fact that nurses have limited funds. And it
is our hope that Congress will continue to be supportive of nurses
in those kind of endeavors.

Any of us who are in nursing do not want to be in medicine, ob-
viously. But as we look at comparative analyses of what we put
into education, we are talking about a program costing at least
$10,000 or more. In terms of rewards as to when you are after a
year, the pa k for what you have invested is certainly not that
as you would compare with other professions like medicine.

I think that the inequity, again, as far as the rewards for the ad-
ditional education, needs to be considered, In order for nurses to
move forward and to have the opportunities for graduate prepara-
tion, we do need to offer greater rewards at the front end of it, both
at the lower level, at the minimum level and at the higher levels of
education.

Mr. Forp. Your organization, obviously, includes a great many
people who are employed by the Federal rnment 8s nurses.

8. CoLE. Yes.

Mr. Forp. So, presumably, the study, this legislation will have an
opportunity to see how requirements for various categories of
nurses match up as they did in Illinois.

Ms. CoLk. It should be an interesting study.

hMr. Forp. I don't believe that anyone has even thought of doing
that.

Ms. Oakar. Thank you for your help in seeing that our bill was

passed.

Ms. Core. Thank you.

Ms. Oaxar. As the chairman may know, only 20 States have
done studies or are in the process of doing studies on sex-based
wage discrimination. I'm very proud that my State of Ohio is doing
a study, as well. And our Governor has a real commitment to the
issue.

Our next witness is Mr. John Sweeney, who is the president of
the Service Employees International Union, AFL-CIO. We know
that you represent with distinction so many emploi;zes throughout
our country, John. Thank you ver’! much for being here.

1 know you have another very fine member of your organization
with you.

Mr. SweeNEY. Ophelia McFadden.
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STATEMENT OF JOHN SWEENEY, PRESIDENT, SERVICE EMPLOY-
EES INTERNATIONAL UNION, AFL-CIO, ACCOMPANIED BY
OPHELIA McFADDEN, SERVICE EMPLOYEES INTERNATIONAL
UNJON, AFL~CIO, LOCAL 434

Mr. Sweenky. Thank you very much, Chairwoman Oakar.

I'm just delighted to be here today.

I am, for the record, John Sweeney, president of the Service Em-
ployees International Union, and with me is Ophelia McFadden
from Los Angeles, who is president of our local 434, and also an
international vice president of the Service Employees.

With your permissiun, I would like to summarize my statement
and submit it for the record.

On behalf of the 850,000 members of SEIU, I want to thank you
and Congressman Ford for the opportunity to testify before you
today. And I also want to commend the two of you for the out-
standing work you're doing on behalf of working people all across
the country.

I must say at the outset of my remarks, as a representative of
working men and women, | feel frustrated and angry at the fact
that we're still debating pay equity. We're still discussing g:y
equity; we're still contemplating pay equity. I'd like to know when
employers are going to start doing something about pay equity.

It's been 20 years since title VII of the Civil Rights Act outlawed
discrimination on the basis of sex. From what I've seen around the
country, we haven't come very far since then toward eliminating
broad-based wage discrimination against women.

Despite study upon study in State after State, proving that wage
discrimination' exists, only a handful of jurisdictions have made
any progress in eliminating pay inequities. It is only in those juris-
dictions where unions have battled long and hard that movement
toward elimination of pay inequities has even begun.

This situation persists despite Federal laws which outlaw dis-
crimination on the basis of sex.

Recent reviews of the EEOC, the Department of Labor, and the
Department of Justice have found that these agencies are failing to
enforce title VIL. In other words, the agencies which were estab-
lished to grotect our rights are, in fact, turning their backs on the
needs of half of our work force and, thereby, endorsing sex-based
wage discrimination.

The current administration has made a mockery of our equal
rights laws. Ronald Reagan has endorsed the continuation of wage
discrimination against women. Pay equity has been characterized
as many things: as a threat to the free market system; as a disrup-
tion of the American economy; as an expense that cannot be borne
by our society; as a movement to paf men less in order to pay
women more. But we know that employers use these same argu-
ments to defile the movements which ended child labor, established
the minimum wage, instituted the 40-hour work week, and provid-
ed equal opportunity for black workers.

We also know that the union movement has successfully bar-
gained equitable salaries and equity adjustments for men and
women workers without calamity.
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The achievement of pay equity is just one more logical step
toward the elimination of wage discrimination in our society. We
all know the facts, and at this point I would like to suggest some
actions to move us forward in our battle for pay equity.

First, ending sex-based wage discrimination in our country re-
quires a commitment to action by the Government, by the labor
movement, and by the private and public sector employers. Frank-
ly, as I indicated earlier, the Reagan administration’s action on
this issue has barely even amounted to lipservice. Those of us who
care about workers have been appalled by the activities of the
President, the Justice Department, the E , 88 well as the USS.
Commission on Civil Rights. They have manufactured bureaucratic
excuses by not promptly and properly investigating wage discrimi-
nation complaints. They have abrogated their responsibilities to
protect workers' rights.

The legislation that you have introduced, requiring action-orient-
ed reports from Federal agencies responsible for enforcing antidis-
crimination laws, would be a big step in making our Government
more accountable.

Secondly, labor must continue to battle against discrimination.
I'm proud of the efforts that the labor movement in this country
has made toward ending sex-based wage discrimination and pro-
moting pay equity. We've made inroads in some areas despite gov-
ernmental and employer-generated obstacles. In addition to bar-
gaining for pay equity, unions must be politically active at the
State and local level, lobbying governments to investigate wage dis-
crimination in their own work force.

We must continue our efforts on all of these fronts to help work-
ers achieve pay equity because it is pure and simple economic jus-
tice; the economic justice that our labor movement has always
stood for and fought to achieve; the economic justice that we be-
lieve will be a priority in a new administration next year.

I would like at this time to introduce our international vice
president from Los Angeles, Ophelia McFadden, who will highlight
some of our union activities in her testimony.

STATEMENT OF OPHELIA McFADDEN, VICE PRESIDENT, SERVICE
EMPLOYEES INTERNATIONAL UNION, AFL-CIO

Ms. McFappen. Thank you so very much. I appreciate the oppor-
tunity to appear before you today.

I need not introduce myself, as I think that has been quite appro-
priately done.

I am the general manager of Loca! 434, Service Employees Inter-
national Union, and we represent Los Angeles County health care
facilities; together with SEIU Local 660, we represent food service
workers, laundry workers, maintenance workers, clerical workers,
%ocial workers, and many other professional groups in Los Angeles

ounty.

Ours are the workers who day in and day out work in the jobs
most subject to sex-based and race-based discrimination. California
is a particularly arpropriate place to hold these hearings on pay
equity.
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SEIU locals have been actively involved in this issue for years. In
fact, it was 10 years that we bargained our first equity aﬁ:t
ment for clerical workers in Santa Clara County. We have n
ﬁghting for 10 years, and I know we still have a long way to go. I
know firsthand, because our brothers and sisters in Los Angeles
County are locked in a bitter battle for pay uity.

We've found patterns of sex segregation. We have also found evi-
dence of race and sex discrimination in the job classifications that
we represent. We raise these issues with our employer and I know
we are going to have a big ﬁ%ht on our hands.

Chairwoman Oakar, I believe our experience in Los Angeles
County is a telling one, I really do; one I'm sure is repeated over
and over again in both public and private workplaces all over this
country. SEIU will begin negotiations with the count{ in 1985 and
the pay e&uit'y’ issue will be on the top of our list. We know it won't
be easy. We have met with resistance from the employer already.

SEIU is the largest AFL-CIO union in California, and that
strength has hel workers, particularly women and minorities,
all over this State. Just this month, California State workers repre-
sented by SEIU Local 1000, the California State Em loyees Asso-
ciation completed contract negotiations that inclu a first step
toward pay equity. The union bargained an 8-percent general in-
crease for all workers. However, some 30,000 employees in female-
dominated job categories—clerical, nurses, and librarians—will be
entitled to additional equity increases.

To effectively continue our work on gay equity, we need full en-
forcement of the law, and that is at the Federal level. H.R. 5092
embodies a critical step toward ensuring that existing laws are in
force under all administrations. It is critical that all employers,
public and private, know that the Federal Government will not tol.
erate violations of title VII of the Civil Rights Act that we in labor
fought so hard to get passed. They will not tolerate those violations
an tetclimt those violators should certainly be expected to be pros-
ecuted.

All of us in SEIU are going to continue to battle wage discrimi-
nation.

Chairwoman Oakar, I know your efforts will help to be successful
in our struggle. Thank you so very much for this opportunity to
share the views of the Service Employees International Union and,
certainly, our commitment to pay equity.

Thank you.

[Statements of Mr. Sweeney and Ms. McFadden follow:]

STATKMENT OF JOMN J. SWEENKY, INTERNATIONAL PREJIDENT, SERVICE EMPLOYEES
INTERNATIONAL Union, AFL-CIO

1 am John J. Sweeney, President of the Service Em Intemational Union,
AFL-CIO, and with me today is (?helia McFadden, ident of SEIU Local 434,
Los Angeles, and an International Vice President of our union.

On behalf of the 850,000 members of SEIU, I want to thank Cocmmwmm
QOakar for inviting us here today to discuss pay equity. I must say at outset of
mymmarhsthst.aaaremsenmtiveofmkingmenmdmnenaumrthe
United States. | feel frustrated and angry at the fact that we are still debating pay
eT:ity. we are still discussing pay equity. we are still contemﬁl’ati:;ghg:y equity—I'd
like to know when employers m’n;w to start dw ing t pay equity.

It has been twenty years since Title of the Civil Rights Act outlawed discrimi-
nation on the basis of sex. Prom what I've seen around the country, we haven't
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really come very fur sunee then toward eliminating broad-based wage discrimination
against women

In the public sector, we have seent more activity than in the private sector. SEIU
local unions and our members have been increasingly invoived in pay equity stud-
ies, job evaluation studies, and legislative efforts. In some cases, we have been suc-
cessful in eliminating pay disparities. In other cases, our efforts have been waylaid
by employers who do everything they can to perpetunte discriminatory practices.

Despite study upon study, in state after state, proving that wage discrimination
exists, only o handful of jurisdictions have made any progress in eliminating pay
inequities.

It is only in those jurisdictions where unions have battled long and hard at the
bargaining table, where we pressured elected officials and where we have undertak-
en coustly and timeconsuming legal battles that movement toward elimination of
N'ir‘himﬂuities hos even n.

is situation persists ite Federal laws which outlaw discrimination on the
basis of sex. It is clear that the mere existence of a Federal statute is not enough to
insure the elimination of discrimination. We also must have appropriate mecha-
nisms established that see to it that these laws are enforced.

Recent reviews of the EEOC, the Department of Labor and the rtment of
Justice have found that these agencies are failing to enforce Title VIL. In other
words, the agencies which were established to protect our rights are, in fact, turning
their backs an the needs of half of our workforce—and thereby endorsing sex-based
wage discrimination.

current Administration has made a mockery of our equal rights laws. And in
douing so, Ronald Reagun has endorsed the continuation of wage discrimination
agRinst women.

Pay equity has been characterired as many things. As a threat to the free market
system. As a disruption of the American economy. As an expense that cannot be
borne by our society. As a movement to pay men less in order to pay women more.

We in the labor movement find these characterizations ironic, disturbing, and to-
tally without merit. Ironic because employers used these same arguments to defile
the movements which ended child labor, established the mianumum wage. instituted
the 40-hour work week, and provided equal opportunity for black workers. Disturb-
ing because some government officials, entrusted with enforcing laws which prohib-
ited wex-based wage discrimination, both believe and parrot these sge-old arguments.
Without merit because the union movement has successfully bargained equitable
salaries and equity adjustments for men and women workers without calamity.
When employers are willing to accept their social and economic responsibilities. pay )
equity need not be controversial.

The achievement of pay equity is just one more logical step toward the elimina-
tion of wage discrimination in our saciety.

It is inconceivable to me—and | hope to all Americans—that we wouild allow a
wage structure to exist which, for example, ‘eud black people less than white
or paid Hispamics less than black people. Yet, that is precisely what we are doing
when we allow the wages of women workers to continue to be depressed simply be-
cause they are women.

Pay equity is a critical necessity for our members in the service sector—a sector
which has long profited from wage discrimination against women and one which
employs more that four out of every five working women. Half of our union mem-
bership is comprised of women working in healthcare, clerical jobs, building mainte-
nance and public employment. And the facts of wage discrimination and the causes
for the wage gap are all too well known to workers in these occupations.

We all know the facts. And at this point, | would like to some actions to
move us forward in our battle for pay equity. First, ending sex- wage discrimi-
nation in our country requires a commitment to action by the government, by the
labor movement, and by private and public sector employers. o ]

Frunkly, ux | indicated earlier, the an Administration’s "action” on this issue
has barely even amounted to lip-service. of us who care about workers have
been appalled by the activities of the President, the Justice Department, and the
EEQC and the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights. )

By arrogantly refusing to enforce the laws reflecting the will of the American

expressed in Congress, they have in effect vetoed some of our most im t
egislation—perticularly Title VII of the Civil Rights Act. They have trampled the
principle Congress clear in our civil rights laws—that it is illegal for an em-
plo{ermbasewagesonthemofthe when the job requires com le
skill, effort and mpomibil&v. They have violated the decision of the United States
Supreme Court, which in 1981 upheld that law in Gunther v. County of Washington.
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They have manufactured bureaucratic excuses for not mmﬁ and properly in-
vestigating wage discrimination complaints. They nhave their responsibil.
ities to warkers' rights. Thus, Congress must ide stricter ovemight of
these fode agencies to ensure-that these Iaws are enforced in both the private
e Ontar the oralation that you have introduced requiring sction-oriented
. Oukar, the legislation that you have in iring -oriented re-
mrtn frot federgl a?ncxes responsibile for enforcing antidiscrimination laws would
a bi()w&in making our government more accountsble. Secondly, labor must
contigtie (10 Gittle against discrimination. 1 am of the efforts that the labor
movemenirin this countéyshas made toward ing wex-based wage discrimination
and promoting pay €quity. We have made inroads in some areas despite governmen-
tal and empployer obstacles.
My awn union made progress on this issue on many fronts. SEIU has bar
for pay equity .studies, participated in job evaluations and negotiated agree-
mealy on equity nd{:stmm for workers who have been victims of sex-based wage
discrimination. We have worked to replace discriminatory wage structures with sys-
tems which equitably pay workers based on the skill, educational requirements, and
responwstbility ul'thejog..l
In addition to bargaining for pay equity, unions must be politically active at the
state and focal —lobbying governments to investigate wage discrimination in
their own workforce. More more states and local ments are undertaking
PRY equity job evaluation studies of public sector jobe mm lobbying on the part
of organized labor. Some 12 states have equal pay laws which authorize equal pay
for comparable worth and some have begun to pay out equity adjustments to certain
classifications of state workers.
We must continue our efforts on all these fronts to help workers achieve pay
uity because it is pure and simple economic justice—the economic justice that the
;‘mr movement has always st for and fought to achieve * * * the economic jus-
tice that the Democratic party has always stood for and fought to achieve * * * the
economic justice that we believe will be a priority in a new administration, next

year,
I'd like to introduce SEIU International Vice President Ophelia McFadden who
will highlight some of our union's activities in her testimony.

STATEMENT OF OpHELIA MCFADDEN, INTERNATIONAL VICE PRESIDENT, SERVICE
Emriovees INTerNaTIONAL UNion, AFL-C10

I am Ophelin McFadden, SEIU International Vice President and President of
SEIU Local 444 which represents workers in Los Angeles County healthcare facili-
ties. Together with SEIU Local 660, we represent food service workers, social
zvorkers. maintenance workers, clerical workers and other professionals in L.A.
‘ounty .

Ours are the workers who. day in and day out, work in the jobs most subject to
m-:~bm¢'dl . and race-based !:i‘ncrimmation. place 1o hold these hea

‘alifornia is a particularly appropriate to the rings on pay equity.
SEIU locals have been acti\,f'ely invoived in this first issue for years. In ;;t it was
ten years ago that we burgained our first equity adjustments for clerical workers in
Santa Clura County. We've been fighting for ten years—and | know we still have a
long way to go. I know first hand, because our brothers and sisters in L.A. County
are locked in a battle for pay equity.

In Julf of last year, "ocal 660 did a preliminary study of pay equity in L.A.
County. It found, for example, that more than half of the women working for the
county of Los Angeles are crowded into one job category, office clerical. Only one
quarter of the men sre in the most populous male ca . protective services.

We found’ pati2rns of sex segregation. Nine out of 12 departments sre male-domi-
nated and three are female-dominated.

Not surprisingly. the median salary rmﬁ of women workers are lower than the
median salaries earned by men workers. ile 52 percent of all men who work for
the county earn more than $25.000 only 15 percent of the women earn that much.

In maledominated job categories the median salary range is higher than in
female-dominated job categories. But the most telli salary pattern emerges when
male and female median salary ranges are compared in the same job category. For
inatance, in the professional job category where women hold 5% percent of the jobs,
men earn more than §25,000; while women earn less than $25.000.

We raised these issues with our employer. And 1 know we are going to have a
fight on our hands.
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Chuirwoman Qakar, | believe our experience with L.A. County is a telling one—
one | am sure 1 repeated over and over again in both public and private workplaces
all over this country It points ocut that jobs are in segregated by sex. That
women are underpaid for being women. That minorities are underpaid for being mi-
norities. And that managements really don't have grand, sophisticated plans which
set pay scales Employers cover up their arbitrary and discriminatory practices by
pleading “market wages.”

SEIU will be negotiating with the county in 1985 and the pay equity issue will he
un the top of our list. We know it won't be easy. We've met resistance from the
employer already.

SEIU is the largest AFL-CIO union in California and that strength has helped
workers--particularly women and minorities—all over the state.

Two very recent examples in this state show that the road to equity is a long
one, but persistance pays off. In Contra Costa County. where S Local 515 repre-
sents social workers and eligibility workers, the union recently bargained a 3 per-
cent comparable worth increase on top of a 5 percent salary increase. These adjust-
ments are a first step in the union's attempt to correct long-term inequities.

Just this month. California state workers, represented by SEIU I 1000, the
California State Employees Association, completed contract negotiations that includ-
ed a "first step” toward pay ~quity. The union bargained an 8 percent general in-
crease for all workers. However, some 30,000 employees in female-dominated job cat-
epories- clertcals, nurses and librarians--will be entitled to additional ec ity in-
Crtviasess

To eflectively continue our work on pay equity, we need full enforcement of the
law at the Federal level. HR. 5092 embodies a critica) « .'p toward ensuring that
existing laws are enforced under all administrations. It is critical that all employ-
ers, public and private, know that the federal government will not tolerate viola-
tions of Title VI1 of the Civil Rights Act and that violators should expect to be
tvuted. The recalcitrance of the current EROC is inexcusable both in terms of na-
tional policy and in failing to carry out is legal enforcement obligations.

We have taken the first steps toward pay equity. All of us in SEIU are going to
cuntinue to battle wage discrimination, Chairwoman Oakar. And | know your ef-
forts will help us to be successful in our struggle.

Thank you, Chairwoman Oakar, for this opportunity to share the views of the
Service Employees International Union.

Ms. OAkAR. Thank you very much for your compelling testimony,
and for your great union's leadership. And it's good to see women
who are also leaders of the union movement, as well.

Mr. Chairman, do you have gquestions?

Mr. Forp. Well, first, I want to thank both of ‘you. You've helped
me and other members of the Labor Committee for a long time.

You've heard the other witnesses and Mr. McEntee, particularly,
refer to the dismal record of this administration in enforcing the
laws already on the books. And lest anybody feel that they've
taken no initiative with respect to pay, you must bear in mind that
it's an issue I think will be—1 hope will be—better understood be-
tween now and November, called subminimum wage. I sit on the
committee that writes the fair labor standard amendments from
time to time. We call it the minimum wage law publicly, but it's
the Fair Labor Standards Act.

That idea was kicked around on the fringes for years. This is the
first time that we've had people in the ite House say it would
be a great idea and ‘t will magically create a whole lot of new jobs
for young people. At what price to the working people at the
bottom of the ladder that they be placed, doesn't seem to be of im-
portance.

But do you represent in your local, particularly with the occupa-
tions you were describing, people who are close to the minimum
wage level?

Ms. McFapbpen. Very definitely, yes.
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Mr. Forn. So they'd be competing in the job market with mini-
mum wage payers. What would be the reaction of your people to a
subminimum wage made available to those competing employers?

Ms. McFADDEN. The reaction now, with just the thought of it,
is—peuple being overwhelmed by the knowledge, just the thought
that this type of thing coutd happen to ple who are now, basi-
cally, barely making minimum wage and a little bit over. There's
nothing comforting cout the fact that we are talking about a sub-
minimum wage; that ple are living in poverty on minimum
wage. There's no way that these people can keep bread and butter
on the table for families at a subminimum wage.

Mr. SwEENEY, If ] mair. Congressman, you would basically have a
situation where the children of minimum wage workers would be
competing for the jobs of heads of households and their parents. As
representatives of service workers all across the country which is,
as you know, a vast growing industry, this would have a dramatic
affect on a number of areas where our members have achieved a
better way of life as a result of organizing, and creating a new
structure of subminimum wage would just be disastrous on so
many millions of families all across the country. It would affect
more so the unorganized workers, people who have nobody to stand
up for them and nobody to battle for them. And so much of the
legislation that both of you have been involved with that labor has
supported so strongly has affected and improved the life of unor&g-
nl:z:ecli‘ workers as dramatically as it has organized workers. We
think——

Mr. Forp. Is there any question that the vast majority of people
who are directly affected by the minimum wage are not organized
workers?

Mr. SweeNEY. Yes.

Mr. Forn. After 20 years, I'm no longer surprised but am getting
used to the idea that the constant drumbeat comes in that orga-
nized labor always supports the minimum wage because that’s how
you get your pay. Indeed, it could be ar¥ued that, for the most part,
the overwhelming majority of our population doesn’t need it direct-
ly. but would be very adversely affected if it wasn't a starting point
for the lower level jobs, the lower paying jobs.

Mr. SWEENEY. Yes.

Mr. Forp. That replacement factor unfortunately hasn't ap-
pealed. We see that the pitch is that the labor leaders don't want a
subminimum wage. It doesn’t affect their members. But what
about all the unemployed teenagers? And somehow they come to
the conclusion that displacing a woman supporting a child with a
minimum wage job, or trying to support a child with a minimum
waggo job, being repl by a 17.year-old hamburger fryer at
McDonald’s, is going to improve our economic condition in some
way. The 17-year-old is not going to become a welfare case, but the
displaced woman in her 20's with a child is. It doesn't make any
economic sense, but it's amazingliy appealing when thg{ see it on
the tube. And I hope that groups like yours, that have always been
in the forefront of fighting more than just those issues that are
clearly identified with their own problems at the moment, can help
us. It must be awful tough for you to argue for wages in that kind
of a setting.
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Ms. McFappeN. Well, we have managed simply because of the
fact that the climate is ready, from the mem 11p, from the com-
munity, that something certain must be donr.: in the way of raising
w .

ow, it isn't , but the image that we have certainly created
and that is certainly Fomg to bat for the community, ngt> only our
membership but families in the community who are notjbeing paid
an adequate wage; and that has certainly hel us in ini
because that not onl{g affects that individual. t can
community, where these people are robbed of a decent .

Mr. Forp. As a black person, I'm sure you notice that the Presi-
dent’s labor advocate in the Senate, now the chairman of the com-
mittee, the Senator from Utah, justifies, in psrt, his position in
favor of subminimum wage because it will make more jobs avail-
able for black youths. The implication is that people would pay a
subminimum wage to a black person for an enu;}v‘elevel job, but

robably wouldn’t pay a full minimum wage and, therefore, it will
geeome a really low Pagngjob that will open up that opportunity
for a black person. It's kind of an interesting paternalistic attitude
about how to help unemployed black youth.

Ms. McFappeN. Well, it certainly wouldn’t help because what we
can envision is that the 16- or 17-yearold man or young lady will
then come in and give their mother and father a couple of @ a
week allowance, and the kid will be running the household. That is
what we are talking about. And I can't envision how a 17-year-old
kid can help the unemployment in the black crmmunity.

Subminimum wage is not going to get at least, approximately, 62
percent of black”youth off the street, and I certainly cannot see
that that will raise the standards in the community. I certainly
can’'t help but see that that will certainly lower the standards in
the community, and you will see more violence in the community.
You will see more vice and what have you, because a hung
remonisaverydangemuspemn,andahungrystomach is bound-

ess. That individual is certainly going to try to fulfill the basic ne-
cessities; that's food, clothing, and shelter. And hunger is certainly
the first on the priority list.

Subminimum wage 1s not going to do it. I think we are going to
kindle a fire that will be so difficult to put out that it will certainly
leak over in all communities, and it's not going to be confined to
just the ghetto areas and the black communities. That's going to
ll::;uch on all of our lives, and I'd be saddened to see that day

n. |
r. Forp. Well, you do know that your fellow Californian, who
uld be attorney genersl, but for some help in the Senate, is now,
p&:ably will be if the election goes wrong, is perfectly satisfied
that there aren’t any hungry people in this country. He'’s becoming
an expert on this.

Mr. SWEENEY. Scrooge.

Mr. Forp. There's something in the air out there.

Ms. McFappen. I think we need you to hold more hearings and
that would help.

Ms. Oakar. That would clear the air. .

Thank you very much. I want to especially thank your union
representatives and members for its support and hard work on
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these efforts; you represent tremendous people and they’'re among
the most discriminated against traditionally. I've always felt that
one reason why there’s so much pay inequity for women is that
most of them have not been unionized in many ways unions pro-
vide mobilization that female workers need. And I really feel
strongly about the work that you do, John; it’s a pleasure to have

you.

Mr. SweeNEY. And we thank the two of you for the great work
that you're doing.

Ms. Oaxar. This concludes our hearing. We're very happy to
have been here.

[Whereupon, at 11:30 a.m., the subcommittee adjourned.}

[The following statements were received for the record:]

SraTeMENT oF HoN. Ricnarp CrLsste, GovENOR or Onio

“mnkyouforinvitingmwslmmmyviemmeom worth. On behalf of
althioam.!wanttommntyouforynqrou ndj leadership in the US.

Letmesharewithyoutheprogrmwehnvemadeinomoonﬂ:epayequitym
since I took office in Jan 1883. In my campaign for Governor, I promise to con-
duct a similar study of Ohio’s civil service system to determine if Jjobs traditionally
heidbywomenwempaidequallywjobofequslmluetmditiomllyheldbymen.
Last fall, we initiated the study. Preliminary research has been conducted and ini-
tial results show that Ohio is unique among states that have conducted similar stud-
ies. We found that traditionally male and female-dominated jobe in State agencies
that are judged to be of equal value are paid equally by Ohio's current job classifica-
tion system. We also found that women in Ohio state agencies earn 87 percent of
what men earn. This is much better than the 71 percent national average for work-
ers,

At the same time, there is substantial occupational segregation by sex and no way
to account for the 87 percent not being 100 percent. Because of our strong commit.
ment to economic equally for women, we are taking this study one step further.

puts Ohio on the cutting edge of research on this issue. Our efforts will continue
until we assure tﬂ% employees are paid according to the true value of their
work, and not on the basis of their sex.
ike you, Representative Oakar, we at the State level in Ohio want to send a mes-
sage to the Reagan administration—an Administration that has systematically
begun to unravel the carefully woven web of anti-discrimination legislation and eco-
nomic support that the average working woman depends on. It is my intention that
Ohiowillbeeomeanwdelforother&aWsaswllmﬂnprivnteaector.
In opposing comparable worth, the Reagan administration has demonstrated once

their families. The National Advisory Committee on Economic Opportunity said
that if women were paid wages equal to those of similarly qualified men, half of all
families living in poverty today would not be poor. As one component of my priority
to get Ohio working again, I firmly believe that comparsble worth is an investment
that we cannot afford to neglect any longer.

Paying women what they are worth is not just an ideq whose time has come, it is
a matter of simple justice. We look forward to working with you in the months and
gan ahead to achieve that justice in Ohio and throughout America. Thank you,

presentative Oakar.
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1 * plemsed th have the opportusity to sddress this
Co-lztt.t‘tpdsy nboué the critical prodlem 0f sex-based wage
dxlcrlninnt;on. and the particular golutions offered by E.R. 50832
which will reatore active esforcemest of federal laws prohibiting
discrimisation {n compengation based on sex, race, religion, color
or national origin. . Ia light of the currest Aduimistration's total
abdication of its respoasibility to uphold federal anti-discrimination
lawa, the Pay Equity Act of 1984 takes important steps to guarasntee
that equal employment opportunities are availsble to mll Americasns.

The l.tlon:l Organization for Women, the nation's oldest and
largest feminist organization with 250,000 members, has long been
concerned sbout and taken action to end the sex discrimipation
which has such z devastating impact oo women and their families.

In particular, NOW is concerned about the economic impact of sex
discrimipoation on women and the burden of increoased costs 1t
isposes on their lives.

NO¥ supports Congresswoman Oakar's bill, and views this legis-
lation as part of the Congressionsl oversight process necessary to
fully eradicate wage discrimisation based on sex, race and ethnicity
throughout the nation’'s labor force. Duriag the past two decsdes,
womon's labor force participatios rate has grown drasatically, from
39% 10 1865 to over 55% today; this rate 18 expected to reach 65% by
1885. Last year, over 40 million womwn were esployed, and they
constituted nearly 48% of the mation’'s paid work force. Vigorous
enforcement of antt-discrlnluftlon laws 18 necesasary to provide
employed -oweh and the families which they support sn opportunity

to survive economically, and pursue s future of fiamancisl security.
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The Pay Equity Act of 1884 will aid full isplemestation of
current equal Opportunity laws. The Equal Pay Act of 1963 forbida
unequal pay for equal work performed by wosen and men. Title VII
of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 prohibits sex discrimipation in &
wide range of employment practices, tocluding hirisg, pay, promotions
and bepefits. Executive Order 11246, as amended by E.O. 11375, bans
race and sex discrisination in employrment by federsl contrgctors.
and Tequires the umse of affirmative actiosm plans which bepefit
fomale and Minority employment opportunities. Title ¥ uf the United
States Code states that equsl pay shall be provided for work of
equal value in federal employment, & principle which was extended
to private industry employees by the landsark 1981 Supreme Court
decision in Countv of Washipgton v, Guasher.

As the federal agencies charged, by law, with enforcing these
nondiscrimination statutes, the Equal Employmest QOpportuaity
Commission, the Office of Federsl Coatract Compliasce Programs,
the Departments of Labor and Justice, and the Office of Persoannel
Management must uphold the law and oliminate discrimimpatory
employment practices by both private and public employers.

Although these critically important laws remaip on the books,
the Reagan Administration has systematically sought to reverse the
eoployment gainc made by women and minorities during the past two
decades. Reagaan‘'s appointees, whose efforts bapefit corporate
esployers sore often tbhano workers who have been discrisinated agrinst,
have undertaken REency reorgapizations, policy snd regulatory changes,
as well as budget cutbacks; they have also oversees & striking lack

of law enroréement activity.
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Betwoon 1981-1983, EEOC Chairman Clarence Thomas has presided
aver 2 74% drop in the number of enforcement cases filed by the
EEOC against esployers, a rate which, if first quarter FY 1984
figures remain stable throughout 1984, will persist this year.

The OFCCP has experienced 2 similarly dramatic drop ian enforcement
activity against employer discrimination. In 1983, there -as.-
67% reduction 18 the number of administrative complaints issued

a8 compared to those issaad in 1980, as well as a severe drop in
the nuaober and total amount of back pay &wards to women and minori-
ties who had been discriminated against. In FY 1980, $8.3 million
was awarded to 4,300 people, but by FY 1983, less than $650,000
was granted to 462 discrimination victims.

Sex-based wage discrimination {s against the law for both
public and private employers, whether an employer provides unequal
pay for equal work or usnequal pay for different jobs of coaparable
value. The 1981 Supreme Court decisiom in Coupty of ¥Washiogton v.
Gunther clearly established that such so-called "comparable worth,*
or pay equity, cases are covered by Title VI{ of the Civil Rights
Act of 1984.

In Qupther. the Court ruled that a wage differential resulting
in whole or in part from sex discrimination is {llegal (f the skill,
effort and responsibility of the different "male’” and "female” jJjobs
is equal or 1f the difference does not Justify the earnings gap.

The Court also refused to review s favorable lower Court pay equity
deci’ton tn JUE v. ¥Westinghouse, 8 companion case involvimg dissimilar
mal .d female jobs which was pending when Gupther was decided. With
these two actions, the Supreme Court absolutely established Title VII

jurisdiction over all pay equity wage discrimination cases Yot .
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thé Reagnn Administration has persistently failed to enforce the law.

Twc months after the Gugther decision, while the EEOC was still
under the management of Carter appoiantees, guidelines regarding the
investigetion and litigation of pay equity cases wera issued by the
EEOC, the agency that enforces Title VII. Yet Chairman Thomas not
oaly refuses to authorize his staff to enforce these guidelines, he
sven refuses to acknowledge their existence. In the process,
Thomas hss created & backlog of more than 250 cases of wage discrip-
ination bised on pay equity violatioas.

Last December, in the first significant test cage since
Guather. U.S. District Court Judge Tanner ruled in AFSCME v. State
of Waghington that Wwasbington State violated Title VII by paying
workers in predooinantly female jobs less than workers in predomsi-
nantly male jobs which, although differest, require the same or less
sk1ll, effort and responsibility. Judge Tanner based his decision
on what he termed "overwhelming” evidence of "direct, avert aand
tnstitutionalized discrimipation” in the hiring, pay snd promotions
of women employed by the state of ¥ashington,

As with the Bob Jones University asd Grove City College cases,
the HReagrn Administration i{n the Washiaogton State case has once
sgaie failed to reinforce & oationsl commitment to £thz discrimination
against all our citizens. Ipatesd, Assistant Attorney Geseral for
Civil Rights ¥illiam Bradford Reynolds went so far as to say, without
even having reviewed the trial tramnscript, that he bas absolutely no
doubt that Tanner's decision is wroag. Both the EROC asd the Justice
Department are legally bound to enforce the law. Instesad, the

Rengan Justice Department is threatening to intervepe is ccurt om
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behalf of the discrimisator {n this case. Tha: would bhe an uapre-
cedented step backward in public policy, and a further erosion of
the goverament's responsibility to uphold the law tcstnsé discrim-
ination.

Yomen and their families cannot afford to have the federal
governwent abandon then and their civil rights {n these difffcult
econoxic times. Women's ecopomic status hRs already worsened over
the past three decades, a trend which has sccelerated under Ronald
Reagan, 7Two and one-half million women and three milliom children
fell into poverty between 1580-1883. The wage gap, or difference
between what full-time, year-round female and male workers sare paid,
stands at about 60¢ for sll women. Occupational segregation plays
a major role in this wage disparity.

Sixty percent of all female workers are now paid less than
$15,000 per year, while only 28% of men fall tnto this category.
Fewer than 4% of all women make more than $30,000 per year, while
more than 25% of sll men are paid that salary. Further, racial
discrimination compounds the economic problems which mimority
women face. Ia 1982.lthc wage gAp for black &nd hispanic women
was 55¢ and Sl¢, respectively.

The effects of this #Rge discrimination on families are
devastating. Fifty-five percent of all children under the age
of 18 have mothers who work outside the bome and many women are
the scole support of their families. The percentage of female~
headed bouseholds has shown s dramatic 70% increase during the past
decsde. Today, 9.5 million families, or 16% of the total, are headed
by women, these families suffer from a poverty rate more than five

times that of husband/wife families.
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If curreat econonic trends continue, the National advisory
Council on Bconomic Opportunity estimates that |by the year 2000,
this nxt{on's poverty population will comsiat entirely of women and
children. The wage gap is a major cause of the continuing "femisi=ation
of poverty,” and the siogle most important reason f0r the wage SAp s
the Sex discrimination that has resulted from mevere asd persistent
occupational segregation within both the private and public sectors.
Fifty-one percent of women work fin 20 of the 427 Departmest of Labor
Job classifications, and 80% of women work im occupations which are
predomiaantly female.

A 1981 study published by the Natioaal Research Coumcil of the
National Acadesy of Sciences shows that the more an occupation is
dominated by women, the less {t pays. Faployers pay the so-called
"women's"” jobs less than "men's” jobs regardless of the skills,
education or training required to perform them. These occupations
are segregated in order to pay women lower wag®s and thus increase
employer proiits.

Occupational segregation of women i{nto the lowest-paying jobs
has sctuslly worsened during the last decndo’ Not only do wowea
predominate ia lower paying fields, but women's gains in higher-
Paying Job categories have not been nearly encugdh to offset that
disparity. By 1982, women were 28% of executives and sanagers
versus 17% {n 1970, and 7% of nll gkilled craft workeras in 1982
versus 5% in 1970. Also, within every job category, an earoings
gap exists. Sex discrimination continues to cost women wherever
they are is the labor market: female eoxecutives and managers are
paid 60% of the wages psid to their male counterparts, female

salespeople 50% of men, female clericals 82% of men, and fewmale
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craft workers €5% of men.

This situation will chunge only whesn there is vigorous
esforcenent of existing anti-discriminsstioa laws and when sox is
RO lonpger a determinant of wageas. Jobs must be offered aand paid
o8 & basis other than the sex of the employee. Coagresswoman
Oskar’s bill contains A sumber of importast provisions to monitor
and improve current federal equal opportubity law enforcement, and
to direct the Justice Department to follow legsl precedents set by
the Guather ard AFSCME v, ¥Washipgion State court decisions. These
messures include periodic, detsiled reports to Congress and the
President on law enforcement actions taken by the EEOC, Secretary
of Labor, Attorney General and others which affect both private and
pudblic employers. . -

Exployed women's living standsards have been severely lowered by
sex discrimination. Their talents, skills and experience remain
underuttilized at = great cost to our economy and their families. It
is high time that the federal goveromeat get back into the business
of vigorously pursuing equal employment opportunity and fair wages
for all citizens,

The Pay Equity Act of 1884 presents clear methods to ensure that

. our goverament enforces the law, and we look forward to (ts copsideration

by Congress and implementation by ap Administration dedicated 10 justice
for all Americans. By passing this bill, Congress will send a strong
nesS&Ee to federal regulatory agencies, private and public employers,
and to Prestdent Reagan that sex discriminatios is unjust, 1llegal and

intolerable to the women of this nation. Thank you.
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THE PAY EQUITY ACT OF 1984

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 18, 1984
Housz 0F REPRESENTATIVES,
oN CoMpPENSA'

TION
AND EMr10vEE BENEFTTS,
Comurrrex on Post Orrice aAND CiviL Service,
Washington, DC.
The subcommittee met pursuant to notice at 9:45 a.m., room 15,
Minnesota State Capitol, and Park Avenue, St. Paul, MN,
Hon. Mary Rose Oakar, presiding.

STATEMENT OF HON. MARY ROSE OAKAR, A REPRESENTATIVE
. IN CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF OHIO

Ms. Oaxar. The Subcommittee on Com tion and Em
Benefits will come to order. I am very to be here in the
Twin City area. My name is Mary Rose , and { represent an-
other&?ntsmteﬂmt'linourwmduﬁﬂndm.ﬂmhrcbve

I'mvex:ypleaaedmhave Gerry Sikorski here with

gﬁmkimmmmd com :
M! plmm a program. lu.ny

other States follow the lead that all of you have i and 1
knowGerryQHedw it when he in this gorgeous, exquisite
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in the bottom six rungs of a classification, and men are in the
upper areas of classification.

This is not a confrontational issue between men and women, be-
cause all of us want men as well as women to be paid fairly. The
problem has been, however, that many female-dominated jobs are
underpaid, and undervalued.

And the problem is not exclusive to the private sector. The Fed-
eral Government appears to have sex ted jobs as well. With
Gerry's help, we were able to pass out , which was one of my
first bills, to mandate the Office of Personnel Management to hire
a private consultant to analyze the Federal pay and classification
systems to clarify whether or not sex-based wage discrimination ex-

The oill passed overwhelmingly in the House, 413-6. When it got
to the Senate, they refused to even hear the bill, and truly, upon
orders from the White House, refused to take it up.

Although the bill died in the Senate, we're going to bring it
up again next year. And with Congressman Sikorski's fine assist-
ance and leadership, we're going to pass that bill again, and get the
kind of commitment to fairness issues that women throughout the
country resally feel that they deserve.

I understand that this area has the fifth concentration of
working women in the country. I know that women of the St.
Paul-Minneapolis region know that most women work out of need,
not boredom or luxury.

Adequate pay is so important during working years as well as
during retirement. Most pensions are based on earnings. If a person
is paid inadequately during his or her yomger years, he or she will
not benefit during retirement. This catch-22 situation, which is es-
pecially bad for older women is the very good reason pay equity
income is necessary. Minnesota, after successfully implementing
pay equity, is the perfect location for a field hearing.

And somehow the State of Minnesota survived it all, and the

morale is much higher.
The second bill which is going to be the subject of today’s hear-
ing is H.R. 5092. This would mandate that the set up sn edu-

cation program to assist private companies in reevaluating and—
nlestructuring their pay systems to comply with pay equity princi-
ples.

The bill would also mandate EEOC and the Departments of Jus-
tice and Labor to report to the President and to Congress on their
activities in enforcing pay equity laws, the Equal Pay Act of 1963
and title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964.

We feel that the acts are already on the books. We don’t need to
correct the Civil Rights Act. We want the Government to imple-
ment the act, and we want them to be fair. We think that the
EEOC has been very remiss in some pay discrimination cases.

We also feel that there are some private comvanies that need
help, that in good faith want to pay their peogle fairly. They
need some education, and this is why the bill would mandate that
EEOC serve not only as an enforcement agency, but also as an
agency that would educate and assist those businesses that wanted
to comply with the law.
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It is really imperative that the Federal Government serve as the
prime example in fairness toward women and men in this country.
Fair pay in the workplace should not be an exception, and this is
wl}l?;]we re here today.

ank you, Gerry for the competence that you bring to our com-
mittee, and for your leadership in the issue of—fairness.

STATEMENT OF HON. GERRY SIKORSKI, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRES® FROM THE STATE OF MINNESOTA

Mr. Sikorski. Thank you.

Before I begin I'd like to say that Senators Donna Peterson and
Bill Deisner are here, as well as Representative Wayne Simoneau,
and Mayor 1.u::nne Stoffel of Hastings.

I'd like to thank Chairwoman Qakar for all the work that she
has done to bring about this hearing. Last year in December Henry
Waxman came to Minnesota for an acid rain hearing. I presented .
him with a pair of earmuffs. [Laughter.]

Mr. Sixorski. I know, coming from Ohio, you don't need ear-
mufYfs. .

Ms. Oakar. No.

Mr. Sikorsxi. | would also like to say thank you for your leader-
ship in moving the Federal Pay Equity Act through the House of
Representatives and trying to defend it, and your leadership of all
issues pertaining to women's equity and equal rights.

Were there more Members of Congress of your caliber and char-
acter, this would be a lot more equal society today. The reality is
that the 98th Congress closed its legislative k on a sto%othat is
not a good one for women. In fact, the failure of the 98th Congress
to ultimately pass a series of economic and social reforms that Con-
gress had before it is a sad story.

But we don’t have the luxury to be disheartened. This failure
will have to serve as an impetus for work at all levels so the next
Congress i1s more decent and more fair. The 98th Congress’ story is
got without highlights. We passed a few parts of the Economic

‘quity Act.

e passed the Retirement Equity Act, and the Deficit Reduction
Act of 1984—had provisions to make nonprofit dependent care fa-
cilities eli{t:le for tax-exempt status, and to assure that alimony
would not be treated as income for IRA purposes.

We passed bills which would help women pursue education op-
tions and which would bring a greater equity to various retirement
benefits. The frustration is, as in s0 many cases, that we came so
close. In the House we came within six votes of passing the Equal
Rights Amendment. In the House we passed a strong civil rights
bill to address Grove City v. Bell, only to have it sacrificed in the
Senate’s rush to pass a continuing resolution and adjourn the Con-
gress for the year.

The House also passed a Civil Service Spouse Retirement Equity
Act to protect the right of former spouses of Federal employees to
survivor and retirement benefits, that bill was defeated as well.

One of our greatest frustrations of all, however, was the failure
of the Senate to'act on the House-passed Federal pay equity bill,
sponsored by Congresswoman Oakar, cosponsored by myself and
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many colleagues, and passed out of our Post Office and Civil Serv-
ice and off the floor.

-t's an effort to get the Federal Government to lead where it
should be leading, and that's in civil rights for all Americans. In
the case of pay equity, the Federal Government has lagged far
behind many States in rectifying the economic prejudice against
women that exists throughout the work force and is cemented into
tlls;s7 current Federal pay structure, which was established first in

Pay equity, simply the eradication of sex-based wage discrimina-
tion, has been called a major economic issue for women of this
decade. The disturbing statistics have been known for a long time,
59 cents on a dollar’s worth of hard work.

Eighty-five percent of the women in the Federal General Pay
Schedule systems are in grades 1 through 9, and only 6 percent of
all workers in the executive pay systems are women, and we can
find evidence of it here in Minnesota; 1 percent of our school super-
intendents and 99 percent of our food service workers are women.

The problem is not just one of the refusal of certain professions
to hire women. There has been progress there. And it's not one of
unequal pay for identical jobs, although there still exists a problem
there. The issue we're focusing on today is the undervaluation of
occupations in which women are clustered.

Sex-based job discrimination like this has been specifically pro-
hibited by a series of laws, including title VII of the Civil Rights
Act of 1964, but it's obvious from the statistics that the intent of
this law is not being implemented on the Federal, State, and local
level, or in the private sector.

A few years ago | was an author of the Comparable Worth Law
in Minnesota, and we can be proud of the progress Minnesota has
made in this issue with the help of le like Aviva Breen and
Carolyn Rodriguez and Nina Rothchild, who will testify later today
on the progress.

Some 20 States are at various stages of studying the issue of pay
equity and rectifying the injustices in State and local systems.
Many look to Minnesota as an example of a successful program for
instituting this kind of simple economic equity and justice.

But it is an embarrassment that the Federal Government lags so
far behind in addressing this injustice. I look forward to further
progress in Congress on pay equity next session, and the valuable
information that we gain from the very good panels that we have
today will help us in reaching this objective.

Once again I thank Congresswoman Qakar for taking time out at
this busy time of the year to come to Minnesota and hold this hear-
ini.ls’l'hank you.

. OaxaR. Thank you, Gerry. Of course, as you know, I wanted
to come sooner, and unfortunately we had to cancel our original
hearing earlier this month.

Mr. Sikorski. Thanks to the Senate.

Ms. Oaxar. Yes. ,

Mr. Sixorski. The other body.

Ms. Oaxar. The other body just couldn't decide on what to do
about keeping the Government running. But I'm happy that we
were able to work it out so that I could be here this morning.

Q
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Our first witnesses are Nina Rothchild, whom I'm familiar with,
because she's testified before me in Washington, who is commis-
sioner of the department of employee relations for the State of
Minnesota; Barbara Beerhalter, who is the commissioner of the de-
partment of economic security, State of Minnesota; and Wayne Si-
moneau, who is the State representative, District 51-B, Minnesota.

We are really honored that you could be here today, and add to
our important testimonies. '

So Nina, if you'd like to begin, we'd love to hear your testimony
in whatever way is most comfortable. We can submit your entire
statement for the record, or you can present it to us. ,

STATEMENT OF NINA ROTHCHILD, COMMISSIONER, DEPART-
MENT OF EMPLOYEE RELATIONS, STATE OF MINNESOTA, ST.
PAUL, MN

Ms. RorncHiLp. Thank you, Madam Chair. I appreciate being in-
vited to talk about the Minnesota experience.

A lot of the opposition to pay equity tends to be based on hypoth-
eticals: If you do it, theee things will happen, and that's why we're
always pleased to tell what did happen in the State of Minnesota. I
think our experience demonstrates that all the terrible things that
might happen do not happen when in fact you institute a pay
equity program in your State.

I will limit mywself simply to describing what we did in fairly con-
crete terms, and | think other members of the panel will be getting
into more of the particulars and the background on it.

To give you some sense of what we're talking about: Minnesota
State government has about 34,000 full-time employees, working in
about 1,800 job classses. We have a very comprehensive Public Em-
ployment Labor Relations Act which defines 16 bargaining units

on occupational lines.

We have 11 different unions which represent these employees,
the largest of which is AFSCME, American Federation of State,
County, and Municipal Emplovees. They represent six of the bar-
gaining units, and I might just sey that of the six they represent,
two of them are heavily female-dominated (the Office and Clerical
Workers and the Health Care Nonprofessionals), two of them are
mocl;;i heavily male-dominated unions, and then two are more bal-
an .

Somewhat independently of any conce: n for pay equity, the State
of Min: :sota had instituted a job evaluation system in 1979. This
was a system that was put forth by Hay & Associates, and it’s a
method by which you look at job titles, position descriptions, class
specifications, not the incumbent of a job, but the actual duties of a
job, and you try to evaluate the level of that job through a system
of analyzing the tasks performed and then giving a certain numeri-
cal weighting on the basis of know-how, problem-solving, account-
ability and working conditions.

There are a number of these ms around. They tend to be
fairly similar and the results tend to be about the same. They've
been in place for 30 or 40 years, and have been generally accepted
both in the public and private sector as a very reasonable way to
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try to align jobs in any particular work place, according to the
levels of skill, effort, nndy responsibility.

So we were really very fortunate in this State of having in place
a job evaluation system. In October 1981 the Council on the Eco-

nomic Status of Women established a task force to look at the issue .

“Rg equity. o
council over the had looked at overall statistics on
State employment, had found the same kind of depressing salary
disparities overall that see everywhere in society, and we'had
come to the point, y, where despite very strong affirmpative
action efforts, it seemed as though there were really no charges in
those salary disparities. ‘

Soweessenﬁallyestabﬁshedataskfomtotryandsolveaprob-
lem, and in order to do that we invited—I say “we.” I should par-
enthetically say I used to be with the Council on the Economic
Status of Women, so at this point of the presentation I guess I'm—
I've got my previous hat on. i
h:e twenofthet;:m ; llaWohf”";':fmbe lations. where

representatives t of employee relations, where
1 am now, representatives from the unions, members of the house
and senate, particularly some key committee members, and Wayne
Simoneau, who was the ir of the Legislative Advisory
Commission on Employee Relations.

We really just sat down, saying “We see these disparities persist
over the years. What do we do about it?”’ We did have the con-
straint of having to operate within the framework of collective bar-
gaining, because there's a very strong commitment in the State to
the integrity of the bargaining process, and so you could not simpl
unilaterally go ahead and say "Oh, these people are underpaid.
We'll pay them more."

We needed to do it within the context of collective bargaining.
The information we looked at was really very simple. We h&ﬁ»
titles, what their Hay points were, and what the current salaries
were. Once we had that on paper, in the form of a scattergram, it
became self-evident we had a very serious problem in the State, be-
cause we found absolutely consistently, without exception, that any
time a job class is dominated by females, it pays than male
classes that had been evaluated at the same level.

So the issue really became one where we had documentation
showing a systematic, consistent unde t for women’s jobs,
and what do we about it? What we did do was to pmf)oee some leg-
islation which in the first year—this was in the 1982 session—
would establish within State law a policy and a process which then
in the following session, which is the budgeting year, in 1983,
would serve as a basis of whatever implementation.

So we basically passed a law that established a policy of equita-
ble compensation relationships, and then we put into the law a
process for implementation, I think in some ways this makes us dif-
ferent from Washington State, because our original pay equity law
not only had the policy statement, but there also was a require-
ment in the law of certain steps that needed to be taken through a
legislative session that required facing “E to this issue in the brigzt
light of the public process. And I think that in many ways that
part of the law is what served as a foundation of our successful im-
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Flementation. People simply couldn’t dodge the issue once the in-

ormation was put forwars.

Very quickly, the law requires that the commissioner of employ-
ee relations submit a list of female-dominated classes which are
paid less than male classes to the legislature with an estimate of
the cost of full implementation. That's to the joint legislative com-
mission on employee relations. They recommend to the appropriate
funding committees, the house appropriations and the senate fi-
nance committees, how much should be appropriated in that cur-
rent budgeting year. And then that feeds into the normal appro-
rriations process that they'd go through every 2 vears in the State
egislature. The way we protected against inte ering with collec-
tive bargaining in that once money is appropriated, it's allocated to

the different bargaining units proportional to the total need, and
then that money is placed on the table and the final distribution of
salary is through the usual collective bargaining process.

We've now been through a full cycle on that. In the fall of 1982
Governor Perpich was elected, and he is a strong supporter of pay
equity, and he recommended that in the budget there should be
money for the first stage of negotiations.

There was general agreement at that time that if we implement-
ed over a 4-year period, that would be a reasonable phasein. The
total cost had been estimated as $26 million. That represents an
amount equivalent to 4 percent of the payroll.

So essentially our implementation program—assuming that the
coming legislative session appropriates a similar amount—will be
over a 4-year iperiod, usin% an amount that is equivalent to 1 per-
cent of payroll each year for 4 years, to bring up the female-domi-
nated occupations.

That in fact did hag;:)en. In fact, interestingly enough the legisla-
ture had to go the Governor one better and appropriated more
than had been budgeted for the ap rogriated amount, equivalent to
1% percent of payroll for each of the Is.

That money was appropriated. It was allocated to bargaining
units. We bargained in the spring of 1983, and came to a successful
conclusion in the contracts. The results are that a‘pproximately 151
job classes got pay equity increases. These are female-dominated
job classes, but of the people who've received increases about 10
percent of them were men.

- About 8,000 of our employees received increases. The average
amount over the biennium is about $1,600, and the people who ben-
efited the most were the clerical workers and the health care non-
professionals, because there are large numbers of women who work
in those occupations, all of whom were underpaid.

As I say, it went very smoothly and very well, and we anticipate
that in the coming legislative session we will be able to finish that
part of the equalization for State employees.

Before I close I'd like to just mention that in the 1984 session,
because of the State’s very positive exferience. there was a bill
passed which extends pay equity to all local units of government.
All 436 school districts, 855 cities and 87 counties, plus miscellane-
ous metro districts and special districts, are now covered by a Local
Government Pay Equity Act which basically requires local govern-
ments to institute a job evaluation system, to develop statistics on
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the number of male and female classes, to measure any salary dis-
parities, to estimate the cost of equalizing, to report to our depart-
ment next fall.

We will report to the State legislature on what the implications
are for the local units to implement pay equity, and then the local
units are required to have a plan in order to establish pa[\; equity.

It's too early to know how well that will work, although I must
say we've been delighted that in going around the State there
seems to be a good understanding of the need for this. People often
say it's long overdue. Local rnments do not like mandates from
the State of any sort. It could be motherhood and the flag and they
wouldn't like it and certainly if it's somethin&-that costs money
they don't like it. But I'm ly heartened by the fact that in gen-
eral, not everybody, the response has been very, very positive. So
we're vptimistic that the local governments will be ‘an extension
from the State, and that Minnesota can have more widespread
equity and fairness for women.

Thank you.

[The statement of Commissioner Rothchild follows:}

STATEMENT oF NiNA RorucHiLo, CoMMISSIONER, DEPARTMENT Of EMPLOYER

REraTiONs, SAiNT Paur, MN
Minnesota state government has about 34,000 full-time emrloyaea worki
more than 1,800 job classifications. State em are [

ing in
p!%yees the Public

ployment Labor Relations Act, which defines 16 bargaining unitsbgased along occu-

tional lines. Eleven unions represent these units, with six of the unita represented

g; the American Federation of State, County and Municipal Empioyees (AFSCME).

About 86 percent of the employees in state government are covered by collective
bargaining agreements.

In 1979, Hay and Associates, a personnel consulting firm, and the Department of

Employee Relations established a job evaluation system to measure the content of

fbsinmwsewme.ﬂneﬂgymmmigmpmntstojohbmed_mfwr : (1)

now-how, (2} , {3) accountability, and (4) working conditions. The
"value” of a job is determi by adding up the point value for each of the factors.
E‘flﬁf of designing and implementing the Hay job evaluation system was about

In October 1981, = task force was established by the legislative advisory Council
on the Economic Status of Women to study pay practices for male and female em-
ployees in mu::nl:e.oﬂuummmmmdmumms&m.
representatives the Department ployee Relations, union representatives,
and members of the public. Using the Hay job evaluation system, the study docu-
mented salary disparities between male-dominated and female-dominated job. clasees
and recommen that the legislature aw money to eliminate the despari-
ties. The estimated one-year cost for full .mplementation was $26 million, an
amount which is equivalent to four percent of the state’s payroll.

In 1482, the state legislature chnnged the
to. (1) establish a policy to provide “equitable compensation relationships between
female-dominated, male-dominated, balanced classes of employees in the execu.
tive branch,” and (2) establish a procedure for making comparability adjustmenta.

Bmeunry!ofodd—numbeWtheCommhomofEmpbyaeRehﬁm
submits a list of female-dominated classes which are paid less than other classes

full salary equalization.

The Legislative Commission on Employee Relations, recommends an amount to be
appropriated for comparability adjustments to the House Appropriations Committee
ang tnh&Senne ﬁnsnc:é}ommmee.h o o

unds are appropriated through the usual legislative process for comparability
justments. These funds are within the snlag:upplemen!, but ma&ebe used only for
sala ualization for the job classes on list submitted by Commissioner.
A W oproprinted fonds sre. aigedto tos &t e LreaETY. oportional

PP i unds are zasi to ifferent ining units proport} to
the tom"c:n of implementing pay equity for the persons in the job classes repre-
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sented by that unit The actual distribution of salary increases is negotiated through
the usual collective bargsining process.

In Jan 1883, the Department of Employee Relations submitted to the legiala-
ture list of temale-dominated occupations which were underpaid in relation to the
average for male-dominated classes at the same point level. The legislature
ed seporately frome funde Sioaon Qa&mlm adjustrments for o1 Sote

tely from appropria i ts state
employees. If a similar amount is appropriated in mmv equity will be imple-
mented within four years.

All union contracts have now been signed. Some of the results of collective bar
gaining on pay equity are as follows:

A t!l.m2;5m’ lm . pd :iqm%uﬂm :

t emp recei eq ts.

Alldb\eclerkialwrkmmdmfdgehmm\mem oyevs will receive on
average approximately $1,600 over the biennium as a result of pay equity.

In 1984, the legislature passed a bill equity to local government:
cities, counties, achool districts, and others. The hill requires esch political subdivi-
sion to establish equitable com tion relationships between female-dominated,
maledominated, and bulancedm using the samwe definiticns as the state em-
R ' E:d" establish ety plan“:hn;d.job evalut;temm dﬁ;log::
equity study, ish s pay equit . mm to nt
Relati?ns landl the legislamre:}y &mber 1985, bill also ‘;fm:hudeu some gmtcc
tions for local governments providing a “grace period” ree years during
which the results of the job evaluation study is defined as private data. Results of
the job evaluation system also may not be used as evidence of discrimination under
state law during this period.

Ms. Oaxar. Well, thank you very much. What I'd like to do is
conclude the ganel and then ask you questions. I also would like to
welcome to the panel Representative Philip Riveness. Thank you
very much for being here, Representative.

Barbara, would you like to—I hope you don't mind if I call you
by your first names. | mean no disrespect, but somehow along the
Line I feel as if I've known you a long time. It's nice to have you

ere.

STATEMENT OF BARBARA BEERHALTER, COMMISSIONER,
DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY, STATE OF MINNESOTA

Ms. BeertaLTER. Thank you very much, Madam Chair, Senator.
It's a pleasure to have the opportunity to appear before your sub-
committee, and I thank you for having asked me to participate.

I will be taking a little bit different approach from Commissioner
Rothchild. The Minnesota Department ~¢ Economic Security has
particular interest in pay equity, as it relates to our own personnel,
to the impact on a‘)overty ps within the State, and in relation
to the occupational research conducted by the department.

Approximately 2,506 persons work for the department of econom-
ic security. When the State pay equity law went into effect in July
1983, 695 persons were directly affected by changes in the pay
scale. The changes were well received within our department.

Increases for clerical staff and other service workers were accept-
ed as a matter of fairness. The elimination of sex-based wage dis-
crimination for State employees was seen as an important step in
the State commitment to justice and equality.

At this point I have not received any negative reports on the con-
cept of the law or the way in which it was implemented. Although
pay equity is an economic issue, it is also a family and rty
issue. We are increasingly aware of the complex relationsgip be-
tween jobs and poverty.
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We are aware, for example, of the following: more than 85 per-
cent of employable adults igjoor families generally work 27 weeks
;_:r moremr,mabout f of these work full time. The critical

actor is evel of earnings, not simply jobs.

Another factor, a disproportionate number of breadwinners in
female-headed households, almost one in four families, have in-
ﬁzmesbelowthepoverty level as documented by the 1980 census

ta.

That compares to poverty levels of less than 15 percent for male-
and couple-headed households. A combination of lower earnings for
women generally and fewer wage earners in families headed by
women contribute to low incomes and high poverty rates for this

group.

Overall, more than 24,000 female-headed families in our State
are living in poverty, and 20,000 of those families have children.
The kinds of jobs and earnings available to women become an in-
crmingely important factor in the reduction of poverty.

The department of economic security is responsible for a number
of assistance programs for low-income persons in Minnesota, from
energy assistance to employment and trai

In the long run, we expect job :
the means for low-income persons, in
holds, to rise above the poverty line. Two
help the economically disadvantage

of those programs that

ged are the Job Training Partner-
ship Act and the Work Incentive Program [WIN].
nt data from these programs indicates the current status of

wage differentials between men and women as they are placed in
Jjobs. Comparative data from the WIN Program shows that the time
of entry into permanent unsubsidized jobs, there was an averzge of
$1.25 difference between the hourly wag® for men and women in
both fiscal years 1983 and 1984.

In 1983 the starting wage of $5.90 an hour for men, $4.59 for
women. In fiscal year 1984, $6.91 an hour for men, $4.78 an hour
for women. Well, averages tell us one thing; the variety and types
of jobs tell us another. I've attached a sample of the kinds of jobs
obtained by men and women through the Job Training Partnership
Act during the first 9 months of the program.

Placements for women did run from a high of $25 an hour for a
carpenter contracwsr to just above the minimum wage for cooks
and clerks. In a wider context, the clustering of women in a limited
number of occupations, many of which are low paying, indicates a
need for continu «d movement in the direction of pay equity.

In 1982, data shows that women dominated 25 occupations: 99.1
percent of the secretaries, 98.3 percent of the cleaning and house-
hold service workers, 97.8 percent of the registered nurses, 86 per-
cent of the clerks, 84.5 percent of the elementary school teachers.

Mostofthmejobarein?uwthﬁelds.andshouldarguefor
better pay if we are simply looking at supply and demand. But
more than supply and demand is involved in fields. Historic
earning patterns which were accepted as a8 matter of fact in the
past play a key role in the current pay scale for these occupations.

Looking to the future, we pre economic employment out-
looks. We're in the midst of up&atli:g our outlook for 1990, but
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based on the outlook from 1980 to 1985, clerical workers, the larg-
est category of workers also growing at the fastest rate.

Service workers, to surpass the number of professional,
technmlandm workers, i j%btbemdwxllbe occﬂ:xe-
pational group.: greatest number openings wi in
clerical field, closely followed by service occupations.

Even though we haven’t that 1990 outlook yet, it's my under-
sundingfmmstaﬂ't.hatﬂwtmndswillbesimﬂar,althwghata
slighﬂyslowermteofmwth.Sincethisisthemae.thepayequity
issueisoertaintommainanimpoﬁantissuethmughoutthe

Although we do not have comparative data for all jobs, it is im-
portant to note that, in the aggregate, males esrn approximately
twice as much as females. Specifically, 1980 census data indicates
that males had annual earnings for full-time work of $17,433 com-
pared to $9,089 for females, and annual earnings for part-time
work for males of $6,008 compared to $3,572 for females.

An example of pay differences for some occupations in the metro-
politan area are: warehouse workers in 1984: male, $11.85 an hour:;
female, $7.52; and shipping packers in 1984: male, §7.77 an hour;
female,.$6.74. In fields such as computer programming in the man-

puter operators it was less—$17 a month.

Some other examples are included in attachment 2.

Whatever the differences now, the important factor is that there
is a growing awareness of the fact that pay differences are unequal
and unfair. I feel there is a growing acceptance of the idea that pay
equity simply means that people should receive comparable wages
for jobs requiring comparable skill, responsibility and effort.

We need to deal with the pay equity issue. It's a matter of fair-
ness. It's a matter of responsibility on the part of Government
policy and employers and the public. To the extent that it is not
achieved, the Government subsidy for these employers and workers
will not diminish. It may grow.

It will grow and continue through welfare payments, through
child care and food stamps, through social services, through an-
other generation of youth in poverty, through weatherization and
fuel assistance programs, through training and retraining costs,
and through the impact on the economy of little, if any, disposable
income by this large number of families.

Thank you.

l(]'l'he] attachments to the statement of Commissioner Beerhalter
follow:
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Attacmant €3
Typical Occapations JTPA Participests
fore Placed I» mid Eatry damrly e
by Selected Sevvice Delfvary Aress
October §, 190 - Jew 30, 198¢
NALE FENALE
AREA OCCUPAT 1OR/WASE OCCUPATION/MASE
1. Rural W CEP Assembler $5.0v Assestler 4.8}
(Detrott Lakes, M) Bartender 4.10 Sartender 4.5
Conk 4.13 Coak 3.82
Mochine Operator 4.80 Nachine Qperator 3.
Sates Clerk 3.43 Sales Clerk LS
Sales Person 3.a Sales Person Ly
Total Placed ™ 564

Exewplary: Feemle placed os Tescher in Litchfield Pudlic School at $14.36/hoyr,
Fowale placed as Meavy Equipment Operstor at Solander Comstruction In Nastings

at $8.00/vour

2. City of Winneapolis Cashier $3.62 Cashier .
Cook 3.4 Cook 3.6
Carpenter Apprentice 7.33 Carpeater Apprentice 7.83
Kitchen Morker LX) Secretary 5.59
Janitor 4.52 Typist .8
Metal Unit Assambler 4.90 Stenographer 4.8
; Bagger 4.09 furse Atde 5.24
Painter 7.8

Tots) Placed 253 198
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o]

3. City of St. Paul

Tota! Placed

Cxemplary: Femalas placed as:

Males placed as:

4. Anoxa County

Tutal Plaged

148

Attachment #1 {comt.;

NALE FEMALE
OCCUPAT 10M/WAGE OCCUPATIOR/weE
Tradesmpn /Elec- $8.50 Assandler $%.20
trictan, Sheet Cloricat 4.50
Metal Worker) furse AMde &30
Construction Kitchen Atge 4.20
Comtruction 7.50
Laborer
£lectro-Nechanical 6.2% Oompstic 4.00
Technictan
Materfals Handler 6.00
Janitor 6.00

108 238

Legal Atde ($8.40/hour),
Vomen's Advocate (§7.14), snd
Carpanter Contractor ($25.00).

Diese! Mechanic ($10.00),
Construction Ladorer ($13.00),
Sheet Netal Morker (310.41).

Machinist $8.80 Machinige 9.9
(o .74 Cook n
{aborer 4,02 Ladorer 4.36
Janitor 4,54 Janttor 4.02
Nurse Aide 4,50 Nurse Atde 5.00
Trecx Driver 5.1% Secretary 4.9
Patinter 6.9 Receptionist 4.87
I 187

Prepared by MW t. of Economic Security
Stats Job Tratntng Office
October, |
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Attachment #2

mp)s - 5t. Paul - Selected Occupetion by Sex®

ale female

198) 1384 1583 1984
Messenger 787 924 802 882
Order Clerk 1328 1183
Computer Prog. Bus. Wfg. 2m 2199 1911 1900
Computer Operator 1338 1380 1336 1363
Electronic Tech. 1878 il 1566 1664
Drafeer i1} 143 1408
WareMusemen 11.85/0r 1.52/nr
Shipping Pacher 1.77/ne 6.74/hr
Suards S.34/hr $.55/0r 4.7 5.40/Nr
Oraer Fillers 9.83/hr 8. 4/0r

*{nformation from special surveys concuctsd in 1983 and 1984, The wege data s Dased
on a 40 hour wort week from monthly payroll data that wes provided by sample
establishments to the Bureau of Labor Statistics.

Prepared by MN Dept. of Economic Security
Resesrch and Sug:u:;l Services Office
T,
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Ms. Oaxas. Thank you very much, Commissioner. OQur next wit-
ness is Representative Simoneau.

STATEMENT OF STATE REPRESENTATIVE WAYNE SIMONEAU OF
DISTRICT 51-B, STATE OF MINNESOTA

Mr. SimoNEAU. Good morning, and thank you for inviting me. |
was fortunate enough to bump into Representative Phil Riveness.
Phil authored the legislation for local units of government. | au-
thored the State legislation on comparable worth, and he was here
on :ther business, I invited him in. You may wish to have his in-
sight.

Ms. OAxAR. Sure.

Mr. SiMmonNEAU. Let me first mention two documents that I dis-
tributed for the committee, and I think there's enough copies for
the audience. The first is a report from the Hubert Humphrey In-
stitute of Public Affairs’ “Women, Public Policy and Development
Project,” by Arvonne Fraser, familiar to all of us for her long work
in women's issues.

It's four peges, none of which makes very pleasant reading, be-
cause it doesn’t contain a very pleasant message for us, but let me
turn to page 4 on the first paragraph and quote this:

“Women will be poorer, will work more, and will more likely be
sole supporters of children. As a consequence, children will be
poorer.

That is not the summary of this piece, but | would tell you that
it is not a very pretty picture. It's dated August, and I would have
had original copies for all of you, but when I called I discovered
that they charged for them, and in the interest of fiscal responsibil-
ity, I simply plagiarized them and copied them and distributed
them for you.

I point out one more thing, that these are not simply observa-
tions frivolously made at some closeted institution, but rather the
sources are Bureau of the Census, Department of Commerce, the
Bureau of Labor Statistics, Congressional Caucus for Women's
Issues, and U.S. Commission on Civil Rights.

The funding came from the Pillsbury Foundation, IDS, Commu-
nitg{ gel\;elopment Program, Northwest Area Foundation, and Gen-
eral Mills,

It was put together thoughtfully, and it contains a message for
legislators. The next one is my observations on comparable worth.

Ms. OAxAR. May | just say that unless there's an objection, we’ll
Eut Arvonne Fraser's paper in our record. We're very familiar with

er in Washington, and she does excellent work, and this seems
like a very fine paper to add to our whole hearing.

Mr. SimoNEau. | would appreciate that, as I know Arvonne
Fraser would also.

Ms. OAxaRr. Sure.

Mr. SimonEAU. Thank you.

The next one is a single sheet which is a kind of an outline of my
thoughts, and I believe you would also use them in terms of the
kind of persuasion that legislators would have to have among one's
colleagues in order to pass something as sensitive as an issue of
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com;;_rable worth, both the study side of it and the implementa-
tion of it.

And let me just quickly go through it. My definition of “com -
ble worth” and the problems with it is “the value of an employee
to an employer when measured by skill, effort, resPomibility and
working conditions, and basing wages on that value.’

That perhaps is an oversimplification, but it is nonetheless what
I hold, and what I have I think, effectively among my col-
leagues. How did we get here? Well, we do know—and it is undis-
puted—that women earn 60 cents for every dollar that men earn.
There is no question.

We think it has slipped under that. In fact, 59 cents is the most
recent figures that I have seen and have heard used. It comes from
a tradition of male dominance and perhaps began in ancient times
by a military hierarchy which the Roman Empire of course used
veEy effectively.

ntirely maledominated and vertical in this kind of authority.
And when you have male dominance, you only have one other
group to dominate, and that’s females. Religion quickly copied it, it
worked so well, amazingly well, for the warriors in old times, and
had a maledominated religious institution, which was quickly
copied then—as we move from an agricultural society into a busi-
ness—into an industrial society that needed business and
ment, and it worked so well for religion, and was working very well
for the military, it had begun already in education, and you might
as well use that same concept then in business, which took a firm
foothold, and we have then today male-dominated institutions,
hierarchies from top to bottom, with men when the result is what
do ycu have left on the bottom but women?

And so this has been with us, and then began the institutional-
ized, or the structural kinds of problems that push women into the
sorts of jobs that we see today.

Women don’t enter jobs where there's male dominance, but enter
into jobs that through peer pressure, and through their education,
the kinds of persuasion that some of our early education gave us to
move into those kinds of jobs which were, unfortunately, jobs avail-
able;‘ that didn’t pay much, didn't have much for benefits attached
to them.

There's also areas of employment closed to women, closed not be-
cause of a deliberate intentional prohibition against it, but because
there were fields of employment that weren’t sensitive to special
neﬁds of women, pregnancy, for one, transportation needs, for an-
other.

The flip side is that there were jobs open for women that, as |
mentioned, didn't have benefits, paid minimum wage, worked part
time, short hours, perhaps had access to mass transit to get people
there. Where do we go, then, from this point? 4

Well, 1 am fond of evaluating jobs. The State had an evaluation
system in it. | trust that system is unbiased, but when one evalu-
ates jobs, look for bias and the factors that go into making that
evaluation. At that point then, as the State did, one can determine
fields of employment that are female-dominated and that are male-
dominated, and then begin to make the kinds of financial adjust-
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ments to close that gap, based on the worth that was just deter-
mined by the evaluation system.

There's more to it in my mind: hiring practices of employers, for
example. If employers istently go to educational facilities that
graduates only men in that field, that’s all they'll surely will hire.
So that hiring practices, whether it's by recruitment company or
directly through the employer, have to be sensitive to trying teo
bring women into the sorts of positions that perhaps were tradi-
tionally male-dominated, but through the changing attitudes of
folks now can easily and are easily accessed by women.

PROMOTING WOMEN

The employers have to be sensitive—and this is public and pri-
vate employers alike—to promotion opportunities and not deny
promotions because of, for example, pregnancy leaves, or of some
other special needs. Those have to be built in.

The institutionalized side is, “Well, you missed a year’s work and
therefore people moved ahead of you in terms of that opportunity.”
That cannot be part of the thinking of our management in the
eighties. Providing educational opportunities for women within
their employment, and educational opportunities when technologi-
cal changes occur which either leaves that job requiring less people
to move into it, or simply is the en of the life cycle of that kind of
an industry or business or purpose of employmen. that employers
have to be sensitive to retraining women the same as they are re-
training men.

Also important is transportation, car pool availability, bus trans-
portation, safety in transportation. The employer isn't apt to pro-
vide a safe bus stop, but the employer can adjust the hours of
working women so that the bus stop is at a safer time of day, for
example.

Work schedules, flextime, and mobility within companies, shared
time, day care availability, whether it's employer-sponsored or Gov-
ernment-sponsored, is obviously becoming a critical need and has
to be incorporated into that.

You have heard, then, our Minnesota history. I will not dwell on
that, but I would then remind committee that Representative Rive-
ness is here. He did author the local units bill, and you may wish
to hear from him, or he'd be happy to respond to questions.

Thank ynu.

{The articles follow:)
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Arvonne Fraser. Servor Fellow and Prosect Disector (812} 376-9785
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August, 1984

WORKER, MOTHER, WIFE
The Future of Todsy's Girls

Cgrrent trends and Cansus data point to a very different tuture for todsy‘s girls,
Society and many parents expect thew to grow up to be wives, mothers and sometime

worters. 11 trends indicate the reality will de differsmt, They will be workers,
mothers and wives, in that order.

Later marriage, smaller femilies, ristng divorce and remarriage rates, longer life
spans, and changing ecaonomic conditions have all driven women out of the home and
into the petd work force. Today, the aversge 20-year-0ld woman c€in expect to spend
close to 0 years im the patd labor force. The woman of the futs < will dbe self-
supporting such of her life, contridbute to the financia) support :f her children,
and be responsidle for her retirement and old age.

in 1900, 4 20-year-0ld white woman could expect to spend 18 yeurs in childbearing,
be widowed at 52, live to age 64, and die before her last child left home. At
that time, 20% of all American women held jobs outside the home.”

By 1980, ¢ 22-yesr-0ld married white woman could expect to have at Teast one child
pefore she 1s 40, 1ive to age 79, and run & §7% change of being divorced. {Twenty-
ten was the average aqe of marriage for womew fn 1580.) In 1981, 2 out of ) wives
worted autsice the home at least part of the year, and 60% of the full-time
nomemakecs were over 45 years old,

in Mar. . 1388, 62% of women aged 16-64 were tn the work force. 443 of labor
frecp Larticipants wes @ wumen, and 53T of all women were in the labor force.

*oday, almost 551 of U.S. children have “working” sothers -- 59% of Black children,
§3% of white. One out of every five chifdren lives with a single parent -- usuatly
a mpther.

Tensus 35Ts uswally 3o mo® include farm wives as workers unless they have off-
€3rm jobs. Alsg, the percentage of women who work 15 based an 411 wowmen over
age 16, including women over age 65.
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RS dren, sad mory Coudles divore

Fingty sercent of a1l 6.5. wamew marry at least onca dafore the of .
Of those 905 who marvy, S will have at least one child. o v

In 1950, 9% of U.S. woumn hed never married; today 1t 1s only 65, Yet lower
Froportions of wemsn heve Bosw Tisted as curvgntly sarried fn asch cawsss since
1950. In that yesr, 67% of all 4€uit wonee ware marvind; n 1980, enly 59%.

Sotwaen 1950 and 1980, chillessnass daciined dramgtically--fram 205 to 6.

in 1965, married white waen 2 18-24 could axpect te have 3.1 childvren,
Sy the late 1970's, this rate :: dropped to only 2 chiidren.

In 1903, whits wousn averaged 71.4 birtha per 1,000, Blacks 835.4, aad Nispanics
mmmn ‘-::‘ md'c‘nt ﬂ;::h. Mp.m, " 1 &n:a .-.' births per 1,000, Righ school

. college tes 6§3.1. 1 risg is {ncreasing among
wmen I8 their J0's as are out-of-mdlock Dirths. " "

The divorce rate more thew doubled betwesw 1963 and 1978, T, ‘s estimmtes
are thet 1/2 of al) marrfa ontaved nto since the 1970's will or have ended
in divorce. fn the Tats 1970's, the rate of romrrisage surparsed the rete of
first mrrisges (129 remarriages per 1,000, compsred to 83 first marrikges).

Womin wort sore asd Toager

Is addition S0 Mousework and chi1d carg, WP10MENt outside the heme Nas increased
dramatically for women, In 1950, 875 of U.S. man ware {n the paid lador force,
3% of the women. Setwemn 1947 and 1960, the sumbder of womer in the peid Tabor
force facreasad by 173%, the mmber of man by 43X,

from 1961-81, womin accownted for 615 of ewtrants into the labor force and sre
axpected to constitute sn aven larger share in the future. Some experts predict
thet womn will constitute two-thirds of the growth In the Tabor force during
this decade, snd that they will spemd close to 50% of their sdult 11fs in the

wrs force.

Women earm about 53¢ for every $1 men sarm nationwide. In Mimnesota 1t 1s S7¢.
Fouar Nireetots wmen work full-time or yrar-rownd, but nors Minnesots women
are in the paid work force thin the sational average.

Working wives, working mothers

Todey. DOth parents are earmers in §0% of all marrted coubles with children
wnder age 18, Two-earner fawiliss are the financlally successful fasiifes.
Thay earn three times that of female-headed famfliss.

In 199°, working wives averaged 433 of what their husbhaads sarned. Whes both
werkea full time, yeur-round. vives earmed 62% of what their husbends did. One
out of three working wives in 1981 were clerical workers, with average ®amings
of $8,%00. One out of four were fn professional or managerial work, averaging
$12,200. Husbands in this latter category averaged $28,230.

55% of 211 working wives in 1331 had ot laast ona minor child in the home.
458 of 41! preschoolers 1n 1983 had working mothers,
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8lack children in two-parent famtlfes were more 1ikely to Mve & working sother;
Hispanic children Tess 11kely than efther wifte or Black to Mve & working mother.
Medfan tncome 1n 1980 for two-parent families with working mother was $28,500 and
$21,300 whan the mothar did not work Outside the home.

la-headed 114

The fastest growiag type of family in the (.5, 15 the famale-headed family. From
1972-82, femnle-hended families incressed 57%, compared to a 10% facrease in other
types, Oivorce, lTowsr remrriage rates for divorced women than for divorced men,
and childran born out of wedlock are mainly responsible.

In 1947, 9.5% of all ¢.5. familfey ware fomale-headed; in 1983, 15.9%. One out
of five children Tives in a femlg-Neaded family today; one out of two children
can expeact to Tive g part of thetr Yives with 2 single parent.

in 1939, 238 of all female-neaded families were fn poverty. In 1980, 47.5% of
Rinnesota femle-headed families with at Teast one child onder age 6 were fn
poverty. In 198), four out of tem Black familias wers femsle-hesded, two out

of ter Kispanic familfes and one out of ten white famtifes. Yet 70% of all women
maintaining familfes are white; 29% Black. Accurate dats on Hispanic families
are 41 fficult to obtain because meny are alsc Included {n data on whites. .

Unsmploysent rates for Black women in 1982 wers sbout twice that of white women.
in 19682, the rate of unewployment for S1ack teemage women wes 473,

Staty percant of womsn maintaining families were in the Tabor force fn March, 1983,
Divorcees have the highest labor participation rates, widows the Towest.

In farch, 1981, 758 of femele-Nousehold hesds who had children over § ysurs of age
ware in the Taber force; 35% of those with preschoolers. B83% worked full time,
863 of those aged 25 to 54 were working full time.

Child support

The average annual total chfld support pa t fn 1978 was $1,799. Between 1978
and 1981 this figure declined 16%. Only 24% of women received the full child
support due in 1978, 4.5 million wommn did not receive child support gayments
dus thea in 1978 end adout 1/3 of thess women had incomes below the poverty line
and were receiving some forw of public assistance.

In 1932, only 59% of the 8.4 wiliion women raising children with an absent father
had been svarded child support peymants. Only 475 of the ¢ million awarded chiid
support were paid the full smoumt in 1983,

Recantly the U. 5. Congress pessed legislation to help states collect child support
payments from delinquent pareats by -RMM::; from wages, 1mposing 1ians on
property, reporting child support dedts to credit agencies, and deducting from
tax refunds. ™e Tagislation covers both nonwel fare and welfare cases.

The fiture -- untess policies change

Sased on current trends, the Tlwws of men and woman will be very staflar. Both
will be workers outside the home for a mjlority of thefr adult Tives. Both will
be prrents. Both are Tikely to have more tian one spouse during a 1ifetime,
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nless policies chenge, the differences DECMEOR TONDTrew's men and wems will g
fa the type asd smownt of work they do, the idMlities thay dear or ynder-
uh.l“m-.twlmodﬂ-hr' Nth{nuin. Yomen will ba
« WiT) work more, aad wi11 more 1ikely Du the sele supporters of chfldren.
a conssquunce, children will bo morer.

Traditionally, frings bemefits of employment heve bean gearsd towsrd protecting
worker sad family. Noman workers have often deen asswmad to heve pro-
tection for thamselves and thetr Childven & busband. Pgmsion

Today, ewployment questions for wamen faciede questions of Neelth care for them-
selves and thatr depamdents. child care, Toave and -mlt{ benefics,
insurence, pansions, tocial sacurity, dtuedf {ty and memploymant. Al decome
vita) when women sarn Tess. live longer and cammot rely ou mrrtage for fimencial
security. 14 care and tion for zl.pu and their children who o
to day care centars are also fasuas for growisg sumber of young woemn
who It work to My suppart thedir fynflfes.

Earnisgs are directly corrgleted to education, but womes mwt be much more hghty
oducated theo men to s comarabls salaries. In 1981, Sustands who Mad mot
Moished Mgh school aarmed more thes wives w0 had more tham fivn yoars of
collage, $15,100 compared to $14.010.

Te challenge for perents, educators. pelicy mekers and the medts s to take the
mwaumm:mimmm-mwu and
polfcies for the futers. Fatluwre to 0 0 s a8 abrogation of responsidility.
Fadlific policy based on nostalgia for & werld thet might Neve Deew is destined

te creste social, ecomomfc political chaos for future gmerstions. .

*e o oen

Sources for this pudlication include:

ican : L4 H in 1980*
[ ) ] rr 10 188, s 3 &XTon Institute
u of the Consus Congressional Cavcus for Women's Issues
rtment of Commren 208-2ad Street. S.E.

Nashington, 0.C. 20233 ashiagton, 0.C. 20003

omgn st Work: X (hartbook: and v

ethiy Labor Neview .S, ssion on (YviT Righes

uresu o hor Jtatistics Nashingtom, D.C. 20825

4.S. Departmet of Labor

Weshingten, 0.C. 212

Comtributors to the women, Public Policy and Development Project are the Pl Vsdury.,
Foundation, I0S Commmity Development Program, and, fn s Jeint projact with wipcg, =
Northwest Ares Foundation, Ganeral #il1s and the St. Paul Companies. Thomas R, Letwan,
an Institute graduste student, wes the program assistant for thts pad!ication,

Thanks are also dum to the Ninnesola Commissfon on the fcomomic Status of Momea
for thetr informetive dats series.
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CONPARABLE WORTH

Definition: Vaiue of an employee to the employer when messured by skill,
eftort, responsibiliry and working conditions

AND

basing wages on that value.

What brought us to the dilemma we find ourselves in today?

o VWomen earn 60¢ for each $1.00 @arned by men

o Tradition of centuries oid male domimance (military,
religion, education)

o All our male dominated hierarchies which “ranked"
men on higher levels than women

o Expansion to business management as we moved from
an agricultural socfiety fo an fndustrial society,
e.g-, chief executive officers (CEOs), boards of
directors, etc.

o Vertical lines of authority in modern society,
including democratic forms of governwment

o Women not entering into fieclds of eaployment which
were traditionally organired for collective bargainingi
fnstcad they entered roles perceived to be "female"
emp loyment

o Peer pressure, tamtl§ education, religion steered
wvomen into these positions (structural, or institution-
alized, causes) -

o Arcas of employment closed to wpmen because of special
concerns, pregnancy, safe tramsportation

-0 Areas of employment open to women because of availability.
part-*ime, minimum wage, no benefits, temporary, created
a structural employment “ghetto” for elder working femsles

Where do we go? Policy making decisions, encouragement, incentives.

o Evaluation of jobs must be unbiased

o Female dominated areas of employment identified and
wages brought up to male dominated levels through
coliective bargaining, employer salary schedules and
a projected period of time

o Hiring practices of emsployers -~ look to educational
institut fons that graduste women tor mew employees
recruitment firms which are sensitive to women in the
work force
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COMPARABLE WORTH (page two)

o Promotion of women to more responsible, higher-
paying jobs
o Prevision of sducational opportuanitfies for womens

tuit ion reimbursement, seminavs, location of training
opportunities, retraining for technological changes

Also, traniportation car pool availabiliry, safe bus
routes, time-of-day employment opportunities

o Work schedulus; tlex-time, mobility within companies,
shared time, Jday care availability

Minnesota leztislative history’

o State employees now under comparable worth adjustments

o Local politica' units under a requirement to evaluate
employces for “"worth,'” make adjustments by 1986

o Public utili.ies, monopolics whose rates are fixed,
should examine employees' values

o Vendor and service oriented employers serving govern-
mental un.ts should be required to have a comparasble
worth statement

o Eveatually all employers will move in that direction

Representat ive Wayne Simoneau
Octohber 18, 1484
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Ms. Oaxar. Thank you very much, Representative. Would you
like to give some of your insights to the committee? We'd love to
P, e Thank you, Madam Chair and Sik

r. ENESS. you, air and Congressman Sikor-
skit.h It's a real pleasure for me to be here to share some thoughts
with you.

I believe that pay equity, or comP&rable worth, is not a trendy
issue. It is not copycat legislation. it's basic economic justice. It's
the issue of the eighties in terms of poverty, and those who have
observed and observed very accurately that 50 percent of the
female-headed households living in poverty would not be there if
th%l;vere compensated for the real value of their work.

t strikes a real resonant chord with me, and I think that’s
why we're here. That's why we care so deeply. Those who opposed
the bill that extended pay equity in this State to local units of gov-
ernment had a series of objections, not all of which I will cite, but a
few, I think, are interesting in terms of our history in this State.

Some said “You'll expose us to suit if you require us to examine
our pay practices in our local units of government. Our employees
will end up suing us.”

Ms. OAkAR. Excuse me, but how well I know that agony. [Laugh-
ter.]

Haven't we heard that before?

Mr. Riveness. And in fact there's an answer. We probably share
the same answer, and that is in fact if you're discriminating right
now, you're already susceptible to suit under title VII and others,
and in fact in Minnesota we went a step further in cooperation
with local units of government, and we said “We will hold you
harmless from suit under State law for a period of about 2 years
while you're doing your analysis.”

Others said the marketplace should set the wages, and that's a
common argument. | enjoy the one in which persons who feel that
they have a real affirmative stance on this issue say “I believe in
making more opportunities available for women to move into male-
dominated classes.”

But the real scenario there is, if we can assume for a second that
there is a finite number of jobs and there is an ebb and flow, if you
have women moving into male-dominated classes, clearly you need
to have men moving into female-dominated classes.

What that says is men would have to go back to school to learn
more in order to earn less unless we change the sgstem. Finally,
and Commissioner Rothchild has already covered this, we had an
objection that—very nice one, and it said “This sounds like a good
concept. We're interested in it. The National League of Cities has a
position on it, and we'll do it voluntarily.”

Clearly, if in Minnesota and other States this was to be done vol-
untarily with the local unit of government by the year 2000, we'll
still probably be discussing pay equity. I think we have a good solid
bill. I think the implementation under the leadership of our staff
has just been excellent.

The monitoring in this State by the League of Women Voters, |
think, will keep some pressure on for a good partnership in this
area, and I'm glad that at the Federal level you're looking to new
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initiatives in this area, and it's a real pleasure for me to be here.
Thank

Ms. Oaxar. Well, thank very much. This panel is so vital to
us because have done wor| andn{ourStateisbeweroﬁ'b&
cause you did do mt thing. I think your experience is very
_im t for ou:l'o ha N .

» A0 you have questions?

Mr. gom Yes, but I'll defer to you.

Ms. Oaxar. OK. Well, whatever way you would want it. This is
your hometown. LLaughter.]

hg:Smom. I'll let you lead the way, and then I'll do the clean-
up batting.

hgs. Oaxar. OK. Good. He usually does, too, by the way. [Laugh-
ter.

Let me just ask Commissioner Rothchild a question or two.
You mentioned in your opening statement that there were an awful
hl)\t of hypotheticals, and Representative Riveness said very similar
things.

One of the points that you made that I th ht was very impor-
tant is that u also increased the salaries of—10 percent of the
individuals who were male.

I think we need more menhfomg into professions like social work
and teaching and nursing. My own in Washington hap-
pens to be male, It was interesting when I interviewed him, along
with the other individuals, the last thing he said is “] hope you
don’t discriminate against me because I ha to be male.”

Mr. Sixorski. He got his job, then? [La ter.)

Ms. Oaxar. He yot it. He was, in my judgment, the best quali-
fied. The reality of it is that very few men go into that kind of
work, and it's very, very important. Everyone knows how impor-
tant secretarial work is to one's office.

Didywdoanykindofastudyonwhomesepeoplewem?ln
other words, were they heads of households, or were they older
women, younger women, older men, younger men?

Had they worked 1 for the State, or just a few years?

Ms. Rorucunio. No, Chair, the workers who actua{.l}v re-
ceived increases were probably a very representative sample of cur
State workers. As | say, were people in 151 different ﬂ class-
es. The ones that were eligible were by the nature of the class,
so that you're deslingwitht.hes&uctureofthejobclmsymm
rather than with individuals.

Somyassumptionisthatthoaethatactuallyreceivedthein-
creaseswouldingeneralreﬂectthegeneralworkpopulaﬁon. I'd
like to say further that essentially what we’re trymg to do is elimi-
nate the dual wage structure. I mean, we found a ear dual wage
structure, where malejobsﬁeMedtoamﬁermndasalarypmc—
tice line, female jobs were all below that line, and in fact formed a
segmteandnotequalline.becam it was well below.

we’reclmingthatwmgnp.Ourmmpﬁonisthatmyou
have a single wage system, that that will do more to en-
coumgeaninwgmtionbisjobclamif men and women are
doing jobs than when you have a dual wage structure.

Simply, you cannot expect men, as Representative Riveness says,
togomtolowerpqyingjobsiftheyhavemopﬁonofﬂwhigber
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paying jobs. So we think that it's not an either-or. I know some of
the opponents say “Well, this will do away with affirmative action,
in tlx'ing to encourage women to go into nontraditional jobs."”

I don't see it as an either-or. I see it as helping to break down
the stereotypes of work once you have a single wage system, based
gg the value of the work rather than on the gen-ler of the incum-

nt.

Ms. Oaxagr. Did you have any difficulty in your study with
taking as a whole the blue-collar and whitecollar workers and
evaLuting them in general, rather than exclusively separating the
two’

Ms. RotHcHiLp. Madam Chair, we use the Hay system for all our
{:)b classes, from the person who sweeps floors to the Governor. |

now that's another argument. In fact, Fortune Magazine in their
article on comparable worth had a full-page glossy picture of apples
and oranges.

Ms. Oakar. I remember that. Go on.

Ms. RorucHiLb. And they say that you cannot compare apples
and oran?x In fact, you can. You can com them on the
number of calories, you can compare them on the amount of vita-
min A, the moisture content, the weight.

There are common characteristics to apples and oranges. There
are common characteristics to jobs, common to all jobs, whether
the Governor or anybody, and those are the charactenstics that are
measured through a job evaluation system.

So we had a single system for all workers, and I must say there’s
simply no way you can do com le worth unless you apply the
same standarss of value to all gfjobe in your o ization.

Right now we have standards of value. We call them dollar bills.
That's a numerical weighting that we put on jobs. Unfortunately,
we put that weighting more for men's jobs than women's jobs, and
this is a way to try and get away from that.

Ms. OAxar. Thank you.

Commissioner Beerhalter, you also mentioned aomethixg-—- an-
other area that I'm very, very interested in. Congressman Sikorski
and I are active in something called the Northeast-Midwest Coali-
tion. One of the goals of our coalition in this last Congress and the
next Congress is training and employment.

I happen to cochair one of the task Forces related to that issue.
Do you see a relationship between job tiaining, the Job Training
and Partnership Act, job training in general, for example, and the
issue of pay equity?

Ms. BEERHALTER. As you know, under the new Job Training Part-
nership Act, Governors have the responsibility to set goals for how
the programs are operated in local areas, but the local areas have
the opportunity to tailor those to the specific economic conditions
and unemployed or underemployed workers they have in their
aress.

In Minnesota, as I'm sure in many others, women have been a
priority target group. Although they do not have the 40 percent
set-aside that youths do and no monetary set-aside, there’s been a
very strong move to gather a management information system that
will tell us who's being served, what kind of training they are get-
ting, and what kinds of jobs they are going into.
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At the State level, there is a very strong commitment to make
sure that there is not training for jobs that aren't going to be
there, also trying to overcome some of the sex bias in training.

This requires a commitment at the local level from the local pri-
vate industry council and from the local educational institutions.
Some of the higher educational institutions in the vo-tech schools,
the community colleges, that do a large amount of the training
under the Job %‘mining Partnership Act have had difficulties them-
selves in moving into this new and changing society, determining
what kind of courses are valid for the continuation and which are
not.

And this of course gets into who are their staff, what i-ind of
training can they do? I believe there have been strong vtrides
taken in Minnesota in recognizing that need within the higher edu-
cation community in the last few vears, the same as there has been
growing within the employment and training community. .

We certainly aren't there, but we are starting to get data out of
both the training programs like job training partnership, and the
vocational schools to give us a better idea on how well we're doing,
if we're making any progress and how fur we need to go.

Ms. Oakar. Thank you.

To either or both of the State representatives, how did you
answer the question that reclassifying and paying female-dominat-
ed occupations would make the State go bankrupt. or cost millions
and millions of dollars?

That's the argument we hear. We're going to contribute to this
deficit, which is already enormous.

Mr. Simoneau. Madam Chair, really in several ways. First comes
strategy. The commissioner and several of us decided that it would
be best to pass the bill that simply outlined what ought to occur in
a future year. :

The bill then didn't need an appropriation atiached to it. We
passed that in 1982, but we outlined what should occur for the next
round of collective bargaining. So when it didn’t have an appro-
priation, the question of dollars—said “What'll it cost? Well, it
might cost §40 million. Well, how are you gomng to distribute that?”

Well, we're going to do it over time. We didn't put a fixed date to
accomplish a specific goal. Through our discussions and presenta-
tions on the bill, we said that we can probably make these adjust-
ments in two bienniums, 4 years.

We said that it looks at this point that it'll cost— 1 think it was
$40 million—to make the total correction.

Ms. Oaxar. What was the total budget for payroll”

Mr. SimoNEaU. At that time it was just under $1 billion, I think
about $840 million or §950 million of payroll going vut.

Ms. OAKAR. It was a lot of money, but it was proportioned.

Mr. SimoNeau. Well, it was not a large smount in terms of
saiary adjustments that we were talking about.

Ms. OAKAR. Sure.

Mr. SimonNEAU. So from that point of view, the strategy of pass-
ing a bill without the appropriations on it and then the second is
that when you did sit down to distribute the money, you didn't
have to draw it all out and put it in, but rather you took a part of
it and you gave it to the collective bargaining process to go over.

AT7-18C 0 - B, - 11 161




168

In that terms, I think our strategy in that kind of long-range
planning worked very well.

Ms. OaxAR. Sounds like it really does.

Representative Riveness, did you want to comment?

Mr. Rivenkss. Madam Chair, I would have two comments on
that. First of all, the example of the Washington State case tells us
that the cost of not implementing can be very, very high.

And second, this issue probably was the one mort used by local
units of government to try to kill this bill. We would have repre-
sentatives of some of theaew associa 2&'%1-011 saying, ;Ié to immplemeth:::
pay equity were to cost 10 percent in coun i
woulfl%e the bill.”

Ifitweretoeost%pemnt,thiswouldbethebﬂl..\ndtheway
we really countered that was to show that from our understanding
ofpmcegen:hin Minn eeotamand;l;delmhezw‘ reintheofcoun .tha;,
pay equity adjustments ave percent of pa s 8N
we kemaying that and kept encouraging people about that.

MlWe one dex:mple cle a citythz;ring xml lmted pay equity tl;
innesota, and it cost 1 percen payro ieve equity.
Anﬁ:oothatwasykindofour - the i
. OAkAR. You were mentioning various arguments you
used in defending your pay equity proposal. We've heard them all
as well, some of which are so ou ish. I know the argument
about the marketplace. Fortune magazine used it in an article on
pay equity, claiming that the market will just take its toll and cor-
rect the situation.

That was the same argument, you know, used for slavery, and
S e h hear the of do

it's interesting how we repetition of arguments do#n,
th h our country’s history. Gerry, you must be very proud of
your State in what they did, and the isadership I know you provid-
ed. I'd like to turn the questioning over to you.

Mr. Sixorsxi. you.

Where are we in relationship to other States in terms of State
anl:ld local action?My de Co tha

r. RivEnEss. understanding, Congressman, is t we were
the first State to pass a local pa{g?uitybﬂl. 1 think there are some
30 States that are in some leve rmgre& with regard to imple-
menting pay equity at the State level.

But I think we were kind of on the cutting edge of extending this
to the local level, which is both exciting and also certainly prob-
ler&aﬁc. t')?ecause you know, you're carving new territory.

ayne

Mr. SiMONEAU. Yes.

Madam Chair and Con . Minnesota was the first State to

it, but since then I think it's in excess of 20 that are now look-
ing at it. For example, Ohio is in the process of completing a pay
eqm'ltly bill. Ohio is completing a pay equity bill and implementing
a collective- ining process.

Ms. Oaxar. at’sngecause we have s new Governor.

Mr. SiMonNEav. Yes. [Laughter.)

Ms. OAkAR. Really.

Mr. SiMoNEAU. 've recently passed a PELRA law that will
begin to examine it. We avoided in Minnesota the kind of contro-
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versy that occurred in some cities. P -haps that would indicate
that the larger you are, the easier it is to wo.k with. I'm not sure if
that's going to walk through in all cases, but certainly a large
State like Washington, which [ think is similar in terms of num-
bers of public employees, as I recall, and similar in population, got
themselves in an awful lot of trouble.

There's some interesting reports on that, worthwhile reading,
mostly from an avoidance standpoint. If you want to protect one-
self, you better read the Washington story to find out what they
did wrong, so that doesn't happen to you.

Ms. Oakar. That's right.

Mr. SiMONEAU. But as far as other States, I would guess that
over this next biennium in their implementation we must see half
the States now moving in some comparable worth direction.

Mr. Sixorsk1. Isn't it now the time that they should be, because
as I look at the numbers, the States have some surpluses that they
didn’t have 3 or 2 vears ago. If we have problems with the Federal
deficit affecting interest rates and economic downturn, and the
rest, if we're going to get moving in this area with the dollars back-
ing it up, now is the time for at least the State and locals to be
working on it, since we're not goir g to get better times, in Ststes,
at least.

Mr. SimongaU. | would agree.

Mr. Sikorski. OK.

Nina and Wayne, the collective-bizrgaining process on this, how
did that work? Was it $20 million?

Ms. RorcHiLp. $21.8 million.

Mr. Sikorski. $21.% million.

Ms. RorHcHiLp. We were negctiating contracts, and I think one
of the things that you have tu reully be careful sbout, the oppo-
nents will try to split workers. They will try to pit the traditionally
male jobholders from their female counterparts, and they will start
blaming pay equity for things that management’s been trving to do
forever, which is to try and come in with as low a contract us possi-
ble. so that we were very careful in *he negotinticns ir *hat first
round of bargaining to settle at least our largest con rict, the
AFSCME contract, with what we thought was a fair settlesnent for
all workers.

Then we went back to the table and negotiated th. special set-
a=ide pay equity money. This had been cooperative with the unions
from the very beginning, but I think it's very, very important not
to raise a red flag, “We're going to take away, we're going to lower
wages” in order to rectify wage discrimination.

Mr. Sikorsk1. So you kept the pot separate.

Ms. RotHcHiLp, {t was separate. They were earmarked funds,
und it's like other negotiations and often you have different kinds
of adjustments. Sometimes when you negotiate a contract or give
raises you might have a cost-of-living increase, and th=n maybe a
pot of money for merit increases.

Having two pots of money is not unusual in wage-setting activi-
ties. We just happened to have a pot of money for equity increases.
We did not allow that to interfere with the general wage increases
for all the employees that were collectively bargained.
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Mr. Sixorsx1. And in fact, to turn the argument upside down—
and there you have pay equity being a positive force that everyone
can take credit for, management, the unions, everyone.

I was amazed, Barbara, at the statistics. They're very erful.
Channel 4—WCC0O—is doing a series on working women this week.

I had some contact with them a couple months ago about this
issue, about the fact that Minnesota is way up, and my district in
particular is way up, in terms of numbers of working women.

One of the things they say on the Children, Youth and Families
Committee is that the child care issue—is 80 interwoven with the
pay issue and it's hard to not be frustrated with the lack of

progress. Peog'lﬁ aren’t getting tgajd decent wages, they don't have
the benefits. They don’t have the resources to put into child care.
I'd like you to just comment on that child care issue, how it relates
and why it's important.

Ms. BeerHaLTER. First of all, | would like to demonstrate that
there's been 80 much comment that the reason women are paid
less 80 often is because of part-time work. I think the fact is shock-
ing, that even for full-time workers—full-time male workers aver-
age more than §17,400 a year in Minnesota.

Female full-time workers, $9,000. So that's even for full-time
workers. The disparity is the same for part-time male workers and
part-time female workers. You're absolutely right, and be it in
training programs or employment programs or unsubsidized em-
rlo{ment in the community in general, child care services and the
ack of them is one of the biggest hindrances to getting women into
meaningful jobs or job training programs, ones that because the
are single family headed households, that there aren’t older chil-
dren quite often who are capable of taking care of the children
while there is some training going on.

Child care is a significant need. We have found that with the
substantial changes that have been made. There used to be a lot of
support services available under the old CETA Program and under
the WIN am for AFDC, and in both cases, the successor
JEPA and have extremely limited support of services right
now. And that hinders things.

Ms. Oaxar. They were cut dramatically by the administration,
as you know.

Ms. BeersALTER. Oh, in the last 3% years there have been d-a-
matic cuts.

Mr. Sixorsxi. We lost a child care center in Stillwater. They said
on the board we lost 40 percent of our kids in child care bec~use of
those cutbacks. If the case was that everything was working better,
and people didn’'t have to work, or families were staying together,
so we didn't have as many single-parent head of household type of
kids everyone would say “Hurray.”” But it wasn't that. It was just
that cutbacks forced child care into less desirable situations, some-
times a no-chiid-care situation.

Ms. BeEroALTER. That's one of the reasons that we did make
child care definitely allowable costs under cur State jobs program,
the Minnesota Emergency Employment Development Act, which
has been in effect for the last year and a half, and we nave found
becau ‘e that program was targ;zted primarily to general assistance
hot_chnlds, or households with no income, meaning they did not
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qualify for AFDC or unemployment or anything. the family charac-
teristics of the people eligible for priority placement under the
State jubs program, they didn't intend to have as many children.

And so therefore the cost of child care was not as great as we
had thought, so what our concern now is. if we alter a State com-
mitment to jobs and training in the next upcoming biennium, we
do want to try to target more to the people who were not reache
by this other program. and child care is going to be a significant
issue,

Mr. Sikorski. | was amazed that in new and relatively new pro-
grams, even with an understanding in the mnanagement of those
programs, and a sensitivity toward the issue of equal pay, the per-
vasiveness of discrimination just flows out of it naturally. Your
aumbers, in terms of JEPA and the State program are remarkable.

This is a4 State where we've patted ourselves on the back for
taking the lead in this, but with two relatively new programs, the
Federel and the State program. we still see” that discrimination
show up.

Ms. Berrnairex. From a public policy standpoint we have to re-
member the only cost or dollar figures that we're talking about is
not wh* 4 persor might get paid as a fair wage by a certain em-
ploger. © the cost to the entire society for not paying those
people appropriately through other services, through welfare bene-
fits, through food stamps, child care and the whole scheme.

Health is absolutely a major issue, und is one of the most diffi-
cult ones as far as trying to move women, especially, who may
have children with signficant health problems into the work force,

Finding a way in which to continue health coverage for a sub-
stantial period of time until they get their feet on the floor and are
eligible for some sort of other health care to which they may be
abie to peo “ally contribute is essential.

Mr i~ ikau. And I'll tell you, it's a lot cheaper in those group
sy st . the private sector svstems, than for the Federal and State
rovernments to pay those health benefits. They just show up as a
more economical item.

How does the benetits issue fit in? How do vou factor that into
the equal pay issue?

Ms. Beernarter. I don’t have any statistics with me. but the
lower paying jobs tend to have lower benefits.

Mr Simonkau. That's the problem. The projections for the next
10 years are in low pay, low challenge, and low skill.

Ms. BeerRHALTER. It's a substantial and sCary issue.

Mr. SimonkAU. Yes.

Ms. BEERHALTER. I meuan you're dealing with a deficit. We're
trying to avoid another deficit in the future at the State level. The
local governments are trying to reduce their level of debt service
and debt. and it's not a problem that anyone can solve by shoving
it cff on someone else. It is not totally the responsibility of any
single unit of government.

It requires a contribution, & commitment. from all levels.

Mr. Simonear. Have we ever looked at the benefit issue and the
pay equity”

Ms Roruerinn. The State has the same benefit package for all
workers, so we did not need to compare how people did with bene-
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fits. The local units of government in their reporting systems, if
they have benefits for some workers but not others, then they have
to include the equivalent of the benefits for comparing, because the
local government's bill says, "Compensation not of wages only,”
yes.

I\(lir. SIMONEAU. So it's going to be factored in in the same local
study.

Ms. BEERHALTEKR. Yes.

Mr. Simoneau. The private we know, and I'm sure the State and
local will show up, that there will be differences there.

Ms. BEERHALTER. Yes.

Ms. Oakar. Could you yield just on that point?

Mr. SimonEAU. I'm done. -

Ms. OakaR. One of the reasons why so many poor women are
hesitant, of getting off welfare is because entry-level jobs usually
pay minimum wage with no benefits.

Ms. Rorichiun. That's right.

Ms. OakaR. And they can't afford health insurance.

. Some of us still have hopes that one of these days our country
will have comprehensive health care.

Ms. BeerHALTER. Madam Chair, I'd like to point out—I don’t
have the statistics with me, but we've just completed an executive
review in which the university assisted us of what's happened in a
variety of these programs, ana ihe number of women who contin-
ued in their jobs who could have stayed on FDC after the signifi-
cant changes that were made last time, even with a cut in benefits.

We were very pleasantly surprised that they clearly showed that
women do want to work, even if they have to lose all benefits. But
losing those benefits is not fair, and it may be more costly in the
long run to the individual or the group when that lack is discov-
ered by some accident or a serious illness.

Ms. OAKAR. Sure.

Mr. SimoNEau. Even the founder of supply-side, the modern
supply-side economics, Dr. Laffer, said 2 weeks ago that the real
terrible aspect of the last 4 years economically in the country was
that the low-income class in America, people in that low-income
class had all incentives and assistance to mjove up the scale re-
moved, and beyond that we're being taxed 8 a much higher rate,
practically, than anyone else.

That was his comment 2 weeks ago, and it's part and parcel of
the pay equity issue.

Mr. Sikoasxi. Madam Chair and Congressman, I want to point
out that traditionally the public sector benefits have been uniform
and have been st least adequate to meet the needs of the employ-
ees. That's not true in the private sector, particularly in the areas
of employment that we find older working women trapped in, for
want of a better word, the employment ghetto created by perma-
nent part-time minimum wage iobs that don’t pay any benefits at
all. It's hard to get out of that. Our own unemployment compensa-
tion discussions on access to unemployment by these people would
point that up.

Part of our culture is third-party payment of health care. We've
seemed to have accepted that, and it hasn't worked all that well, it
hasn’t worked in our favor. It's too easy for third-party payers to
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write checks. There's not innovative thinking at this time in terms
of supplying health care benefits to everybody. In the absence of a
national plan, which seems to me a long time in coming yet, the
private sector and even in some ways the public sector ought to be
thinking in terms of how can they provide medical care benefits,
perhaps moving to a capitated allocation for their employees, and
put it out for competition.

I realize that that's completely different—than the fee for service
kinds of third-party payer concept that exists, and that has been
effectively sold to everyone but the workers’ benefit.—The medical
providers and the insurance industry have fared quite well under
the system, but we have systematically excluded the group of
people from medical care under that concept.

So. I think we have to be more innovative. I can't at this time
envision requiring, for example, some new approach to it, because I
haven't spent a lot of time thinking about it, but one of the propos-
als that I have for the reorganization of the House in 1985, like
yourselves we are up for election and will reoryanize for January,
is to put in an insurance committee or a health care committee to
lock at innovations that we can apply in public and private sectors.

As | mentioned, the public sector is in good shape, but that
doesn’t mean you shouldn't look at some alternatives to the tradi-
tional ways of supplying at least health care. Pensions are a some-
what different issue.

As you mentioned, it's based on your earnings. Minnesota's now
moving up, and in 2 years, then, the local units of government will
be moving up, and hopefully, then, it will reflect the level of bene-
fits in 10, 20 and 30 years.

But the same problem exists in the private sector. Less than half
of the employed people have access to a private pension.

Ms. Oaxar. Twenty percent of women, and about thirty percent
of men, have anything other than Social Security.

Mr. Sikorski. All right.

Ms. OaxaRr. I think you touched on a number of other areas
interrelated with pay equity that affect women and men that com-
plement the whole idea. You were really an interesting panel.

Mr. SimoNeAU. Excellent.

Ms. Oakar. Thank you all very, very much.

Mr. Sikorski. Thank you.

Ms. RotHcHIiLD. Thank you.

Ms. BEERHALTER. Thank you.

Ms. Oakar. Our next witnesses are Rick Scott, the political
action director of AFSCME, Minnesota Council 6, and Kathleen
Cota, Government Relations, Minnesota Nurses Association.

Mr. SimoneAU. While they're coming up here, may I also make
reference to the fact that there are two candidates for office here
today, Al Lahr was here and Edna Siniff is here as well.

Ms. Oakar. Rick, would you like to begin? One thing I would like
to say at the onset is that when we were working on our bills the
experience of AFSCME and the Nurses Association were very help-
ful to the Chair. I'm very pleased that you are here as witnesses,
because you're experts in the field.
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STATEMENT OF RICK SCOTT, POLITICAL ACTION DIRECTOR,
AFSCME/MINNESOTA

Mr. Scorr. My name is Rick Scott, and I'm here testifying on
behalf of AFSCME, the American Federation of State, County, and
Municipal Employees, and to begin. I want to extend the greetings
of vur president, Gerald McEntee, and our women's action director,
Diana Ross.

Both of them assured me that we have no greater friend for pay
equity in Washington than the chairwoman of this committee. |
represent Minnesota AFSCME, as | said, and the four councils of
the American Federation of the State, County, and Municipal Em-
ployees who collectively represent 35,000 State and local goverr.-
ment emplovees here.

Just as our parent organization, AFSCME International, is the
largest union of public employees in Americs. we are the largest
union of public employees in Minnesota, [ would also add that if
this hearing were held in Wisconsin or lowa or the Dakotas,
AFSCME would again be testifying us the largest public employee
in the State.

I say this with some institutional pride, and also to make a point.
When we in AFSCME testify in favor of pay equity for working
women, we speak for our ASCME union brothers, as well as our
AFSCME sisters.

We are not just a union of working women asking for pay equity,
we are also a union of working men who join in that request, and
not because 1t will benefit the majority of our members. It won't,
because that majority is male.

We sk for pay equity because it's fair and long overdue. The
Minnesota approach to pay equity for public employees has been a
cooperative one. Employer and employee groups have worked to-
gether to sponsor legislation to implement pay equity by first
studying the extent of the problem and then negotiating a reasona-
ble ime ljne for bringing the wages of underpaid female classes up
to those of their male counterparts.

We did this first of all for our State employee burgaining units.
With them we've completed the study phase and are more than
haltfway through the implementation phase, which will take two bi-
ennia. This last legislative session, we began the process for our
local government bargaining units and their employer counter-
parts.

Although we have just begun the study phase, we are confident
that with goodwill on all sides and a degree of patience, we can
have similar success in that forum. By pursuing equal pay for
working women cooperatively rather than through confrontation in
a court of luw. we have managed to avoid the delays, the hostilities.
the legal expense and the sometimes erratic outcomes of court-im-
posed pay equity plans,

The Minnesota cooperative approach initiated by a legislative
mandate has benefited both employers and employees alike, be-
cause it has allowed them to maintain control over every step of
the process. That control is lost when women workers und their
allies are forced to go to court for remedy.
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We have pay equity for public employees here in Minnesota, and
it's working. Let me tick off some of the reasons—some of the les-
sons we've learned from it.

One is that pay equity does not have to divide women and men
workers into hostile camps. We explained to our male-dominated
AFSCME work groups why simple justice uired the u ding
for their female counterparts, and justice and fairness still count
with a lot of American workers. Qur male AFSCME members stood
up and applauded when they heard we had successfully negotiated
a pay equity settlement with the State.

Another lesson we learned is that pay equity can be achieved at
a reasonable cost to the employer. In every jurisdiction where
we've implemented pa ﬁuit{, and this is not just Minnesota here,
I'm talking about A E International and its experience. The
cost is between 1 and 4 percent of total payroll.

Those percentages can be made up over a reasonable period of
time, 2 or 4 years, without overburdening those who pay the bill,
and I would issue this challenge to those who say that it is going to
cost more: show us a jurisdiction that has completed the study, has
begun in a reasonable time line to implement that study, and show
us a jurisdiction where the cost is 100 percent of payroﬁ or 50 per-
cent increase of payroll that the opponents cite.

In fact, there’s a strange flip argument going on here. The people
who have implemented pay equity say it's reasonable, it's easy to
do, and it's economical. It's the people who haven’t implemented
pay equity that keep insisting with their charts and graphs that
it's impossible to do and it costs too much.

Our women workers are willing to wait 2 to 4 years for fuIlT%ay
equity if it takes that long to implement a reasonable plan. That
means that radical solutions like male wage freezes or cuts are not
necessary to establish pay equity. Our women workers don't want
those sorts of solutions ti‘x'at create long-standing hostilities in the
workplace. I don’t think the employers should want them either,
and frankly, we find those sorts of pay equity solutions suggested
by the opponents of pay equity, rather than by its supporters.

Pay inequities are measurable even when we have yet to desi
the perfect instrument to measure them. In many jurisdictions the
pay distortions are so obvious, even when measured by imperfect
tools. that it would be piling up injustices not to correct thera
promptly.

Waiting for the perfect pay equity measuring instrument to be
designed before setting about the task is a little fike waiting for the
n;fdical cure-all to be discovered before taking any medication at
all.

In both cases the best is being used to prevent the good. In con-
cluding, I want 1o say that it is most appropriate for Government
to take the lead in demonstrating a cooperative approach to pay
equity. I don't think any reasonable person denies that certain
public jobs were historically paid less because women did them,
and it was assumed that a single woman needed less to live on
than the father of a family. The librarian, the nurse, the cook, the
schoolteacher are obvious examples.

We now realize that all those assumptions jumbled together
aren’'t accurate, and probably weren't even when they were origi-
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nally made. We can't change history, but we can change the effects
historical errors may still exercise today.

The Minnesata experience shows that not only can historical pay
inequity be corrected, but it can be done cooperatively, at a reason-
ahle cost, in a relatively short period of time, with worker coopera-
tion and increased employee morale.

I urge your subcommittee to report out House Resolution 5492 fa-
vorably. so that we can begin the task of establishing pay equity
tor all public and private sector emplovees.

Thank you.

Ms. Oakar. Thank you very much, Mr. Scott.

Ms. Cota?

STATEMENT OF KATHLEEN COTA, RN, 1LD.. COORDINATOR. GOV-
ERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DEPARTMENT, MINNESOTA NURSES AS.
SOCIATION

Ms. Cora. The Mianesota Nurses Association is an affiliate of the
American Nurses Association. We represent about 11,000 nugees in
Minnesota, and I think it's important to point out that the large
iajority of our merubers in this case work in the private sector
and not the public sector.

Our oranization very rauch endorses H.R. 5092, Nursing is
highly female. The estimates go from 90 to 95 percent in terms of
femule domination, and we very much Lelieve that this has a nega-
uve impact on the compensation that rn.urses receive.

As Nina Rothchild testified previously, ti.e State of Minnesota
mid a comprehensive job evnluatior study, and there are some in-
‘e vosting Dacts that T wanted to share with you and kow that study
teak a look at rurses

in ali soven clissifications of RN.'s. there existed a large discrep
~acy he*ween the nurses' salary gnd ine salary of others in male
Svinalea b claseficatiorns judged to he similar in difficety,
~now-how, accccatability, and worliing conditions.

1n most cases onurse was paid about $200 4 month less, hut in
s-me innances the difference was considerably jarger. Yor in
wanes, the safary of a land survevor 2 was $569 grester thun a
s ibtic heddth nursangr advisor, and the salary of a registered curse
Uwar found to he 3362 a month less then o planner 3 transporta-
s

These are both categories that are given the same classification
ut terms of those four criteria. As a result of the 1982 State pay
equity act, these discrepancies are being dealt with in a slow,
phased-in approach. as you've heard about previously, but the
scope of thix State legislation is narrow, dealing only with the
State employee, and further pay equity legislation is very much
needed which deals with the private sector.

We felt that the legislation that you've proposed would ensure
that Federal agencies responsible for enforcing pay equity laws in
both sectors weuld act in an aggressive manner in carrying out
these responsibilities, and would go a long way toward eliminating
the situation where a nurse is significantly underpaid simply be-
cause he or she has chosen to practice in a female-dominated pro-
fession.
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Thank you.

Ms. OakAR. The nurses have held stiikes here, over pay equity.
Was that all reconciled?

. _Ms. Cota. That strike lasted 39 days, right. It was the Twin
Cities Minneapolis/St. Paul, 6.000 nurses were involved and the eg-
uitable solution was reached.

Mr. Sixorski. It was the largest strike in the country.

Ms. Cota. The largest strike in the country, that is right.

Ms. Oakar. You know, 1 have always had a nurse on my staff
because of all the heaith issues that we deal with; they are so im-
potant. Nurses spend more time with a patient than any other
health provider. One statistic that always struck me, was that a
doctor made more in less than a month than the average nurse
made in a year or a year and a half.

Granted that there might be some differences in education, but if
you ask any American if they think nurses are valuable, you know
the answer will be yes. You are certainly undervalued in terms of
how you are compensated.

| wanted to ask the gentleman from AFSCME about what was
touched upon by carlier testimony. Were you satisfied after the pay
equity legislation passed, the studies were done, and you were sit-
ting down at the bargaining table? Was it a problem to bargain for
certain slots” How did that work? What were some of the issues
involved? .

Mr. Scort. Well, Madam Chairman, first of all, it was not a great
problem. or there were not insurmountable problems is the way
that I should put it

As a union that represents as many male dominated classes in
State service as female dominated classes, we wanted to make sure
that everybody did feel satisfied with the approach that we had
and so the first thing that we did, was that we expanded our nego-
tiation into a very large negotiating assembly of 300 rank-and-file
members that were drawn in from across the State who then were
broken down into bargaining unit sections.

And each of those bargaining unit sections discussed the ap-
proaches and the needs that they had in their own area. And even-
tually they brought that together in the assembly of 300, and deal-
ing with that many rank-and-file members, who returned to their
job sites every day across the State and could explain to the other
members the approach that we were taking, we found out that not
only were our worst fears avoided. even our lesser fears were avoid-
ed. The men just understood. They worked side by side with the
women workers and they understand what it means to be part of
the union. A part of union is trying to raise the pay of the lowest
members. That is what union is, so that they understood that once
we demonstrated that the women workers were underpaid for the
work that they were doing, it became their issue as well as that of
the women workers.

Ms. Oakar. We have had studies conducted on the Federal work
force in terms of comparability. The studies show that Federal
workers are underpaid by about 20 percent compared with private
sector workers. It was never my intention to lower anyone's salary,
because I think that often employees are consistently underpaid
with few exceptions.
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Our study, did have one stipulation. No recommendation to lower
anyone's salary could be included. We did not want to pit men

ains. women. Some groups would like to see us do that, in an
effort to defeat pay equity. The issue, the issue of fairness is a
family issue and that is why we stipulated in our legislation that
the study could not recommend lowering pay.

Mr. Scorr. If I could add, two other factors that we had going for
us, too, that come to mind now.

One thing is that we had an employer that wanted to foster pay
equity alon& with us as against an employer that wanted to stand
against it. We think that that is extremely important that the em-
ployer work with the employee groups to foster it.

It would have been possible for the employer to have gone to vur
workers, our male workers, and explain 1 the “bad’’ things that
were going to happen if this happened to the women workers.

That might have been a good negotiating strategy. We think that
it would have been terrible social policy and our State employer
did not do that.

The second thing that we had going for us is this continuing
growth in confirmation that it costs somewhere between 1 and 4
percent of payroll. Those numbers, anywhere across the country,
can be folded into reasonable normal pay increases as we have
measured them across the past decade without redlining jobs, and
without freezing jobs and without lowering them. There is no need
to even suggest those radical solutions. We were not suggesting
them and we were in a position where the employer was not too,
and that helped us a lot.

Ms. Oaxar. Thank you, very much.

Congressman Sikorski?

Mr. Sikorski. Thank you.

Kathleen, you are dealing with an area, the private sector, to a
great extent although you represent nurses in the State hospital
svstem.

Ms. Cota. We have one State bargaining unit and we have a
number of small units under the Charitable Hospital Act, which
are small, local government.

Mr. Sixorski. Do you have a unit at the Veterans' Administra-
tion, too?

Ms. Cota. No, I am sorry, the Federal Veterans’ Administratior
bargaining unit is not represented by ANA.

Mr. Sikogrsk1. It is not?

Ms. Cora. No.

Mr. Stkorski. There is a close relationship hetween them because
I see them at the same places.

let me ask you if you have had, with that understanding, an
experience in filing private discrimination claims in this area wi
the EEQC and if you have, what that experience has been?

Ms. Cota. We have not in this State, but I do know that the na-
tional has a project to identify case fact situations that would be
amenable to court opinions and I think that, at this point, there is
a suit being brought in Illinois.

And I cannot give you more detail than that.

Mr. Sikorski. Rick, I think that it bears repetition so that I am
going to read it for the record.
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Once again, one of your ending statements. The Minnesota expe-
rience shows that not only c::n historical pay inequity be corrected
but it can be done cooperatively at a reasonable cost, in a relatively
short period of time, with worker cooperation and increased em-
ployee morale.

And you documented it here and it has been documented else-
where. It seems, and the thought is, with that experience on
record, those who argue agairst it generally are arguing without
merit.

They are seeing cows, they are lookin%‘:t cows but they just de-
scribe horses or e erhants or something that is much different.

Likewise, in dealing with your rpeople in the negotiations that
occur, with the employer, in rectifying the problem, that study is
the study, the data base is absolutely essential because you know
where you need to move and you know where the inequities exist
and without that study, you are arguing all philosophy and preju-
dice and bias, and social view philosophy, but with the study, you
hav.> got facts and data.

4 Is ',that an accurate analysis, you have got to have that study
ata?

Mr. Scorr. Well Madam Chairman, Mr. Sikorski, yes, it is.

And you have to have that study and data developed cooperative-
ly again, with the em%lo er and the employee both dealing with it.

In our most recent bill the 1984 bill t mandates local govern-
menr* pay equity, the exclusive bargaining reps have meet and
conier rights on the design of the study and we think that that is
necessary in order that the data be accepted.

One of the old axioms of justice, is that you not only have to do
it, but you also have to give the appearance of doing it as well and
in order that this study be acceptable and we feel that it is neces-
sary that employers and emgloyees work together on it.

Having said that though, I wanted to say that one of the strange
objections that is coming out in Minnesota, is that we do not have
the perfect measuring instrument so that maybe we shouid delay
the whole thing.

And I understand that there are various proponents of pay
equity that, make the argument, but unfortunately there are vari-
ous opponents of pay equity that also make that argument and if
“}w‘e wait for the perfect measuring instrument, we will never get
there. '

Senator Berglin, who has been the Senate author, an important
Senator drafter of these bills all the wa{{down the line, is the first
to point out all the difficulties with Haye's approach and with
Arthur Young's approach and with other’s approach, but it is like
having a very high fever, you do not need an absolutely tempera-
éure to say that it is there and to know that you have to bring it

own.

Mr. Sixorski. We hear that argument and anyone in g:blic pol-
icymaking hears that argument across the board, but there is no
perfection in human behavior. That is by definition where we are
at. We hear it in acid rain, we need the perfect knowledge and
then from there we will develop the perfect resolution.

My expectation is that if we nad waited for the perfect light
bulb, we would have been sitting here in the dark.
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I thank you.

Ms. OakAR. Thank you, both, very, very much.

Our next witnesses are Janet Boland who is the president of the
Minnesota Business & Professional Women, and Carolyn Hen-
drixson, who is the chair of the social policy for the Minnesote
League of Women Voters.

Thank you. both, very much for being here. Your organizati.ons
of business and professional women were witnesses at our hear-
ings in Washington, and have been strong supporters of pay equity.

Carolyn, I am glad to have your phlet. I think that everyone
here ought to have a copy of this. ] am going to make sure that I
have it in my library.

Thank you, very much.

Would you like to begin, Janet?

STATEMENT OF JANET BOLAND, PRESIDENT, MINNESOTA
BUSINESS & PROFESSIONAL WOMEN

Ms. BoLanp. Thank you.

Madam Chairman, and of course, Representative Sikorski, I am
Janet Boland, president of the Minnesota Fedcration of Business
& Professional {,Vomen's Clubs, Inc.

Also known as BPW, of Minnesota. BPW U.S.A. of which we are
a part, was founded in 1919 o improve the status of women in the
work force. BPW promotes full participation, equity and economic
self sufficiency for working women.

The social and economic roles of women have undergone star-
tling changes in the past cluarter of a century. For example,
women's participation in the labor force, has increased dramatical-
ly. Women accounted for nearly three-fifths of the increase in the
civilian labor force in the last decade. About 13 million women
compared with more than 9 million men.

Nearly 45 million women over 16 years of age, are employed or
looking for work. Significantly, barriers to womens entry into non-
traditional fields such as science, law and engineering are weaken-
ing. In some ways, women are catching up to men. Yet, in more
serious ways, women are falling behind.

Most women today continue to work in a low paid over crowded
ghetto of women's jobs. Eighty percent of all women workers are
clustered into clerical, sales, service, and semiskilled factory jobs,
where paychecks and advancement opportunities are lean.

Women are more likely to be whitecollar workers than union-
ized or skilled blue-collar workers. Less than 5 percent of all skilled
trade workers are women. And even women professionals are seg-
regated and underpaid in women'’s fields.

In 1980, 80 percent of all librarians were women and 97 percent of
all preschool and kindergarten teachers were women.

ost professional women are nurses, teachers, librarians or
(siocial workers. They thare low ceilings and short promotional lad-
ers.

Discriminatory wages are a fundamental factor in women's pov-
erty. In 1955 full-time, year round women workers, earned 64 cents
to every dollar a man earned. Today that figure has dropped to 59
cents.
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The average female college graduate earns less than the average
male high school dropout. Less than 10 percent of all women earn
orier $15,000 and less than 1 percent earn more than $25,000 annu-
ally.

Women are poorer than men because their wages are lower even
at cumparable job levels and with equivalent amounts of experi-
ence, education, and other job related factors.

Historically, women have always earned lower wages than men,
even for the same work. Their share of economic resources always
has placeu them in less advantageous positions ti.an men. In the
past, private transfers of income to women via marriage helped to
alleviate economic hardships for some women. Now, women are
much less likely to be supported for their entire adult lives.

Divorce terminates more than 1 in every 3 marriages. Yet, the
incident of failure to pay court ordered child support continues to
rise. Consequently women are assuming the financial responsibility
for themselves and their children.

And families headed by women have grown at 10 times the rate
of male headed families to a total of 14 million. In the past, mar-
riage and working for wages were viewed as mutually exclusive ac-
tivities for a woman. While the labor force participation of never
married females was extensive, once married the workirg woman
left the workplace, either by choice, hecause her husband would
not allow her to work or because her employer would not allow
married women to work.

Now, an average woman will spend over 25 years in the paid
work force, but despite these facts, employers and policymakers
continue to believe that women work only for luxuries or until
married.

Our family structures are changing. Only 7 percent of all Ameri-
can families conform to the traditio:.al model of a male breadwin-
ner with a nonemployed wife. Increasingly women are assuming or
are being forced to assume sole eccnomic responsibility for them-
selves and their families.

I am a prime example of what can happen to a woman. Due to
illness, my husband is unable to work and has not been able to do
so for several years. Because he was forced to retire extremely
early, his pension payment is very small and I have assumed the
responsibility of support of the family.

I am fortunate that we only have two of our eight children at
home now. My youngest son is a senior in high school and the next
oldest is a senior at the university. Both of the boys are working to
supplement their support but if it was not for the fact that I have a
relatively good paying job compared to what most women have
been able to find, we would probably be among the working poor.

While some women do choose to become heads of families, the
majority find that status thrust upon them by illness, death, or di-
vorce, and most become part of the working poor. The fact that
more women are in the labor force than ever before and more
women are poor, highlights the failure of public policy to assist
women's efforts to achieve economic self sufficiency and economic
security.
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Traditional antipoverty remedies are inadequate because they do
not address one of the roots of the feminization of poverty. The sex

ted-occupational structure.

Eual pay for work of comparable worth, is essential to end
women's poverty. The l."gt'ubleum of the female poor are not wholly
separable from the problems faced by other working women, how-
eve

r.

As a result, we must address the general problems that all work-
ing women face, labor market d:scrimination and occupationsl seg-
regation, sex-based wage diflcrentials, lack of advancement oppor-
tunities, and lack of good childcare.

It is not sufficient to encourage women to enter nontraditional
jobs with higher pay in order to raise their economic status. Some
women are interested in such work and others are not.

In addition, there is a limit to the number of the higher status
jobs. The point is not solely to move women out of their narrow
range of jobs, but also to upgrade the value of worth of women'’s
j Equal pay for work of comparable worth is a strategy which

PW endorses to address the persistent undervaluing of women's
wri&nd the occupational segregation that they face in the labor
mar

Understanding that women's poverty does not respond to tradi-
tional solutions and also that it is closely related to the low wages
paid for women's work, we must act to improve employment condi-
tions and opportunities to women.

Implementing the principal of pay equity by fairly recognizing
the value of women's work, will enable women to move towards
economic self sufficiency and equality. Working poor women need
what all working women need, decent pay for their Iabor.

BPW is working in support of this issue in several ways in Min-
nesota. Comparable worth is the No. 2 issue on our legislative plat-
form, second only to the Equal Rights Amendment. We are encour-
aging our members to study the issue and to share the information
that they gain with others in their communities. In addition as
local units of government in Minnesota begin the process of imple-
mentation of comparable worth, we are asking our members to
monitor the process and to encourage their employers to follow
suit.

BPW of Minnesota feels very strongly that equal pay for work of
comparable worth is an essential strategy in efforts to eliminate
the growing poverty of women. We feel fortunate that we live in a
State that has been farsighted en to implement the policy in
our State government as well as | units of government.

But we will not rest on this accomplishment. We will continue to
educate the public and encourage private industry to implement
pay for work of comparable worth.

Thank you.

Ms. Oaxag. Thank you, very much.

And thank you for sharing your personal experience, because 1
think sometimes we talk about statistics and unless we get anecdot-
al occasionally, like your own experience, we fail to realize that
this is a family issue, is it not?

Ms. BorLanp. That is right.
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Ms. Oakar. | think that we have heard from so many women
across the country who have had almost identical experiences. I am
glad that you shared both facets with us.

Ms. BoLanp. Another personal incident that you might be inter-
ested in, I had worked before, while the children were younger and
had gone to school part time, and in 1974 1 recei my degree
from the University of Minnesota.

Two yearr after | had had that degree, I had changed jobs and at
my new position, my pay was $10,500 a year, and my husband, who
has a seventh grade education, was making $30,000 a %ear and up
until that point, he had never quite realized the difference and
that it was really out there.

And if he was working now, he would still be making more
money than | was. It was not a union iob, which I am sure is what
helped to keep his wages high. But the fact is that women are
being paid less than men and unless we use the type of system that
the State of Minnesota has used in the private sector, this is going
to continue.

Ms. Oakag. Carolyn, would you like to come forward?

STATEMENT OF CAROLYN HENDRIXSON, SOCIAL POLICY CO-
CHAIR LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS, MINNESOTA

Ms. HenprixsoN. Thank you, Madam Chair and Congressman Si-
korsky, | am pleased to be here and my name is Carolyn Hendrix-
son and I represent the League of Women Voters of Minnesota and
the league is very pleased to be here today.

The league is a nonpartisan political organization which encour-
ages informed citizen participation in government. In Minnesota
there are approximately 3,100 members organized in 64 local
leagues throughout the State.

The league always has to iave a position before it can take
action on any legislation and the league’s longstanding position to
promote social justice by securing equal rights for all and combat-
ting discrimination and poverty is the foundation for our support of
pay equity legislation.

On the national level, the league of Women Voters of the
United States is supporting the Federal pay equity bill, and help-
ing to assure that working women's unions and women's organiza-
tions have a voice in the recommendation of a job evaluation con-
sultant for the Federal Government.

In Minnesota, during the last legislative session the league advo-
cated passage of the local government pay equity bill which ex-
tended pay equity to local cities, counties, and school boards. This
year, the league is providing educational programs on pay equity
and monitoring implementation of the law.

Just this Tuesday evening, we had a program called Pay Equity,
the Quiet Revolution. It was open to league members, the commu-
nity, members of other community orgarizations, and employees
and employers, public employers.

And ram really pleased to announce that we had 190 people in
attendance at our meeting, representing all of those different
groups and they were from all over the State of Minnesota, and
they were not just from the metropolitan area.
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At that meeting, we had available our new guidebook, which I
am sorry, gets blue all over everyone’s hands, on monitoring pay
equity. This guidebook gives a basic background on the issus of pay
equity and then some tips on how to monitor and also includes in
the back, a section on questions and answers. Some of those typical
yuestions that opponents of pay equity always ask, so that when
friends of pay equity are out there monitoring, they will have the
answers,

This fall the league organi:sd a speakers’ bureau, sending
women leaders of Minnesota to eight local communities such as Al-
exandria, Willmar, Hutchinson, St. Cloud, and Little Falls, to talk
about women's issues. And in some talks, pay equity was the sole
topic and in others, pay equity was discussed along with the impor-
tant issues of the Equal Rights Amendment, and the feminization
of poverty. At the same time, several metropolitan leagues have
sponsored public meetings on pay equity.

The good news is that the idea of pa equity is very well received
by women througout the State. The a{leged rural/urban split that
often occurs on different issues in Minnesota, does not appear to
exist among Minnesota women on this issue. Women in Hutchin-
son and Alexandria are just as ready to monitor the new law as
those in Minneapolis and White Bear Lake.

The league plans to continue as a statewide resource for commu-
nity groups who want to learn about the issue and who are to be a
part of the pay equity effort in local communities.

Pay equity is a new idea. There are many people who work in
the public sector and in the private sector who are concerned about
this new idea. When league members observe opposition to pay
equity, our most effective response is to point out that pay equity is
working for Minnesota State employees. The new idea that work of
women is as valuable 10 an employer and to cur society as the
work of men is working in Minnesota State government.

As an organization concerned with equal rights, and social jus-
tice, we are excited to be a part of hit this new experience, an.{ ve
are dedicated to its success.

Thank you.

Ms. Oakar. Well thank you, very much, both of you and con-
gratulations again to both of your organizations.

I want to just ask one question.

Do you think that the Federal Government has a role to play in
the issue of pay equity?

Should we serve as a role model in terms of the. way that we
treat our employees?

Ms. Boranb. 1 think that the Federal Government has a role to
piay. I am afraid that what is going to end up happening, is that as
each State looks at this problem, each one is going to develop a dif-
ferent type of a program. I would like to see the Federal (govern-
ment take a lead and lay guidelines so that the State would have
something that they would have to follow and so that this would be
equal across the board, across the United States.

Ms. Oaxar. The average Federal employee who is female, who
has been working for about 4 years, makes $17,000. The average
male makes $28,000.
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And it is not to say that the male deserves less, We just reed to
examine the system. Qur classification system has not been exam-
ined since 1923. And somewhere along the line, there must be some
new definitious that are appropriate.

The Federal Government has been slow. Here is a State setting
an example, for its private industries, as wel} as the Federal Gov-
ernment.

Most States have studies or are fighting it in court, and we have
not done very much, if anything, on a Federal level. And yet, we
have as Congressman Sikorski, points out, the largest work force
really as a group in the country.

Ms. HenDRixsoN. Madan: Chair, I think that it is important that
the Federal Government is involveC as a role model. As you men-
tioned in the State of Minnesota, the State government has worked
as a role model and it is very effective.

In the past, the Federal Government has worked as a role model
i aftirmative action and equal opportunity and it is the best place
to st rt.

- ' 1k also that the Federal Government if they begin their Fed-

vloyer is everywhere throughout the country and it would
t+ ;- equity to states throughout the Union.

Ms. oAakar. Right.

Well thank you, both, very much.

(Congressman Sikorski?

Mr. Sikorski. I just want to thank you both, as well, and compli-
ment you on what I think is the real spearheading force to move
from where we are in Minnesota in the public sector into the pri-
vate sector.

It is your two organizations with an incredible amoun® of legiti-
macy. that will lead the way with the private sector.

As a State, we can provide a role model and hopefully the Feder-
al Government will be coming quickly into that role model as well.

But your organizations have done a lot already and you will be
called upon in the future to do a lot more to push and pull and
pinch and shove and coddle and cajole and do all the things that
need to be done to move a whole host of individuals and organized
entities in the private sector along the way and I compliment -you
for what you have done already.

Thank you.

Ms. OAkAR. Thank you, very much.

We have a number of people in the audience who have asked to
testify. The Chair would just like to state that anyone who wants
to submit a statement, for the record, or if Congressman Sikorski
has other constituents who would like to add to our record, we
would be delighted to have all of the information whether you are
for pay equity or against it.

Cathy Straggas will give you our addi- ss so that you can mail us
vour statement.

Unfortunately. I am not going to be able to stay ioo much longer,
because of my own schedule. I have to fly back to my own district
in Cleveland, OH, for a speech that 1 have to give later this after-
noon. But, we have abdut 20 minutes more and so I would like to
call on the people who have asked if they could speak.
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We would be delighted to have you speak. I would like to, howev-
er, explain that we are going to have to limit each speaker to about
5 minutes. That is the only difficulty but we would be happy to
have your entire testimony for our record.

I would like to start with the State senator, Linda Berglin who is
the chair of a very important committee, Health, Welfare and Cor-
rections Committee, from the State of Minnesota.

Senator, thank you, very much for being here and I am glad to
be in this beautiful capitol building.

Senator BErRGLIN. This room is being remodeled.

Ms. Oakagr. The Congressman, who is a former State senator,
showed me, the beautiful building. I am sure that Minnesota is
very proud of its beautiful building.

Senator, would you like to speak?

STATEMENT OF HON. LINDA BERGLIN, STATE SENATOR FROM
THE STATE OF MINNESOTA

Ms. Bercrin. Thank you.

It is a pleasure to be here today and I am not sure how much
information that you have gotten. | do not want to be repetitive
and I do want to be brief to allow others a chance to testify.

I was the author of the Minnesota pay equity law for our State
government employees and also this last session, we somehow man-
aged to squeak by with the one for local government.

It is one of those amazing things that almest did not pass, and
then suddenly everybody was voting for it.

Ms. QakAr. That was my experience on the House side. We had
a hard time getting it out of committee and then all of a sudden
the reality hit the House members.

Mr. Sikorski. We might explain on that, we had trouble getting
qu rums and we had trouble with the 5-minute rule in the House
w' ich says you cannot be meeting in subcommittee or committee if
vou are under the >minute rule on the floor, but all of a sudden
after about 5 or 10 different meetings, we finally got—everyone
there lined up and all of a sudden ever ‘ne was for it. There was
not a vote, I recall, against it.

Ms. OAkAR. No.

Ms. BErGLin. Well my colleague, Nancy Brataas was very helpful
in helping to make this a bipartisan issue, which made it possible
to get the local government bill passed.

I think that pay equity is an important issue and I am glad to
know that there are people in the Federal (Government who are
looking at the issue, and what can ve done at the Federal level.

Estimates are that the pay gap between men and women in ovur
country todayv, can be attributed about 50 percent to pay eqguity
problems in equity as it exists because of historical, traditional,
values that we have given to work that is done primarily by
women in gur society.

And we know that this ts true because in the late 180)'s, 98 per-
cent f all the clerical help in the United States were men. And
they were paid twice what the blue-collar workers .n our society
were paid.

Ms. Oakak. That is very interesting, I did not know that’
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Ms. BerGrLIn. That is true and I always like to remember that
when people are giving me a hard time about market factors and
about how we should let the market dictate what we pay people,
because in fact, and indeed, the market does not work for women
in female dominated occupations.

We have seen examples time after time where there have been
shortages of clerical staff, shortages of nursing staff and yet, the
solution to the problem was not to increase the wages for those
groups of people.

We know that in Minnesota that it has not caused us to go bank-
rupt, it has not caused an economic revolution to take place, all of
wiich I am sure that those of you in Congress will hear as vou dis-
cuss the issue.

It has catsed us thus far, around 2 percent of our payroll and we
anticipate that when pay equity is completed for our State govern-
mental employees that it will be around 4 percent.

But that is a dramatic thing for some of those people who are
impacted by pay equity. We had about 151 job classes in Minnesota
that were affected that was about 8,225 employees of our 34,000
employees and the average clerical worker received an increase
over the biennium of $1,600 and of course if we are able to com-
plete our pay equity agreement during the next biennium, it would
be approximately that much again.

Half of the State health care workers, received pay equity raises
averaging §1,630. That is a lot of money for those families and be-
lieve me, it is a lot of money for a single parent who is trying to
raise kids alone.

And we know that single parent families are the largest growing
group of people in poverty in America today.

And it is having far reaching consequences for our society in
terms of having to deal with the problems that children have when
they are raised in poverty.

Pay equity is also something that 1 believe eventually needs to
become firmly rooted in the principles that are embodied in title
VIL. Until then, I think that we need to have models that work. so
that people can see that it works, so tha* people can overcome the
fear that they might have or the stereotypes that they might have,
similar to the kinds of stereotypes that they had about how the
world would come to an end if we changed child labor laws, how
the world would come to an end, when we passed the original equal
pay laws. We need to have models that will help people understand
that this is not going to cause the world to come to an end, and in
fact, is something that will benefit all of us., men and women alike
In our society.

In the meantime, however, I think that it is important to be
thinking in the long term. This is not something that the govern-
ment can be involved in alone. Private sector also must at some
point, become involved in pay equity.

There are, of course, some private employers that have become
involved either because of bargaining agreements, or because of
court action. However, | think that in the long run, that the Feder-
al Government ot only needs to be a role model in terms of what
they do with their own employees, but needs to be a role model in
terms of expecting that this is the way that we will view title VII.
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Obviously we cannot have disparities between the way that
women are treated in Government jobs and the way that women
are going to be treated in the private sector.

And so the Government then, in the long run, I think will have a
role in terms of monitoring pay equity because like any equal op-
portunity type of law, it will have various interpretations as to
what is equity and what is not equity and how do you measure
things, when is someone being treated fairly and when are they not
being treated fairly. And there will have to be a place where people
can go with those kinds of disputes. And it will have to be the Fed-
eral Government that has provided that kind of monitoring process
for us in the other areas of equal opportunity in employment.

S0 those are the kinds of things that I hope that we will be
thinking about in the long run. I also want to let you know that I
think for some people we need to be providing mechanisms for
ways that they can implement pay equity within their places of
employment without having to hire multimillion dollar consult-
ants. And that is ane of the things that I am hopeful about in
terms of our local government law. We have as you may have
heard from our commissioner of employee relations, handbooks
that are being distributed and models that are being developed so
that those local units of guvernment will Le able to implement an
evaiuation system within their own employment system without
having to hire an expensive consultant if they do not want to.

And w! . 1 these models begin to develop and obviously the gov-
ernment will provide, is able to provide a leadership role in that, in
terms of creating evaluation systems for our own employees, we
will then pave the way to help others learn how to do this without
having to feel like they need to hire an expensive consultant. Be-
cause many employers are not in a position to do that.

I will stop now and I will let you ask me any questions and I will
provide time for other people who might want to testify.

Ms Oaxar. Senutor, I just want to compliment you. Frankly, you
made our job somewhat easier, because Minnescta had a law in
place. We were able to peint to Minnesota and point out that the
sun is still shining, you know and somehow o: another, you did not
have this great problem.

Ms. BerGuLin. | always sort of liks to facetiously remind people,
as Congressman Sikorski will remember, we passed this bill and
policy in days when we were deep (n debt and then we impiement-
ed it and suddenly we have a surnlus in our coffers.

Ms. OaxaRr. Thank you very much and by the way, one of the
bills that T introduced that har not passed, yet, does touch on the
very thing that you recommended companies should be given some
help in restructing their pay sy-tems. We think that the EE(OC
ought to have the responsibility of educationing companies

Corgressman, did you have anything”?

Mr. Sixorski. No.

Thank you, once again.

Ms. Bercran. Thank you.

Ms. QakAR. We have some people who want to speak in opposi-
tion to pay equity. The wonderful thing about our country thit we
are able t1 . ‘press ourselves openly about our differences.
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I would like to have you come up as a panel in the interest of
time; but, please remember that if you have more to say we would
be happy to receive additional testimony.

We have Mary Jane Rachner. who is with a group called,
Women for Reagan, of course this is appropriate, since the Presi-
dent is not for pay equity. Pay equity was not included in the Re-
publican platform and the administration tried to kill the bill on

~ the Senate side, so I think that it is important to hear this.

We will also hear from Nancy McGibbon who is with the Aware-
ness Council, Dan Slater, with the Minnesota Citizens Legislative
League, and Paul Ross, with the Free Thought Society.

Mr. Sixorsk1. And Marlene Reid.

Ms. OAkAR. | am sorry, and Marlene Reid, Women for Responsi-
ble Legisiation.

We would be delighted to have you come up and present your
views.

Mr. Sikorski. 1 think that they signed up in the order of Nancy
McGribbon, Dan Slater, Paul Ross, Marlene Reid, and Mary Jane
Rachner.

Ms. Oakar. All right, why don’t we take Nancy McGibbon, Dan
Slater, and Paul Ross, and you three_ Then we will take the re-
mainder

STATEMENT OF NANCY McGIBBON, AWARENESS COUNCIL

Ms. McGisBON. My name is Nancy McGibbon and I live in Min-
netonka, and I am a member of the Awareness Council speaking
for that group. 1 am a previous school board member and I have a
degree in aeronautical engineering and 1 have served on the board
of Planned Parenthood in Minneapolis and [ have been fairly
active in civie affairs and self-employed since 1960.

I have four children and a husband and I would like to make
some comments first to the name of the bill which is pay equity
and as | say. it makes a very unpopular bill to oppose but I am
here to do that.

And 1 have some reasons for that [ would hike to point out. I also
came in with a limp, if you notice, I have had 6 months with a
broken hip which gave me the opportunity to watch you all per-
form on (" Span. So | have seen the national hearings on this and I
felt though that I had some very mixed blessings here.

So [ will try to just highlight things, because | know what you
have heard in testimony and | will try not to be repetitive with
that and save time for some of my people who also want to speak
to this.

But I guess that one of the points that 1 want to make is that it
sounds s¢ good and that [ do not approve of it. and one of the rea-
sons is that 1 feel for the same reasons that we passed bills for
equal pay for equal work it is equally wrong to pass a bill and
probably will be found unconstitutional, but pass a bill for equal
pay for unequal work.

This 1s clearly in violation and destroys the free enterprise
system. collective bargaining. and whatever happened to supply
and demand”?
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I sat on advisory committees, and in fact, I followed Nina Roth-
child as chairman of the Sex Bias Advisory Committee to the State
board of education. We saw reports and I hope that you will find
these and ask for these reports in Minnesota. You say that Minne-
sota is a model and is to be followed. Look into the money that has
been spent in the public school systems and particularly in the vo-
cational schools to at a time when we were cutting back vigorously
in our educational programs, good old basics and the things that
are needed so badly for excellence in education.

Now, I say, speaking from personal experience, it seems that you
want to hear that. I graduated in 1948 and there was only one
woman a year that graduated from the Institute of Technology of
Minnesota at that time. I krew them all very well.

We all had job opportunities and we had no harassment. and we
had no discouragement. My husband happens to be a dentist and
he was counseled out of being a dentist. Nobody ever tried to coun-
sel me out of being an engineer. And I never was short of job
offers. however, 1 did better self-employed, because I was then able
also to have a family.

I will send you and include in your information an article in a
Minneapolis paper about the Rockford Institute study which prob-
ablv you have seen which suggests, is there a hidden agenda to the
comparable worth issue?

Is it ‘n fact, something that should be looked into on the basis
that its end result would be to force all women to work and to force
all children into day care centers.

And as a fringe benefit, we have mentioned day care centers and
I guess that [ would like to mention there, that I see the Govern-
ment as a part of the problem on why we need day care centers,
why day care is a problem?

Meaningless licensing has been a harassment and I am sure that
I can give you documentation on this.

We have destroyed private day care centers. Now, we have got to
turn to our Federal Government to solve this problem for us. There
should be no problem with adequate child care. Look at all the wel-
fare people. One could take care of kids, and one could work, there
are some real natura! solutions, very close under the surface for
somebody who wanteo 1o find some of those things.

The Government has -aused the problem on child care and now
they want to sclve it for us by putting all children in Federal day
care centers. I do not like that concept. The mayor of Detroit made
a very interesting statement which I believe was mentioned on the
floor, that if women as clerks or whatever the example that he
gave are, dissatisfied with their pay as clerks and they like to
make what a house painter makes, then the sobition is ti;at more
women must paint houses.

I think that we are talking supply and demand here. We have
talked something that worked very well in this country. And I
really feel very badly about meddling further. We have done sever-
al things while we have meddled with our economy. One is to de-
stroy volunteerism. We have made it a disgrace for a woman to
come up here and say, | just stay home and take care of kids.

We have made it a disgrace for that and vet, we have tried vigor-
ously in the schools to turn women around and all that we have
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done is double the work force. There are a lot of people looking for
jobs and are we proud of the fact that it takes two people to sup-
port a family and call that progress? I do not think so. To say that
two people have to work to support a family and then send your
family off to someone else to raise, I do not think is a sign of
progress.

Ms. OAkAR. What bill says that two people have to work, I mean,
is there anything in the legislation?

Ms. McGisson. Pardon?

Ms. Oakag. Can you name a bill that says that?

Ms. McGisson. I do not think that is a relative question at all. I
am talking about is the amount of dollars that is being willingly
spent in lieu of education. For instance, we overlook absolutely ev-
erything in order to put the propaganda to send women to the
work force at the cost of all other education.

For instance, 1 have a niece who is a graduate doctor, and if a
counselor went to her and said, you know the suicide rate for doc-
tors is much higher than that is for women, do you know that that
counselor would probably be in bi,. trouble .egally, for having said
that because you have discouraged that woman from going into the
medical field. I can document that.

Ms. Oakar. Did you work as an engineer?

Ms. McGisson. Yes, 1 did, and I can testify to the fact that this
business of harassment, absolutely does not exist and never did.
Women's interest are different from men and they are never going
to succeed with turning women into men.

I would rather see them spend the money on something else. For
inst.;}:nce. let me give you an example of how far we go in order to
do this.

The only legal censorship in the schools now, is to count how
many times mother occurs in a book and get it out of the library.
That you can do. Or to get the Bible out. but this seems to tran-
scend all things. My son in junior high schoeol, in a most progres-
sive Hopkins school district in the name of equal opportunity, was
told that we cannot have all boys taking industrial arts. He was
mandated to take two-thirds of the year in home ec and one-third
in industrial arts. I think that we have gone too far.

I wil! let someone else speak and if you h.ave any questions I will
be happy to answer.

Ms. Oaxar. Thank you, very much.

Ms. McGisson. Thank vou for hearing this.

Ms. Oakar My pleasure, Mr Slater.

STATEMENT OF DAN SLATER. MINNESOTA CITIZENS
LEGISLATIVE LEAGUE

Mr Siater Thank vou.

My name is Dan Slater and I am here to speak for the Minneso-
ta Citizens Legislative League and for myself. I would like to say
that in view ot the shortage of time, } would like to make a short
statement and if it is all right, T would be willing to turn my time
over to Mary Jan~ Rachner fi-  the balance of whatever she might
have.

Ms Oakar Sure.
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Mr. SLATER. [ happen to be an electrician by trade and so I brin
a point of view that is oriented from the construction trades and
have been in it all of my life and I think that the feeling that sums
it up quite well viould be something like we have here that compa-
rable worth is absolutely contrary to the concept of equal pay for
equal work.

And to equal employment opportunity in hiring pay and promo-
tions, if truck drivers or plumbers earn less than secretaries and
nurses, equal opportunity answer is for women to become truck
drivers and plumbers. ich they have every right to do for the
past 20 years.

We have women in our electrical union and they get the same
pay and if the employer wants to hire them and thinks that they
can cut the mustard, that is fine. And we are not against that, we
are for that, but to say that secretaries and librarians must be paid
the same as truck drivers and plumbers even though they do not
do that kind of work, or take the risks that those ;lgbe involve is a
clear demand for equal pay for unequal work.

If women want the"f)a of truck drivers or maintenance men,
they should do the hard physical work that those jobs requir-.

Comparable worth is absolutely contrary of the concept of pri-
vate enterprise. It happens to be that we believe strongly in collec-
tive bargaining process and there are many in the trades that
share my views, that they feel, that despite the protestations that
this will not circumvent collective bargaining, it is my observation
in the long run, that it will be very detrimental to true, honest, col-
lective bargaining, because we will have to superimpose some type
of a wage labor board to establish what these points are werth and
while they may profess that it will br integrated into the collective
bargaining process, it will in the long run, it seems to me, inevita-
bly have to set aside true, realistic collective bargaining for the
trades as well as for the professions and other ‘ypes of unions.

Comparable worth, is absolutely contrary to the concept of pri-
vate enterprise because it would require employers to pay more for
women's jobs than the free market would pay.

No employer would do that unless he was under a court order to
do so. And that is like Government wage control is the bottom line
to comparable worth concept. Comparable worth is another gim-
mick to get the American people to accept more and more Federal
control of our economy. And really we much prefer the collective
bargaining process, the free enterprise approach, here in St. Psul
we are studying the implementation as required under the Minne-
sota Legislature's act. It is significant that in the trade area there
is an exception made. We are going to use the Association of Gen-
eral Contractors agreement as a continuing agreement for the basis
of establishing the wages.

But there will be an attempt to integrate the two together and
how this will be done, : know not. But I do know that it is going to
do grave violence and there is one more tning in conclusion that 1
would like to say and that is we look at this only as an economic
issue. and but look at the devastation that has occurred in Sweden
where this is being implemented, where the actual statements of
the Swedish (abinet members of their objective is to create the
working family as the desirable objective.

1%6



183

In other words, the woman is out of the home all through her
lifetime. The children are raised as the previous s er said,
where the Government is the main force that will see that they are
raised. Do we want this? Do we want to see the damage and do we
want to experience this damage in terms of social and moral and
spiritual loss at the same time that we are spending billions
through the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare in an
attempt to help our society, are we going to set in motion forces
that will be far more counterproductive than the productive forces
in the <~5» ‘mic area here?

I thir. tuat those are things that have to be considered and
there has been primarily it seems to me an emphasis on the eco-
nomic point. | believe that stroagly that equal pay for equal work
but let me interject that equal pay for comparable worth, you are
into an area of ambiguities that there is no end for.

So I strongly oppose the implementation or the passing of any
type of act. ’

Ms. OakaAr. I am going to have to leave at 12:30

The Chair respects your point of view and we welcome you to
submit more for the record in writing if you would like, but 1 am
going to have to go on to our other witnesses so that we can hear
from them.

Mr. Ross.

STATEMENT OF PAUL ROSS, FREE THOUGHT SOCIETY

Mr. Ross. Good morning.

My name is Paul Elliott Ross and I am the chairman of the Free
Thought Society, a locally based group of attorneys and law stu-
dents interested in preserving the original freedoms envisioned in
the Constitution.

And also the limited Republican form of government it pro-
scribed. Specifically, we have in fact, as a group reviewed the Pay
Equity Act, resolution 5029, and the testimony that has pertained
to it and we have come to the belief as a group that its application
to the Federal budget is duly alarming.

Ms. OakaR. You know it is a study. It does not implement any-
thing.

Mr. Ross. Yes.

Ms. OakAR Do you know the cost of the study” I just wanted to
make sure that you have read it carefully.

Mr. Ross. Yes. if the concept envisioned under the study were ac-
tually implemented, it would be possibly budget busting, if we were
to use the term.

However, the principle concern, I think, is our view over its con-
stitutional ramifications. We believe that as a concept, comparable
worth sets a dangerous precedent when it is applted to the private
sector. | think that it is illustrative of the potential of this concept
when you have had Congressman Sikorski here, asking of the
nurses’ representative the potential of case law application for the
1965 Equal Opportunity Act, to provide comparable worth case law
here for private hospital nurses.

I think that the Congress should have a care then in establishing
such 4 precedent. It can implement a bill based on anv study re-
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sulting from this that replies solely to Federal employees, based on
its constitutional spending authority. It has the power to resched-
tle salaries, no doubt about it. But application to the private sector
28 envisioned by case law, by say, reversing standards using the
Federal salary structure as the model, for what 18 equity.

Ms. OAKAR. Well that is not in the bill that I introduced.

Mr. Ross. But that is a clear possibility for precedent as et 'i-
sioned by the question that Sikorski asked.

Ms. OakaR. It is, yes, and the laws are already in the books.

Mr. Ross. In fact, that is what I would like to discuss, if 1 may.

Ms. OAKAR. You said that you and your attorney friends have
read the bill and you are misrepresenting it. I just want to make
;urel}hat you have read it. 1 do not think that you have, have you,

aul?

Mr. Ross. Yes: | have.

Ms. QOaxar. OK.

Mr. Ross. What i am trying to tell you is the implications here.

Ms. Oaxar. 1 see, OK. :

Mr. Ross. And that is why I am suggesting that you be cognizant
for the implications for precedent, because courts will be looking at
this and they may in fact decide tc apply this in EEQC actions. I
think that is why you should really draw in proper strictures that
clearly delineate that this is not applicable to private sector and
that it does not impinge on free enterprise structuring of wage
markets.

Specifically it has already been determined by the courts that job
categories do not constitute surpect classifications, or anything
equated with gender applications cxcept on a case by case basis.

In fact, I draw your attention to the case of Los Angeles Water &
Power v. Manhart, and in 435 U.3. 702, and that case by the Su-
preme Court determined that under the opinion of Justice Stevens,
that practices which classify employees in terms of religion, race,
or sex tend to preserve traditional assumptions abcut groups
rather than thoughtful scrutiny of individuals. What this was with
regard to an existing sex-based classification for insurance, and it
was found to be unconstitutional.

I think that you are coming dangerously close, if the policy es-
poused in the research to be done here, actually were implemented,
because that would be establishing a new form of gender classifica-
tion that does not currently exist.

You do see male secretaries, you do see male nurses, you do see
female doctors, you do see female engineers, you do see a broad in-
terpenetration of what is being touted here as gender-based classifi-
cations to actually have legislation which equalizes pay by between
job categories. would be a legislative acknowledgment of a gender
based classification. It would be saying that these categories are in
fact, gender-dominated and you would be telling Johnny in the
school that he cannot become a nurse. You would be telling Susy in
that same school that- - -

Mr. Sikorsk!. Do you have any children’

Mr Ross Noc yet

Mr. Sikorski Well I think that society tells our kids a lot as they
are raised and
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Mr. Ross. I guess that 1 must have struck home there since you
are a little bit concerned.

Mr. Sikorski. Yes, I have a child a daughter and——

Mr. Ross. Yes, I have seen your commercials.

Mr. Sixorski. That is a concern of mine and | think of any Amer-
ican in terms of mobilizing all the talents that God has given us to
make sure that our country and our economy is as strong as possi-
ble and not artificially intimidated. I do not think that my daugh-
ter or son, if I have one, is going to be reading any statute in the
statute books to decide how he or she will pursue their career.

I think that your concern might be logically accurate in a very
academic situation but really does not hold water in the real life of
how children pursue careers.

Ms. Oakar. Congressman, [ am going *o have to go on to the
next witnesses because of my schedule.

Mr. Sikorski. [ took more time than 1 should have.

Ms. OakAR. But I am going to invite Paul to give me the analysis
uf the legislation that he and the other attorneys have done. The
Chair welcomes that kind of scrutiny and would like to see it.

So I hope that you will submit that.

Our next witness is Marlene Reid who is with Women for Re
sponsible Legislation.

Thank you for being here, Marlene.

STATEMENT OF MARLENE REID, WOMEN FOR RESPONSIBLE
LEGISLATION

Ms. Rem. Thank vou

For the record, | am Marlene Reid. State chairman of Women for
Responsible Lagislation. :

[ am just going to give you just a tiny bit of background. I :m a
wife and mother of six children and I have received a bachelor of
science degree with a chemistry major back in the 1950°s and [
went into a nontraditional women's role. My husband pursued the
more standard business major and when we both started to work
out of college with the same number of years of formal education. |
made more money than he did. So I think that it has always been
that people who were willing to pursue the more difficult line of
study and [ submit that to get a chemistry major was much harder
than my counterparts who were getting a bachelor of arts degree.
because | had all of these hours of laboratory day after day after
day ’

Ms Oakar As a double major in finge arts and science, I want to
tell you that 1 think that what 1 d.d in fine arts wus egually as
difficult.

Ms. Rem OK, if you do not want to look at anything else hut
time, time allotment, every afternoon. 3 afternoons a week, were
spent in laboratories. where my counterparts had that free time to
study for their next class, they were not required to spend time in
labs

OK. I just want to say before we sound the merite of the Minne-
soty comparable work, too much, T just want to quote quickly ovut of
a Minneapolis Star and Tribune uarticle. on Tuesday. July 31, of
this vear, 1984
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It said, that:

Minnesata cities, school districts, and counties are worried that implementing the
law on comparable worth, that requires comparable salaries for comparable jobs, by
1987, may invite lawsuits from employees who do not get raises. If the lexislature
was eager to protect us from Federal lawsuits there was a rush to judgment and
now we are subject to State lawsuits, said Richard Cox, attorney for the Association
of Minnesota Counties.

The law defines female job classifications as those in which TU percent of positions
are held by women. Male classifications are those in which X0 percent of the jobs
are held by men. Cox and others said that it is unfair where the local government is
required to evaluate all jobs, or just those that are dominated by women which is
what was done for State government jobe. If the salaries for female dominated jobs
are adjusted to match those for male dominated j according to comparable
worth, Cox said, that would create an inequity for the men and women in the bal.
anced category. If they can demonstrate that their jobs are comparable to those that
were given pay raises, he said, then they can be expected to fil» lawsuits.

And my point there is that we are getting into a big can of
worms and we are submitting this whole issue to the courts and
eventually to the Federal courts when it does become Federal wage
control.

I want to read just briefly a couple of points from a conference
on comparable worth that was sponsored by the equal pay for un-
equal work, sponsored by the legal forum educational and legal de-
fense fund.

This was in 1983, held in Washington, DC.

Ms. Oaxkag. You will be happy to know that Phyllis Schlafly
founder of Eagle Forum was one of our witnesses in Washington.

Ms. Reip. Yes, opposing comparable worth?

Ms. Oakar. Right

Ms. REmp. And | have heard Judith Spense speak on the issue,
she is an economist and Judith Spense said that she only <nows of
two other economists in the country who support comparable
worth concept.

But now, pay equity, I just want to make this paint, is figurative-
ly used as a synonym for comparable worth by its advocates, how-
ever, pay equity can mean whatever anyone wants it to mean.

And does not necessarily mean a system of comparing the worth
of men's and women's jobs. So ! think that first of all, we should
define our terms and [ think that is an unfortunate title for the
subject and matter.

The advocates of comparable worth argue that the earnings gap
between men and women is caused by two factors which they call
sex discrimination. First where the women are crowded into so-
called women's jobs, and second the advocates argue that women's
jubs are systematically undervalued and thus, are paid less than
they are really worth.

We opponents point out that this discrimination hypothesis has
never been proven. The studies cited by the advocates do not direct-
ly measure discrimination. And in addition, these studies have
many shortcomings. the most obvious of which is that the studies
Jeat ¢ out some factors which could explain all of the earnings gap.

We point out that the advocates usually ignore the dramatic
effect which marriage has on labor force earnings of men versus
women. We can cite studies which explain virtually all the earn-
ings gap between unmarried men and women.
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Ms. OakAR. | do have one more witness and they are telling me
that if I do not leave in the next few minutes, I am going to miss
the plane.

Mr. Sixorsxi. Marlene why don’t you just Xerox those sections
and get them to us.

Ms. Rep. OK, let me make about two real quick points.

Ms. OAkAR. Well it has to be fast, really.

Ms. Remn. We feel that the compamﬁle worth, like minimum
wage laws would increase uncinployment among the very group
that it is intended to help. For instance, if you said that secretaries
hadwbepaidwheretheywerebeingpmd%you had to raise that
to $6, then all of a sudden many businesses could not afford that
extra burden, therefore the businessmen, the employer, might turn
around and turn to a private secretarial group like elly Girl Serv-
ices or whatever, where they are only hiring secretaries so that
they do not have to compare to any other field of work and there-
fore the Kelly Giils Servicns can pay less and the Employer then
will turn to that kind of service rather than hire this person and so
the women in the long run can be hurt because otherwise they
would have been hired by the employer for what they were getting.

Ms. Oakag. | appreciate your remarks and, in fairness to Mary
Jane, I do want to give her the opportunity to conclude the hear-
ing.

Mr. Sikorsk1. Let me say, Madam Chair, so that everyone under-
stands clearly, the legislation that we have been talking about
today, does not change the laws that already exist guaranteeing
equai pay under the Equal Pay Act of 1963, and then title VI
" under the Civil Rights Act of 19&1.

All this does is study the Federal system, just as Minnesota stud-
ied the Minnesota system. Just so that everyone understands that.

Ms. Rem. 1 do not believe that there is any problem in under-
standing that. In the State of Minnesota, we were all after the fact,
before we could testify here, that wheels have been rolling and in-
formation is -+ . w n and we just do not want to be behind the
fact, on this 1. - . hcat all of a sudden it will be over and we have
not even looked .. it.

Mr. Sikorski. Just so that anyone who will be looking at the
record will understand that fact as well. I do not mean to say that
vou do not understand it.

Ms. Reip. My main thrust of my testimony was to say that it is
ﬁoi}ng to hurt the very women that it was designed or supposed to

elp.

Ms. Oakag. | understand what vou are trying to say, thank you.

Ms. Rachner, would you like to tevtily?

STATEMENT OF MARY JANE RACHNER, WOMEN FOR REAGAN

Ms. Racuner. Thank you, very much, for managing to include
me before you left.

Ms. OakaR. Thank you for being here.

Ms. RACHNER. | am grateful for the opportunity to say something
about principles rather than about this legislation in particular.

The principles of course, that you know that | am interested in
as a chairman of Women for Reagan, are the principles of free
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market and the principles of collective bargaining, principles of
free enterprise, and the principles of individualism and of course,
that is why I am opposed to the concept of comparable worth, but
also because of my background in psychology. And, my background
in psychology is what I would like to talk to Congressman Sikorski
about because I would like to ask him a couple of questions that
are related to my studies in psychology.

Ms. Oakar. In conducting congressional hearings, we have the
options of questioning the witnesses and I think that if you want to
question him you have got to do it after the hearing.

Ms. Racuner. But I do need to know if you people would like to
adjust the average salary of blacks so that it is equal to the aver-
age salary of whites?

Do you not think that that would be the fair thing to do?

Ms. Oakar. I think that if the average salary of whites and
blacks and other minorities are unfair irrespective of what they do,
who they are, then they ought to be adjusted.

We had one witness who testified that 10 percent of the adjust-
ment had to do with men and I am assuming that a good percent-
age were white men who were paid unfairly as well.

We are talking about fairness.

Ms. Racuner. Yes, but you are confusing two concepts when you
use differenge in average salary as evidence of unfairness; the basis -
used for comparison.

Now, if you are talking about comparison, the greatest compara-
ble worth, the greatest worth, of any job in this country, is the
worth of raising children, and I would say that the worth of Mrs.
Sikorski's job of raising her daughter, comparable to the work of
Congressman Sikorski in Congress, is greater, and I believe that it
deserves more pay, if you are talking in terms of comparable qual-
ity.

Now, you cannot quantify quality. And if you pretend that a psy-
chologist can devise a test which quantifies the comparable quality
of twe people's contributions to society, you have a basic premise
that makes vour whole enterprise false.

And when you use the word “equity,” you are abusing the word
"equity.” just as liberals are abusing many, many words in our lan-
guage ncw. They are busy causing problems that can only be solved
by bigger government, higher taxes, and more work for attorneys,

‘ause 80 many of you are attorneys.

Ms. Qakar. I am an educator by profession.

I want to thank you all for coming. We welcome more of vour
testimony. We would love to put it in the record and have all of the
American people have access to this record.

And we are very, very grateful that you came. You do have, if
you get this information to me in the next 10 days, that is when we
start printing. In fact, Ms. Straggas would be delighted to give you
a card.

Mary Jane, 1 understand that you are running against a very
good friend of mine, Bruce Vento. I sit next to Bruce on the Bank-
ing Committee and I happen to think that he is a person of great
quaitty 1 am sur that you are very sincere in your efforts to run
for office as well.
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I want to thank Congressman Sikorski for having this hearing.
Wewelcomemryboiystesﬁmmyand it will add to our quest for
fairness for all people in this country.

th- " adjourned at 12:20 )
ereupon, ing was adjourned at 12:20 p.m.
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- My name is Glennis Ter \ aeh&lmaiWhﬁvefortheMinnm

School Employees Assaciation SEILU,
M’l\;‘?lﬁg’nmyhmw you on behalf of H.R. 5092, “The Pay Equity
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duces the cost of im tation. Em are also two-tier wage sched-
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new grou poverty- workers, cres image of overpaid male
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is NOT theory. Invastigations into tracting by School Boards; for ex-
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wcomxltonlyonewtmmxiomonthelmolthelawwhm,atthisﬂagein
Minnesota, every public employee union is by the of the law.

The authors of such a law must have a knowledge of Equity, its effects and
the Colfective aining Process. Limiting unions to 8 meet and confer with the
employer as the mmhwdou.mmmmbeimpomminpmﬁngthe
i of our members. This is especially appalling when the entire future earnings
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of these people may be determined by the results of a biased and inaccurate study
w total participation in the selection of the evaluation

]
|
g
Ex
4

the extert of sex-based, wage discrimination state employees is being
counted as & good system to use. In reality, the study owes its perceived
success not % the study itself; rather, the contributed monies from the state 'to

Pay Equity is more than a philosophy against discriminstion. Successful Pay
Equity demands objective and acceptable systems to determine the relative worth of
the jobs and tatal cooperation among unions, their members and the employers in
developing the «vstem to achieve the goals of Pay Equity.

Successful Pay Equity demands that there be protections for the workers. The
elimination of sex-based wage discrimination is justice. Let's keep justice in the fore-
front as we continue to fight for its success.
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[Excerpts from the book "Equal Pay for Unequal
Work.* A summation of the Conference on
Comparable Worth sponsored by the Eagle Forum
Education and Legal Defense Fund, Washington, D.C.
October 17-18, 1983.

Overview of the
Conference Debate

by Judith Finn

Judith Finn served as conference coordinator of this
Conference on Equal Pay for Comparable Worth and i
chairman of Eagle Forum’s Task Force on Comparable
Worth. A public policy specialist, she has her M.A. in
political science from Michigan State University. She has
testified before committees of both Houses of Congress
on her many areas of expertise including equal pay and
sex discrimination in empioyment, the causes of the earn-
ings gap, and Social Security. Her book, “The Treatment
of Women Under Social Security,” is the best source in
print of reliable information on that subject.

The Conference on Comparable Worth, which presented the
views of 19 persons with various kinds of expertise on this subject,
articulated significant areas of agreement and of disagreement. We
summarize these points here for the convenience of readers.

The areas of agreement between advocates and opponents of
Comparable Worth include:

\. Definition of Comparable Worth. Although it is often said
that there is no generally accepted definition of Comparable
Worth, an operational definition which is widely accepted can be
inferred from the debate. Comparable Worth is generally under-
stood to mean a system of wage-setting whereby the employer
determines how much to pay workers doing different work in
different occupations by measufing the value or worth of each job.
This is in contrast to a system which makes explicit use of market
wages (i.e., the prevailing wages paid by other employers in the
nmuw:nforapamc_u—lngmﬁ)"~
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Comparable Worth is usually implemented by means of a “job
evaluation system” which assigns numerical points to each job on
wamofthauob’smumnsforsuchfmasmwbdge
and skills, mental demands, accountability, and working condi-
tions. Hmmmﬁoyammﬂymssudlasyswmsm
necessarily using the Comparable Worth concept. Most employers
whonowuseajobevalumonsystemsnnplyusenasaméamof
replicating market wages within the firm, in other words,
ﬂwﬁrm‘swagewaleagamstpuwaﬂmgwagspmdmmeamby
other employers.

* “Pay equity” is frequently used as a synonym for Comparable

Worth by its advocates. However, “pay equity” can mean whatever
anyone wants it 10 mean, and does not necessarily mean a system
of “comparing” the “worth” of “men’s jobs” and “women’s jobs.”
Comparable Worth advocate Dr. Barrett uses it to mean society’s
“social justice” obligation to pay wages adequate to support a fam-
ily, at least at the minimum poverty level; and she argues for Com-
parable Worth as an alternative method of increasing the income
of poor women who would otherwise be on welfare. Many Com-
parable Worth advocates shift back and forth between the two
lines of argument. (Prior to the present generation, “pay equity”
generally meant giving the job preference to the husband/father
supporting a family.)

2. Current legal status of Comparable Worth. At present, em-
ployers are nof required to set wages according to Comparable
Worth. No Federal statute or regulation requires Comparable
Worth. Neither the U.S. Supreme Court nor any Federal appeals
court has held that Comparable Worth is required by Federal Ia
In 1983 a Federal district court in Washington State ruled in fav.
of Comparaﬁle Worthin a case mvolving Washington State em-
ployees, and that case is now on appcal

A few states have recently passed legislation requiring that state
employees” wages be set according to Comparable Worth criteria,
but these laws do not require private employers to follow Com-
parable Worth. A number of states have Comparable Worth bills
pending and/or have mandated studies on this subject. Only in
Pennsylvania does pending legislation apply Comparable Worth to
pnvate employers However, there seéms 10 be general agreement
that extension to the private sector is the next logical step and the
ultimate goal of Comparable Worth advccates.
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3. No cor..roversy about equal pay for equal work. This has
been Federal law since passage of the Equal Pay Act in 1963. Better
enforcement of this Act will not eliminate or even reduce the earn-
ings gap between men and women in the labor force. Equal pay
for equal work is already nearly universal and the enforcement
mechanism is functioning well.

The earnings gap between all men and all women is defined as
the difference between the average wage paid to all women versus
the average wage.paid to all men. Both advocates and opponents
agree that this gap exists, and that it is due in large part tc the fact
that women and men tend to work in different kinds of occupa-
tions. '

The areas of disagreement between advocates and opponents
of Comparable Worth include:

1. The cause of the earnings gap between men and women. Ad-
vocates of Comparable Worth argue that the earnings gap between
and women is caused by two factors, which they call “sex dis-
_crimination.” First, women tend to be “crowded” into traditionally

“jobs (such as clerical workers, nurses, teachers, and librar-
) where the oversupply tends to depress wages. They argue that
this crowding is due in large part to the exclusion of women from
the higher-paying, traditionally male occupations. Secondly, ad-
vocates argue that “women’s jobs” are systematically undervalued
and thus paid less than they are really worth.

Opponents of Comparable Worth point out that this discrimi-
nation hypothesis has never been proven. The studies cited by the
advocates do not directly measure discrimmation. In addition,
{Fiese studies have many shortcomings, the most obvious of which
is that the studies Jeave out some _f_ag;_orsﬁwii_c!\,_@u_jg explainaliof
the i

- Opponents point out that the advocates usually ignore the
dramatic effect which marriage has on labor force earnings of men
versus women. Oppenents cité studies which explain virtually all
the earnings gap between unmarried men and women. These data
lead opponents to argue that the unéxplained differences in earn-
ings between married men versus married women are probably due
1o the fact that marriage leads to specialization whereby women
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pursue paid employment less aggressively (because of home,
responsibilities), whereas men pursue paid employment more ag-
grmvdvfbemuxthcymcxpeaedtobehudwmmtmy
havew:mashebers).

AuS exclusion clsewhere. They
saythattheallegedexcluswmsnmdocumted and furthermore
is hard to believe in view of the progress women have made over
.the past decade in many professions including medicine, law,
‘engineering, and real estate. Finally, opponents argue that the
forces of competition tend to wipe out discrimination, so it is
unsdsohrlytoassumethatmewagegapsduetodlscmnmauon
Lnlm it is clearly documented. .
2. The costs of implementing Comparable Worth. Advocaus
argmmmmemsttompbyuswﬂlnmbemw anyway,
. ﬁhmsMMhmpmmgoan%Mm«pomt
. out that costs have not been excessive in the few states which have
recently legislated Comparable Worth for state employees. In Min-
nesota, for example, they say the cost is estimated to be $24 mllhon
OVET tWO Yyears.
" Opponents do not agree that Comparable Worth is a just or
equitable system and, furthermore, they are more concerned about
costs—to taxpayers, consumers, and employers. Oppenents-cite
eStimates-that the 1983 Comparable Worth court decision in
Washington State will cost the taxpayers at least $500 million (and

later_estimates ar argmw_'mss;).m_

Opponents argue that there are also indirect costs which may
be even more important, though to measure. These in-
,direct costs are expected becauseg Comparable Worth is im-
plemented with a job evaluation which is relatively rigid
and inflexible compared with the way wages are set now. This
means, OppoReats 3y, that incentives will be distorted by Com-
parable Worth procedures._Men't_an_t_i_i_xghrhuaLMum
Lq_r,@s.whcreaspapercredennalswnﬂmnformore. Productivit
will suffer if good workers cannot be rewarded and if all workers
are induced to take actions to get their jobs reclassified as more
complex rather than trymg to simplify their jobs,

Another cost concern is that Cow Worth may be the
wrong solution, even if job segregation is due to “crowding,” that
is, even if “women’s jobs,” such as clerical and nursing, are paid
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jow wages because women are blocked from entering other jobs.
were the of low y .

that, &!
tivity in women's job's, raising wages would cause even more per-
9:“ to seek_work in these W thereby
Worth remedy would not only be costly but woutld exacerbgte. the
alleged problem. It would be better to reduce the harriers excluding

women's wages without 8 corresponding rise in
~ 3. The effect of Comparable Worth on women. Advocates
argue that Comparable Worth will ha.c a siguificant impact on
women’s wages, especially those in traditionally female jobs (e.g.,
clerical) which are now undervalued by employers. Advocates
pohtoutﬂmjobmhnﬁonsuuﬁshmmmm.
tently find that the jobs staffed predominantly by women are
almost always paid less than would be indicated by the “points”
which are assigned by the job evaluation for skill, effort, responsi-
bility and working conditions. '

Opponenss doubt thag women would be better off under Com-
parable Worth. First, they reiterate that total wages would be less if
p:oducﬁvityishmbyﬂxeproecdumusedtoimphnanCmn-
parable w?m Second};, they-point out-thataaising the wages in
“women's jobs” would have positive effects only for those workers
who keep their jobs. They maintain that Comparable. Worth, like
minimum wage laws, would increase unemployment among the
very group it is intended to help. For exampie, if Comparable
Worth raises secretaries’ wawes in a given firm from $5.00 to $6.00
per hour, it is like setting a $6.00 minimum wage for secretaries.
~ Most etnployg{s__cinanddoﬁndwaystogctgu{ith fewer such
workers if the cost goes up.

“Some employers might contract out work to avoid the higher
costs associated with Comparable Worth. For example, a
manufacturer might be required by Comparable Worth 10 increase
the wages of his secretaries. However, he could avoid this increased
cost by contraciing with a secretarial service firm which could con-
tinue to pay the lower wages indicated by supply and demand in
the marketplace because it hires only secretaries_and therefore

- ———

would not be affected by Comparable Worth job_evaluations
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paid when the job evaluation study companes men's wages to the
worth of “wome<ss jobs.” ¢ . i Comparable
~ Worth is presented as a system of _Leggty,_ntsnmylo

because e ho vy R
_they will Jos¢ their jobs altogether, or becme because_their
husbands’ wages will be reduced.

mtrﬁm:pb worth be measured? Comparable Worth
advowssaytﬁaﬁhey know enough to proceed with job evalua-
tion procedures. They admit they aren't perfect, but claim they are
in wide use now and can be improved. They assert that employers
measure job worth every day. Some advocates argue that it is not
even necessary to give up on the marketplace as a source of infor-
mation about job worth because a National Academy of Sciences
study suggests that scientists may soon be able to perfect pro-
cedures which identify what market wages would be in the absence
of discrimination

saythat, once market w. areuectedasameas-

ure of job wmthl there is no scientific or objective way to identify
Qb worth. The notion that one should even try to pay according to
a job’s intrinsic value implies that there is some intrinsic value of
labor which is independent of the effects of supply and demand.
Fhey say this is simply incorrect, and is wﬂellm r-
rect by economists and others who urﬂerstand the operation of
Jabor markets,

" Indeed, it is no coincigdence that the few economists who ad-
vocate Comparable Worth do fiot purport to be ahje 1o measure
intrinsic_job worth. Rather, they support Comparable Worth
because they think (1) that there are imperfections in the labor
market, and (2) that they cun develop ways 10 identify the wage
structure which would exist in a free market. (ppenents disagree
that economists have the ability to improve on the marketplace,
but this disagreement is not about intrinsic job worth.

5. The usefuiness of job evaluation studies. Comparable Worth
advocates admit that job evaluation studies are not perfect, but
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argue that they can be a key tool in establishing Comparable
Worth. Advocates assert that job evaluation studies have been
used to justify the status quo in the past and argue that, if they are
reformed to eliminate what they think is sex bias, then they can be
used to determine job worth. Advocstes argue that one of the ways
such job evaluation studies have been biased in the past is that they
have given too much weight to factors on which the male jobs
score high, such as heavy lifting and dangerous working condi-
tions.

Opponents a5

Emwmmmmdﬁ—mmm
evaluation studies, namely, that the employer should determine
wmfmammmmdtouwmtyofmmmm
incumbent. By faling jobs rather than people, job evaluations are
said to dilute memu&w to
encoiirage the accumulation of factors which ook important on
the job cvaluation its=lf. While merit pay is not inconsistent with
increased reliance on job evaluations, a conflict is obvious.

Most small companies and many large employers do not use
job evaluation procedures at the present time. Presumably these
firms find that informal methods work better. Actions to establish
the Comparable Worth doctrine might end up forcing these firms
to develop job evaluation procedures, and thus a more bureau-
cratic method of determining compensation in the firm.

»
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